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Commission to restructure universities 

A three-man commission has been appointed 
by the Minister of Colleges and Universit­
ies to devise a plan that would result in 
the restructuring of the province's 
universities. 

Dr. Bette Stephenson made the announcement 
in the Legislature on Thursday Dec. 15. 

Dr. Stephenson said the commission would 
review and report on a number of items re­
garding the province's 15 universities. 

Included would be a method for distribut­
ing provincial grants to the institutions, 
spending accountability, new tuition fee 
policies, the need for entrance exams, the 
possible closure of redundant faculties 
and a review of the government's promise 
of accessibility for all qualified 
students. 

The minister said that although earlier 
recommendations on changes in the univer­
sity system had not been heeded, the gov­
ernment was committed to act on the report 
delivered by the three-man commission. 

Chairman of the commission is Edmund C. 
Bovey, a businessman who sits as director 
of several Canadian corporations including 
Norcen Energy Resources Ltd., Canada 
Packers Inc., Abitibi-Price Inc.. Hol­
linger Argus Ltd., and the Canadian 
Imperial Bank of Commerce. Mr. Bovey was 
chairman of Norcen Energy until his re­
tirement in 1981. 
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The other two members of the commission 
are: Dr. Fraser Mustard, president of the 
Canadian Institute for Advanced Research 
and former Vice-president for health sci­
ences at McMaster University; and Ronald 
Watts, principal and vice-chancellor of 
Queen's University, and former member of 
the Fisher committee on the Future Role of 
Universities in Ontario. 

The commission is expected to hold public 
hearings and base a number of its findings 
on recommendations already outlined in 
previous studies. 

The Minister said although the restruct­
uring would not involve reducing the num­
ber of universities in Ontario, it could 
result in some fundamental changes in some 
institutions to give them clearly defined 
and different roles. 

The commission is expected to submit its 
report this summer. 

Bob Nairn retires position 

Brbck University president, Dr. Alan Earp, 
had some unexpected news to deliver to 
Senate on Wednesday Dec. 21: Bob Nairn, 
Secretary to the University, had asked for 
and been granted early retirement, effect­
ive January 1, 1984. 

Mr. Nairn has been a familiar face on the 
Brock campus for the past twenty years. 

Working as chief administrative officer 
for ten years, Mr. Nairn moved into the 
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position of Secretary of the University in 
1974. He has remained Secretary since that 
time. 

"In each of these important offices. Bob 
Nairn has made major contributions to the 
development of Brock University, 11 said Dr. 
Earp. 

"The effective operation of both Board and 
Senate. and their several committees has 
been in no small measure attributable to 
his quiet and self-effacing efficiency and 
thoroughness and his total committment to 
the University which won him the con­
fidence of all," he said. 

"We shall all wish him the happiest of re­
tirements and look forward to saluting him 
at a special event to be arranged early in 
the new year." said Dr. Earp. 

Add'S' to your extension I 

Faculty and staff are reminded to add '3' 
to their extension. or to an extension 
they may be trying to reach within the 
University. 

Effective Wednesday Dec. 21, the Univer­
sity's telephone system was reprogrammed, 
resulting in four digit extension numbers 
for employees. 

"We're experiencing a few problems with 
the new program right now." said Pauline 
Coppard, switchboard operator. 

"But it's only a matter of ironing out the 
kinks. When the system was installed for 
the first time a few years ago. there were 
problems at the beginning too; but they 
were sorted out in time. and the problems 
we're experiencing now are only temp­
orary." she said. 

The new phone books. for internal use 
among the University community, are at the 
printing stage now and should be ready for 
delivery within the next few weeks. 

Faculty and staff notes 

College of Bducation 
Profs A. Thomas and J. Love have .been 
awarded SSHRC research grants. ProfThomas 
received $10.000 to further her work on 
"Problem-solving among achieving and 
learning disabled children". Prof Love re­
ceived $8.500 in support of his study of 
"Ideology in 19th century curriculum re-' 
form in Canada". 

Computer Science 
Jon Radue presented a paper entitled "On 
the design of an interactive spelling dic­
tionary for personal computers" at the ACM 
conference on Small and Personal Computers 
held in San Diego, in December. 

Counselling Centre 
Les Myers recently presented two days of 
workshops on "Goals. roles and relation­
ships" for the Patricia Centre for Child­
ren and Youth in Dryden. Ontario. 

Urban and Bnvironmental studies 
Rico Belvedere. fourth year student in 
UEST, has been awarded a research grant of 
$950. by the Local Government Student 
Research Program under the Ministry of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing. The re­
search. entitled "Regional governm~nt in 
perspective: A comparative study of 
Niagara region with the Windsor area" is 
being conducted under the supervision of 
Prof B. Krushelnic ki. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265. Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Jan. 
13; copy deadline is Jan. 6 at 3 pm. 
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Corvette winning numbers 

The winning numbers in the second draw of 
the "Vette for science 11 car raffle are: 
06512. 09003. 09624. 09717, 10112, 10270, 
10454. 10479, 11179, and 11821. 

The Series B draw was held Thursday Dec. 
29, 1983. 

Ten numbers are drawn from each of the 
five series, with a final reverse draw 
scheduled for Thursday May 24. 

The Series C draw will be held Feb. 16, 
with Series D on AprU 5, and Series E, 
May 17. 

A 1984 red Corvette is the grand prize in 
the raffle which is sponsored by the Brock 
University Science Development Fund. 

Tickets cost $5 each and must be purchased 
separately for each draw. 

The car is on display at the Pen Centre, 
St. Catharines, with tickets being sold by 
the St. Catharines Jaycees 

Tickets can also be obtained from regional 
A vondale stores and Wintario booths. On 
campus they're available at The General 
Brock store. Phys Ed centre, Book Store 
and Science Development Fund Office, 
Th269. 

Holders of winning tickets are asked to 
inform the Science Development Office, ext 
3590, in order to be eligible for the fin­
al draw in the spring. 
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Badgers at tournament 

Weekend sports saw the Brock Badger bas­
ketball teams hard at play in the Stu 
Aberdeen Memorial Invitational Basketball 
Tournament at Acadia University in 
WolfvUle, N. S. 

T he men's basketball team finished fifth, 
with an 68-88 loss to St. Francis Xavier. 
There were eight teams in the tournament. 

The women Badgers, ranked sixth in the 
Canadian Interuniversity Athletic Union, 
won over Concordia 60-50, and Lakehead, 
66-57, but were finally defeated by 
Brandon, in overt1me, 73-68. 

Badger Diane HUko, was named to the all­
star team. 

Suspect on campus? 

Unusual events on campus last week inc­
luded the Hamilton-Wentworth police set­
ting up an office on the tenth floor of 
the Schmon Tower in order to continue 
their search for the suspect in the murder 
of a McMaster University professor. 

Prof Edith Wightman was found dead in her 
office on Dec. 17, 1983. 

The ensuing police investigation led to 
St. Catharines, where someone used Prof 
Wightman's credit cards to shop at The Pen 
on the day of her murder. 



The suspect, described as an "obvious male 
in female clothing, male, caucasian, 35-45 
years old, over 6' tall", has also been 
spotted "several times" on the Brock 
campus. 

Drawings of the snspect have been posted 
throughout university bulletin boards. 

Anyone having any further information is 
asked to contact Chief Doug Roberts r 

Campus Police, Th272. 

Dancemakers opens series 

The Brock Centre for the Arts begins its 
1984 dance series with a performance by 
"Dancemakers" on Saturday Jan .. 14. 

Dancemakers is a Toronto-based modern 
dance company which is quickly gaining 
international recognition .. 

Last year they toured Britain and will be 
heading for France this year. 

The performance begins at 8' pm in The 
Playhouse. 

New musical series 

A "New Musical Series" is being presented 
at the University by the Department of 
Fine Arts and the Brock Centre for the 
Arts. 

The series will feature musical films on 
Friday evenings" beginning January 13. 

The changes that have taken place in the 
classic musical film as a res ult of deve­
lopments in popular music since the 1950s 
will be explored. 

First on the bill is "The Girl Can't Help 
It", made in 1956, and one of the earliest 
musicals to incorporate the then new sound 
of rock and roU. 

The film stars JaYrJe Mansfield and Tom 
; 
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Ewel1, and features performances by Gene 
Vincent, Fats Domino" Frankie Lyman and 
the Teenagers and others. 

The films will be shown in The Studio on 
F:rfdays at 8 jjlm. Ad'mission is $3/tickets 
or four films for $6:. 

The list of films to follow liThe Girl 
Can't Help It" are: 

Jan. 20 -- IIRude Boy" (1980), starring The 
Clash; 
Jan. 27 '-- "One Trick Ponyll (1980) star­
ring Paul Simon; 
Feb. 3 -- "Pennies From Heaven" (1981) 
starring Steve Martin, Bernadette Peters. 

Lecture: "Japan: The Samurai Swords" 

David Pepper, an artist-craftsman from 
Toronto, gives an illustrated lecture en­
titled "Japan: The Samurai Swords" on 
Sunday January 15. 

Mr. Pepper is the fIrst speaker to the 
Niagara Peninsula Society of the Archaeo­
logical Institute of America for 1984. 

His lecture will survey the historical and 
technological development of the Japanese 
samurai sword from the 5th century AO'D. 
onwards. Particular emphasis will be given 
to the craftsmanship displayed in the mak­
ing of the blades and fittings. 

The lecture will be based on Mr. Pepper's 
research on Japanese swords and armour. 

Admission for members of the A.I.A. and 
students is free. Admission fee is $2.50. 

The lecture will be held at 3 pm in Th 
245. 

Recreation sports 

The Intramural office in the Phys Ed cen­
tre is organizing a squash tournament to 
be held Monday Jan.16 to Wednesday Jan.1S. 



There will be three categories of play: A, 
B, and C (Advanced, Intermediate and 
Beginner) • 

There are no entry fees for the event. 
Registration continues through to 4 pm on 
Friday Jan. 13, in Rm 214A PEC. 

Blood donor clinic 

The Canadian Red Cross Society will hold a 
blood donor clinic on Tuesday Jan. 17 in 
the Science Development Fund room (near 
the Senate chambers). 

The clinic, for members of the University 
community, takes place from 10 am to 4 pm. 

Land use committee struck 

At a public meeting held at the Resur­
rection Lutheran Church on Monday Jan. 9, 
an advisory committee was formed to look 
into land use alternatives for the Glen­
ridge lower campus. 

The six committee members include three 
area residents, Al Carr, Blair Moore, and 
Art Misener. Representing the University 
are Bill Matheson, Ken Voss, Peter Misener 
and Alan Earp (ex-officio). 

The committee will review various develop­
ment plans for the land, and could involve 
a rezoning to a residential area. 

RecreAction '84 

Brock University will host RecreAction 
'84, the third annual recreation student 
conference, March 9th to the 11th. 

nOne Third of Our Time" is the conference 
theme, taken from a book of the same title 
by Dr. Michael Chubb. 

Prof Chubb, Department of Geography, 
Michigan State University, will also 
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deliver the Friday night keynote address. 

Dr. Brian Sutton-Smith, University of 
Pennsylvania, will deliver the Saturday 
night keynote address. 

Prof Sutton-Smith is the author, co­
author, or editor of more than 20 books 
and 200 articles, mostly in the areas of 
children's play and children's social 
growth. 

Staff changes 

Personnel Services announces the following 
staff changes: 

Mrs. Pamela Pratt, clerk-typist, Serials 
department, Library; promoted to position 
of Secretary in Graduate/Undergraduate 
department, COE, effective Nov. 14/83. 

Mrs. Barbara Magee appointed secretary in 
the Centre for English Language Programs, 
effective Nov. 23/83. 

Mrs. Margaret Lamb, appointed clerk-typist 
in the Serials department, Library, effec­
tive Dec. 1/83. 

Mrs. Anne Melnyck, cleaner 1, Custodial 
services, retired effective Dec. 1/83. 

Mrs. Kelly Vink, Library assistant, trans­
ferred to the position of accounts clerk 
in the technical services department of 
the Library, effective Dec. 5/83. 

Mrs. Mary Lou Austen, circulation clerk, 
promoted to the position of Library assis­
tant in the Circulation department of the 
Library, effective Dec. 5/83. 

Mrs. Eleanor Christiansen appointed circu­
lation clerk in the Library, Dec. 5/83. 

Mrs. Alfreda Bujacz, casual cleaner 1. ap­
pointed as cleaner 1, Dec. 7/83. 

Mr. Marc Slade, appOinted electrician 
(maintenance) journeyman in Physical 
Plant, effective Dec. 12/83. 
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GONZALEZ-G. de ORO, E •• El Espanolde Jose 
L. Castillo-Puche; Estudio Lexico, Pro­
logue by M. Seco. Editorial Gredos. 
Madrid, 1983. pp 478. 

HUSAIN. M •• liThe Hybris of Parmenides ll
; 

Dialogue XXll. 1983, 451-459. 

LEACH. J., IIMizoguchi and Ideology: Two 
films from the forties". Film Criticism, 
Vol. viii. no. 1, Fall 1983 •. pp. 66-78. 

MACLAURIN, C.L. 6 RICHARDSON. 
"Thiaminium tet rachlorocobalt ate 
hydrate", Acta crystallographica, 
1983, pp 854-856. 

M.F. , 
mono­

C39. 

MCCARTHY, P.J. 6 RICHARDSON, M.F., "Crys­
tal structure and low-temperature crystal 
spectra of a titanium (111) complex,l! 
Inorganic Chemistry, 22, 1983, pp 
2979-2982. 

EVANS, D.B., RICHARDSON. M.F., MCCARTHY, 
P.J., LEVER, A.B.P., PICKENS, S.R., f.i 
WALKER, I.M., IICrystal structure and sin-
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cobalt(ll) complex," Canadian Journal of 
Chemistry. 61, 1983, pp 2349-2353. 

The following articles have been published 
in the Proceedings, 14th annual Pittsburgh 
conference on Modeling and Simulation, 
(Pittsburgh: 1983; Instrument Society of 
America) : 

HOOVER, R. C., "Background concepts for a 
low-tech model for community resource al­
location" • 

HUSAIN, M., "Conflict of ethics and tech­
nology: Conflict between different ethical 
values" • 

LUGSDIN, G.F. 6 ELSON, S., "An understand­
able technology for promotion, prevention, 
and intervention services ll

• 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Prof Peter Nicholls spent the period from 
Dec. 9 to Dec. 24 working with colleagues 
John Wriggles worth (Chelsea College, 
London, UK) and Bruce Hill (University of 
East Anglia. Norwich. UK) on cytochrome c 
oxidase. and attended the Haemoprotein 
symposium organized by the InorganiC 
Biochemistry Discussion group at Birkbeck 
College (London University) on Dec. 19 6 
20. 

Bruce Hill (Brock M.Sc. 1979. UEA, Ph.D. 
1983) is on his way with Kerry Hill (Brock 
M.Sc. 1979, UEA Ph.D. expected 19M) to 
post-doctoral work in San Antrmio, Texas. 

Classifieds 

For rent: 
Three-bedroom house; family rm; sitting 
rm; large basement; all appliances; situ­
ated near Oakridge School; close to bus 
routes; professor on sabbatical leave for 
one year; available July 1984. Contact 
Prof Dore, ext 3578 or 684-5796. 

Notice: 
Shaver Institute sends word to visiting 
Prof Oscar Arturo ney Rivera, that over­
seas mail from Moscow can be picked up at 
the Shaver hospital. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265. Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Jan. 
20; copy deadline is Jan. 13 at 3 pm. 
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A "second-in-command" for Brook 

Brock University will soon have a vice­
president, academic. A memo from President 
Alan Earp outlines the vice-presidential 
appointment: 

"Following discussions with Senate, which 
has expressed its support for the propos­
al, President Alan Earp proposes to recom­
mend to the Board the appointment of a 
Vice-President. 

This is not envisaged as a staff appoint­
ment through which a number of areas and 
individuals would report. Rather the ap­
pointment will provide for the clear de­
signation of a second-in-command and allow 
for the contributions of an additional ex­
perienced academic to the councils of the 
University and at the senior administra­
tive level. 

Physically, the Vice-President's office 
would be located in the area of the Presi­
dent, without additional secretarial sup­
port. 

Duties: 
Normally, the Vice-President will be a 
member of faculty, who will continue 
teaching, but with a reduced load. His/her 
responsibilities will include: 

Acting as chief executive and academic of­
ficer in the absence of the President. 

Representing the University, as may be ap­
propriate, when the President is unable to 
do so. 
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Serving as an ex officio member of Senate 
and the Committee of Deans. 

Being available for consultation by preSi­
dent, deans and members of faculty. 

Special aSSignments as may from time to 
time appear appropriate. 

Term: 
Three to five years •. 

Appointment: 
The appointment will be made by the Board, 
on the recommendation of the President, 
after consultation with Senate. 

An Ad visory Committee has been appointed 
conSisting of the following: 

J. A. Michielsen - Germanic and Slavic 
Studies 
J .A. Moore - Department of Physics 
K. Kernaghan - Department of Politics 
L. A. Popp - College of Ed ucation 
W • W • Liddell - School of Adminstrative 
Studies 
J. Hogan - University Librarian 
J. Strong - Student member of the Board 
P. Beard - Secretary 

Inquiries may be made to the President. 
Applications and suggestions should be 
addressed to the Committee, c/o Mr. P. 
Beard, and submitted prior to January 31, 
1984." 

A list of applications and/or nominations 
received by January 24, 1984 will be for­
warded, for posting, to all Deans, Direct­
ors and Chairmen. The list will also be 
published in Campus News. 



Fun and games at Winter Carnival '841 

Total University participation is the aim 
of this year's Brock Winter Carnival '84, 
which has as its theme IILet's Get to Know 
Each Other". 

Students. faculty, clubs and teams are 
urged to join in the fun and games planned 
during the week of Monday Jan. 23 through 
to Friday Jan. 27. 

With events such as the "Moose's Loose ll 

pub, the "Carnival Bash" dance, the 
"Coloured Edges" band. the IIEnder Benderll 

post basketball pub, the "Badger Battle 
Day" and a snow sculpture contest planned, 
the carnival promises a lot of varied 
activity. 

A schedule of events will be published in 
the forthcoming edition of "Press". In ad­
dition, a poster of events will be for­
warded and posted by individual depart­
ments in the University. 

Winter Carnival '84 is being organized by 
a group of enthusiastic Brock students, 
with support from the Campus Recreation 
(Intramural) program, and BUSU. 

For more information contact Debbie 
McCloskey or Mike Laurence in the Intra­
mural office. ext 3742 or lain Moncur in 
the BUSU office. ext 3268. 

Backpacldng. rock climbing and flying 

Space is still available in two new excit­
ing non-credit instructional courses: 
backpacking and rock climbing. The courses 
begin in early March. For more information 
contact Mike at ext 3742. 

Pilots. would-be pilots. and navigators 
are invited to participate in the Queen's 
University Flying Club's annual Air Rallye 
on March 10. Accomodation is free, and the 
entry fee is $10. Contact Mike at ext 3742 
for more information. 
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"l decided to attend Brock because ••• 11 

Ever wonder why students in increasing 
numbers have been choosing Brock for their 
university education? 

The Information and Liaison office recent­
ly conducted a survey of first-year stu­
dents, which indicated that most selected 
Brock University because it is a smaller 
school and offers an academic program of 
specific interest to them. 

Of the 269 respondents to the survey, 54 
were from the Niagara region; these stu­
dents noted that Brock's location ( within 
commuting distance) was also a prime con­
sideration in the decision to attend the 
University. 

The Brock year one viewbook at:ld related 
publications were the most helpful source 
of information about the University for 
the respondents. A campus visit by the 
student and a school visit by a Brock 
liaison officer ranked second and third, 
respectively. Among the local students. 
parents' input also weighed strongly. 

Eighty-six percent of the students survey­
ed approved of Brock's revised admission 
standard of 65 percent for general arts 
and science programs. Of the respondents. 
60 percent had better than a 70 percent 
grade 13 average. 

McMaster University appears to be Brock's 
major competiton for students in the 
school boards extending along Lake Ontario 
from St. Catharines to Oshawa. 

The University of Western Ontario t the 
University of Waterloo, and Wilfrid 
Laurier University were indicated as 
Brock's chief rivals throughout the re­
mainder of the province. 

Rude Boy 

The second film in the "New Musical Series 



sponsored by the Department of Fine Arts 
and Brock Centre for the Arts will be 
shown Friday Jan. 20. 

"Rude Boy". a 1980 film starring The Clash 
begins at 8 pm in The Studio. Admission is 
$3 per person. 

Cercle fran~ais meeting 

The Cercle franqais resumes its monthly 
sessions on Friday Jan. 20 at 1 pm in Rm 
1123 of the Schmon Tower. 

Those interested in using or improving 
their French are invited to participate. 
For more information contact Prof L. 
Rosmarin, ext 3302. 

To honor Bob Nairn 

A dinner to honor the recently retired 
Secretary of Brock University, Bob Nairn, 
has been planned for Saturday Feb. 4. 

The dinner will be held in the Pond Inlet. 
Tickets are $12.50 per person. Included in 
the cost is dinner and a contribution to a 
gift for Mr. Nairn. Tickets are available 
from the Finance and Personnel office. 

Tread with caution 

Slippery floors have been the source of 
consternation and some embarrassment for 
those unfortunates who have had cause to 
experience the adverse effects of the 
situation. 

The mishaps have been numerous enough to 
warrant the University's Safety committee 
to request caution on the part of faculty, 
staff and students in maneuvering the 
hallways and lobbies. 

The slipping and falling that has resulted 
from the floors appear to be the result of 
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a number of factors: the new tile in some 
areas is a harder surface; more water. 
sand. and salt are being trekked in at 
this time of year; and the type of foot­
wear being worn. 

The matter is under investigation - in the 
meantime, proceed with caution. 

BIDS on campus this summer 

There's an innovative new program schedul­
ed to appear on campus this summer: the 
Brock Institute for Disabled Students. 

Coordinated and directed by Prof Walt 
Watson, Sociology, and Part-Time programs 
officer, Roger Reynolds, BIDS will attempt 
to prepare disabled students for univer­
sity life. 

The program, which· will be a two week 
workshop carried on in early summer, will 
focus on the life skills and study skills 
needed by disabled students to comfortably 
adapt to the university environment. 

"We're currently in the developmental 
stage," said Prof Watson. "But the program 
will be open to disabled students through­
out the province." 

Pat Smolak, a Brock graduate, is project 
manager. 

Pat, who is blind, said she is enthusias­
tic about such a program at Brock: 
"There's a lot of preparation involved 
when a disabled student decides to go to 
university. Everything from deciding 
whether or not its realistic to take a 
certain course to what kind of facilities 
are available and where can you find 
them." 

BIDS has received a federal grant of more 
than $42,000 to aid in the organizational 
and planning aspects of the Institute. 
Participants in the two week workshop will 
be charged a fee, to cover residence, 
meals, and teaching materials. 



Publications 

ADAMS-WEBBER, J.IiMANCUSO, J.C. (Eds.), 
Applications of Personal Construct Theory; 
New York and Toronto: Academic Press, 
1983. 

BOOTH, A.D., IIReview of G.R. Lampert. 
Rhetoric rampant: The Family Under Siege 
in the Early Western Tradition; (Univ. of 
Western Ontario, 1982) in Classical Views, 
27 = n.s. 2(1983) 368-369. 

CHODZINSKI, R.T., 11 Counselling Ethnic Min­
orities"; Multiculturalism in Canada; 
Edited by R. Samuda. J. Berry & M. 
Laferriere; Toronto, Allyn and Bacon, 
1984. 

CRUX, S., "Special Education Legislation 
in Ontario: A practh.:al guide"; Orbit 68, 
Vol. 14, No. 4, 19-21. 

KRASNOR. L. & RUBIN, K., "Preschool social 
problem solving: Attempts and outcomes in 
naturalistic interaction" ; Child 
Development, 1983, 54. 1545-1558. 

ROBERTSON, N., "The Riddle of the Arrheph­
oria at Athens"; Harvard Studies in 
Classical Philology, 87, 1983, 241-288. 

SUTHERLAND, D.M.G., (with T .J .A. LeGoff, 
York University), liThe Social Origins of 
Counter-Revolution in Western France", 
Past and Present, 99, 1983, 65-87. 

Staff changes 

The following staff changes have been an­
nounced by Personnel Services: 

Mr. Cornelius Enns, Plumber-Journeyman in 
Physical Plant, transferred to the posi­
tion of Trades Leadhand. effective Dec. 
12, 1983. 

Mr. Thomas Thomson, Cleaner 11 in Custo­
dial Services, transferred to the 
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position of Vehicle and Equipment Mechanic 
in the Physical Plant. effective Dec. 
15/83. 

Mrs. Grace DiBartolomeo. Casual Cleaner I, 
Custodial services, appointed as Cleaner 
1. effective Dec. 16/83. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Prof J.N. Sivell has been designated as an 
English examiner for the International 
Baccalaureate in the Ontario area. 

Classics 
Prof Noel Robertson attended the joint 
meetings of the American Philological 
Association and the Archaeological Ins­
titute of America in Cinncinnati, Ohio in 
December. He read papers to both societies 
on the respective topics liThe 'Ancestral 
Rites' of the Athenian Polemarch" and "The 
Headq uarters of the Nine Archons in the 
Athenian Agora". 

Fine Arts 
Jane Hayes. lecturer, Music, will give a 
piano recital on Jan. 26 in The Theatre, 
Brock Centre for the Arts. The program, a 
preview of a CBC Arts National recital 
that she will give on Feb. 13 in Ottawa. 
will include solo piano works by Mozart, 
Chopin and Shubert, as well as works for 
clarinet and piano with Robert Sheffield. 
Admission is free. Concert time is 8 pm 

Geological sciences 
Howard Williams attended the 14th annual 
general meeting of the Tectonic Studies 
Group in Glasgow (UK) in December. He pre­
sented a paper entitled "Structures assoc­
iated with syn-plutonic basic dykes in 
part of the Britt Domain, Grenville 
Province ll

• 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Jan. 
27; copy deadline is Jan. 20 at 3 pm. 
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The position of vice-president 

The report in the last issue of Campus 
News (Jan. 20) on the appointment of the 
vice-president inadvertently included the 
word 'academic' in the lead sentence. In 
fact, while the person appointed will be 
an academic, the position is that of vice­
president. 

Nominations to date 

The following list of applications/nomina­
tions for the position of Vice-president 
has been received by the Advisory commit­
tee on the appointment of a vice-president 
as of noon, Tuesday Jan. 24: 
Prof W. A. Matheson - Politics department 

Faculty and staff are reminded that appli­
cations .or nominations counter-signed by 
the nominee. can be submitted to the com­
mittee secretary, Pat Beard, 10th floor, 
Schmon Tower. until 5 pm. Tuesday Jan. 31. 
1984. 

Any applications or nominations received 
during the week of Jan. 24-31. will be 
added to the nominations received. and 
publicized only on the Senate bulletin 
board. Thistle corridor. 

For one week after nominations have 
closed. comments in writing from members 
of the University community will be 
received. 
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United Way recognizes Brook effort 

Brock University picked up the 'bronze 
award' at the United Way's Recognition and 
Awards night on Thursday Jan. 19. 

Bob Anderson, Director. Personnel Ser­
Vices. accepted the award "which honors 
faculty and staff" at ceremonies held in 
the Pond Inlet. 

The awards were presented to organizations 
achieving a 50 per cent to 64 per cent 
participation rate and whose average emp­
loyee donation was greater than $50. 

The total contribution by faculty and 
staff at the University was $18.0451.90; 
which averages out to approximately $30 
per employee - a record for Brock. 

The University was the only organization 
within the educational division to, be so 
recognized. 

Larry Buganto. United Way chairman, said 
all donors and volunteers who worked on 
the campaign should feel proud of their 
contribution to the people of the com­
munity. 

Careers information night 

The University's first careers information 
night for arts and science students is 
scheduled for Monday February 6. 
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basketball tournament Western (televised) 

• 8 pm/Gym 1/Men's volleyball vs • 8 pm/Gym 1/Women's 
Laurier basketball vs Western 

Studio/Noon hour • 8 pm/The Studio/lnternational • 8 pmlThe Studio/lntemational 
'1at Life and Diet in film series: "Charles Dead or film series: "Charles Dead or 
a" and "Circle" Alive Alive" 

15 16 17 18 

• 9 am to 7 pm/Gym 2/Regional 
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Resource people from more than 40 organiz­
ations will be available to answer q ues­
tions on careers, skills required. and 
types of jobs within their organizations. 

Faculty members are 
students to attend. 
practical information 
will be discussed. 

urged to encourage 
Career options and 

regarding careers 

The event will be held in the Pond Inlet 
from 7 pm to 10 pm. 

Honorary graduands wanted 

The Striking committee of Senate invites 
suggestions for possible candidates for 
honorary degrees at the June and November 
convocation. 

Suggestions should be addressed clo the 
Office of the Secretary of the 
University. 

Those submitting nominations are advised 
that since suggestions are merely pre­
liminary, no approach should be made to 
the nominee. 

Dental benefits based on 1982 fees 

Personnel Services reminds faculty and 
staff that benefits under the Dental Plan 
are based on the 1982 Ontario Dental 
Association Suggested Fee Guide. 

If your dentist bases fees on the 1983 or 
1984 schedule, an extra charge will arise, 
which will not be covered by the plan. 

Dinner for Bob Nairn 

Bob Nairn, the University Secretary who 
reSigned his position effective Jan. 1 
this year will be honored at a dinner on 
Saturday Feb. 4 at the Pond Inlet. 
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Tickets for the event, which covers dinner 
and a contribution for a gift for Mr. 
Nairn. are $12.50 per person. 

They can be purchased on the 10th floor at 
the offices of Finance and Personnel 
Services. Peggy CoUins, President's 
office. also has tickets available. 

Noon hour fllm 

The noon hour film series sponsored by the 
Fine Arts department continues, with a 
showing of "Rat Life and Diet in North 
America" and "Circle ll on Tuesday Feb. 7. 

"Rat Life and Diet in North America", a 
1973 film. is a parable and satire about 
rats who escape from the repressive regime 
of cats and come to Canada where they take 
up organic gardening. 

Jack Chamber's If Circle" , 1969, focuses on 
one point in the artist's backyard, re­
cording the passing of one year with four­
second images filmed at the same time each 
day. 

Both films are classified as experimental 
cinema. They begin at noon in The Studio. 
Admission is free. 

Corvette volunteers needed 

Volunteers are needed to sell Corvette 
tickets at the Pen Centre during the month 
of February. 

Tickets will be sold Wednesday to Friday 
evenings between the hours of 6 pm to 9 
pm; and on Saturdays between 10 am to 1 pm 
and 1 pm to 4 pm. 

Those who can assist the Development of­
fice in the IIVette for science" raffle, 
are asked to call John Bird, Development 
director, ext 3591, and have their name 
put on the schedule. 



Alumni teaching award 

It's that time of year again - the Alumni 
office is now accepting nominations for 
its annual Alumni Award for Excellence in 
Teaching. 

The Alumni Association presents the award 
in recognition of a teacher's outstanding 
performance in areas such as classroom in­
struction, thesis supervision, student 
consultation, curriculum development and 
course development. 

Teachers can be nominated by students, 
alumni or another faculty member. 

The recipient of last year's award was 
Prof Don Ursino, Biological sciences. 

Nominations should include details on all 
three courses taught by the candidate dur­
ing the past three years. 

Details outlining criteria for the award 
and application forms are available at the 
Alumni office, Th 265. 

Nominations will be accepted at the office 
until March 15. 

Greek taverna returns I 

The popular I1Greek Taverna Night" will be 
held this year on Saturday Jan. 28 at the 
UAW Hall, 124 Bunting Rd, St. Catharines. 

The event, organized by the Classics club, 
features Greek food, music and dancing. 
Greek wines and ouzo will be available at 
the cash bar. 

Tickets cost $12 per person and are avail­
able by calling ext 3575 or Bernice Cardy 
at 685-1601. 

The proceeds go to the Classics club's 
scholarship fund to help support Brock 
students participating in the department's 
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summer programs in Greece and Cyprus. 

The fun begins at 7 pm and entertainment 
is featured until 1 am. 

Swiss night 

"Swiss night" will be hosted by the Brock 
University Faculty and Staff club on 
Friday Feb. 10. 

The dinner will be catered by Auberge 
Suisse. Cocktails begin at 7 pm; dinner is 
served at 7:30 pm. 

For members and escorts, tickets are $7.50 
per person; for non-members and escorts, 
tickets are $12 per person. 

A maximum of BO tickets will be sold. 
Tickets are restricted to members only 
until 9 am. Monday Feb. 6. Members can put 
non-member guests on a waiting list. 

For tickets or information contact I. 
Masse. ext 3578 or Moreen Kaduk. ext 3325. 

Ticket draw and pub night 

The Part Time Students' Association pre­
sents a 'Pub night' on Monday Jan. 30. 

The event begins at 9 pm to midnight in 
the Faculty Club. 13th floor, Brock Tower. 

Featured is a draw at 10 :30 pm for five 
Corvette (Series C) tickets. 

Free sandwiches and other goodies will be 
on hand. All are welcome. 

"One Trick Pony" 

The new musical film series sponsored by 
the Fine Arts department will show "One 
Trick Pony", (1980), on Friday Jan. 27 at 
8 pm in The Studio. Admission is $3. 



PubD.cations 

SKILTON, F .R., Understanding Pascal. W.C. 
Brown Publishers, December 1983. 

KARRER, L.M., GORDON, H.L., ROTHSTEIN, 
S.M., MILLER, J.M., JONES, T.R.B., tJBayes­
ian Statistical Method for use in Mass 
Spectral Assignment"; Analyt. Ch em • 55, 
1983. 1723:-1728. . -

MILLER, J .M., "Nitrogen-15 and Boron-ll 
NMR Studies of Trimethylamine Adducts of 
the Mixed Boron Trihalides"; Inorg. Chem. 
~. 1983, 2384-2388. 

JAZZAA, A. Al., CLARK, J .H., MILLER. J .M., 
liThe role of hydrogen bonding in the auto­
oxidation and alkylation of 2-Naphthols", 
Chem. Letts, 1983, 89-92. 

MILLER, J • M. , 11 Fast atom bombardment (F AB) 
mass spectrometry: A new technique for the 
organometallic chemist", J. Organometallic 
Chemistry, 249. 1983, 299-302. 

PURl, J .K., SINGH, P., MILLER, J .M •• 
11 Solution chemistry of some cerium (IV) , 
thorium (IV) and lanthanum (Ill) compounds 
in chlorosulphuric acid 11 , Inorganica 
Chimica Acta, 1!, 1983, 139-142. 

PURl, J.K., KAUR, J •• MILLER, J.M., "Sol­
volytic behaviour and the solubilities of 
various inorganic compounds, Lewis acids 
and bases in the fused monobromoacetic 
acid solvent system. Part ll". Polyhedron, 
!, 1287-1295. 

PURl, J .K., MILLER, J .M., IISolvolysis of 
various vanadium (V) and chromium (VI) com­
pounds in chlorosulphuric acid: XlllII, 
Inorganica Chimica Acta, 75, 1983, 
215-218. -

MILLER, J.M., JONES, T.R.B., liThe mass 
spectra of azides and halides", The 
Chemistry of Functional Groups. Supplement 
D, 1983, 75-105. 

Psychology 
Prof S. Sadava presented an invited talk, 
11 Aspectos psicosociales del uso de drogas: 
cinco principios" to a meeting of the 
Colegio de Psicologos de Chile in Santiago 
in December. 

Soc1ology 
Prof V. Tomovich has delivered the second 
annual talk to Grade 13 students of Gover­
nor Simcoe High School on the topic of 
IIPunishment and corrections in the' 
Canadian provincial and federal institu­
tions". Prof Tomovich has accepted the in­
vitation by the same school to continue 
his annual lectures to the senior classes 
of the same school. 

Classlfieds 

For sale: 
One pair of steel-belted radial snow tires 
(165 x 75 R13); fit Datsun. Offers accept­
ed. Call ext 3529, or 685-1264. 

For sale: 
Trunk ski rack carrier, excellent cond., 
$17; Call Marilyn, ext 3356. 

For sale: 
Wood's compact kitchen: 2 electric burn­
ers, sink, 5.3 cu. ft. refrigerator; Unit 
is now 30"w x 36 11 h; Perfect for recreation 
room; $300; Call 934-7713 after 5 pm. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Feb. 
3; copy deadline is Jan. 27 at 3 pm. 
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OCUFA plans to fight re-structuring 

The Ontario Confederation of University 
Faculty Associations will mount a counter­
attack on Colleges and Universities 
Minister Bette Stephenson's plans to 
restructure the university system. 

In a press release issued last week, OCUFA 
President Bill Jones said IIOur task will 
be to convince members of the public that 
her (Dr. Stephenson's) plan essentially 
means fewer op portunities for their child­
ren to go to university". 

Prof Jones said the campaign will attempt 
to counteract the re-shaping of the uni­
versity system in Ontario, based on pro­
posals outlined by Dr. Stephenson in the 
Legislature in December. A three-man 
commission has been set up to plan the 
university re-structuring. 

The purpose of the OCUF A campaign said 
Prof Jones is "to encourage a public, 
political, and media climate that will 
make the implementation of the Minister's 
plans impossible 11 • 

OCUFA has met with labor groups, political 
party representatives, student union 
leaders, and university support staff in 
order to persuade them to join the cam­
paign. 

The first phase of the campaign will con­
centrate on informing the general public 
and specific interest groups of the 
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changes proposed by the Minister said Prof 
Jones. The overall campaign will be mount­
ed in stages. 

Wanted: Social sciences dean 

An Advisory committee on the appointment 
and re-appointment of Dean Social 
Sciences division has been selected by the 
President to choose a dean for the term 
beginning July 1, 1985. 

Prof L.A. Soroka now holds the position of 
Dean, Social Sciences. 

The Advisory committee consists of Prof 
M.F. Richardson, chairman, Prof T .G. 
Carroll. Prof M.H.I. Dore, Prof H.J. 
Gayler, Prof D. Glenday, Prof S. 
Segalowitz, and Prof B. Krushelnicki. 

Applications and nominations for the post 
of Dean, Division of Social Sciences. 
counter-signed by the nominee, are in vited 
by the Advisory committee. 

The applications/nominations should reach 
the Committee secretary, Pat Beard, 10th 
floor, Schmon Tower, no later than 5 pm on 
Monday March 5, 1984. 

Each application or counter-signed nom­
ination should be accompanied by a cur­
riculum vitae prepared in the same way as 
those submitted for promotion or tenure 
positions. 

The appropriate format is available through 



the offices of Deans of Divisions. 

A list of nominations/applications re­
ceived by Monday Feb. 27 will be forwarded 
for posting to all Deans, Directors, and 
Departmental chairmen. 

The list will also be publicized in Campus 
News. 

Nominations/applications received during 
the week of Feb. 27 through to March 5, 
will be added to the list but only publi­
Cized on the Senate bulletin board, 
Thistle corridor. 

All written comments provided to the 
Advisory committee during the week follow­
ing March 5 will be kept confidential and 
destroyed when the committee has completed 
its task. 

February 4: Bob Nairn night 

A dinner at the Pond Inlet, honoring Bob 
Nairn and his many years of service to 
Brock University, will be held Saturday 
Feb. 4. 

Mr. Nairn retired Oast week's Campus News 
used the word resigned; in fact he re­
tired) his position as Secretary to the 
University, effective Jan. 1, 1984. 

Tickets are $12.50 per person. Included in 
the price is dinner and a contribution to­
ward a gift for Mr. Nairn. 

Tickets are available from the offices of 
Finance and Personnel, as well as from 
Peggy Collins, the President's office. 

Live at Alpbiets 

Performing Thursday Feb. 2 through to 
Saturday Feb. 4 at Alphie's Trough is 
"Centryx". 

There's a $1 admission charge; top 40 

-2-

dance music is featured with a D.J. be­
tween sets. 

And don't forget "Happy Hour" at Alphie's 
daily between 4 pm and 7 pm, Monday to 
Friday. 

Visiting artist lecture series 

Leading Canadian artists will 
their work and ideas in a series 
lectures/discussions presented by 
partment of Fine Arts. 

discuss 
of slide 
the De-

The first lecture will be given by George 
Hawkin, in the Alumni Lounge, on Friday 
February 3 at 7 pm. 

Everyone is welcome. Admission is free. 

The next guest artist will be Waiter 
Bachinski, who will lecture on Friday 
February 17. 

The lecture series is made possible by a 
grant from the Canada Council. 

Presenting nThe Quinlan Sistersn 

The Quinlan Sisters perform in The Studio, 
Brock Centre for the Arts on Saturday Feb. 
4, at 9 pm. 

The performance features an a cappella 
musical revue by Peter McGehee. 

The trio combine jazz, satire and comedy 
in their performance. 

"They sing like a punk barbershop quartet 
minus one; like the Andrews Sisters minus 
good taste; like the Osmonds minus mom, 
dad and god" states one review. 

Tickets are $3 per person at the door. 

The performance is presented by the 
Niagara Artists Centre, in conjunction 
with the Fine Arts department at Brock. 



IBM president speaks at Brock 

Mr. Carl Corcoran, President, IBM of 
Canada Ltd. is guest speaker at Brock 
University on Tuesday February 14. 

Mr. Corcoran is part of the speaker ser­
ies, "Excellence in the Eighties ll spon­
sored by the School of Administrative 
Studies. 

The series was inspired by the best seller 
In Search of Excellence. as well as a ser­
ies of articles by The Financial Post. on 
excellent Canadian companies researched by 
McKinsey and Company. 

IBM of Canada Ltd. was named as one of the 
30 representative companies identified on 
the basis of growth and profit (measured 
over 5 and ten-year spans). 

Shared characteristics of successful com­
panies included: a vision that works be­
cause it is clear, compelling and com­
prehensive; a people-focused management 
style; and an extraordinary measure of 
continuity at the top levels of 
management. 

Mr. Corcoran will comment on these char­
acteristics and the factors that have made 
IBM Canada Ltd. a success. 

The lecture begins at 7: 30 pm in The Pond 
Inlet. All are welcome. There is no admis­
sion charge. 

Your assistance please 

The Development office is asking for 
volunteers to sell Corvette raffle tickets 
at the Pen Centre throughout February. 

Tickets will be sold Wednesday to Friday 
evenings between the hours of 6 pm and 9 
pm; on Saturdays from 10 am to 1 pm or 1 
pm to 4 pm. 
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Those who can volunteer their time are 
asked to call John Bird, Development 
Director, at ext 3591. 

Careers information night 

Resource people from more than 40 organiz­
ations will be on hand at careers inform­
ation night for arts and science students 
on Monday February 6. 

Careers (different jobs, daily job dUties. 
skills required), future job trends and 
organizational structures will be dis­
cussed. 

Faculty are urged to encourage students to 
attend the event. 

Careers information night will be held 
from 7 pm to 10 pm in The Pond Inlet. 

Graduates finding jobs 

More than 88 per cent of university gradu­
ates who entered the labor force after 
graduation in the spring of 1982 are em­
ployed (71. 5 per cent full-time; 17.3 per 
cent part-time). 

Those are the statistics contained in a 
graduate employment survey released in 
December by Colleges and Universities 
Minister Bette Stephenson. 

The survey said those employed full-time 
were satisfied with their jobs. with their 
salaries, and with the opportunities for 
advancement. Most of the respondents said 
a degree was required for the employment 
they found. 

The survey included graduates from 
Ontario's 15 universities, Ryerson Poly­
technical Institute, and the Ontario Col­
lege of Art. At the time the survey was 
taken. the unemployment rate for those be­
tween 20-24 years of age in Ontario was 
18.7 per cent. 



Eric entertains children 

A concert by Eric Nagler on Saturday Feb. 
4 is the latest event in the spring child­
ren's series sponsored by the Brock Centre 
for the Arts. 

An accomplished musician who has many pop­
ular albums to his credit, Eric Nagler in­
troduces the ideal that songs, tunes, 
games and stories are all an effective and 
fun way to communicate. 

Eric plays banjo, fiddle, spoons, Jews 
harp, psasltery, nose flute, various other 
instruments, and shares his musical energy 
with the audience by getting them to clap 
and sing along. 

The show begins at 2 pm in The Theatre. 
Tickets are $6/adult; $4/child. They can 
be purchased at the Box office, 688-5475. 

Publications 

GUILMETTE, A.M. (Ed.), TAASP (The 
Association for the Anthropological Study 
of Play) Newsletter, Vol 10, (1), 1983. 

GUILMETTE, A.M. (Ed.), TAASPNewsletter, 
Vol. 10, (2), 1984. 

TINKLER, K.J., 'On Hutton's authorship of 
an 11 Abstract of a dissertation ••• con­
cerning the system of the Earth, its 
duration and stability" , Geological 
Magazine, 120, 631-634. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Information and Liaison 
Don Rickers participated as an instructor 
at the sixth annual Ontario High School 
Lacrosse Coaches' clinic held in Toronto 
in January. 

Classifieds 

For rent: 
South End backsplit on quiet circle 
backing onto escarpment; 3-bedrms, 2 1/2 
baths, den, family room, finished 
basement; A vailable July 1984 - August 
1985; Call ext 3392 or 682-5624. 

Wanted to rent: 
Looking for house for July /84 through to 
July /85; unfurnished; preferably close to 
the University; Please call Susan Judge at 
ext 3476. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265. Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Feb. 
10; copy deadline is Feb. 3 at 3 pm. 
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One for vice-president 

Applications and nominations for the posi­
tion of vice-president at Brock closed on 
Tuesday Jan. 31. As of' that date, there 
was one nomination for the postion: Prof 
W.A. Matheson, Department of Politics. 

Comments in writing from individual mem­
ber.s of tl:1e !1.niversity community were 
accepted by the Advisory Committee on the 
Appointment of a Vice-president (Prof K. 
Kernaghart, chairman) until 5 pm, Tuesday 
Feb. 7 • 

All comments will be held in strict confi­
dence and destroyed when the committee has 
completed its task. 

OCUFA teaching awards 

The province's. outstanding university 
teachers will once again be recognized by 
the Ontario Confederation of Faculty 
Associations' teaching awards. 

Nominations for the 1983 awards are now 
being acceptea. and should reach OCUF A 
offices by April 15, 1984. 

Up to ten awards will be presented and 
successful nominees will be selected by 
the OCUFA Committee on Teaching Awatds. 

Categories include all levels of instruc­
tion - graduate and undergraduate teaching 
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continuing education, and faculty develop­
ment. 

Those who excel in activities such as 
course design I curriculum development I or­
ganization of teaching programs and other 
significant forms of leadership are also 
eligible for the OCUF A awards. 

Nominees for the awards are invited ftom 
individuals, informal groups of faculty or 
students, local faculty associations, fac­
ulty or college councils, university com­
mittees, local student councils, depart­
ments and alumni. 

Guidelines regarding the nomination struc­
ture are available from the Brock Univer­
sity Faculty Association or the OCUF A 
office. 

Letters of nomination with supporting doc­
umentation should be sent to: OCUFA Com­
mittee on Teaching Awards, 40 Sussex 
Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, M5S IJ7. 

Commission plans public hearings 

A news release from the recently iformed 
Commission on the Future Development of 
the Universities of Ontario states that 
public hearings in different parts of the 
province will be held to gage reaction 
from all segments of the university com­
munity and public. 

The three-member commission, chaired by 
businessman Edmund Bovey, also said it 



will prepare a discussion paper outlining 
the issues and alternatives the commission 
plans to study. 

Headquarters for the commission is 101 
Bloor Street W., Toronto. 

Tragi-comedy on stage 

The Fine Arts department presents Samuel 
Beckett's "Waiting for Godot". Wednesday 
Feb. 15 through to Saturday Feb. 18. 

The play is a masterful piece of contem­
porary drama with an emphasis on the comic 
and absurd antics and discussions, of 
Estragon and Vladimir. the play's 'main 
characters. 

Set in an elaborately designed junk-yard, 
the anticipation of the arrival of Godot 
by Estragon and Vladimir provides many 
absurd and hilarious moments. 

The show is directed by Gregson Winkfield 
and designed by Barb ,Plater-Saflarski. 

Performances will be held at 8 pm in The 
Theatre. Tickets are $2 per person and 
available at the Box office. 

A walk through ancient Athens 

The February lecture of the Niagara Penin­
sula Society of the A.LA. features an 
illustrated tour of the city centre of 
ancient Athens. 

The lecture, titled "The Headquarters of 
Athenian Government" will be delivered by 
Prof Noel Robertson, Classics department. 

The daily working of Athenian democracy 
will be examined through the remains of 
buildings and equipment excavated in the 
city centre. Many years of careful digging 
and reconstruction have made it possible 
to follow in the footsteps of an Athenian 
citizen as he eX,ercised .his. democratic 
rights. , 
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The le.cture will be held on Sunday Feb. 12 
at 3 pm in Th245. 

Admission for A.I.A. members and students 
1s free; others $2.50. The public is 
welc.ome. 

Jonathan . Harp in concert 

Classical guit~rist Jonathan Harp performs 
at the Lunch Hour concert sponsored by the 
Fine Arts department on Tuesday Feb. 14. 

The one-hour program features a variety of 
pieces such as S.L. Weiss' "Allemande". 
IICourante", and "Gigue" and I. Albeniz' 
"Granada ll and IIAsturias". 

The concert begins at noon in 'l'he Studio. 
Admission is free. 

Grossman on campus 

The Honorable Larry Grossman. Treasurer of 
Ontario and Minister of Economics will be 
on campus as the guest of the Brock Uni­
versity Progressive Conservative Associa­
tion on Monday Feb. 13. 

Mr. Grossman will speak in thl;l Faculty 
and Staff Club (l3th floor. Schmon Tower) 
from 3 pm to 5 pm. 

All are invited to attend. Bar service 
will De available. 

Gourmet Olympic special ••• 

Saga Foods is into the Olympic spirit this 
week with a special menu on board at the 
Pond Inlet. 

Featured in the "Gold medal competition" 
on Wednesday. Feb. 8 is Canada vs the 
UQ.ited States with a fare of American 
chicken wings vs Canadian beef-on-a-bun. 

On Thursday feb. 9 it's Italy vs France 



with lasagna versus crepes in the gourmet 
competition. 

Draft beer (12 oz) is on sale for 75 
cents. The deli line features a variety of 
European deli meats. 

Special olympics needs assistance 

Proctor and Gamble Ltd. is once again 
sponsoring the Ontario Special Olympics 
this year. 

The University community can help out the 
Association for the Mentally Retarded by 
saving proofs of purchase (boxtops or uni­
versal pricing code) from the following 
products: Cheer, Tide, Bold 3. Downy, 
Ivory. Camay, Zest, Coast. Safeguard. 
Bounce, Oxydol and Ivory Snow. 

The proofs of purchase can be sent to Judi 
Eichner, Phys Ed office or Mary Berg, Reg­
istrar's office. The campaign ends on 
March 30. 

Canada, culture and communications 

The first of three public lectures to com­
memorate the introduction of the Communi­
cations studies program at Brock takes 
place Friday Feb. 10. 

Mr. Robert McConnell, vice-president of 
Southam, Incorporated, Toronto is guest 
lecturer. 

Mr. McConnell, former publisher of the 
Montreal Gazette. speaks on "Hello, Guten­
berg: Canadian newspapers in the 21st 
century" • 

The lecture and discussion period run from 
2 pm to 4 pm in the Senate chamber. 

The lecture series is dedicated to the 
memory of the late Graham Spry, a promi­
nent figure in Canadian public broadcast­
ing for more than 50 years and an honorary 
doctor of Brock University. 

-3-

Mac at Brook 

By now the story is a familiar one. Two 
college stop-outs design a computer in a 
garage in California in 1977 and call it 
an Apple. The person computer revolution 
has begun. 

In 1981 IBM launched their personal com­
puter, featuring a 16 bit processor, doub­
le the power of the Apple. It has been em­
braced by the business community. 

The latest development in all this rapid 
technology is Macintosh (sic). a new in­
novation from Apple. with a 32 bit proces­
sor (twice that of IBM), "mouse ll control. 
and integrated soft wear • 

Brock's many micro users can see a demon­
stration of Macintosh on Wednesday Feb. 15 
in the Dean's meeting room. Demonstrations 
will be given at 11 am, noon and 1: 30 pm. 

Thanks for your service 

Sgt. Michael Patrick Murphy of the Campus 
Police department retired on February 3 
after 4 1/2 years of service at Brock. 

A note from Campus Police Chief, D • F • 
Roberts states that "'Irish' Mike was that 
very friendly fellow you would see on the 
day shift, usually around the Arthur 
Schmon Tower lob by where he could be read­
ily available to respond to calls for 
assistance. 

"He will certainly be missed by all who 
had the pleasure of knowing and working 
with him. We certainly wish him well on 
his retirement". 

Reminder 

Carl Corcoran, president of IBM Canada is 
guest speaker on Feb. 14 at 7:30 pm in the 
Pond Inlet. 



You're invited for dinner 

"Swiss night" will be hosted by the Brock 
University Faculty and Staff club on 
Friday Feb. 10. 

Auberge Suisse will cater the dinner which 
begins at 7: 30 pm: cocktails at 7 pm. 

Tickets for members and escorts are $7.50 
per person. Non-members and escorts are 
$12 per person. 

A maximum of 80 tickets will be sold. For 
tickets or information contact I. Masse, 
ext 3578 or Moreen Kaduk, ext 3325. 

Publications 

BOOTH, A.D., Review of G. Hermansen, 
Ostia: Aspects of Roman City Life 
(University of Alberta Press 1982) in 
Canadian Book Review Annual (1982) 288. 

BUCKNALL, B., "Phedre chez la psychana­
lyste" in ,Feminite, Subversion, Ecriture, 
Textes r~unis et presentes par Suzanne 
Lamy et Irene Pages, Montreal: Editions du 
remue-menage, 1983. 

FEDERICI, C., "Per un'ipotesi di lettura 
platonica de 11 Fu Mattia Pascal pirandel­
liano", Quaderni d'italianistica, vol. IV, 
no. 1. 1983. pp 99-110. 

NOVAK, J .M., "Personal construct psycho­
logy and other perceptual pedagogies", in 
J. Adams-Webber and J. Mancuso (Eds.) 
Applications .of Personal Construct Theory, 
New York: Academic Press, 1983. 

YOUNG. G., SEGALOWITZ, S.J., CORTER, C.M. 
a TREHUB, S.E. (Eds.), Manual 
Specialization and the Developing Brain; 
New York: Academic Press, 1983. 

YOUNG, G., SEGALOWITZ. S.J., MISEK, P., 
ALP. I.E. a BOULET, R., "ls early reaching 
left-handed? 11 Review of manual 
specialization research. In Young, 
Segalowitz, Corter a Trehub (1983). 

Faculty and staff notes 

Fine arts 
Prof B.K. Grant participated in a panel 
discussion on "Pornography, violence, and 
the media." sponsored by the Community Out­
reach prQgram at the Fort Erie Public 
Library in January. 

Politics 
In January, Prof Carl Ba~r testified be­
fore the Ontario Legislature's Standing 
Committee on Administration of Justice (in 
opposition to portions of Bill 100, the 
proposed Courts of Justice Act) and the 
Montana Legislature's joint interim study 
committee (outlining and criticizing pro­
posals . to reorganize that state's court 
system). He was interviewed on CJQR-FM's 
Niagara Magazine and CBC's Metro Morning 
and was an invited expert at a meeting of 
the Criminal Procedure project of the Law 
Reform Commission of Canada (the project 
will draft part of the first new Criminal 
Code in more than 100 years). 

Prof Bill Hull delivered an invited lec­
ture toa senior graduate seminar in the 
Canadian Studies program at Duke Univer­
sity. Durham, North Carolina. in January. 
His subject was "Transboundary environ­
mental problems". Earlier in the month 
Prof Hull spoke to the Grimsby Historical 
society on IILake Lodge School. 1896-1933 11 • 

Classifieds 

For sale: Two gold velour high back 
swivel chairs; Excellent cond.; $75 each 
or $135 for both; Call Marilyn. ext 3356. 

For sale: Pair of 80R13 snow tires on 
rims from 1979 Ford Mustang; good tread: 
$60 pair; Call D. Gann, ext 3430. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265. Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Feb. 
17; copy deadline is Feb. 10 at 3 pm. 
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February 24th holiday 

It's a mid-winter holiday on Friday Feb. 
24 for faculty and staff at the 
University. 

A memo from Personnel Services states 
that: "Circumstances will again permit the 
University to observe a holiday during the 
Winter Reading Week ••• 

"University offices will be closed with 
the exception of the Library and those 
departments that have made commitments. 

"Staff members who are required to work 
will be given an alternate day off at a 
mutually convenient time." 

Polar Bear lOK 

This is your race fitness enth usiasts -
the Polar Bear 10K! 

The annual cross-country survival run is 
guaranteed to "explore your threshold of 
pain (with) six miles of rough terrain, 
slop, hills and water" to go through and 
over. 

The run will be held on Saturday March 10 
at noon beginning at the Brock Phys Ed 
centre. 

Each competitor receives a souvenir beer 
stein and an invitation to a "Survivors 
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Party" at Alphie's Trough at the com­
pletion of the event. 

The entry fee is $6; post entry $7. 
Entries close Tuesday March 6. 

For further information contact Al Ped1er. 
race director, ext 3276. 

Schubert symposium on campus 

It's billed as a "major musical event ll -

the Schubert symposium on campus Thursday 
March 1 through to Saturday March 3. 

In concerts, lectures, and a master class, 
the music of the 19th century Viennese 
composer Franz Schubert, will be performed 
and discussed. 

The guest list includes lecturers and per­
formers from several parts of Canada and 
the United States. 

The symposium concerts contain a generous 
mixture of vocal and instrumental chamber 
music. including many works which are 
rarely heard. The Friday evening program 
offers the very first public performances 
of a group of Schubert's unfinished Ital­
ian and German songs. The piano music in 
Friday's concert will also illustrate 
Schubert's little known Hungarian side. 

The Saturday afternoon concert features a 
performance on an original instrument with 
forte pianist Boyd McDonald playing three 
of the Moments musicaux on a late 18th-



century Andreas Stein instrument. 

The Guest Artists' concert on Saturday 
night features a distinguished group of 
Canadian performers in recital. The pro­
gram begins and ends with some of Schu­
bert's popular works: the song cycle, IIDie 
Schoene Muellerin 11 (The Beautiful Maid of 
the Mill) with James A. Stark and Patricia 
Grant, and IIDer Hirt auf dem Felsen ll (The 
Shepherd on the Rock) with Rose Bandi, 
Robert Sheffield and Jane Hayes. 

The three lecture sessions will focus on 
various aspects of the composer's life and 
music. 

There is no registration fee for the sym­
posium. All concerts are free except for 
the Guest Artists' concert which charges 
$3/adult; $1/students/seniors. 

For a schedule of events and more infor­
mation contact the Department of Fine 
Arts, ext 3214. 

John Glofcheskie and Jane Hayes, 
lecturers, are organizers of 
Symposium. 

Brock photo contest 

music 
the 

The Geology club is. sponsoring its 8th 
annual Brock photo contest, March 16 
through to March 26. 

There's a $25 grand prize, 11 $10 first 
prize in each category, a $5 second prize 
in each category and ribbons to 4th place 
and honorable mention. 

The contest is open to anyone affiliated 
with the University (students, staff, 
alumni). 

Photographs which have not previously won 
are eligible. There is no restriction on 
subject matLer, however photos must be 
entered in their proper categories. 

Slides will be accepted in the following 
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categories: landscape, nature, people and 
miscellaneous. 

Prints will be accepted in: 
nature, people, miscellaneous, 
and white. 

landscape, 
and black 

Each print must be mounted or matted. 
Minimum print size is 8 11 x101l. 

Entry fee is $1 per photograph or six for 
$5. Name, phone number and category must 
be clearly marked on each submission. 

Up to three prints or slides may be enter­
ed in each category. 

Entries should be submitted by March 16 to 
Brian Grant Rm D419 or Ed Lorek, Rm D430. 

Artist to lecture 

Artist Walter Bachinski will be on campus 
Friday Feb. 17 to present and discuss his 
work in draWing, printmaking and sculp­
ture. 

Mr. Bachinski's work has been included in 
major exhibitions in Canada, the U.S., and 
Europe. He has received numerous awards 
from places such as Montreal, New York, 
France and Italy. 

He now lives in Guelph where he teaches 
drawing and printmaking at the University 
of Guelph. 

The lecture begins at 7 pm in the mezza­
nine of the Pond Inlet. Admission is 
free. 

Orford string quartet 

A performance by the Orford String Quartet 
on Friday Feb. 24, brings the 1984/85 
Music series at the Brock Centre for the 
Arts to a close. 

Internationally recognized as one of the 



finest string quartets in the world, the 
Orford quartet is regarded as none of 
Canada's national treasures 11 • 

The Orford's performances are acclaimed 
for their own special blend of musical 
qualities including intelligent and sen­
sitive interpretations. 

Tickets are available at the Box office. 
Prices are $10/adult; $8/student/senior. 

Les Ballets Jazz 

The modern dance company. Les Ballets Jazz 
de Montreal performs Sunday Feb. 19 at the 
Brock Centre for the Arts. 

The dynamic company of twelve specializes 
in contemporary dance involving the varied 
rhythms of jazz music. They have performed 
for audiences throughout North America and 
the world. 

Tickets are $13/adults. $9/student/senior. 
They can be purchased at the Box office. 

Judicial admin alumni meet 

A note from Prof Carl Baar of the Politics 
department said Ottawa was the setting for 
a reunion of six gra.duates from the 
Politics department's M.A. program in 
Judicial administration. 

The Ottawa group included members of each 
of the program's first three entering 
classes. The alumni now work in the 
Canadian Centre for Justice Statistics, 
the Ministry of the Solicitor General. and 
the House of Commons. 

Also attending the Feb. 4 gathering at 
the Westin Hotel were Judge and Mrs. David 
R. McWil1iam. McWilliam. now a judge of 
the County Court in Ottawa, taught a grad­
uate seminar in the program while he sat 
on the County Court bench in St. 
Catharines. 
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New food services manager 

Janet Yendal is the new food service man­
ager in the Tower cafeteria. 

Miss Yendal began working at Brock on 
January 9/84. Her Saga management training 
was carried out at Ca.rleton University in 
Ottawa. She previously managed the cafe­
teria at Centennial College. 

Winter Games 184 

It looks like Alphie's Trough is going to 
put on its own special brand of Winter 
Games '84. 

Beginning the first Saturday afternoon in 
March, games (the kind you play on a 
board) of all shapes and varieties will be 
played. 

Included are Trivial Pursuit, Risk, Back­
gammon, Euchre, Cribbage and darts. 

Prizes are offered competitors. 

Faculty, staff and students are invited to 
join in the fun. Entry fee is $1. Enter 
your name at Alphie's before 5 pm on 
Fridays. 

Winter Games '84 will run each Saturday 
afternoon throughout March. Happy hour 
prices are in effect during that time 
period. 

Hannelore HeadIey's annual sale 

Old and fine books, as well as contem­
porary stock is all on sale at Hannelore 
Headley's Book store. 

The annual book sale, which sees 30 per 
cent taken off regular stock, continues 
through to Sat. Feb. 18. The store is lo­
cated at 71 Queen Street, St. Catharines. 



Wisdom series 

Prof Debabrata Sinha will read a paper for 
the wisdom series on "Knowledge and Edifi­
cation" on Friday Feb. 17. 

The event is sponsored by the Brock Philo­
sophy Society and begins at 7: 30 pm in the 
Alumni Lounge. 

Basketball events cancelled 

General repairs on the gyms in the Phys Ed 
complex have resulted in the cancellation 
of the following two events: 

Fri. Feb. 24 - Zone 3 Basketball finals 
Sat. Feb. 25 - Zone 4 Basketball finals 

Staff changes 

Personnel services sends down word on the 
following staff change: 

Prof David Kennedy, appointed assistant 
professor in the Department of Geological 
Sciences, effective Jan. 1, 1984. 

Pizza on Wednesday 

It's pizza at 30 cents a slice at Alphie's 
on Wednesday. Regular hours and no cover 
charge Thursday, Friday and Saturday. 

Publications 

CHODZINSKI, H. T., Validity concerns for 
counsellors using the 1978 edition of the 
Career Maturity Inventory; Canadian 
Counsellor, 1983, Vol 18, No. 1, pp 5-12. 

CHODZINSKI, R.T., Ii RANDHAWA, B.S., 
Validity of Career Maturity Inventory; 
Ed ucational and Psychological Measurement; 
1983, 43. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Prof G. H. Irons presented a paper en­
titled "Introductory TESL courses: The how 
and when of TESL theory and methodology" 
at the TESL Canada conference held in 
Winnipeg during February. The paper will 
be published in an upcoming number of !ESL 
Talk. 

Psychology 
Prof S.J. Segalowitz recently gave an in­
vited talk to the Ontario Speech and Hear­
ing Association (Niagara chapter) on de­
velopmental issues in brain lateral­
ization. He also presented a paper he 
co-authored with Paula Plantery entitled 
"The left ear hears music louder and the 
right ear speech louder" at the Inter­
national Neuropsychological Society meet­
ing in Hpuston, Texas in February. 

Recreation and Leisure studies 
Prof John K. Yardley presented a paper en­
titled "Recreation and Leisure: Viable 
vehicles for building social support" at 
the Transitions to Leisure conference, St. 
Petersburg, Florida, in January. 

Classifieds 

Wanted to rent: 
A three-bedroom house in the Fonthill, 
Fenwick area, starting June or July. 
Please contact Hobert Creighton, ext 3212 
or 892-6730. 

Wanted to rent: 
Looking for house from July 1/84 to July 
5/85; unfurnished; preferably close to the 
University. Please contact Prof Hawes at 
ext 3476. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be Feb. 
24; copy deadline is Feb. 17 at 3 pm. 
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Brock gets energy conservation grant 

Brock University has been awarded more 
than $17.000 by the provincial government 
for an energy conservation program. 

In a joint announcement by Colleges and 
Universities Minister Dr. Bette Stephenson 
and Energy Minister Philip Andrewes. 
grants totalling $1.042,830 were awarded 
14 post secondary institutions in the 
province. 

Brock will use its $17,750 grant to in­
stall a salt-based energy storage unit and 
a heat exchanger in the new Alumni Green­
house. The University will also do an 
energy study on all of its buildings. 

Projects at other universities include 
boiler conversions to use natural gas in­
stead of oil. systems to recover heat from 
waste air and water. and improvements to 
ventilation systems and lighting controls. 

The provincial grants 
cent of the cost of 
institution pays the 
cost. 

cover about 50 per 
each project. 'The 
remainder of the 

The awards are in line with the provincial 
government's energy conservation program: 
Energy Minister Andrewes noted his minis­
try has been working with universities to 
save energy since 1976. 

The result has been "a 20 per cent saving" 
in the university sector to date. 
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Flames. but no serious injury 

Two separate fires on campus last week re­
sulted in damage but no serious injury. 

On Thursday Feb. 16, Campus Police and lo­
cal firemen were called to put out a fire 
that had broken out in a parked car in the 
main parking lot. . 

Campus Police Chief Doug Roberts said van­
dalism is suspected in the fire: liThe fire 
was started by a cigarette on the seatll. 
The car's sun roof was partially open and 
police suspect the cigarette was dropped 
or thrown in. 

It was 4: 40 am on Friday Feb. 17 when the 
fire alarm in residence sounded. Students 
were quickly evacuated; a smoldering read­
ing lamp in Rm 331A, Fitzgibbon House had 
filled the room with smoke and flames 
thereby setting off the alarm. 

Chief Roberts said students John Sanders, 
Bob Martin. and ROY Hunt are to be credit­
ed with keeping the fire at bay with ex­
tinq uishers and the fire hose until fire­
men arrived on the scene. 

Thanks for services rendered ••• 

Members of the Faculty and Staff Club at 
the University honored bar manager Jim 
Gayman for his many years of service on 
Fnday Feb. 10. 



The Club chose their Swiss night dinner to 
mark Mr. Gayman's retirement and honor his 
14 years of service. 

He was presented with an engraved tray, 
four goblets, an honorarium, and was made 
an honorary life member of the Faculty and 
Staff Club. 

"We'll miss Jim and we thank him for his 
many contributions to the Club," said Prof 
I. Masse, president of the Faculty and 
Staff Club. 

Although retiring as bar manager for the 
Faculty and Staff Club, Mr. Gayman con­
tinues his work in housekeeping at the 
University. 

Liq uor Services, managed by Paul Dwyer, 
will take over bar duties for the Club. 

And the winning numbers are ••• 

The third draw in the "Vette for Science" 
car raffle was held on Thursday Feb. 16. 

The winning numbers are: 5587, 6543, 6884, 
6929, 7601, 9843, 9958, 10006, 10020, and 
11378. 

If your number was one of the lucky ones 
chosen you're asked to contact the Deve­
lopment office, ext 3590, and submit your 
name in order to be eligible for the final 
reverse draw on May 24. 

Tickets are now available for the April 5, 
Series D draw. One more draw, Series E, 
will be held on May 17, with the final 
draw following a week later. 

Tickets are available, on campus, at the 
Development office, . Th 263, the General 
Brock store, the Brock Book store, and the 
Phys Ed centre. 

In the region, they can be purchased at 
Avondale stores and at Wintario booths. 

Tickets cost $5 each. 
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Indian night 

The Brock Faculty and Staff Club will host 
"Indian night" on Friday March 2. 

The dinner will be catered by Le Ganges of 
Hamilton. Cocktails 7 pm; dinner 7: 30 pm. 

Included in the menu are such items as 
beef bhuna, chicken curry, chick peas, 
okra, pilau rice with almonds, and raita. 

Maximum seating capacity is 99. Tickets 
are restricted to members only until 9 am, 
Monday Feb. 27. Members can put non-member 
guests on a waiting list. 

Ticket prices are $8.50 for members a 
guests; $13.00 for non-members a guests. 

For tickets or information contact I. 
Masse, ext 3578 or Moreen Kaduk, ext 
3325. 

CBe exec on campus 
._--------- ._------------
Mr. William Armstrong, executive vice­
president of the Canadian Broadcasting 
Corporation delivers a guest lecture on 
Friday March 2. 

Mr. Armstrong is the second of three 
speakers invited by the University's 
Department of Communication Studies to 
lecture on the theme: "Canada, Culture, 
and Communications: the Mass Media at the 
Crossroads". 

The lecture series is dedicated to the 
memory of Dr. Graham Spry, a moving force 
in Canadian broadcasting and reCipient of 
an honorary degree from Brock. 

Mr. Armstrong's topic will be "Culture and 
Communications: The Challenge for the 
CBC". 

The event takes place from 2 pm to 4 pm in 
the Senate chambers. 



BUFA meeting features BUl Jones 

The Brock University Faculty Association 
will hold a special general meeting on 
Tuesday Feb. 28 at noon. 

Prof Bill Jones. the president of OCUFA. 
will speak on the Bovey commission plans 
to re-structure Ontario's university 
system. 

The meeting takes place in the Alumni 
Lounge, 13th floor, Schmon Tower. 

Lunch hour concert 

The Fine Arts department presents Linda 
Stead, soprano, and Che Anne Loewen, 
piano, at the Lunch Hour concert on 
Tuesday Feb. 28. 

The program will consist of music by 
Modest Mussorgsky, Claude Debussy. and 
Anton Webern. 

Ms. Stead studied at the University of 
Calgary, from 1976-79 and completed her 
studies at the University of Toronto. She 
has participated in the Bel Canto (Women's 
Chorus), Early Music Singers, University 
Concert Choir, and the Calgary Phil­
harmonic. 

Ms. Loewen completed a B.A. at the Uni­
versity of Manitoba, and graduated from 
Wilfred Laurier in 1979 as a gold medalist 
in the B .Mus. class. She has studied and 
performed in the U.S., England, France, 
and Austria. 

The concert will be held in The Theatre. 

Vocal jazz ensemble 

The Grantham Vocal Jazz Ensemble are pre­
sented by the Fine Arts department as noon 
hour entertainment on Wednesday Feb. 29. 
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The performance takes place at noon in The 
Theatre. All are welcome. Admission is 
free. 

Robert Creighton to lecture 

Robert Creighton, Department of Fine Arts, 
has been invited to present an illustrated 
lecture on his work in printmaking (the 
last 10 years), to faculty and students at 
the Department of Art History at McMaster 
University, Hamilton, on Thursday Feb. 23 
at 12:30 pm. 

Caravan is coming I 

The World University Service of Canada 
once again presents 11 Caravan" • 

Caravan is an arts and crafts show and 
sale featuring items from around the 
world. 

This year's display takes place in the 
Dean's Meeting Room (beside Senate cham­
bers) , Monday Feb. 27 through to Wednesday 
Feb. 29, from 10 am to 9 pm. 

All are welcome. 

Tiger-Cat football camp 

They're back again this spring! 

For the sixth consecutive year, the 
Hamilton Tiger-Cat football club will use 
the Brock playfields and facilities to 
hold their pre-season camp. 

More than 90 players will arrive May 19th. 
along with an entourage of coaches and 
train in g staff. 

New head coach of the Tiger-Cats is Al 
Bruno. The Eastern football runner-ups 
will run their pre-season camp through to 
June 1st. 



Winter games Alphie's-style I 

For those who enjoy board games of all 
kinds Alphie's Trough is offering Winter 
Games '84. 

Beginning the first Saturday afternoon in 
March (March 2), games inluding Trivial 
Pursuit, Risk, Backgammon, Euchre, 
Cribbage and darts will be played. 

Faculty, staff and students are invited to 
join in the fun. Entry fee is $1. Prizes 
are offered. Submit your name at Alphie's 
before 5 pm on Fridays. 

Winter Games '84 will run each Saturday 
afternoon throughout March. Happy hour 
prices are in effect during that time. 

Presenting artist Patrich Thiebert 

The Department of Fine Arts presents art­
ist Patrich Thiebert on Friday Feb. 24 at 
7 pm in the Alumni Lounge. 

Recognized as one of Canada's most proli­
fic and creative sculptors, Mr. Thiebert 
will discuss his work and ideas in slide 
form. 

His work has been included in many inter­
national exhibits, been the focus of num­
erous articles. and is included in a new 
book IIContemporary Canadian Art". 

The public is invited to attend and meet 
the artist. 

The next guest lecturer in the "Visiting 
Artist 11 series is Otis Tamasauskus on 
March 2. 

Psychology colloquium 

Sarah Shettleworth, from the University of 
Toronto speaks on "Learning and Foragingll 
on Monday March 5, 3 pm to 4: 15 pm, in the 
Alumni Lounge. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Classics 
Prof Noel Robertson addressed the Graduate 
seminar conducted jointly by the Classics 
departments of the University of Ottawa 
and Carleton University on the topiC "The 
cult of freedom in Athens" in February. 

Physical Education and Recreation 
Prof Ian Haslam presented a paper entitled 
"Brain growth periodization: Implications 
for recreation development and the emerg­
ing adolescent ll at the Transitions to 
Leisure conference at the University of 
South Florida in January. 

Prof Haslam was also invited to speak at 
the Conference for Exceptional Children: 
Cross Currents and Prevailing Winds in 
Toronto this month. The title of his pre­
sentation was "A neuroscience basis for a 
general stage theory of psychomotor 
behaviourll 

• 

Romance studies 
Prof B.J. Bucknall presented an invited 
talk, "ESP and Science Fiction" to a meet­
ing of the Canadian Authors Association, 
Niagara branch, in February. 

Sociology 
Prof V.A. Tomovich partiCipated in a panel 
discussion on "Prostitution" on the Tom 
Cherington show (Hamilton, Channel 11, 
CHCH), broadcast live, Feb. 9, and 
re-played Feb. 12. 

Classifleds 

For sale:48K Apple 11+, one disk drive, 
16K RAM card, Electrohome color monitor, 
programmable monitor interface card, Apple 
printer. Call John Mitt er er , ext 3467 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be March 
2; copy deadline is Feb. 24 at 3 pm. 
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Winter's "best" closes Brock I 

The worst snowstorm the Niagara Region has 
witnessed in nine years was effective 
enough to literally paralyze the area for 
48 hours. 

Businesses, schools and industry succumbed 
to the 59 centimetres (almost two feet) of 
snow that fell from late evening Monday 
Feb. 27 through to early Wednesday Feb. 
29. 

For the first time since the region's 1977 
snowstorm, Brock was closed for a two day 
period. 

The University's closing forced the can­
cellation of a number of events, including 
the Board of Governors meeting sched uled 
for Tuesday evening. 

According to Brock President Alan Earp, 
the Board meeting has been tentatively 
rescheduled for Tuesday March 13. Agenda 
items for the Feb. 28 meeting will be 
attended to at that time. 

In the meantime, Physical Plant mainten­
ance staff at the University continue 
their efforts at snow removal in the 
parking lots and grounds of the 
University. 

The University was expected to be fully 
operational, with both administrative 
offices and classes resuming normal 
schedules, by Thursday afternoon. 
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Nominations for dean 

A memo from the Advisory Committee on the 
Appointment and Renewal of Appointment of 
Dean, Division of Social Sciences. states 
the following .applications and nominations 
for the position have been received as of 
Monday Feb. 27: Prof L.A. Soroka, Depart­
ment of Economics and Prof K.J. Tinkler, 
Department of Geography. 

Prof Soroka is the present Dean of Social 
Sciences. 

Applications and nominations, counter­
signed by the nominee can be submitted to 
the Committee secretary, Pat Beard. 10th 
floor, Schmon Tower, until 5 pm, Monday 
March 5. Additional names will be publi­
cized only on the Senate bulletin board, 
Thistle corridor. 

For one week after nominations have closed 
(March 5), comments in writing are invited 
by individual members of the University 
community. The comments will be held in 
confidence and destroyed when the commit­
tee has completed its task. 

Next Friday on campus 

William Mocadam, president of Norfolk Com­
munications, speaks on "Canadian Culture: 
A Matter of Economics" in the Senate Cham­
bers. March 9, from 2 to 4 pm. This Fri­
day's guest is William Armstrong, vice­
president, CBC, Senate chambers, 2 pm. 
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THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 

sunday 

4 

• 3 pm/The Playhouse/"Wait Until 
Dark" 

• 7 pm/Gym 21 Old Timers Soccer 
• 8 pm/The Theatre/Niagara Youth 

Orchestra 

11 

• 7 pm/Gym 21 Old Timers Soccer 

18 

• 8 pm/The Playhouse/Dance 
series: Jennifer Muller and The 
Works 

24 

monday 

5 

12 

• Last day of In-service education 
classes, fall/winter term 

19 

26 

tuesdc 

6 

13 

20 

• 7:30 pm/Pc 
in the Eighl 
Paul Phoen 
Operating ( 

27 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 3 
• 8 am to 8 pm/PooIIOFSAA 

Swim Meet 
• 9 am to 10 ~m/G~ms/SOSSA 

• Last day for withdrawal without Basketball layol s 
the assignment of a grade for all • 2 pm/The Gallery/Schubert 
fall/winter full courses and 

• 6 pm/Gym 1/West Indian Symposium: Guest Lecture· 
winter term half courses. Recital 

• 1 pm/The Gallery/Fine Arts Student Games night 
• 3 pm/The Theatre/Schubert 

Department presents Introductory • 8 pm/The Thealre/Schubert Symposium: Master Class 
Session 01 Schubert Symposium Symposium: Faculty Recital • 8 pm/The Theatre/Schubert 

• 3 pm/The Theatre/Keyboard • 8 pm/ The Playhouse/Press Symposium: Guest Artists' Recital 
session of Schubert Symposium Theatre presents "Wait Until • 8 pm/The Playhousel"Wait Until 

• 8 pm/The Theatre/Schubert Dark" Dark" 
Symposium: Student and Faculty • 8 pm/The Studio/lntemational • 8 pm/The Studio/"In a Year with 
Recital Film: "In a Year with 13 Moons" 13 Moons" 

7 8 9 10 
, 

, 

• 6 pm/Gym 2/Welland P.C. 
• 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Wait Until Nomination Meetin~ 

Dark" • 8 pm/The Theatre/ uslc series: • 10:30 am/Phys Ed/Polar Bear 
• 8 pm/The Studio/Fine Arts Beth Anne Cole Sings Songs 10K Run 

Department presents "Colours in • 1 pm & 8 pm/The Playhouse/ • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Walt Until 
the Dark" "Wait Until Dark" Dark" 

• 8 pm/The Playhousel"Wait Until • 8 pm/Gym 2/BUSU presents • 8 pm/The Studio/"Colours in the • 8 pm/The Studio/"Colours in the 
Dark" "Reggae Nile" with "Messinjah" Dark" Dark" 

14 15 16 17 

• 12 noon/The Theatre/Lunch • 8 pm/The Theatre/Fine Arts 
Hour concert: Anagnoson & Department presents 
Kinton, Piano, Four·Hand Performance Students in Recital 

21 22 23 25 

tI Excellence 
!akers series: • 3 pm/The Theatre/Niagara 
ident & Chief Symphony Orchestra 
)f Dofasco • 7 pm/Gym 2/01d Timers Soccer 

28 29 30 31 

• 6 pm/Gym 1/Keamey Classic 
Basketball • 1 pm/Gym l/Karate Tournament 



Women's Day celebration 1 

An informal celebration of International 
Women's Day takes place on Thursday March 
8 in the Alumni Lounge, 13th Floor. Schmon 
Tower. 

Prof Anne Hardcastle of the Department of 
Fine Arts gives a short recital of poetry 
by Canadian women. 

A discussion, led by Josephine Meeker. 
follows the recital. 

The event begins at noon. Faculty, 
students, staff and friends are invited. 

Robert Creighton exhibition 

Robert Creighton of the Department of Fine 
Arts shows his recent work in the ll1th 
Annual Exhibition of the Ontario Society 
of Artists. 

The show opens on Thursday March 8, in 
Toronto, at the OSA building on Lombard 
Street. 

The exhibition then travels throughout the 
province. 

Spring colloquium 

Sarah Shettleworth from the University of 
Toronto speaks on "Learning and Foraging" 
at the Psychology colloquium on Monday 
March 5. 

The colloquium takes place from 3 pm to 
4 :15 pm in the Alumni Lounge. 

Visiting artist on campus 

The fourth and final lecture of the Visit­
ing Artist Lecture series sponsored by the 
Department of Fine Arts will be given by 

Otis Tamasauskus, on Friday March 2. 

Mr. Tamasauskus. recognized as one of 
Canada's leading printmakers, is one of 
three artists representing the province in 
international exhibitions this year. 

The lecture begins at 7 pm, Pond Inlet. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Administrative studies 
Prof J.A. Edds gave a presentation on 
"Accountability. Control, and Leadership 
Style" as part of a week-long management 
seminar put on by the Ontario Federation 
of Symphony Orchestras in January. 

Centre for English Language Programs 
John N. Sivell gave a workshop on "Intro­
duction to Group Work for Spoken English" 
at the TESL Canada National conference in 
Winnipeg, in February. 

College of Education 
Prof John Novak was a keynote speaker at 
the Saskatoon City School Board's Winter 
Institute. The title of Dr. Novak's add­
ress was "Inviting the Human Dimension". 

MathematicS 
Prof H.E. Bell gave a colloquium talk on 
"Some recent results on commutativity of 
rings", at Cleveland State University in 
February. 

Classifieds 

Wanted to rent: House from July 1/84 to 
July 1/85; unfurnished; preferably close 
to University. Contact Prof Hawes at ext 
3212. 

Campus News is published by the. Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265. Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be March 
9; copy deadline is March 2, at 3 pm. 
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The official opening is March 231 

The University's new science complex gets 
its official opening Friday March 23. 

Deputy Premier of Ontario. Robert Welch. 
officiates. The complex will also be for­
mally re-named the MacKenzie Chown complex 
at the ceremony. Family members of the 
late Mac Chown are expected to attend. 

Invited to the event are the building's 
architects (Moriyama and Teshima of 
Toronto) • the University's Board of 
Trustees, area politicians and corporate 
donors to the science development fund. 

The ceremony takes place at 3 pm. with a 
reception to follow in the Pond Inlet. 

The science complex will then be open for 
public tours on the Saturday and Sunday 
following the Friday opening. 

A truckload of deeds for the library 

The Brock Library has received more than 
1800 volumes of land registry copy books 
for the Niagara region dating from the 
eighteenth century through to the 1950s. 

The books record ownerships and land tran­
sactions for all property located in the 
three counties. Lincoln, Welland. and 
Haldimand, in the Niagara region. 
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"Some ownerships go back to the late 
1700s and record land given by the Crown," 
said John Burtniak, Head of the Technical 
Services Division of the Library. 

Each volume weighs between 15 and 20 
pounds and all volumes are piled up in two 
rooms of the Library. 

The books were obtained frolD the pro­
vince's archives, and will be of special 
interest to genealogists. 

The books should be available for use by 
the public late this year said Mr. 
Burtniak. 

Physical Plant employee honored 

Brock Physical Plant employee John Ens was 
honored by Lincoln county, February 20th, 
for rescuing a woman from a burning trail­
er last summer. 

Mr. Ens and 19-year old Jan Hunink were 
commended by the Royal Canadian Humane 
SOCiety for their quick action in rescuing 
58-year old Greta Robbins. 

Mrs. Robbins later died from her injuries, 
but the action displayed by the two men 
"has not gone un-noticed 11 said Mayor Ray 
Konkle of Lincoln, in presenting the 
award. 

Mr. Ens has been a Brock employee since 
1967. 



Update those bibliographies I 

The Library's Reference staff asks faculty 
members who have previously supplied data 
for the Faculty Biographies file, to sub­
mit updates. 

The Reference staff find the file helpful 
in responding to the many enquiries about 
faculty publications and encourage faculty 
who have not submitted the information to 
please do so. 

Forward publication lists and updates to 
the Reference department, attention: Barb 
Whittard. 

March lecture features ancient Egypt 

Dr. William H. Peck. curator of Ancient 
Art at the Detroit Institute of Arts pre­
sents a lecture on "Drawing in Ancient 
Egypt", Sunday March 11. 

Dr. Peck is the guest of the Niagara Pen­
insula Society of the Archaeological In­
stitute of America. 

The art of drawing in ancient Egypt as a 
basis for understanding the education of 
the Egyptian artist of the New Kingdom 
will be examined in the illustrated lec­
ture. 

Dr. Peck, a noted scholar of ancient Egyp­
tian art, has also published a book on the 
topic. 

The lecture begins at 8 pm in Th 245. 
Admission for A.LA. members and students 
is free; others $2.50. 

Canada, culture and communications 

The last of three lectures sponsored by 
the University's Communications Studies 
department will be delivered Friday March 
9 at 2 pm in the Senate Chambers. 
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Guest speaker is William Mocadam, Presi­
dent of Norfolk Communications, Toronto, 
whose topic is "Canadian culture: A mat­
ter of economics". 

The inaugural lecture series was dedicated 
to the memory of Dr. Graham Spry, a noted 
figure in Canadian public broadcasting and 
honorary degree recipient from Brock. 

Children's spring break at Brock 

The YW CA is hosting "Ad ven ture '84", a 
children's spring break progra10, at Brock, 
March 12 through to March 16. 

The program, for children aged four to 14, 
will be held at the College of Education. 

Activities include swimming, horseback 
riding, orienteering, hiking, sports and 
games, arts and crafts, movies and trips. 

The program runs 8 am to 6 pm daily. 

Faculty or staff who would like to regis­
ter their children in the program can ob­
tain registration forms from departments 
throughout the University or call the YWCA 
at 688-3912. 

The fee is $50 per child; a $5 discount 
for each additional child in the family. 

Dofasco president guest speaker 

Paul Phoenix, president and chief operat 
ing officer of Dofasco Inc., is guest 
speaker at Brock on Tuesday March 20. 

Mr. Phoenix is the last sched uled speaker 
to appear as part of the "Excellence in 
the Eighties" series, presented by Admini­
strative Studies. The series focused on 
the excellent business acumen demonstrated 
by certain Canadian companies. 

The Dofasco president will comment on man­
agerial excellence at 7: 30 pm in the Pond 
Inlet. Admission is free; all are welcome. 



Teaching language across disciplines 

The University's Centre for English Lan­
guage programs is sponsori~g an inter­
faculty colloquium on "Teachmg language 
across disciplines". 

The colloquium takes place over a two day 
period, Friday April 6 through to Saturday 
April 7. 

Prof M. Yacowar, Dean of Humanities at 
Brock, delivers the opening address. 

Scheduled topics include "Cross-cultural 
apsects of teaching French in an Anglo­
phone environment" with Prof W. Rogers 
from the University of Toronto, liThe 
inter-disciplinary nature of ESL II with 
Prof N. Elson from York University, and 
IIComputer assisted language teachingll with 
Prof M. Canale, Ontario Institute for 
Studies in Education. 

Lectures and discussions take place in the 
Alumni Lounge, 13th floor. 

Registration fee is $10 per person, whic? 
includes dinner at the Pond Inlet on April 
6. 

Faculty are encouraged to take part in the 
colloq uium. For more information contact 
the CELP office, ext 3374. 

Beth Anne Cole in concert 

An evening with Beth Anne Cole on Friday 
March 9 concludes the Music Theatre series 
presented by the Brock Centre for the Arts 
this season. 

Miss Cole sings a wide variety of songs in 
her show, entitled IISongs from the 
Theatre ll • Included are Shakesperean songs, 
famous and not-so-famous pieces from 
Broadway, Vaudeville and the French stage. 
Her own writing and personal commentary 
give the evening a warm and personal 
flavor. 
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The evening begins at 8 pm in The Theatre. 
Tickets are $10/adults; $8/students and 
seniors. They can be purchased at the Box 
office. 

Baroque art lectures 

Sylvia Osterbind of the Fine Arts depart­
ment invites the University community to 
attend the Open House lectures on Baroque 
art. 

IIDutch seventeenth century painting ll is 
the focus of the lecture on Monday March 
12. The talk is based on last fall's 
exhibition at the Art Gallery of Ontario. 

IIBernini: The sculptor of the Italian 
Baroquell is the topic of the second lec­
ture on Monday March 19. 

Both lectures take place in Th 245 from 7 
pm to 10 pm. 

Break away to the campus of your choice 

High school students in Ontario are on 
break next week from March 12 through to 
March 16. 

For senior students. that usually means a 
visit to the campus of their choice as 
they decide on universities and programs. 

The students are welcome on campus. Fac­
ulty and staff are reminded that students 
who have further inquiries about the Uni­
versity should be sent to the Information 
office, Th 265. Liaison officers will be 
on hand to answer questions throughout the 
week. 

Print shop closes for exams 

Faculty, staff and students are reminded 
the Print shop will be closed April 2, 3, 
4 and 5, in order to print final exam­
inations. 



Get those nominations in I 

Faculty, students, and alumni are reminded 
that nominations for the 1984 Brock Uni­
versity Alumni Award for Excellence in 
Teaching are now being accepted. 

The award is presented annually by the 
Alumni Association in recognition of a 
teacher's outstanding performance in areas 
such as classroom instruction, thesis sup­
ervision, student consultation, curriculum 
and course development. 

Teachers can be nominated by students, 
alumni, or another faculty member. 

To pick up an application form, or find 
out more about the award, contact Ginny 
Gilbert in the Alumni office, Th 265, ext 
3251. 

ClOSing date for nominations is Thursday 
March 15. 

Publications 

CHANG, S.-C., withBEEKMAN, W., (of Fern­
universitat, Hagen, West Germany), "An 
Invariance Problem in Summability", 
An~ysis, I, 297-302, (1981). 

KNOOP, R., Problem Solving: Method and 
Cases in Education, Praise Publishing, pp 
300. 

MENZIES, J., with EYLES, N., Chapter 2 -
The Subglacial Landsystem in Eyles, N. 
(ed.), Glacial Geology, 19-69, Pergamon 
Press, New York, 1983. 

MITROVIC, B, ZARATE, H.G., CARBOTTE, J.P., 
"The ratio of the superconducting energy 
gap to the transition temperature within 
Eliashberg theory", Phys. Rev. B, Vol29, 
184, (1984). 

BENJAFIELD, .J., "On the relation between 
the Pollyanna and golden section hypo­
theses"; British Journal of Social 
Psychology, 1984, 23, 83-84. 

Faculty and staff notes 

computer science 
Prof D. Hughes presented a paper entitled 
"S/Pascal: A Portable Simulation Language 
Based on Pascal", at the third annual 
Society for Computer Simulation Multi­
conference in San Diego, California in 
February. 

Geography 
Prof Keith Tinkler gave an invited paper 
entitled "Interpreting the Theoretical 
Text-Taking care in network analysis" to 
the SUNBELT Conference on Social Networks 
in Phoenix, Arizona, in February. 

Psychology 
Prof J. Benjafield gave a paper on "Some 
Psychological Aspects of the Golden Sec­
tion" at the L.O.V.E. Conference on per­
ception and cognition, held in Niagara 
Falls. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be March 
16: copy deadline is March 9 at 3 pm. 
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Bill Math.on. Brock's Vice-president 

To the surprise of few, and general" accla­
mation of all, the Board of Trustees, at 
their March 13th meeting, unanimously ap­
proved the appointment of Prof William A. 
Matheson as Brock University's vice­
president. 

Bill Matheson has been teachin g at Brock 
since 1969. His department is Politics and 
his specialty is Canadian politics. 

He became Dean of Social Sciences in 1975, 
remaining in that position until 1981. 

He recently served as "acting president" 
while Brock President Alan Earp was on 
leave last spring. 

Prof Matheson is also the reCipient of 
another first in Brock history: the Alumni 
Award for Excellence in Teaching (first 
awarded in 1980). 

He was cited by students for his "enthu­
siasm, interest and excellent communica­
tion skills 11 • 

Born in Sydney. Nova Scotia, Prof Matheson 
received his BA from Dalhousie University, 
MBA from the University of Western Ont­
ario, and MA and PhD from Carleton Univer­
sity in Ottawa where he began his career 
as an instructor. 

His publications include "The Prime Minis­
ter and the Cabinet", one of the earliest 
in-depth studies of the subject in Canada. 
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Prof Matheson is active in community af­
fairs, serving as vice-chairman of the 
Niagara Symphony Association and a member 
of the board of the Niagara Centre for 
Youth Care. 

"I'm delighted. the very important part 
Prof Matheson plays at Brock will be re­
cognized by this new designation," said 
Alan Earp. president of Brock. 

"I'm also delighted that as one of our 
outstanding teachers he will be able to 
continue to meet with classes on a regular 
basis." he continued. 

--------------._--------
The Secretary to the University Is ••• 

------- .---------
The Board of Trustees was also informed. 
Tuesday night, of the appointment of Pat 
Beard to the position of Secretary to the 
University. 

,Mr. Beard. 36. takes on the position left 
vacant by Bob Nairn who retired as Secre­
tary Jan. 1st of this year. 

A Brock graduate. Mr. Beard worked at the 
University from 1971 through to 1980. He 
left to work at the Ontario Council on 
University Affairs in Toronto. returning 
to Brock in 1983 as institutional research 
officer. 

"I'm very pleased to have in this import­
ant office a Brock graduate who is thor­
oughly familiar with Brock and the Ontario 
university system as a whole. 11 said 
President Alan Earp. 



Isaac cameo approved 

Other matters on the agenda at the Board 
of Trustees meeting included a motion 
which approved the adopting of a cameo of 
Isaac Brock as the University's logo. 

An earlier motion to amend the name of the 
University to Isaac Brock was not put be­
fore the Board. 

The suggestion to rename the University as 
part of the adoption of the logo was pro­
bably the most controversial aspect of the 
original motion. 

"I have felt that we needed to clean up 
our institutional graphic image for many 
years." said Doug Geddie. Director of In­
formation and Liaison. 

"We've needed a symbol or logo, and when 
the cameo was unveiled, many said why not 
consider renaming at the same time? 

"All of this was meant to strengthen the 
image of the University, to build on our 
traditions. and to emphasize our recent 
success and popUlarity," he said. 

"It certainly wasn't meant to divide the 
campus." he said. "Those who opposed the 
name change did it with a passion that was 
hard to ignore". 

The new Brock University logo will be re­
gistered as an official university symbol. 
It w111 be phased in and will be used on 
stationery, publications, and other mater­
ials. A design manual will govern its 
im plications. 

Badger basketball wrap-up 

For the Brock Badger basketball teams it's 
over for another season. 

There weren't any championships this year, 
but both the men and women placed well in 
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provincial rankings. The men's team headed 
for the CIAU regional playoffs on the 
weekend, defeating the University of New 
Brunswick, but losing to Lethbridge, 80-66 
in the Eastern final on Saturday. 

The women Badgers finished the season with 
a third place ranking in the province. 

"Unfortunately, we didn't make it to the 
CIAU finals, but we were plagued with in­
juries at the end," said Chris Critelli, 
assistant women's coach. 

All-star Candi Lohr was out with an ankle 
injury, and the Badgers lost to the power­
ful team from the University of Toronto, 
73-68.. 

"One team wins and one team loses and we 
were the ones to lose this time," said Ms. 
Critelli. 

The make-up of both the men's and women's 
Badger teams will consist of new talent 
next season, .as both teams lose a number 
of their star players this year. 

The men's team will play without the su­
perb talent of Ooug Fast, whose four years 
with the Badgers left a number of records 
including most points in a season (669 in 
1982/83) and all-time leader in free 
throws (329). 

The women's team loses a number of its top 
talent including Candi Lohr. Diane Hilko, 
and the Stamp sisters. 

"We're going to be a very young team," 
said Ms. Critelli. "But we'll be a strong 
team because youth often brings a lot of 
determination and enthusiasm. 

"I'm looking forward to our next season," 
she said. 

BUFA meeting March 20 

The Brock University Faculty Association 
holds a special general meeting Tuesday 



March 20 at noon in the Alumni Lounge, 
13th floor, Schmon Tower. 

The meeting was originally scheduled for 
February 28 but inclement weather caused 
the cancellation of the meeting. 

Guest speaker is Prof aill .Iones, OCUFA 
president. The topic of Prof Jones' add­
ress is the Bovey Commission's plans to 
restructure the Ontario university 
system. 

All members of the University community -
faculty, librarians, staff members, BUSU, 
Press, student senators, etc. - are invit­
ed to attend. 

--------_.------------------,------,-------
Cercle francals meeting 

_._-_._------------,-------------
The final meeting of the Cerole francais 
takes place Friday March 23 at 1 pm in Rm 
1123 of the Schmon Tower. 

Faculty members interested in using or im­
proving their French are invited to 
attend. 

For more information contact Prof L. 
Rosmarin, ext 3302. 

_._------------------------------,----_._-
Athletic awards banquet 

- ----------_._-- -------------
This year's annual Athletic A.wards Banquet 
takes place on Thursday March 2?-. 

The banquet, which honors outstanding per­
formances by the University's athletes 
including male and female athlete of th~ 
year, will be held at Club Rorna, Vansickle 
Road, St. C atharines. 

Tickets can be purchased at the main of­
fice in the Physical Education centre. 

Prices are varsity athletes 
guests - $11; dance only - $2. 

$5.50; 

For more information contact ed 3259. 
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Fine arts spring festivall 

The University's Fine Arts department 
holds its annual Spring Fine Arts Festival 
March 18 through to March 24 this year. 

New works in theatre, video, music, mixed 
media. performance pieces and studio art 
will be performed and exhibited. 

Students (and some faculty) direct, per­
form, write, compose, sing and dance in a 
variety of media. 

Events have been scheduled in various lo­
cations during lunch hours, afternoons and 
evenings. 

"The Best of the Festival" is presented 
Saturday March 24, along with the Depart­
ment's 15th anniversary reunion. 

From 10 am to 4 pm daily throughout the 
week, an art exhibit featuring the work of 
students in Visual A.rts will be on display 
in The Gallery. 

For more information regarding the schedu­
ling of events contact the Fine Arts de­
partment ext 3214. 

Jennifer Muller and the Works perform 

The Brock Centre for the Arts brings its 
dance series to close this season with a 
performance by Jennifer Muller and The 
Works. 

The New York City based company gives one 
performance only on Sunday March 13 at a 
pm in The Playhouse. 

Jennifer Muller has studied with world re­
nowned modern dance teachers such as Jose 
Limon, Martha Graham. and Anna Sokolow. 
She formed her own company in 1974. 

Tickets are available at the Box office; 
$13/adults; $9/students and seniors. 



U of 0 centennial celebrations 

The Alumni Association at the University 
of Ottawa is celebrating its 100th anni­
versary this year. 

A gala celebration from June 1 to June 3 
this summer will focus on students and 
staff members of the University. 

All former students and staff are invited 
back for the event. 

Included in the festivities are a golf 
tournament, barbecue, civic reception, and 
grand banquet. 

For further information and registration 
kits contact the Alumni Secretariat, Uni­
versity of Ottawa, Ottawa, K1N 6N5 or call 
(613) 231-2981. 

-------------------
Thoroughly modem Sophie 

The Brock Philosophy Society presents a 
lecture by Dr. Monica Hornyansky, Friday 
March 16. 

Dr. Hornyansky speaks on "Thoroughly Mod­
ern Sophie: Wisdom as Comprehension" at 
7:30 pm in the Airport Lounge, Pond Inlet. 

All are welcome. 

Alphie's fare 

Alphie's Trough reminds the University 
community that "Happy Hour" prices are in 
effect at the pub Monday through Friday 
from 4 pm to 7 pm. 

"Winter Games '84" continues every Satur­
day in March from 1 pm to 4 pm, with pri­
zes given out for successful competitiors 
in the board games played. 

And, to celebrate St. Patrick's Day, green 

beer will be served at "Happy Hour" prices 
all day Friday and Saturday. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Physical Education 
Garney Henley has been awarded the Huron 
College 1984 Distinguished Alumni Award. 
The award will be presented at a banquet 
in May in Huron, South Dakota. 

Romance studies 
Prof Leonard Rosmarin was asked to deliver 
his paper twice during the OMLTA Confer­
ence in Toronto in March. The paper was 
entitled "How to run a French contest and 
keep one's sanity". 

Classifieds 

-----------------------
Wanted to rent: 
A three-bedroom (minimum) house in south 
St. Catharines from Sept. 1/84. Call ext 
3382. 

For sale: 
Yamaha 12-string 
case; excellent 
Peter Brown, ext 

guitar, with hard shell 
condition; $180. Call 
3510. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be March 
23; copy deadline is March 16 at 3 pm. 
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You're all invited I 

Brock President Alan Earp cordially in­
vites faculty, staff and the University 
community to the offIcial opening of the 
new science complex on Friday March 23. 

The ceremony .begins at 3 pm in the foyer 
of the new science laboratories. 

Robert Welch, Deputy Premier of Ontario 
presides over the ribbon cutting. Ralph 
Benson, the recently appointed Assistant 
Deputy Minister, University and Student 
Affairs, will also attend. 

The building will be formally named the 
Mackenzie Chown complex at the ceremony. 
Members of the Chown family will attend. 

Construction on the new complex began in 
the spring of 1982, and was ready for a 
fresh influx of students in the fall of 
1983. 

Students honored by fire department 

The level-headed actions of seven students 
in residence during a fire at Fitzgibbon 
House on Friday Feb. 17 were recognized 
and lauded by the St. Catharines Fire De­
partment on Tuesday March 20. 

The brief ceremony in the Board Room on 
the 13th floor of the Schmon Tower saw 
students John Sanders, Dianne Holden, 
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Bob Martin, Roy Hunt, Brad Myles, Ed 
Whittaker and Allan Harris honored for 
their efforts at keepin g the fire at bay 
un til the fire department arrived. 

The students used a fire hose and extin­
quishers to control the fire which is 
thought to have been started by a 
smoldering reading lamp in one of the 
residence rooms. 

The Mayor of St. Catharines, ROY Adams, 
the City Adminis trator, the Fire Chief, 
members of the fire department, and Brock 
President Alan Earp were in attendance as 
the students were presented with letters 
of commendation. 

Nominated to Senate 

The following members of faculty have been 
nominated for election to Senate for the 
1984/85 term: 

B. Barclay, U. Brand, J. Fernandez, H. 
Gayler, A.M. Guilmette, S. Haynes, H.L. 
Holland, W.H.N. Hull, G. Irons, W.W. 
Liddell, A. Lowenberger, R. Malone, W. 
Mathie, J.R.A. Mayer, K. McKay, J.P. 
Meeker, W. Poole, M. Richards, L. 
Rosmarin, S. Sadava, R. Shukla, D.M.G. 
Sutherland, P.A.V. Thomas, K.J. Tinkler, 
and W.B. Turner. 

Ten faculty members, out of the ones nomi­
nated, will be elected to Senate on Wed­
nesday March 28. The polls close at 5 pm 
on that day. 



Doug Fast all-Canadian 

One announcement at the annual Athletic 
Awards banquet on Thursday March 22 was 
the selection of Badger basketball star 
Poug Fast to the second team, All­
Canadian. 

Doug, 24, has played with the Badgers for 
four years, setting a number of records 
including most points in a season (669 in 
1982/83). The men's team made it to the 
CIAU regional playoffs this year but were 
defeated by Lethbridge in competition. 

Register for those swim lessons now! 

The Brock Aquatic Centre sends word that 
registration for programs in instruction, 
certification, and recertification for 
both adults and children takes place on 
Wednesday March 28 from 6 pm to 8 pm in 
the Physical Education lobby. 

For more information on programs and costs 
contact the Phys Ed centre, Aquatics, ext 
3387. 

Spring cleaning at the book store 

They're dusting off shelves and clearing 
out books at the Brock Book store these 
days as a "Spring cleaning sale" offers up 
to 50 per cent off many items in stock. 

Included in the sale are assorted paper­
backs, calculators, records, jackets, 
cards, gifts and many other items. 

The Brock community is reminded that Book 
Store hours are Monday to Thursday, 9 am 
to 7 pm; Friday 9 am to 4: 30 pm. The store 
is closed on weekends. 

The sale continues on both upper and lower 
levels through to Tuesday March 27th. 
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It's seafood night! 

"Seafood Night" is being hosted by the 
Brock University Faculty and Staff Club, 
Friday April 6. 

Catered by Saga Foods, cocktails begin as 
4: 30 pm; dinner at 5: 30 pm. 

Tickets are restricted to members only 
until 9 am Monday April 2. Members can put 
non-members on a waiting list. Maximum 
seatin g capacity is 99. 

Ticket prices are $8.50 for members; $13 
for non-members. 

For tickets or information contact J. 
Black, ext 3413 or Joyce Cowan, ext 3412. 

OCUFA teaching awards 

Faculty, staff and students are reminded 
to submit the name of the colleague or 
teacher they would like to nominate for an 
OCUF A teaching award. 

The annual awards embrace all levels of 
instruction including graduate and under­
graduate teaching, continuing education, 
faculty development, proficiency in teach­
ing, course and curriculum design and a 
n urn ber of other areas. 

Nominations are invited from individuals, 
informal groups of faculty or students or 
both, and organizations such as local fac­
ulty associations, faculty and college 
councils, university committees, students' 
council and alumni. 

Guidelines to preparin g a nomination are 
available on request from BUF A or the pro­
vincial office of OCUF A, 40 Sussex Ave, 
Toronto, Ontario, M5S 1J7. 

Deadline for receipt of nominations is 
April 15, 1984. 



COB and ministry sign agreements 

The College of Education has recently con­
cluded two agreements with the Ministry of 
Education. 

The first agreement gives the College the 
sole responsibility in Ontario for offer­
ing the three course equivalent program 
for school attendance counsellors for the 
period of 1984-1989. 

This program, under the leaders hip of Prof 
R. Chodzinsky, reflects a new thrust in 
Special Education and Counselling. The 
Minis try has provided an initial grant of 
$10,000 toward the development of the 
program. 

The second agreement provides the College 
with a grant equivalent to approximately 
$15,000 for the purchase of a LEXICON/ 
ICON micro computer configuration. 

The College's responsibility will be to 
design and develop methods of implemen­
tation of the system for teacher education 
and classroom use. 

The College will also be res ponsible for 
outlining ways in which the system can be 
used to improve instructional software and 
recommend possible modifications in func­
tional requirements. Profs Connelly and 
Crane will coordinate the research in this 
area. 

April history conference 

The sixth annual Niagara Peninsula History 
conference will be held at Brock Saturday 
April 28 and Sunday April 29. 

The welcome address will be delivered by 
Brock President Alan Earp. 

Guest speakers and topiCS include Dr. 
Arthur Bowler, State University of New 

-3-

York at Buffalo who speaks on "The curse 
of Meroz: American perceptions of the 
Loyalists"; Lieut. Col. William A. Smy, 
Staff officer, Canadian army, liThe settle­
ment of Butler's Rangers "; Miss Edith G. 
Firth, author and historian, "Loyalist 
women in the Niagara Peninsula" and Dr. 
Charles G. Roland, M.D. and Jason A. 
Hannah. His tory of Medicine, McMaster Uni­
versity speaking on "The struggle for 
health during Upper Canada's first 
generation U • 

The Sunday event offers a field trip to 
Fort Niagara and along the Niagara River 
to Lewiston, through Queenston and Niagara 
-on -the-Lake. 

For further information regarding fees and 
program outline contact John Burtniak, ext 
3264, John Jackson, ext 3205 or Wesley 
Turner, ext 3502. 

Mundialized communities conference 

There's another conference in the area 
scheduled for Saturday April 28th - the 
conference of Mundialized communities. 

Conference theme is 11 Mundialization and 
twinning - past, present, and future". 

The day-long conference takes place at St. 
Catharines City Hall on Church Street, be­
ginning at 9 am. 

Prof John Mayer of the University's Philo­
sophy department will be one of the guest 
speakers. 

Conference registration is $20 per person 
which includes an information kit, lunch 
and coffee. Evening dinner is $12.50 per 
person. Registration should take place by 
April 14. 

For more information con tact 
Catharines and Regional Niagara 
Association, Patricia Sammy, 
zation chairperson, at 937-6820. 

the St. 
Twinning 
Mundiali-



Pond cafeteria closes for season 

With the ending of term, the Pond Inlet 
cafeteria closes Monday April 9 until the 
beginning of the fall academic term. 

The satellite service (the sandwich cart) 
be~w~en th~ Schmon Tower and the Staging 
BUlldmg wIll also cease operation April 
9, for the spring and summer months. 

Both services 
September. 

operation in resume 

11 Artforms 11 

Murray Kropf, an instructor in Visual 
Arts, has been selected for inclusion in 
"Artforms", a group exhibition of contem­
porary Ontario artists. 

The exhibition will be 
through to May 1 at 
Waterloo Art Gallery. 

held 
the 

March 29 
Kitchener-

An opening reception will be held Thursday 
March 2,9, 8 pm to 10 pm at The Gallery, 
Cen tre-m -the-Square, Kitchener. 

Publications 

BERKES, F., 1983; "Quantifying the harvest 
of native fisheries", Resources and 
Dynamics of the Boreal Zone (R. W. Wein et 
al., eds.); ACUNS, Ottawa. 

SADAVA, S. W., "Other drug use and depen­
dence disorders"; Chapter in H. E. Adams 
and P.B. Sutker (Eds.) Comprehensive 
Handbook of Psychopathology -; New York, 
Plen urn Press, 1984, 623-651. 

TOMOVICH, V., "M.1. Pupin - A Pulitzer 
Prize Winner - In the eyes of American 
readers" published in Serbian Studies 
Vol. 2, No. 2-3, 1983, pp 69-77. ' 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological sciences 
Prof J. Rossant has received a renewal of 
her grant from the National Cancer Insti­
tute of Canada to support her work on the 
relationship between embryonal carcinoma 
cells and normal embryonic cells. The 
grant is for $48,000 per year and has been 
given the special distinction of being de­
signated a Terry Fox Award. 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Prof J.P. Kooistra and Prof L.A. Boldt 
presented a paper at the 18th Annual 
Teachers of English to Speakers of Other 
Languages (TESOL) convention in Houston, 
Texas. The title of their presentation was 
"Distress to Instress: The importance of 
stress in second language learning from 
preliteracy to literary analysis". 

Sociology 
Prof Vic Tomovich was again on CHCH-TV's 
Tom Cherrington Show on March 5th as a 
panelist on the topic "Extramarital 
Affairs" • 

Classifieds 

For sale: 
Antique walnut jam cupboard; two drawers, 
two doors; circa 1850; 685-1646. 

For rent: 
Two storey. fully furnished three bedroom 
house in central St. Catharines. Large 
finished room in basement, modernized kit­
chen, fireplace in living room. Fenced, 
well-treed yard in quiet neighborhood. 
Available June 15/84 until August/85. For 
information call ext 3503. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next iss ue will be March 
30; copy deadline is March 23 at 3 pm. 
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Ribbons and fanfare herald opening 

Ribbons. fanfare and speeches from the 
podium officially opened Brock Univer­
sity's Mackenzie Chown complex. Friday 
March 23. 

Brock President Alan Earp led the dele­
gation of invited speakers, welcoming the 
assembled guests and University community 
to the opening. 

The $13.5 million complex was named in 
honor of the late Mac Chown. with Doris 
Chown and members of the Chown family un­
veiling the outdoor name sign for the 
complex. 

Mrs. Chown said the naming of the complex 
in honor of her late husband was "a won­
derful tribute". 

"Mac thoroughly enjoyed his many years of 
affiliation with Brock," she said. 

Calling the opening "a great day for Brock 
and the region of Niagara", Bob Welch, 
Deputy Premier of Ontario said the naming 
of the Chown complex was "appropriate ll for 
"someone who gave so much of himself in 
the service of this community and a great 
memorial for a fine human being". 

President Earp also thanked Prof Jack 
Miller, Chemistry, for the time and effort 
he devoted to the planning of the new com­
plex. 

Following the ceremony, guests were invited 
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to tour the complex. A number of demon­
strations were set up throughout various 
areas. 

A reception in the Pond Inlet concluded 
the afternoon ceremony. 

Athletic banquet awards 

The University's top athletes were honored 
at the Brock Athletic Awards banquet, 
Thursday March 22. 

The O'Keefe trophy for female athlete of 
the year went to swimmer Kathy Richardson. 
Kathy has won the trophy for three consec­
utive years. 

The Patricia Lowenberger Memorial trophy 
for male athlete of the year was shared 
this year by basketball star Doug Fast and 
wrestler Joe Demarchuk. 

Kathy, 20. who is considering retiring 
after the Olympic games, won four gold 
medals this year and was the Canadian 
Interuniversity Athletic Union swimmer at 
this year's meet. 

Doug. 24, has been a star player with the 
Badger basketball team for the past four 
years. He has set a number of records. and 
was selected to the CIAU second all­
Canadian team. 

Joe, 19. is the first wrestler to be hon­
ored by the Lowenberger award. He won an 
OUAA gold medal in the 65-kilogram divi­
sion. He also won a gold in the CIAU final 
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and was the Canadian Junior 68-kg class 
gold medalist. 

The banquet was held at the Club Roma. 

Lingua latina graduates 

A note from the Classics department states 
that at a graduation ceremony in the Pond 
Inlet last Saturday, some fiftV students 
from local elementary and high schools re­
ceived diplomas for the completion of 
courses in Latin. 

The program, offered through the Depart­
ment of Classics, allows students who 
would otherwise have no opportunity to 
study Latin to begin the language from 
scratch and progress to a competence 
equivalent with the first year of study at 
university. 

For further information on the program 
contact Prof Alan Booth, ext 3321. 

Teaching language across disciplines 

The University's Centre for English Lan­
guage Programs would like to thank all 
those who have regis tered for the collo­
quium on "Teaching Language Across 
Disciplines" • 

To date. almost 70 participants have re­
gistered from the Buffalo, Toronto, 
Hamilton, Niagara, and Windsor regions. 

In the event that any of the 75 seats have 
not been reserved the Centre will provide 
facilities for registration on April 6th 
and 7th. 

Those interested are reminded that the 
regis tration fee is $10. 

The Centre would also like to thank the 
Brock University Instructional Development 
Fund for its generous contribution to fees 
for the speakers at the colloquium. 
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Theatre Beyond Words 

The Brock Centre for the Arts closes its 
1983/84 season with a performance by 
Theatre Beyond Words on Saturday April 7th 
at 8 pm in The Theatre. 

The troupe presents its newest show "Five 
Good Reasons to Laugh". 

The show is an amusing look at life. The 
troupe combines action with sound. music 
and vocalization to form a unique style of 
vis ual theatre. 

The company recently returned from a tour 
of Japan where it performed for five 
weeks; previous to that the company was in 
Hong Kong and the Soviet Union. 

Tickets are $10 for adults; $7 for seniors 
and students. 

Following the performance. Dean Maurice 
Yacowar will host a reception to meet the 
artis ts. The reception will be held in the 
Faculty Club, 13th floor, Schmon Tower. 

Potato People OD campus 

Prior to the evening performance of 
Theatre Beyond Words, "Potato People", the 
final children's performance will be held 
Saturday April 7th, in the afternoon at 2 
pm, The Theatre. 

Potato People is a little cartoon that 
creates the illusion of watching live ani­
mation. It ripples with humor for both 
parents and children. 

Tickets are $6/adu1t; $4/chlld. 

Print shop closed 

The Print shop will be closed April 2. 3, 
4 and 5 in order to print final exams. 



It's book recall time I 

The University Library is holding its an­
nual book recall this spring. 

All library materials with a due date 
prior to March 9. 1984 are subject to the 
recall. 

All faculty, staff and graduate students 
are asked to return such material to the 
Library by May 18. 1984. 

Your early cooperation is particularly im­
portant this year since the Library will 
have no automated support during the com­
puter changeover scheduled for the month 
of June. 

Staff are anxious to complete the recall 
before the shutdown so that borrowing re­
cords can be as accurate and up-to-date as 
possible for the period during which a 
manual backup system will be in use. 

Faculty who are proceeding on sabbatical 
or who will be a way from the campus for 
extended periods for the summer are re­
q ues ted to ens ure that all books are re­
turned to the Library before they leave. 

Bxtended hours for exams 

In order to accomodate students studying 
for exams and finishing term papers. the 
University Library extends its Friday 
hours of operation from 8: 30 am to 11: 15 
pm on April 6th. 13th and 20th. 

Baster hours at the Library 

The University Library remains open 
throughout the Easter weekend as follows: 

Friday April 20 - 8: 30 am to 11: 15 pm 
Saturday April 21 - 11 am to 9 pm 
Sunday April 22 - 1 pm to 9 pm 
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Monday April 23 - 8 :30 am to 11 pm 

Reference service will be available: 
Friday April 20 - 9 am to 5 pm 
Saturday April 21 - 11 am to 5 pm 
Monday April 23 - 8 :30 am to 7 pm 

Prof Llddell acting director 

Prof w. w. Liddell becomes Acting Director 
of the School of Administrative Studies 
for the period July 1/84 through to June 
30/85. 

Prof J. R. Hanrahan. Director, will be on 
sabbatical leave during that time. 

Fine Arts concert 

The Department of Fine Arts presents a 
rescheduled Lunch Hour concert on Tuesday 
April 3rd. 

Linda Stead (soprano) and Che Anne Lowen 
(piano) • will be performing in The 
Theatre, at noon. Admission is free. 

The latest work by R.B. Pritchard of the 
Department of Fine Arts, "Skulls and 
Drums ", will premiere and be performed at 
the concert by Ms. Stead and Ms.. Lowen. 

Get your yearbook I 

Brock University Yearbooks are now avail­
able at the General Brock store for $20. 
Photos and notes cover various activities 
and include graduate pictures of the class 
of '83. 

Cromble wine and cheese 

David Crombie will be at a wine and 
cheese party April 13th. For tickets 
contact Prof J. Dreifelds, ext 3478. 



.------------------------------------
Being, beauty and the holy 

Prof David Goicoechea presents a lecture 
on "Being, Beauty, and the Holy: some 
reflections upon the philosophy in the 
poetry of Gerard Manley Hop kins" at 7: 30 
pm in the Alumni Lounge, March 30th. 

Publications 

DREIFELDS, J., "Demographic Trends in 
Latvia" , in N atiopalities Papers, vol. 
XII, no. 1 (Spring 1984), pp. 49-84. 

FARQUHARSON, M.J., Ii HARTMAN, J.S., 
"Bis (tertiary-amine) difluoroboron 
Cations", Journal of the Chemical Society, 
Chemical Communications, No. 4, 1984, pp 
256-257. 

HOLLOSI, C., "Chekov's reactions to two 
interpretations of Nina"; Theatre Survey, 
XXIV, 1983, 17-26. 

SOROKA, L. A., "Wage rates, region, and 
city size: An occupation-specific 
approach", Canadian Journal of Regional 
Science, Vl-2, pp. 231-249. 

HANRAHAN, R., KUSHNER, J., IiMASSE, I., 
"The purchase/lease decision from the 
viewpoint of government", Cost and 
Management, March-April 1984, pp. 35-39. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Chemistry 
Prof J.S. Hartman presented a seminar to 
the Department of Chemistry, McMaster 
University, on "Silicon-29 Magic-Angle­
Spinning NMR: A study of potential 
applications in feldspar mineralogy". 
The work described was carried out jointly 
with Barbara Williams, an MSc student in 
the Department of Geological Sciences. 

Mathematics 
Prof S .-C. Chang attended the 11 Analysis 
mini-meeting" at the University of Western 
Ontario in March. On the occasion of Prof 
David Borwein's 60th birthday, Prof Chang 
delivered a talk, "Replaceability and 
q-uniqueness - a unified approach", which 
is to appear in the Mathematics report of 
the Canadian Academy of Science. 

Romance studies 
Their Majesties King Juan Carlos and Queen 
Sophia of Spain offered a reception for 
the his panists of Canada, March 15, at the 
Royal York Hotel, Toronto. Profs Fernandez 
and Gonzalez-G. de Oro attended the event 
as representatives of Brock University. 

ClassHieds 

Wanted to rent: 
Home for June, July and August. (I'm doing 
a physiotherapy senior internship at the 
Niagara Rehabilitation Centre and need a 
place to live. My wife and I would be wil­
ling to look after your home, pets, 
plants, garden, even children, while 
you're away this summer!) Please contact 
Anne and Ted Stewart, 447 Aberdeen Avenue, 
Hamilton, Onto L8P 2S4 (416) 525- 8548. 

For sale: 
Aloe Vera Forever Living products; nectar, 
gel, lotions, shampoo, facial kit, diet 
supplement, Pure Bee products. Please call 
682-7109. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th2 65, Editor: 
Iris Shegda. The next issue will be April 
6; copy deadline 1<3 March 30 at 3 pm. 
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Survival kits to ease the load 

Brock University's Alumni office has come 
up with a unique idea to help students 
liS urvive" the press ures of final exams. 

Called "survival kits", parents of stu­
dents living in residence were invited by 
letter, early in the year, to purchase the 
kits for students prior to the start of 
exams. 

The kits. which contain such items as hot 
chocolate and coffee. cheese and crackers, 
peanuts. juice. cookies, granola bars and 
fresh fruit, will be delivered to students 
Saturday April 7th. 

"This is a first for the Alumni office at 
Brock." said Ginny Gilbert, Alumni offic­
er. "We thought we'd experiment with the 
students in residence to begin with. sim­
ply because our access to their home ad­
dresses was easily available. 

"The response was encouraging. We've had a 
70 per cent return. Out of 650. we had 450 
enthusiastic replies," said Mrs. Gilbert. 

The aim of the project was to supply the 
student with a special "perk" prior to ex­
ams, and also provide an outlet for the 
Alumni office to raise some money. 

"We expect to raise in the neighborhood of 
$1,000 through the project," said Mrs. 
Gilbert. "And we're thinking of expanding 
it next year. depending on the availability 
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of the new computer system which will 
allow us aCGess to the information we 
need". 

Students from abroad, living in residence. 
were also considered in this year's pro­
ject: the Office of the Dean of Student 
Services picked up the tab for those stu­
dents and they'll be getting their sur­
vival kits as well this Saturday. 

Teacher of the Year: Angus Somerville 

Prof Angus Somerville of the University's 
English department is this year's recip­
ient of the Alumni Award For Excellence in 
Teaching. 

A "stimulating speaker". with "well pre­
pared presentations". that contain "a 
light touch and a sense of humor" in "re­
lating the past to the present". Prof 
Somerville was highly recommended by those 
who submitted his nomination. 

Courses taught by Prof Somerville include 
"Introduction to Literature", "History of 
the English Language", and "Middle 
English" • 

He is also working on the Historical 
Thesaurus of English, a notional analysis 
and history of the English vocabulary from 
Anglo-Saxon to the present. 

The award. which comes with an honorarium, 
will be presented during Homecoming '84 
activities this fall. 



Student election results 

The vote is in, and Scott Patters on is the 
new president of the Brock University 
Student's Union. 

The 24-year-old Masters student in Poli­
tics won the election with 543 votes, 238 
more than his nearest rival. 

The elections. which were held last week, 
also saw two student representatives 
elected to the Board of Trustees: Chris 
Conrad (this year's Press editor) and 
Craig Miller. 

All appointments are effective for the 
1984/85 academic year. 

Elections to Senate 

A note from Secretary of the University, 
Pat Beard, lists the following faculty 
elections to Senate: 

For three year terms beginning the day 
following spring convocation/84 and ending 
the last day of spring convocation/87: 

Profs H. Gayler, W.H.N. Hull, J.R.A. Mayer, 
J. P. Meeker, M. Richards and S. Sadava. 

For two year terms beginning the day fol­
lowing spring convocation/84 and ending 
the last day of spring convocation/86: 

Profs R. Shukla, D.M.G. Sutherland and 
K.J. Tinkler. 

For a one year term beginning the day fol­
lowing spring convocation/84 and ending 
the last day of spring convocation/85: 

Prof W. B. Turner. 

A total of 172 ballots were returned from 
an electorate of 237. The election was 
held Wednesday March 28. 
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Something for you from the Library 

The University Library is now able to pro­
vide online .searching of CAN/OLE. 

CAN/OLE is the online information system 
created and maintained by the national 
science library, CISTI. . 

The system provides access to databases 
that contain Canadian and/or scientific 
information. Two Canadian, non-scientific 
databases are Canadian Register of Re­
search and Researchers in the Social 
Sciences and Sport, the online version of 
Sport and Recreation Index. 

Why use CAN/OLE? Computer searches of the 
literature are often more effective and 
efficient than manual searches. The Lib­
rary has added CAN/OLE to its list because 
of its lower costs. 

Depending on the database a CAN/OLE search 
may cost up to 40 per cent less than the 
same search on DIALOG, our other online 
system. 

For further information on CAN/OLE or any 
other database, phone ext 3231 or visit 
the Computer Search Service office on 
Floor 2 of the Library. 

NSERC grants for Biological Sciences 

A note from the chairman of the Biological 
Sciences department, Prof M.S. Manocha, 
states that the department has received 
NSERC operating grants for 1984 totalling 
$374,652 divided among 11 faculty members. 

Chairman, Geological sciences 

Chairman of the Department of Geological 
Sciences for the period July 1/84 through 
to June 30/86 is Prof H.L. Williams. 



Spring shape up time I 

Fitness classes contin ue throughout the 
spring this year, with a number of pro­
grams and times to choose from. 

The Aerobics class includes a combination 
of stretching, cardiovascular activities 
and floor exercises. Class times are Mon­
days, Wednesdays, and Fridays at noon; and 
Mondays and Wednesdays at 4: 45 pm. 

The Basic Exercise class includes stretch­
ing and muscular strengthening and endur­
ance activities. For those already active­
ly involved in aerobics, the Basic class 
helps to round off the program. Classes 
will be held Mondays, Wednes days and Fri­
days at 7 :30 am; and Tuesdays and Thurs­
days at noon. 

The fee for each class is $20. Partici­
pants in the classes can attend any class 
they would like, as many times as they 
wish. 

Classes begin the week of April 30th. Re­
gistration takes place at each class dur­
ing the first week. 

For more information contact Charlotte 
Sutcliffe, ext 3379. 

In temational film 

The International Film series sponsored by 
the Brock Centre for the Arts ends its 
1983/84 season with two showings of the 
Italian film, liThe Papal Audience". 

The film, a 1972 release, was directed by 
Marco Farraro, and stars Enzo Jannacci and 
Claudia Cardinale. 

The film will be shown Friday April 6th 
and Saturday April 7th at 8 pm in The 
Studio. Tickets are $3 each. 
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Ps ychology colloquium 

The Department of Psychology presents its 
last colloquium for the 1984 spring series 
with Janet Polivey from the Toronto 
General Hospital discussing "Dieting and 
Bingeing: Which comes first? 11 , on Monday 
April 9th. 

The colloquium begins at 3 pm in the 
Alumni Lounge. 13th floor. Schmon Tower. 
All are welcome. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Dr M S Manocha has received an NSERC 
equipment grant in the amount of $21,999. 

Management and Marketing 
Prof D Austrom has received a $20,850 
grant from the Canada Employment Commis­
sion to analyze a sample of 33.000 surveys 
and provide a report on the lifestyle and 
workplace factors which contribute to the 
quality of life in Canada. 

Psychology 
Prof R Ogilvie presented a talk entitled 
11 Falling Asleep" to the MRC Applied 
Psychology Unit, Cambridge England, in 
March. 

Publications 

AUSTROM. D. The Consequences of Being 
Sin gle, Peter Lan g Pu blis hin g , 1984 • 

AUSTROM' D. produced two reports for 
Labour Canada entitled: "Work Futures, A 
Community Meeting on the Future of Work: 
One Year Later 11 and "Innovating 
Organizations and Community Economic 
Renewal". 



BELL, H E, "On commutativity of P.I. 
rings" Aeguationes Mathematicae 26 (1983) 
83-88. 

BOOTH, A D, Review of C. Lord, "Education 
and Culture in the Political Thought of 
Aristotle fl (Cornell University Press, 
1982) in Classical Views 28 = n.s. 3 
(1984) 79-83. 

CADE, Wand WY A TT , D 1984 "Factors affect­
ing calling behaviour in field crickets 11 

Teleogryllus and Gryllus (Age, weight, 
density and parasites) • Behaviour 
88:61-75. 

CADE. W, 1984 "Effects of fly parasitoids 
on nightly calling duration in field 
crickets ll

• Can. J. Zool. 62:226-228. 

Classifieds 

Wanted - ride Linwell/Ontario to Brock 
University daily (8:30am return 4:30pm). 
Extension 3421. . 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265. The next 
iss ue will be April 13; copy deadline is 
April 6 at 3 pm. 
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Niagara Regional 
Science and Engineering Fair 

The 22nd annual Niagara Regional Science 
and Engineering Fair is to be held at 
Brock this year from April 11-13. 

Students from the entire region will be 
displaying their projects. Judging will 
take place Wednesday. April 11. The public 
is invited to attend on Thursday. April 12 
from 9am to 10pm and Friday from 9am to 
3pm. 

In previous years. student winners have 
been successful in competing against 
students at both the International and 
Canada-Wide Science Fairs. 

Minister at Brock 

Hon. C. Caccia. MP, federal Minister of 
the Environment, will address the 
International Association of Great Lakes 
conference being hosted by Brock, Tuesday 
May 1 at their evening banquet. 

Canadian Olympic 
Basketball Teams at Brock 

Brock University hosts the Canadian men's 
and women's Olympic basketball teams on 
Sunday. April 15. 
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The women play a US all-star squad at noon 
with the men's game against the British 
national team to follow at 2pm. 

Tickets are available in room 217 of the 
Phys.Ed Centre from 9am to 4:30pm Monday 
to Friday at $4/students, $6/adults and 
includes both games. 

Good Friday 

All academic and business departments of 
the University will observe a holiday on 
April 20. The University library will be 
observin g its regular hours: 8: 30am to 
11: 15pm. 

Board of Trustees Membership 

The nominating committee of the Board of 
Trustees invites from faculty, staff and 
students. the names and addresses of lay­
persons (not faculty or students) consid­
ered appropriate for membership on the 
Board of Trustees. 

The Committee will be pleased to give full 
consideration to these suggestions prior 
to arriving at its final slate of nomina­
tions for presentation to the Board of 
Trustees at its annual meeting in June. 
Note that the Committee is simply asking 
for suggested names to add to its normally 
extensive list for the few vacancies. It 
is expected that there will be four new 
lay-trustees election this June. 



Suggested names and addresses should be 
forwarded in writing no later than 
April 27 and addressed to the Chairman. 
Nominating Committee. Board of Trustees 
clo Secretary to the University. 13th 
floor. Schmon Tower. 

Canadian Press News File 

The University library has taken a trial 
subscription to the Canadian Press News 
File (REF PER MICROFICHE FC 1 C3) which is 
a companion service of the Canadian News 
Index (REF PER AI 3 C3). The text of every 
Canadian Press article appearing in the 
seven daily papers indexed in the Canadian 
News Index is available on microfiche from 
1983 to date. 

The seven Canadian newspapers are the 
Calgary Herald. Globe and Mail, Montreal 
Gazette, Toronto Star, Winnipeg Free Press 
and Halifax Chronicle Herald. 

Fifty articles per day or over 15.000 
articles per year will be accessible to 
library users. Any article bearing the CP 
logo is available including sports sto­
ries. local events, theatre reviews and 
feature stories as well as general and 
political news from across the country. 

The News File is located in the Reference 
department on the main floor. 

Staff changes 

Albert Macro, Cleaner Il, Ph ysical Plant, 
retired March 1; William Toth, appointed 
Cleaner Il, Physical Plant. effective 
March 7; Roy Alder. appointed Cleaner Il. 
Physical Plant. effective March 27; and 
Mrs Jean· Ormston, secretary. Computer 
Science, retired March 31. 

Publications 

COTE-LAURENCE, P .la rythmigue al'elemen-
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taire. (Rhythmic Activities at the 
elementary level). Montreal: University of 
Montreal Press, 1984. 

CHALIWAL. R.S •• SINGH, B.M •• and VRBIK. J. 
"Torsional impact of a layer or a cylinder 
bonded to an elastic half-space", Int • 
.Tourn. of Eng. Sci., vol.21. no.11 (1983), 
pp 1397-1408. 

PIROLLI. P. andMITTERER, John. The Effect 
of Leading Questions on Prior Memory: 
Evidence for the Coexistance of 
Inconsistent Memory Traces. Canadian 
Journal of Psychology, 38(1) (1984), 
pp 135-141. 

SINGH, B.M •• DHALIWAL, R.S., VRBIK, J., 
IIClosed form solution for external cracks 
in an infinitely long elastic layer under 
shear", Journ. Math. If Phys. Sic •• vol.17, 
no.5 (1983). pp 455-465. 

SINGH. B .M •• DHALIWAL. R.S •• VRBIK, J., 
"Diffraction of torsional waves by a flat 
annular crack at the interface of two 
bond ed dis similar elas tic solids 11 • J ourn • 
of Eng. Fracture Mechanics, vol.19. no.4 
(1984) pp 771-776. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Prof Peter Nicholls took part in the FEBS 
Advanced Course on Bioenergetics (Bari, 
Italy) lecturing on 'Oxidation-reduction 
catalysis in membrane systems' and helping 
with laboratory sessions for a class of 
forty advanced students from all parts of 
Europe. 

Classics 
Prof David Rupp has been awarded $25.670 
by SSHRCC for the 1984 study season of the 
Canadian Palaipaphos Survey project in 
southwestern Cyprus. 

College of Education 
Profs J. Wagner and J. Castle presented the 
second in a series of twelve hour work­
shops on "Adult literacy and the treatment 
of reading problems". to educators from 



the Protestant School Board of Greater 
Montreal in March. 

Fine Arts 
The following members presented papers at 
the 14th annual meeting of the Popular 
Culture Association. at Toronto in March: 
Glofcheskie, J. "New text for old songs: 
the Kashubian experience in Ontario ll 

; 

Grant, B.K. "'Across the Great Divide': 
Canadian Rock/Pop/New Wave Music"; 
Leach, J. "Genre and Canadian Cinema"; 
Nicks. J. "Daisy: Becoming the Other ll

; 

Nunn, R. "Canadian Live Theatre vs Mass 
Culture: Some Observations"; and 
Miller. M.J. "Seeing Seeing Things: Two 
Forms of Creative Tension in Canada's 
Popular Mystery Series Seeing Things.". 
Prof Miller also chaired two panel ses­
sions at the conference. 

Recreation & Leisure Studies 
Pr of A.M. Guilmette presented a paper en­
titled "Play Potential for Older Canadian 
Women" at the Association for the Anthro­
pological Study of Play (TAASP) conference 
(Clemson, So.Carolina). She also chaired 
a session "Play and Socialization: Varie­
ties of Experience", and Sandi Wilson. a 
BRLS student, won the TAASPstudent paper 
competition and delivered her paper entit­
led "Doll's Play: Should We Be Listen­
ing?" at the same conference. 

Romance Studies 
Pr of B .McEwen presented a paper at the 
Popular Culture Association conference. 
held in Toronto, entitled "Talking to our­
selves: monologues in Quebec theatre." She 
also taped an interview on the subject for 
the CBC ration program Morningside. 

Urban & Environmental Studies 
Prof F. Banfield has received further sup­
port for the Fourth International Rein­
deer/Caribou symposium, 1985. of which he 
is the convenor. NSERC has approved a con­
ference grant of $7000 to bring foreign 
speakers to the symposium. Indian and Nor­
thern Affairs Canada has offered an addi­
tional $20.000 to bring native delegates 
and speakers to a session dealing with 
'caribou as a northern renewable natural 

-3-

resource'. Environment Canada has offered 
financial assistance to publish the papers 
presented in a special issue of Arctic, 
the journal of the Arctic Institute of 
North America. 

Classifieds 

For sale Boy's green/yellow swamp coat, 
size 8. good condition. Ginny, ext. 3251. 

Campus News is published by the Informa­
tion and Liaison office, Th265. The next 
iss ue will be April 20; copy deadline is 
April 13 at 3 pm. 
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Great Lakes Conference at Brock 

The 27th annual conference on Great Lakes 
research will be held at Brock at the end 
of April. 190 papers will be presented to 
an expected 300 participants. The confer­
ence, sponsored jointly by Brock and the 
Canada Centre for Great Lakes Research, 
has been organized on campus by Prof. 
Mike Dickman of Biological Sciences. 

The Hon. Charles Caccia will address the 
conference at a banquet on May 1. Ses­
sions will be chaired by R.H.Hall, a 
McMaster biochemist and D • Hallet from 
Environment Canada. 

The public is invited to attend a special 
sess.ion on the Niagara region on Monday, 
April 30 at 7: 30pm which will deal with 
locally found toxics. 

The Greenhouse is complete ••• almost 

It's finally finished! Our new greenhouse, 
to be known as the Alumni Greenhouse, is 
structurally completed. All that remains 
is tl:~e exteri~r landscaping and the myriad 
of tm y details left to Diane Eaton. the 
keeper of the greenhouse. According to 
Diane, there's a lot to be done yet, but 
the facility is expected to be functional 
b¥, the end of May. liThe landscaping, the 
wmdow cleaning. the ordering of the 
plants - all that will be taken care of 
during the next few weeks. Come and see it 
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at the end of the month." Diane is really 
enthusiastic about the new greenhouse. 
After working under the less-than-ideal 
conditions in the old Glenridge location, 
the new facility is "an absolute dream. n 

When will they fix these doors? 

It's been a long time since the morning of 
the accident. Why aren't the front doors 
of the University being fixed? It is a 
common question as regular travellers 
through the front doors of the Schmon 
Tower have been looking at plywood cover­
ings for months. 

According to William Armstrong. Director 
of Physical Plant, we have become the 
victim of a hesitant insurance company. 
The doors at the front of the Tower, made 
originally of stainless steel, are very 
costly to replace. The insurance company 
res ponsible for their replacement is balk­
ing at the repair tag. 

"l hope this will be resolved soon,lI says 
Mr.Armstrong. liThe tower will look better 
with a proper entrance." 

Negotiations continue. 

Closing for a day 

The Book Store and the Badger Shop will be 
closed for inventory taking on Thursday. 
April 19. 



Friday is a holiday 

Good Friday, April 20, the University 
offices will be closed. Library hours will 
be 8:30am to 1l:15pm. The Phys.Ed. build­
ing will be open from 10am-5pm; the pool, 
from llam-4pm. 

Monday will be a regular working day for 
the University. The Easter Monday holiday 
has become a summer holiday, June 28, to 
be taken during the July 1 holiday 
weekend. This will create a four day 
holiday when we will appreciate it most. 

Sometimes it's on, sometimes it's off 

Have you noticed that some evenings there 
are building lights that don't seem to be 
operating, and other nights the same 
lights seem to work properly? 

It's the fault of an aging control panel, 
according to Director of Physical Plant, 
Nilliam Armstrong. The lights, clocks, 
thermostats, and many other vital campus 
devices are controlled by a master con­
trol. Unfortunately, the control is aging, 
and being mechanical, it sometimes works 
and sometimes doesn't. There is no rhythm 
to the breakdowns, and according to 
Mr .Armstrong, it is very hard for mainten­
ance operators to repair the problems. 
IIWe need to make very expensive repairs 
and replacements to the controller and, 
unfortunately, this is the type of 
replacement that we just cannot afford 
with our tight budgets. 11 

That explains the great variations that 
will sometimes occur in heating and cool­
ing in various parts of the University 
(the clocks that never seem correct, the 
lights that do not seem to illuminate out­
side walkways). liThe problem is underfund­
ing,lI says Mr.Armstrong. IIWith a greater 
capital acquisition budget, we could have 
replaced the faulty controller. With our 
limitations, we simply do whatever we can 
to fix the problem areas. 11 
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Faculty and Staff club 

On April 13 the election of officers for 
the 1984/85 year took place. The new exec­
utives are: president, J .Black; vice pres­
ident, S.C .Chang; treasurer, W.H.N .Hull; 
secretary, A. Young; membership, M.Manocha. 
Councilors are: R.F.Anderson, S.Booth, 
B.Crick, J.Hogan, L.Krasnor, W.Liddell, 
D .~1acHae, D .McC arth y, W. Turner, A. Wheeler, 
and C. Thompson. The club hopes to offer 
luncheon facilities throughout the summer. 
In the event that there are too few users 
to justify keeping the club open, two 
weeks notice of closing will be given. 

Brock faculty men's 'A' team victorious 

Friday the 13th proved to be a very lucky 
day for the members of Brock's faculty 'A' 
squash team, as they walked away with a 
trophy from the Ontario Interfaculty 
Squash team tournament at York. The occa­
sion marked Brock's second consecutive win 
in this tournament. The victorious team 
members were J. Radue #1, J .Fleming #2, 
J • Kushner #3, A. Wheeler #4, and J • Mitterer 
#5. 

The York win was an extension of the 
team's victorious streak. They recently 
won the Niagara Squash Racquets Associa­
tion 'A' league tournament, with a total 
of 20 matches won of 21 played. The 'A' 
team consisted of J.Radue #1, I.Haslam #2, 
J.Fleming #3, and J.Kushner #4, with oc­
casional help from T. Varcoe and A. Wheeler. 
Congratulations, gentlemen. 

New editor for Campus News 

Liz Fleming is the new writer/editor in 
the Information and Liaison office who 
will be responsible for Campus News. Liz 
replaces Iris Shegda who left Brock to ac­
cept a position in media relations in the 
public relations office at the University 
of Western Ontario. 



Liz, who has been teaching in the Centre 
for English Language Programs at Brock, 
has also been writing extensively for 
What's Up Niagara on a free-lance basis. 

Anyone wishing to submit stories or ideas 
for Campus News is invited to address 
their letters, notes and calls to Liz. 

Niagara Symphony Arts & Crafts 
exhibition and sale 

The Spring '84 Niagara Symphony arts and 
crafts exhibition and sale featuring out­
standing artists and craftsmen of the 
Niagara region will be held at the All 
Saints Church hall, 5840 Robinson Street 
in Niagara Falls April 27-29. Hours are 
llam-9pm Friday and Saturday, 1pm-5pm on 
Sunday. Admission $1/adults 50~/students 
or seniors. 

Publications 

JOE, B.W.K. review ofR.Russell, "Deutsch­
Lernen macht Spass! 11 (University of 
Queensland Press, 1982) in The Canadian 
Modern Language Review 40, no.2 (1984), 
309-310. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Administrative Studies 
Prof.D .Austrom, Management and Marketing, 
recently gave a colloquium entitled "De­
signing healthy human systems in turbulent 
times: the role of love and work" to the 
Graduate Faculty of Environmental Studies, 
York University. 

Biological Sciences 
Prof. W • Cade presented a research seminar 
on mating competition in field crickets to 
the Museum of Zoology, the University of 
Michigan. 

Prof. M. Dickman chaired a session on Shield 
Lake Acidification at the Frost Center 
(Dorest, ant) in April and also presented 
a pa per by Dickman, P. Hayes and J • Teras mae 
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entitled: "Diatoms and indicators of the 
rate of lake acidification 11 • 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Prof.G.H.Irons was elected to the execu­
tive of the Council for Second Language 
Program Directors during its annual meet­
ing in March. The Council's members repre­
sent universities and colleges across 
Canada which offer French or English as a 
second language programs. Other members of 
the Council's executive are directors of 
second language programs at the University 
of British Columbia, the University of 
Manitoba and CEGEP de Jonquiere. 

Mathematics 
ProfoH.E.Bell spoke on liThe power map as 
endomorphism of ringsll at the Mathematical 
Association of America meeting (Binghamton 
N • Y .) in April. 

ProfoJ. W .Auer spoke on 11 Characteristic 
vector fields of forms 11 at the joint 69th 
Ontario Mathematical meeting and the 
XXI-isme Colloque des Sciences Mathemati­
ques du Quebec at Laval University in 
April. 

Classifieds 

For rent: June 1-Aug.31. Immaculate 3-4 
brm sidesplit below escarpment, within 
walking distance of University. $600/month 
plus utilities. Call L. Adams, ext. 3382, or 
C.Sutcliffe, ext.3379. 

For sale: '79 Ford Fairmont wagon, 6cyl, 
auto, power steer/brakes, cert. $3500. 
Call H. Gayler, ext. 3489 or 688-0545. 

Like new, 
typewriter 
ext.3476. 

full size office desk with 
return. $200. Call Susan, 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
April 27; copy deadline is April 19, 3pm. 
Deadline for May calendar is April 19. 
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Two convocations 
are better than one 

This year, 800 students will be graduating 
at Spring Convocation. Such large numbers 
of graduates has made it necessary to div­
ide the ceremonies into two. Although this 
represents a break with tradition, it is 
in fact the only way to accomodate the 
graduates' relatives and friends without 
whom, the day could not be complete. The 
convocation, scheduled for June 1, will be 
divided in the following manner: at 
10 :30am, B .Ed. , B .Phys .Ed., and 
B • Ilecreation a Leisure Studies degrees 
will be conferred and at 2:30pm, M.Sc •• 
B.A.,B.Sc., B.Admin., and B.BUE:1-:ess 
Economics. Congratulations to all. 

Hooray! The barbecues are back! 

Here is the best news you'll hear all day: 
Alphie's Summer '84 barbecues begin .May 
17. These glorious gastronomic galas will 
be held each Thursday from 1l:45am to 
1:45pm all summer long. Hot-off-the-grill 
goodies will include German sausages on 
rolls, Canadian back bacon on buns, 
perogies, salads and much more that must 
be savored to be believed. In addition, 
full bar service will be available. 
Because seating is limited to 125, it 
would be wise to book in advance. Tickets 
are available from either M.Murdoch, 

JPurchasing ext.3282, K.White or Rick Orr, 
Receiving/Stores ext. 3511 er from the bar 
at Alphies. Enjoy, enjoy! 
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Kidding around 

June is much closer than we think and reg­
istration for children's summer programs 
is upon us. This summer, programs are be­
ing offered by both the Part Time Studies 
a Phys.Ed. departments. Fans of last sum­
mer's arts camp will be thrilled to hear 
of its return. Three sessions are avail­
able, running from July 2-Aug.1O. New this 
year is Brock's own computer camp which 
will be run in six sections, from July 
9-27. For further information on either of 
these programs, contact the Part Time 
Studies office. Sports School begins July 
2 and runs in three sessions to Aug .13. 
Because of its enormous popularity, the 
boys basketball school is already filled, 
but space is available for the girls 
school which will run from Aug .13-18. 
Contact the Phys .Ed. centre for more 
information. Prices for programs vary as 
do times; the people with the ans wers are 
in the Part Time Studies office and the 
Phys.Ed complex. 

Keep those 'phones ringing 

The alumni 'phonathon goes to Toronto on 
April 30, May 1 and 2 with the help of 
group captains Jim Dow, Rob Thistle (Board 
members both), Kathryn Hawke and Vicki 
Migus. Ginny Gilbert, Alumni officer, has 
high hopes for the Toronto blitz. "We're 
$25,000 away from our goal and I'm sure 
that after this campaign, we'll be much 
closer. " 
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THIS MONTH 
ATB K 

Captain Bob Blasts Open New Science Complex. 
Photo by: D. Mucciante 

sunday tuesd.a 
-

1 

6 7 8 

• 10 am Gym 2 0 Women's 
Recreational Weekend 

• 3 pm The Playhouse "Guys and • 7:30 pm Th 
DOlls" Philosophy 

• 8 pm The Theatre· Niagara Youth Janusz Ste 
Orchestra in Concert recital 

13 14 15 

• 3 pm The Playhouse· "Guys and 
Dolls" --20 21 22 

• 3 pm The Playhouse· Ukranian 
Dancers 

27 28 29 

• 7:30 pm The Playhouse· Marian • 7:30 pm T 
MacPherson School of Ballet & MacPhers 
Theatre Arts Theatre A 0 ____ 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

2 3 4 5 

• 6 pm Gym 1 ' O.F.S.A.A. • 9 am 13 pm College of Education 
Gymnastic Competition Gym, Women's Recreational 

• 8 pm The Playhouse, Garden Weekend 
City productions presents "Guys • 8 pm The Playhouse "Guys and 
and Dolls" Dolls" 

9 10 11 12 

, 

eatre . Brock • 7 am Phys. Ed. Complex', Sports 
,I. presents School Re~istration 
'y in a Chopin • 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and • 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and • 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and • 8 pm The layhouse, "Guys and 

Dolls" Dolls" Dolls" Dolls" 

16 17 18 19 

• 11:45,1:45 Alphie's barbeque. 
• 7 pm Gym 1 ,Super Sounds 84, 

ChOirs & Orchestras, Lincoln Co. 
School Bd. 

• 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and • 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and • 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and • 8 pm The Playhouse, "Guys and 
Dolls" Dolls" Dolls" Dolls" 

23 24 25 26 

. 

• 11:45, 1:45 Alphie's barbeque. 
• Spri ng 1 st term half course 

exams, locations tba 
• 7:30 pm The Playhouse, Stars of 

Tomorrow Dance Recital 
• 7:30 pm The Playhouse Stars of 

Tomorrow Dance Recital 
• 7:30 pm The Playhouse, Stars of 

Tomorrow Dance Recital 
• Spring evening 1st term 1/2 

course exams· locations tba 

30 31 

:lyhouse ' Marian 
:hool of Ballet & 

• 7:30 pm The Playhouse, Marian 
MacPherson School of Ballet & 
Theatre Arts • 11:45,1:45 Alphle's barbeque. 

Remember: Convocation is June 1st. 



Dialogue 184 comes to Brock 

Don't be surprised if the place looks a 
bit livelier than the usual summer lull 
for a few days. May 9, 10 and 11 will see 
the campus brimming with between 500-600 
secondary school counsellors and univer­
sity liaison officers from all over Ont­
ario, who will have come to Brock to par­
ticipate in Dialogue '84. The conference 
has elicited great interest and promises 
to be a great success. Key-note speakers 
will address two issues of great current 
interest - the OSIS paper and the issue of 
standardized testing. Brock last hosted 
the conference in '73 and we look forward 
to another opportunity to show just what 
our University has to offer. 

Arigato gozaimasu (Thank you) 

The Japanese Cultural Society of St.Cath­
arines recently presented the University 
with a copy of the Kodansha Encyclopedia 
of Japan. The presentation, which took 
place at the Multicultural Centre, was 
attended by more than 200 members of the 
community, many of whom were Brock faculty 
members. The nine volume encyclopedia 
contains 10,000 entries on all subjects 
relating to Japan and its civilization, 
and is now available for cons ultation in 
the Reference Dept. of the library. 

Especially for women 

The Women's residential weekend will be 
held for the fourth year, at Brock on May 
4, 5 and 6. This unique program allows 
participants a chance to reassess their 
lives and plans in an atmosphere removed 
from the stresses and strains of their 
normal routines. Three 'tracks' are of­
fered to provide scope for many differ­
ent needs and interests: Track one deals 
with Recreational Fitness, Track two, with 
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life and career assessment and planning, 
and Track three, with Management Skills. 
Sessions begin at 5pm on Friday and 
conclude at 3: 30pm, Sunday. The $110 fee 
includes two nights accommodation in 
residence, all meals, a wine and cheese 
social, use of the pool and Phys .Ed. 
facilities, and all instructional and 
course fees. Registration is still open. 
For further information, contact the Part 
Time Studies office. 

Ticats roar back onto campus 

Look out football fans, the Ticats are 
coming back for their fifth training 
season at Brock. We're happy to have 
them, and they're happy to be returning. 
Says Al Pedler of Ticat General Manager 
Joe Zuger, "He and head coach Al Bruno 
rate our facilities as highly as any 
training camp in the U.S.". The big guys 
arrive May 19 and will be with us until 
June 3. You'll be seeing them... they're 
hard to miss. 

Room and board for oarsmen 

Room and board for university oarsmen who 
will be rowing in the area this summer is 
needed. "Living with a family makes the 
whole experience so much more pleasant for 
them" says Mike Nurse, the man to contact 
for more information at ext. 3245. 

War in Minoan Crete 

The Niagara Penins ula Society of the Arch­
eological Institute of America will pre­
sent its final lecture of the 1984 season 
on Sunday, April 29, at 8pm. Professor 
G.Cadogan, U. of Cincinnati, will give an 
illustrated lecture on war in Minoan 
Crete. Admission: students and A.I.A. mem­
bers/free, others/$2. Public welcome. 



Attention: history buffs 

A special course dealing with early 
hydro-electrical plants will be offered by 
R. Barnett, through Niagara College, 
during their Spring session. For further 
information, contact Brian McKeown at 
735-2211. 

Faculty and staff notes 

College of Education 
Prof.A. Thomas was an invited speaker at 
the annual meeting of the Ontario Associa­
tion for Chidren with Learning Disabili­
ties in Toronto. Her topic: "Learned Help­
lessness and Coping Skills for Children". 
Geological Sciences 
Three students from Geological Sciences 
have been awarded N~ERC scholarships. 
A • f'.:laddalena and B. Williams will go to 
!v'lcMaster for doctoral studies and H .Plint 
will go to Dalhousie for an M.Sc.Politics 
Information & Liaison 
Don Rickers is one of six local players 
invited to tryout fo'r positions on a 
21 member lacrosse team which will com­
pete in an International field lacrosse 
tournament in Los Angelos, prior to the 
Summer Olympic Games. If Don is selected, 
it will be his second year on the team. 
Good luck, DOll. 

Phys .Ed. and Fine Arts 
D • Geary, Manager of Facilities and Eq uip­
ment, and Prof.B.K.Grant, Fine Arts, WOIl 

first place in the 'Cl doubles in the 
Niagara Falls Y.M.C.A. open racquetball 
tournament in early April. 
Politics 
Prof. D .Madar has been appointed an affil­
iate of Kirkland House at Harvard Univer­
sity. 
Urban and Environmental Studies 
Prof.F.Berkes was a guest speaker at the 
Institute for Environmental studies, Uni­
versity of Toronto, in March. His topic 
was "Some cross-jurisdictional impacts of 
fishery management policies." 
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Blood is life. pass it on I 

The next blood donor clinic will be held 
May 1, 2-8:30prn, Legion Hall, 111 Church 
Street, SLCatharines. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: '75 Mustang II (blue) 302/ 
auto, ps/pb, radio, radials. As is. Best 
offer. Phone 892-6596, after 6pm. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be May 4; 
copy deadline is April 27, 3pm. 



Residence Refurbished 

The last brick is in place and the 
residence is complete. After many months 
of work, the external refurbishment of the 
residence is finished. Says James R. 
Fleming, director of residence,"We're 
really pleased with the final result. It 
looks great and wi 11 1 ast for years to 
come. I! The residence has required 
rebricking for years but the work had been 
held up as a result of court tie-ups with 
the original bricking company's insurance 
firm. The difficulties were finally 
resolved last summer, allowing the work to 
be done. There is still more work to be 
done, most notably the landscaping, but 
says Fleming "We'll be able to greet the 
students in the fall with a much improved 
home." 

BUFA calls press conference 

The BUFA executive held a press con­
ference at Brock on Tuesday May 1, to 
discuss the new adverti5ing campaign to be 
launched this week by the OCUFA. The 
campaign is designed to alert the public 
to the implications of the Bovey 
commission with regard to University 
fundi ng and cut-back. Sa i d Debra Ha rri son 
past BUFA president,"The public hasn't 
been made aware of what the Bovey 
commission might mean to their children's 
education." 
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Taking an interest 

You don't need to wait for fall to get 
started on a new course. In addition to 
the full roster of spring and summer cred­
it courses being offered now, the Part 
Time Studies department is serving up a 
whole smorgasbord of general interest, 
non-credit courses to bring new pos­
sibilities to light for you. Interested in 
the Olympics? Enrol in Lorne Adams' course 
- The Olympic Games - from Athens to Los 
Angeles. Are your sights pOinted skyward? 
Look into the aviation ground school 
offered for those wanting to qualify for a 
private pilot's licence. Practical 
gemmology (diamonds can be anybody's best 
friend), Human prenatal deveopment, 
Dissident movements in contemporary Soviet 
society,Income tax for small business ••• 
there is a course for every interest. 
Classes are beginning but registration is 
open. For further information, contact 
the Part Time Studies dept. ext.3249. 

Fitness Flash 

The summer fitness classes began April 30, 
and will be there to keep us in shape all 
summer thanks to the efforts of Charlotte 
Sutcliffe and the Phys.Ed. crew. The class, 
which was very well attended duri ng the 
school year, promises to continue its 
success thi s summer. The summer program 



will be varied to provide something for 
everyone. On Monday and Wednesday there 
will be three classes at 7:30, 12noon, and 
4:45pm. On Tuesday and Thursday, there will 
only be classes at noon, and on Friday, 
there will be two classes at 7:30 and noon. 
Not all classes will offer an aerobic 
workout to provide an opportunity for an 
entire class of floor exercises. These 
floor exercise classes will be held at the 
following times: Monday 7:30am, Tuesday 
noon, Wednesday 4:45, Thursday noon, and 
Friday 7:30. All other classes will combine 
stretching and strengthening exercises, 
with a cardiovascular workout. Your $20 
fee entitles you to attend as many classes 
as you like. It's the best fitness deal in 
the area. 

Brock's Olympic hopefuls 

You'll be surprised by how many Olympic 
candidates there are on campus - surprised 
and impressed. Says Arnie Lowenberger, 
director of Athletics "Brock has many fine 
athletes to be proud of. We'll all have a 
reason to watch the games this summer." 
Those. of us who attended the Badger 
basketba 11 games thi s 1 ast season wi 11 be 
well aware of Candi Lohr, one of the best 
women basketball players in Canada, who 
holds the OWIAA all-time scoring record. 
Despite an ankle injury earlier this 
season, Candi hopes to compete on our 
national basketball team. In addition to 
our basketball star, Brock has four 
swimmers who wi 11 represent Brock at the. 
1984 Olympic trials in June: Kathy 
Richardson, Tammy Ba1kwi11, David Shemi1t 
and Brian Wasy10wich. We'll have our oars 
in the rowi ng competition too, with 
Olympic hopefuls Greg Murphy, Richard 
Doey, Tim Storm, Jim Vanderburg, Cathy 
Lund, and Marie Hurdon. Gai1 Cort and 
Kathy Lichty, both Brock graduates, are 
also contenders for places on National 
rowing crews. Last, but by no means least 
is wrestler Richard Deschate1ets, who 
recently returned from Cuba with a gold 
medal and is expected to come home with 
another from Los Angeles. 
Brock has a great deal to be proud of. 
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Few universities can boast of as many out­
standing athletes. Compare our small stud­
ent numbers to our enormous success ,and 
you see that welre only small in number. 

Bon Voyage 

Please join in wishing Karen Mandziuk of 
the Registrar's office farewell at a lun­
cheon in the A1umn; Lounge on May 17, from 
12-1 pm. Cost per person for luncheon and 
gift is $6.50. RSVP Fay Fairbairn, Regist­
rar's office by May 11. 

BUFA election results 

The BUFA executive election results are in 
and are as follows: 
President-Prof.R.Hiatt, Chemistry 
Past President-Prof.D.Harrison, Sociology 
Vice-President-Prof.R.Nunn, Fine Arts 
Secretary-Prof.E.Levanoni, Administrative 
Studies 
Treasurer-Prof.J.Auer, Mathematics 
Counci110rs-Prof.H.Hunt, Psychology, 
Prof.B.Grant, Fine Arts 
OCUFA Di rector- Pr of • J Adams-Webber, 
Psychology 

S1t down, youlre rocking the boat 

This ;s just one of the old favorites to 
be heard at the, Garden City Productions' 
musical revival of Guys and Dolls. The 
show is full of gambling, singing, and 
dancing, with a little romance thrown in 
for good measure, and wi 11 run May 4-6, 
9-13,and 16-19. For more information, 
contact the Brock Centre For the Arts. 

Staff change 

Administrative Services has added a full 
time Central Stores assistant, Mr.R.Orr 
ext.3751. 



Faculty and staff notes 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Dr.J. She 11 gave a paper on "Educat i ona 1 
Technology for the Developing World: A 
cultural perspective"in the technology 
transfer section of the recent regional 
conference on Canada and the Thi rd World 
organi zed in Toronto for the advancement 
of policy, research and development. 
Chemistry 
Prof.J.Miller has been awarded an 
Imperial Oi 1 Research Grant of $8,000 to 
cont i nue hi s work on the fast atom bomb­
ardment mass spectrometry of organo­
metallics. 
College of Education 
Prof. W.Poole and Sandra Crux presented a 
report of thei r research on computer as­
sisted curriculum planning for developing 
a resource unit on energy education, to 
the Educational Computing Organization of 
Ontario in Toronto last month. 
Fine Art 
Third-year student Susan Yuzwak was a 
finalist in the Non-Documentary Short 
Video competition in the CBC Te1efest 
184. Her video, "Forever Distance", fin­
ished in the top four. The tape was made 
in a Brod video course, taught by Ange1a 
Stukator, herself a Brock graduate. 
Mathematics 
Prof.H.Bel1 gave a colloquium talk at 
Kent State University last month. His 
tit 1 e: 11 A Wedderburn Legacy: Fi niteness 
Conditions and Commutativity of Rings." 
Romance Studies 
Prof.L.Rosmarin was interviewed recently 
by the French CBC for thei r morni ng show 
about the Brock Ni agara Regional French 
contest and the provincial competition 
which will be held at Brock in 1986. 
Urban and Environmental Studies 
Ms.G.deBoer hsd been awarded a $24,000 
grant under Environment Canada1s 2000 con­
servation program. The grant is for esta­
b1ishinga hiking trail and an interpre­
tation guide for it. 
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Prof.F.Berkes participated by invitation 
in the workshop on community-based 
resource management he1 d at Da 1 housi e 
University in Halifax last month. The 
workshop was organized under the 
Canada/MAB (Man In The Biosphere) program 
and the Da1housie Ocean Studies Program. 

Classifieds 

For Rent: Two storey, fully furnish­
ed, th ree bed room house, cent ra 1 St • 
Cathari nes, 1 arge fi ni shed room in 
basement, modernized kitchen, fireplace in 
1 i vi I1g room, fenced, we 11-treed ya rd , 
quiet neighborhood. Available June 15,184 
to August, 185. For i nformat ; on call 
ext.3503. 

Four bedroom house, central, quiet loca­
tion, air conditioning. Available for 
month of Aug. $600 per month. Please call 
688-9148 

For Sale: 176 Plymouth Vo1are wagon, 
V-8, auto.,PS,PB,PW,am/fm cassette, new 
Di ehard, extra tires & rims, good mechan­
ically, needs body work. As is, $600. 
Call V.Soady ext.3577 or R.Soady ext 
3729. 

Good second cut hay. $1.50 per bale. 
Contact Ro1and, ext.3420 or 3332. 

179 Kawasaki KE,100 cc,good condition, 
under 7,000 km, asking $350. Please call 
Ian W11son, ext.3484. 

Teak high-backed chair with stool, Scand­
inavian style, good condition. Please 
phone 684-3528 after 6pm. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz F1eming. The next issue will be May 
11: copy deadline is May 4, 3pm. 
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Senate-Elect membership 

Amendments to the Faculty Handbook Section 
II, which were approved at Senate 248 
(April 25,1984) have altered the com­
position of the 1984-85 senate. The new 
membership list is as follows: 
Elected Faculty Representatives, term end­
ing Spring Convocation 1985: Prof.A • Booth , 
Prof.B • Krushelnicki, Prof.J • Michielsen , 
Prof. W • Mathie, Prof. J • Miller, Prof. 
M. Miller, Prof. W • Turner. 
Term ending Spring Convocation 1986: Prof. 
o .Lordahl, Prof.R .Shukla, Prof. V .Soady, 
Prof.D.Sutherland, Prof .K. Tinkler. 
Term ending Spring Convocation 1987: Prof. 
H.Gayler, Prof.W.Hull, Prof.J.Mayer, Prof. 
J • Meeker, Prof. M. Richards , Prof. 
S.Sadava. 
Members Ex-Officio: Dr.R .Misener, 
Chancellor, Dr.A.Earp, President and 
Vice-Chancellor, Dr. W • Matheson, 
Vice-President, Dean P.Atherton, College 
of Education, Dean M.Gibson, Division of 
Mathematics and Science, Prof.J • Hanrahan 
Director, School of Administrative Studie~ 
(~o June 30,1984) Prof.W.Liddell, Acting 
DIrector, School of Administrative Studies 
(as of July 1. 1984), Dean L.Soroka 
Division of Social Sciences Dean ' 
M. Y~cowar, Division of Humanities, Acting 
PresIdent R.Humann, Concordia Lutheran 
Theological Seminary. 
Student Representatives. term ending 
Spring Convocation 1985: Mr.I.Moncur and 
Mr. S .Smyth. Term ending Spring Convoca­
tion 1986: Mr.M.Lavoy and Mr.M.~~ilking. 
Representatives of the Board of Trus­
tees (term ending June 30, 1984): 

Volume 22, number 19 

11 May, 1984 

Mrs.J.Hunt and Mrs.V.McLeod. 

NSERC Grants 

Congratulations to the following academics 
who recently joined the ranks of Brock 
NSERC grant recipients: 
Biological Sciences: 
J.Rossant, R.L.Carlone, A.W.Bown 
Chemistry: 
S.M.Rothstein, J.S .Hartman, 
Geological Sciences: 
H.R. Williams, J. Terasmae 
Mathematics: 
J. Vrbik 
Psychology: 
R.D.Ogilvie 
Physics: 
R.C.Shukla, B.Mitrovic, F.P.Koffyberg, 
J .E.Black 

Honorary Graduates 

There will be three honorary degrees of 
Doctor of Laws (honoris causa) conferred 
at Spring Convocation on June 1. Or .James 
Gibs on • Brock's first president, Mr. R.A. 
McLeod. a well-known local education ad­
ministrator and former chairman of Brock's 
board of tr~stees, and Prof.John Polanyi, 
an outstandmg scientist and professor of 
Chemistry at the U. of Toronto, will all 
be honored • It is particularl y fittin g 
that Dr. Gibson be honored this year, 
Brock's 20th anniversary. 



Phabulous IPhonathon 

Ginny Gilbert, alumni officer, has a 
great big smile on her face ••• the Toronto 
'phonathon raised the titanic sum of 
$12,600. The three evening campaign was 
carried out by Ginny, Brock alumni, and 
various other members of the univerity 
community. When it was all over and the 
last phone call had been made. excitement 
was still running high. 11 Aren't there any 
more numbers to call?" 
Congratulations and many thanks to all 

those who contributed their time and en­
thusiasm. Good luck in the Ottawa 
campaign! 

More squash glory 

Prof.J .Radue. captain and coach of the 
Brock faculty squash team was recently 
awarded a trophy for the most outstanding 
player in the Niagara Squash Racquets 
Association. The Association consists of 
195 members who play regularly on Tues. 
evenings in Niagara Falls. Welland, 
Niagara-on-the-Lake and St. Catharines. 

Centre for the Arts Celebration 

The Brock Centre for the Arts has a lot to 
celebrate as it marks its fifteenth year 
of prc;>gramming. During those years, the 
Brock community as well as thousands of 
other Niagara region residents have been 
treated to season after season of out­
standing entertainment. According to the 
exciting lineup in the year's new 
brochure. there is even more to come. The 
Royal Winnipeg Ballet. the Laurentian 
String Quartet, The Frantics and Bob Berky 
are just a handful of the fine performers 
who will grace our eyes and ears this 
year. Both individual and series tickets 
are available now. For further informa­
tion. please contact the Centre for the 
Arts. 
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Signs, signs, everywhere signs 

"Could you tell me where •• ?" Soon, this 
song will be sung no more. 
The initial stages of a complete new 
signage system for the campus will short­
ly be in place. The system will include 
not only up-to-date signs. but eventually 
information kiosks to assist visitors and 
new students. Signs will be positioned 
both inside and out. in an effort to make 
the university as navigable as possible- a 
great boon to all those who have ever won­
dered how to get around our new science 
complex. or where E209 is. 

Peace conference 

The second Inter-University workshop on 
Peace education will be held at Brock 
May 11-13. Participants from all over 
Canada and the United States will come to 
hear speakers, Dr.Anatole Rapoport • 
U .0fToronto. Mr • Douglas Roche, MP for 
Edmonton W •• Mr.Geoffrey Pearson, former 
Canadian ambassador to the USSR. and Prof. 
John Mayer of Brock. The conference is 
co-sponsored by Science For Peace. 
Physicians for Social Responsibility and 
the \Vorld Federalists of Canada. 
Interested members of the Brock community 
are welcome to attend and may register by 
contacting Prof. Mayer. ext. 3316. 

Development Day 

The 'university's secretarial and clerical 
staff attended professional development 
sessions last week. The sessions were con­
ducted by Lynn Tribling, a Toronto 
sociologist. who specializes in a formula 
for 'rational living' intended to improve 
one's outlook on work. leisure and life in 
general. The day-long sessions were well 
attended and reactions were enthusiastic. 
Said one participant "It was a very 



positi ve experience ••• made you feel good 
about what you were doing and where you 
were. If 

Summer swilling schedule 

Alphie's would like to remind us of their 
summer hours which are: Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday 6pm-12am. Happy 
hour is from 6-7pm on those days. The pub 
is closed Friday and Saturday but is 
available for private parties. For more 
information, call ext.3535. 

Rooms for Rowers 

Room and board is still needed for many 
potential national team oarsmen who will 
be ~ving in the area this summer. If you 
are mterested, please contact Mike Nurse, 
ext.3245. 

National Physical Activity Week 

The Aquatic Centre would like to get us 
into the swim of things this week and so 
have planned an ocean of activities to get 
even the most hardened land-Iubber into 
the pool. Races and demonstrations, 
lif~sav,;ng. te~hniques and "bring a 
fnend sWlmmmg lessons are just a few of 
the many activies planned for this week. 
Come out to the pool and remember what fun 
it is to swim a few laps. For more 
information, call ext.3387 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Mathematics 
Dr. V.B. Headley appeared last month as 
tenor soloist with the McMaster Symphony 
Orchestra at Hamilton Place, in a 
performance of Puccini's IfMessa di 
Gloria" • 
Philosophy 
Prof .M.Husain delivered a paper entitled: 
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The Ethics of Affirmative Health" at the 
Annual Conference on Modeling and 
Simulation at the University of Pittsburgh 
last month. Or .Husain was the convenor and 
organizer of the Brock panel representing 
the university at the conference. 
Prof.J .Mayer also presented a paper at the 
conference entitled: "A Definition of 
Affirmative Health." 
Prof.P .Seligman, formerly of the Brock 
Philosophy dept. and Professor Emeritus of 
Waterloo U., delivered a paper at the same 
conference: "The Concept of Affirmative 
Psycho-Somatic Health Care" 
Prof.D.Sinha presented his paper on "Human 
Embodiment; the theme and the encounter in 
Vedantic phenomonology" to the panel of 
the Society for Asian and Comparative 
Philosophy on "Consciousness: East and 
West", held with the American 
Philosophical Association, Western 
division in Cincinnati recently. 
Urban Studies 
Prof. R • Hoover presented his paper: 
"Synergy Among Community Service Systems 
in Working Toward Affirmative Health." at 
the Annual Conference on Modelingand 
Simulation at the University of Pittsburgh 
last month. 

Classifieds 

For rent: 
South end bungalow, 4 bdrms and family 
room, heat pump with central air 
conditioning, water softener, dishwasher, 
all appliances, furnished. 
Sept.'84-Aug.'85. Please call 682-8517, 
after 7pm. 
Two bdrm. apt., 5 minutes from campus, 
furnished with Betamax and stereo system. 
Available for July & August. $275.per 
month. Please contact D.Glenday, ext.3455 
or 3456. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be May 
18: copy deadline is May 11, 3pm. 
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Great Grants 

Brock academics received $709,607 in oper­
ating grants from NSERC this year as well 
as $34,000 in equipment grants. Many Brock 
researchers have already been granted 
funds by NSERC and are now in the second 
or third year of their grarits. Many re­
searchers are beginning a second stage of 
an on-going grant while a few are actually 
beginning a newly funded project. The 
total number of NSERC grant-sponsored re­
searchers is now 56. The largest grants 
went to the Biology dept.: Prof. P • Nicholls 
received $64,554 and Prof.J • Rossant, 
$62,000. 

Chown Portrait 

A portrait of the late Mackenzie Chown, 
former Chairman of the Brock Board of 
Trustees and general Chairman of the 
Science Development fund will be unveiled 
at 7pm on Thursday, May 24 in the foyer of 
the new Science Complex. 

'Vette your tickets ready 

The final reverse draw for the 1984 Cor­
vette, the grand prize in the "Vette For 
Science 11 raffle will be held at 8pm, 
Thursday May 24, in the Pond Inlet. The 
winner of the Corvette should be announced 
by 9pm. Good Luck to all ticket holders. 
May you 'vette your wish. 
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Badger Best 

The Badger award is presented each year to 
the graduating student who has contributed 
the most to the extra-curricular life of 
the university, and has, at the same time, 
maintained a satisfactory academic stan­
ding. Nominations are invited from all 
departments and should be sent to Barry 
Joe, Student Awards/Scholarships, ~rizes 
and Bursaries, Registrar's Office. 

Professors retire 

Brock will lose two fine faculty members 
this year when Prof.R.Bismuth of Romance 
Studies and Prof.D .Goodspeed of the Hist­
ory Department retire on July 1. 
In recognition of Prof. Goodspeed's con­
tributions to the University, he will be 
designated Professor Emeritus. 

A BIDS beginning 

Brock Institute for Disabled Students' 
(BIDS) summer university orientation pro­
gram for physically handicapped students 
will take place this July 2-15. Although 
registration information was only received 
by the potential participants two weeks 
ago, registrations have already begun to 
come in, from as far away as Sudbury. Pat 
Smolak, a Brock graduate, is co-ordinator 
of the program which operates out of the 
Part Time Studies Department. 



Getting a line on them 

If you've been wondering how to contact 
various people in the Registrar's office. 
the new phone numbers you need are right 
here: Mike Somerville, 3442; Barry Joe, 
3445; Carol Faranachi, 3442, and Mary Berg 
and Shelagh Booth, 3441. 

Staff Changes 

Personnel Services would like to advise us 
of the following staff changes during the 
month of April. 1984: Mr. Czeslaw Kopec 
appointed Electronics technician, In­
structional Media Services, effective 
April 1; Mrs. Jean Penner, appointed Sec­
retary, Department of Computer Science. 
effective April 2; Mr. Roy Alder, appoint­
ed Trades Helper. Physical Plant, effec­
tive April 4; Mr. James Mars hall , appoin­
ted Trades Helper, Physical Plant, effec­
tive April 16; Mr. John Rynberk, appoin­
ted Cleaner 11, PhYSical Plant, effective 
April 16; Mr. Ted Costanzo, appointed 
Cleaner 11, Physical Plant, effecti' e 
April 1B; Mr. George Todd, Cleaner 11, 
retired effective April 1. 

Oops 

The Brock Centre for the Arts has avail­
able only series tickets for their new 
season, not individual tickets, as was 
mentioned last week. The individual tic­
kets will be available approximately three 
weeks prior to each performance. 

Looooong weekendl 

Don't be the only one in the parking lot 
on Monday, May 21. The University will be 
closed for the Victoria Day holiday. The 
Phys .Ed. facilities will be available and 
the library will be open from 4-11pm. 
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A Word from Central Purchasing 

Central Purchasing will act as a clearing 
house for excess equipment, especially 
computers and related hardware. Please 
forward details and current value to 
W. Thiessen, Purchasing agent, ext. 3277. 

New dean for Mathematics and Sciences 

Prof.A.Houston a longstanding member of 
the Brock Biology department, whose spec­
ial interest is fresh water fish, will as­
sume the duties of Dean of Mathematics and 
Sciences when Dean Martin Gibson's term 
ends on July 1. Prof. Houston will also as­
sume Dean Gibson's position on the Senate 
Elect as a member ex-officio. 
Dean Gibson plans to take a year long sab­
batical, after which he will return full 
time to the Chemistry dept. at Brock. 

Conference Comings 

The Conference Services Department has a 
busy season ahead. With Dialogue, the 
Peace Conference and the United Church 
conference just over, you might expect a 
lull, but things are charging forward. On 
May 1B, 500 members of the Islamic Society 
arrive, followed by the Tiger Cats on the 
19th. Brock is an important stop for scho­
ol historic tours and 300 secondary and 
public school students are expected to 
come to view Queenston Heights, between 
May 17-24. The Anglican Synod will arrive 
on May 24 with 500 members for a ;meetiong 
that will last until May 26. 
There's never a dull moment at Conference 
Services. 

Mediterranean Charters 

For all of you in the University com­
munity who have always wanted to go to 



Greece, the opportunity is now available. 
Join the charter flights this summer ar­
ranged by the Department of Classics and 
fly from New York to Athens return for US 
$610 or US $639 (plus airport taxes) de­
pending on when you depart and when you 
return. A wide range of departure and 
return dates are available in June, July, 
August and September. Uniglobe Peninsula 
Travel, Inc. of St. Catharines, which is 
handling the charters, can book your con­
necting flights from Buffalo. Do not de­
lay, make your res en ation now. For more 
informantion, call D .Rupp, Classics, 
Ext.3319. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Biology 
Kevin Dixon and Elizabeth McGowan, honors 
students in Biological Sciences, recently 
presented papers from their research on 
insect behavior to the Ontario Ecology and 
Ethology Colloquium held at the University 
of Waterloo. 
Classics 
Prof.N • Robertson read a paper titled "The 
cult of freedom at Athens" to the Assoc­
iation of Ancient Historians when they met 
recently at the U.S. Naval Academy. 
College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak recently presented two papers 
at the annual meeting of the American Ed­
ucational Research Association in New 
Orleans. One paper was entitled "Inviting 
Research: Paradigms and projects for a 
theory of educational practice." A second 
paper presented in conjunction with Les 
Howarth was "So you want to be inviting? A 
study to improve invitational theory and 
practice in a special education setting." 
Prof.Novak presented a workshop at the 
Ontario Moral and Values Education Assoc­
iation's annual meeting at the Ontario 
Institute for Studies in Education, in 
Toronto last month. His title: "Inviting 
Moral Development." 
Prof .Novak gave a general session presen­
tation at the Invitational Educational 
Annual Conference at Kenesaw College in 
cellence: An inviting perspective." 

Dorothy Cline, Keith Ashley and Prof.J. 
Wagner presented a parer on "Reading Span 
as a Function of the Decoding Demands of 
Text" at the Annual Meeting of the Ameri­
can Research Association in New Orleans 
last month. 
Eleanor Moyse and Prof.J. Wagner presented 
a paper on "The effects of Redundancy on 
the Visual Word Learning Performance of 
Children" at the Annual Meeting of the 
American Educational Research Association 
in New Orleans recently. 
Maureen Bartlett and Prof.J .Wagner pre­
sented a paper on "The Generation Effect 
and Inviting the Acquisition of Learning 
Strategies" at the Annual Meetin g of the 
American Educational Research Association 
in New 0 rleans recently. 
Fine Arts 
Murray Kropf has an exhibiton of recent 
paintings currently on view at Artcite, in 
Windsor, Ontario. The one-man exhibit en­
titled "Imposed Order on a Fallen Tree" is 
a visual analysis of the interaction bet­
ween the environment and the individual. 
The exhibition will continue 'til May 20. 
History 
Prof. A. Arthur has been awarded an SSHRC 
research grant of $5750 to continue his 
work on regional religious styles and tes­
tamentary devotion in 16th and 17th cen­
century France. 
Prof.P • Dirks has received a research grant 
of $4651 from the SSHRC as continuing sup­
port for her work on the development of 
voluntary associations for youth in early 
20th century Canada. 
Recreation and Leisure Studies 
Prof.J. Yardley and Ann Marie Guilmette 
presented two papers entitled: "Naturalis­
tic Inquiry: A Complementary Leisure Stra­
tegy" and "The Parametric/Non-Parametric 
Dilemna in Leisure Research" at the Cana­
dian Congress on Leisure Research IV, in 
Trois Rivieres, Quebec recently. 
Urban and Environmental Studies 
Prof.F .Berkes chaired a special session on 
Great Lakes fisheries at the 27th confer­
ence of Great Lakes Research, May 3 at 
Brock University. He also presented a 
paper: "The ecology of user-groups in 
Ontario fisheries." 



Publications 

Wilson, V.J., "Jelly Side Down" OPHEA 
Journal, 1.!!., 2, 1984, p27-29. 

Classifieds 

For Sale 
House, old Glenridge, ravine lot, 3 br. 
2 bath, f/place, orig. oak trim, sunporch, 
$98,000. Call ext.3374, pm. 684-6265. 

Viking upright freezer, 18 cu.ft., $150. 
Strata 500 II projector and screen, $60. 
For either item, call ext 3251. 

Oskil Weel Wee I 

Fan Day for the Hamilton Tiger-Cats 
originally scheduled for Sunday, May 27, 
has been cancelled. The event will now 
take place in Hamilton. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be May 
25; copy deadline is May 18, 3pm. 
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Welcome, Tiger Cats! 

Friday, the coaches, training staff and 
player personnel arrived. Saturday, it was 
the rookies. Sunday, the veterans roared 
in and now we have a total of 104 Tiger 
Cats (88 players) of various kinds on cam­
pus. If you would like to see them in ac­
tion, they will be practicing on fields 
one and three at 3pm each day. You're wel­
come to watch. 

Senior's Complex Complete 

A two million dollar senior citizens' 
complex developed by the Fairview Senior 
Citizens' Association had its official 
opening May 5, and ProLN. Carlsen and 
Prof.J.J .Lavery were both on hand for the 
ceremonies. Profs. Carlsen and Lavery had 
supervised a summer research project 
conducted by eight Brock students during a 
student summer employment project in 1981 
to help the senior's prove that there was 
a need for housing. Their research proved 
the point and the housing complex was 
built. Said Ron Barris, president of the 
Fairview Senior Citizen's Association, 
"They did a beautiful job." 

Making an Entrance 

You can start looking forward to a new en­
trance to the University; Brock has set­
tled the claim with the insurance company. 
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As the new door could change the face of 
the university many suggestions have been 
made. Some include aluminum replacements, 
doors which would provide easier access 
for the disabled, revolving doors, or a 
return to our former shining portals of 
stainless steel. 

Brock-Niagara French Contest 

The Brock-Niagara French contest celebra­
ted its fifth anniversary on May 11, 1984. 
The contest was or ganized by Prof. L. Ros­
marin of Romance Studies with the help of 
colleagues, Prof.B .McEwen and Prof.M. Car­
dy. This year, 125 candidates from secon­
dary schools throughout the Niagara re­
gion, as well as a few francophone parti­
cipants from the Toronto area, competed. 

Canadiana's Bicentennial Concert 

June 2 is going to be a special evening 
for those who love music and dancing. The 
popular Canadiana group, recently returned 
from Europe, will be performing with a 
guest group from Schlanders, Italy. The 
program will include music of all sorts 
with a special emphasis on Canadian heri­
tage songs and traditional dances. Of spe­
cial interest is the fact that the junior 
and intermediate dancers have been taught 
by Diane Marleau, a Brock student. There 
will be only one show at Brock, beginning 
at 8pm, but the group will also be 
participating at various Folk festival 
performances during the next week. 



Pats on the Back 

Criticism is something that always flows 
freel y ; praise is often harder to come b~. 
This time, however, a pat on the back 18 

due all those who contribute their time 
and effort to make Brock the popular con­
ference facility that it is. 
According to Vicki Lowenberger of Confere­
nce Services, more people are involved in 
making a successful conference than you 
might expect. The grounds crew, the clean­
ing staff. the cafeteria workers. the crew 
from theatre services, and the finance of­
fice are just a few of the many who pit~h 
in and help when the conference season 18 

on. 
A recent visitor from the U.S. told Con­
ference Services that he was delightfully 
astounded by the treatment he recieved. 
After trying unsuccessfully to find an ex­
tra Canadian flag pin. he remarked to a 
clerk in the Bookstore that one of his 
children would just have to understand. 
She quickly unpinned her own flag and gave 
it to him. 
Our people are our bes t p. r • 

The Gibson's Bonored 

The many friends of President Emeritus 
James Alexander Gibson and Caroline Gibson 
are planning a banquet in their honor and 
to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the 
founding of Brock University. The banquet 
will be held on Thursday. June 21. at the 
Yorkshire House in St. Catharines. For 
further information contact E. A. Cherniak, 
Chemistry, 3403 or· J .Meeker. Geography, 
3487. Members of the Brock community are 
invited to send anecdotes, stories etc in­
volving James and Caroline to Prof. 
Cherniak. 

Alphies Update 

The first barbecue of the season, revealed 
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some classy new touches .In addition to the 
usual good food and fresh air atmosphere. 
the diner was treated to free coffee and 
Uast but certainly not least) real 
cutlery. This last may seem a paltry point 
to those who have never lost plastiC tines 
to a tenacious chicken breast; for the 
regular b'bque diner ,stainless steel is 
pure gold. 
Look for future barbeques to include back 
bacon on a bun, pierogis, cabbage rolls 
and more 

Campus News goes fortnightly 

Like everything else, the University slows 
down a bit during the long, hot days of 
summer. As in past years, Campus News will 
appear fortnightly until the end of August 
when we will resume our regular schedule 
of publication. The deadline for copy to 
be included in Campus News will remain 3pm 
of the Friday before the issue appears. 

Fitness Leadership Training 

There are still a few spots availble in 
the Fitness Leaders hip trainin g program 
to be given at Brock beginning June 1. 
The program. led by Charlotte Sutcliffe 
and Joanne Moore. (Queens), is sponsored by 
Fitness Ontario and is designed for those 
interested in learning to teach fitness 
classes. Unlike many less involved cour­
ses, the Fitness Leadership Trainin.g prog­
ram will not be a short term proJect for 
the participants. The course will run over 
two weekends and will include four days 
and one evening of instuction. For more 
information, contact Charlotte Sutcliffe, 
Phys.Ed. 

Convocation Figures 

For those fascinated by figures. here is 
the Convocation data. A total of 825 
degrees will be conferred this year: 60 



graduate and 765 undergraduate. The deg­
rees and numbers of recipients are as fol­
lows: M.A., 6; M.Sc., 8; M.Ed., 46, 
H.B.A., 36; B.A., 212; H.B.Sc., 24, B.Sc., 
53; B.Ed., 295; H.B.Phys.Ed., 6; 
B .Phys .Ed., 55; B .Admin., 39; B • Business 
Econ., 34; B • Recreation and Leisure Stu­
dies, 11. 

Publications 

Brindle, I.D. and Chassie, S. IIA New Met­
hod for the Preparation of Derivatives of 
Carboxylic Acids 11 ,Journal of Chemical Edu­
cation 61. 347. 

O'Neill, G.P. and DeBruyn, J .A.J. liThe In­
tegration of Trainably Mentally Retarded 
Children in North American Schools: An As­
sessment of Past and Present Programs 11 

in The British Columbia Journal of Special 
Education Vol.8. No.l (Spring 1984) 

Glenday, D • , "Le Domain Colonial: Class 
Formation in a Natural Resource Enclave" 
in The Canadian Journal of Sociology 
Vol.9, No. 2 (Spring 1984) 

Sivell. J.N., review of ESL text Litera­
ture For Discussion (Colorada State 
University) in The Curriculum Clearing 
House Newsletter , (May/June 1984) 

Berkes, F. and Pocock D., "The Ontario 
native fishing agreement in perspective. 
a study in user-group ecology." in Envi­
ronment 15 , 17-26. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Ernest Harris was the invited speaker at 
the annual meeting of the Niagara branch 
of the Canadian Institute for Internation­
al Affairs held recently. The Lecture "The 
Granada Situation: A Second Look ll analyzed 
the present situation in Grenada as the 
people prepare for national elections to 
be held in November. 
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Chemistry 
lan Brindle. senior demonstrator in the 
Chemistry department, was installed as 
president of Science for the Handicapped 
Associaiton at the National Science Teac­
hers' Association convention in Boston 
last month. While there, he chaired a 
special session on Science and the 
Disabled which had Stephen Hawking, 
Lucasian Professor of Mathematics at 
Cambridge University, as speaker. 
Geological Sciences 
Faculty members, Prof.U.Brand. Prof. 
J.J.Flint, Prof.S.J.Haynes, Prof. 
J.Terasmae. Prof.H.R.Williams and stu­
dents, S.Hinsperger. D.Kresz. J.Leyland. 
A.Maddalena, T .Milinkovich. J .Morrison and 
B. Williams contributed 13 papers to the 
1984 Joint Annual Meeting of the GAC/MAC 
in London. 
Physics 
Dr.B.Mitrovic gave a seminar talk at the 
Universite de Sherbrooke recently. His 
title: "Electronic Density of States and 
Electron-Phonon Interaction in High T c 
A-15 Compounds". 

Classifieds 

For Rent: Two br. housekeeping cot-
tage. all conveniences. Burk's Falls/Magn­
etawan area on Ahmic Lake. Available May, 
June and September at off season rates, 
$125/week. Call 935-8962 after 6pm. 

French Tutor Required 

A French tutor is required for a univer­
sity student wishing to learn basic 
French. For more information. contact Mike 
Nurse, ext.3248 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265. Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be June 
1; copy deadline is May 25. 3pm. 
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Convocation Congratulations 

June 1 is a very important day for all 
members of the graduating class of 1984, 
but especially exciting for the four aca­
demic medalists. This yearls winner of the 
Governor GeneralIs medal is Soobhash 
Sonah, a fourth year Computer Science 
student. The Vice-Chancellor's medals will 
be awarded to: Peter Nicholas Fortura, 
honors Economics; See Keung Lam, honors 
Computer Science; and Cecily Anne 
Flemming, honors Biology/Science. Two of 
the medalists are from the Niagara region: 
Mr. Fortura from Thorold, and Ms. 
Flemming, Ridgeville. 
The morning convocation will be addressed 
by Dr. James A. Gibs on , President 
Emeritus, who will be introduced by 
ProLW.H.N. Hull of the Politics dept. 
Dr.J .Polyani, an eminent scientist, will 
address the afternoon convocation, 
introduced by Dean M.Gibson. 

Nine. lucky nine 

It's all over now - the Ivette has found a 
home. Although three Brock people were 
among the lucky 34 finalists, the car was 
won by Dr.R.Rose, a local physician. Doug 
Austrom was second and Les Myers, third. 
All participants in the final reverse draw 
won prizes ranging from cases of wine to a 
family swim membership at the Brock Aqua­
tic centre. 
If youlre looking for a lucky number, take 
nine every time. Dr. Rose's ticket number 
was 9003, his number for the reverse draw 

Volume 22, number 22 

1 June, 1984 

was nine, and, after jokingly telling his 
daughter that the ticket was hers, the car 
was won on her 9th birthday. We hope that 
Miss Rose will let her Dad borrow her car 
until she turns 16. 

Chown portrait now in place 

A gathering of more than fifty people wat­
ched as Mrs. Doris Chown unveiled the por­
trait of her husband, the late Mac Chown, 
on the evening of May 24. The portrait, 
now hanging in the foyer of the Chown com­
plex, was painted by a Toronto artist, Mr. 
Rudolf Stussi and depicts Mr. Chown in his 
academic robes, standing at the side of 
the University. Al Teather of the St. 
Catharines Standard opened the proceed­
ings. 

Demolition Deliberations 

The old Glenridge facility will soon be no 
more. The project of demolition, salvage 
and removal will go to tender very Shortly 
and already close to twelve firms are in­
terested. In addition, the building at 
80-82 Sovereign Dr., (known as Psych House 
and formerly used as a sleep research lab) 
will also be taken down. 
The question of what to do with the prope­
rty has been under consideration for some 
time. A Board of Trustees sub-committee, 
which includes several local residents, 
has been investigating a number of possi­
ble uses for the land. The sub-committee 
will be presenting their report and recom­
mendations to the Board shortly. 
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THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 

sunday 

3 

• 9 am/Fitness Leadership 
Training/ Dance Studio 

• 7:30 pm/The Playhouse/ 
"Danceworks" recital 

10 

17 

• 9 ami Fitness leadership 
Training/The Dance Studio 

24 

monday tuesdc 
-

4 5 

• 7:30 pm/Tt 
Diane Brisl 

11 12 

• 10 am & 1:30 pm/The Theatre/ • 10 am & 1:: 
Carousel Players present ca~'IP "Four Seasons" "F ,as 

18 19 

25 26 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 

• 9 am I Fitness Leadership 

• 10 am & 2 pml 
Training Session I Dance Studio 

• 7:30 pm/The Playhouse/ 
Convocation/ Athletic Complex "Danceworks" recital 

• 7 pm/Fitness Leadership Training/ • 8 pm!The Theatre/Canadlana 
Dance Studio in Concert 

6 7 8 9 

, 

ayhouse/ 
lance Recital 

• 7:30 pm/The Playhouse/ 
Dlane Brisson Dance Recital 

• 11:45 am ·1:45 pm/Alphle's 
barbecue 

• 7:30 pm/The Playhouse/ • 7:30 pm/The Playhouse/ 
Janlce Luey & Co. School 01 Janlce Lu~ & Co. School of 
Dance Recital Dance Rec tal 

13 14 15 16 

• 10 am!The Theatre/ 

, / The Theatre! • 10 am & 1:30 pm/The Theatre! 
Carousel Players present • 9 amI Fitness Leadership 
"Four Seasons" TrainlnfJiThe Dance Studio 

r'''1i\sent Carousel Players present • 11:45 am· 1:45 pm! Alphie's • 8 pml e Playhouse/Star Dance 
J "Four Seasons'" barbecue Studio Recital 

20 21 22 23 

• 11:45 am· 1:45 pm/ Alphie's 
barbecue 

27 28 29 30 

• 11:45 am ·1:45 pml Alphie's 
barbecue 

• 7 pm/G~mS 1 & 2 and Tm.Rm.l! 
Spring vening Exams 

• 9 am/G~ms 1 & 2 and Tm.Rm.11 
Spring venlng Exams 

• Remember registration for 
Summer Day courses Is July 2/ 
Gym 2 



That1s a Switch 

Effective Monday June 4, the switchboard 
will be on summer hours: 8 : 30am - 5pm. 
Regular hours will resume Tuesday, Sept. 
4. 

Have a heart 

In conjunction with Heart-Save-Niagara, 
the University is proposing to offer a 
training program in cardio-pulmonary­
resuscitaion (CPR). This particular prog­
ram is a four hour introductory course, 
targeted at educating the public about 
heart disease, risk factors, prudent heart 
living, recognition of heart attack and 
appropriate action to be taken, specifi­
cally one-man CPR. It involves two hours 
of lecture and two hours of manikin prac­
tice. The course also includes how to re­
cognize and manage the conscious obstruc­
ted (choking) victim. 
Depending upon interest, the course is 
scheduled to take place in the next month 
or so and will be open to as many members 
of the full-time faculty and staff as may 
be interested. As ~ noted earlier, the en­
tire program is four hours in length and 
will be held at either 8am-12, or 1-5pm; 
there will be no cost. If you are intere­
sted, please contact Chris Eillot ext .3247 
or Louise Wilding ext. 3273 by June 8, 
1984. 

Wonderful Wonderland passes 

Passes are again available for Canada's 
Wonderland at the reduced price of $7.50 
per person for Brock employees, their fa­
milies and friends. Children under two are 
admitted free. Passes are valid until 
June 16, 1984. (Park is closed June 17, 
1984). Beginning June 18, 1984, passes are 
available at the price of $10.95 per adult 
and $7.50 per child. For more information, 
contact Personnel Services, ext.3273/3274. 
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Banquet to Honour the Gibsons 

The many friends of President Emeritus 
James Alexander Gibson and Caroline Gibson 
are planning a banquet in their honor and 
to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the 
founding of Brock University. The banquet 
will be held on Thursday, June 21 at the. 
Yorkshire House in St. Catharines. For 
further information contact E.A.Cherniak, 
Chemistry, 3403 or J. Meeker, Geography, 
3487. Members of the Brock community are 
invited to send anecdotes, stories etc. 
involving James and Caroline Gibson to 
E • A • Cherniak. 

Brock1s Foreign Students Entertained 

The United Nations Association of Niagara 
Falls recently entertained a number of 
Brock's foreign students with a dinner, 
concert and tour of the Niagara region. 
The students who attended were from Trini­
dad, Sri Lanka, China, Kenya, Singapore, 
West Germany, Ethiopia and El Salvador. 
They were accompanied by Mr. John Kaeth­
ler, Brock's foreign student advisor. 

Ins pire your feet 

Dance, dance, dance the night away ••• or 
rather, watch talented young dancers from 
various local dance studios do it for you. 
Both the Theatre and the Playhouse will be 
the scene of a number of exciting dance 
recitals during the next few weeks and we 
are welcome to attend. IIDanceworks", the 
Dianne Brisson Dance Recital, the Janice 
Luey and Company School of Dance recital, 
and the Star Dance Studio recital will all 
be held at Brock during the first few we­
eks of June. The exact dates and times for 
each recital are noted in the June calen­
dar and tickets may be obtained by contac­
ting the Box Office at the Brock Centre 
for the Arts. Come and give your eyes, 
ears and feet some inspiration. 



Publications 

Suffling, R. and deBoer. G., 11 Preservation 
by Transplantation - A Reply" in the 
Canadian Botanical Association Bulletin, 
1984. Vol.17, No.2. pp .26-27. 

Berkes. F. and Pocock D., "The Ontario 
native fishing agreement in perspective, a 
study in user-group ecology. "Environ­
ments 15. 17-26. 

Arthur. A.G.. "Rural faith and wills as 
evidence of popular religion in France. 
1500-1650". Historical Papers/Communi­
cations historigues. 1983 (1984), 
pp.113-35. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

College of Ed ucatlon 
Prof.J .Novak gave a general session 
presentation at the Invltational 
Educational Annual Conference. at Kennesaw 
College in Marrietta Georgia in May. His 
title: "Re-searching for Educational 
Excellence: An inviting perspective." 

Economics 
W • Veloce and Prof.A. Zellner of the 
University of Chicago. presented a paper 
entitled "Modeling a Competitive Industry 
with Entry: Implications for Demand and 
Supply Analysis" at a conference held 
recently in Austin Texas at the IC2 
Institute. The title of the conference was: 
New Approaches to Modeling. Specification 
Selection and Econometric Inference. 

Classifleds 

For Rent: June 1-Aug.31. Immaculate 
3-4 brm sidesplit below escarpment. within 
walking distance of University. $600/month 
plus utilities. Call L .Adams. ext. 3382 or 
C.Sutcliffe. ext.3379. 
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For Sale: Three b.r. bungalow. two 
baths (1-4 pc •• 1-3pc.). family rm. with 
f. place & wet bar. 16x36 inground heated 
pool. expertly landscaped. paved drive. 
lot 67x100. north end. $77.500. Call 
935-8208 after 6pm. 

Wanted to borrow or buy: A child's bo­
oster seat to accomodate a visiting grand­
child from June 15-30th. Please call 
P.Norman. ext.3308 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be June 
15; copy deadline is June 8. 3pm. 
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Joan Nicks wins coveted Carleton award 

Joan Nicks of the Brock Fine Arts depart­
ment was the winner of the Senate Graduate 
award at the recent Carleton convocation. 
The highest honor given by Carleton, Se­
nate Graduate awards are presented to the 
postgraduate students (one MA, one PhD) 
who have made the greatest academic stri­
des based on the evidence of their thesis, 
and the recommendations of their examining 
committees. Ms. Nicks received her award 
for her outstanding achievements in gra­
duate work in the Carleton Institute for 
Canadian Studies; this marks the first oc­
casion on which a Canadian Studies student 
has been the recipient of the award. 
Congratulations. 

Commission briefs and transcripts 

The Royal Commission on the Economic Union 
and Development Prospects for Canada (cha­
ired by Donald S. Macdonald) completed 
the first stage of its hearings at the end 
of 1983. During these hearings, it reciev­
ed 1,103 briefs and generated 75 volumes 
of transcripts. The Documents department 
of the Library has acquired a microfilm 
set of all the 1983 briefs and transcripts 
of the Commission. The films are located 
in the Documents microfilm cabinet. Call 
Number DOC CA1 RC E175. The Commission's 
interim report and other documents are 
available in paper copy in the Documents 
department. 
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Ottawa ••• outstanding 1 

Brock's ten thousand alumni are a generous 
lot. On top of the proceeds from the high­
ly successful Toronto 'phonathon, we can 
now pile close to $4,000 more raised in 
one evening of 'phone calls by Ginny 
Gilbert, John Bird and a crew of alumni 
'phoners at Carleton, June 4. 

Joint teaching excellence seminar 

This autumn, 3M Canada Inc. of London Ont 
ario, will sponsor a teaching exellence 
seminar in the discipline area of the 
health and life sciences, in collaboration 
with the Council of Ontario Universities 
and the Ontario Confederation of 
University Faculty Associations. To be 
held the 11-13 of October, this will be 
the inaugural seminar in a series 
promoting the quality of university 
teaching in various subjects. 
3M Canada's earlier involvement with uni­
versities in research is being broadened 
to include teaching, an aspect of academic 
work which often goes unheralded. 
The universities have been asked to nomi­
nate members of faculty who have received 
recogniton through teaching awards or have 
demonstrated excellence in teaching and 
interest in teaching methods and their im­
provement. Participation will be limited 
to 40 persons and the selection of parti­
cipants is expected to be completed by the 
end of June. 



Travel and accommodation costs for 
participants will be covered by 3M Canada. 
Further details will be forthcoming. 

Things are going swimmingly 

Beginning June 11, the pool will close at 
9pm on weekdays, and will not be open on 
weekends. On July 2, a new schedule goes 
into effect and the pool will close at 
8: 30pm Monday-Thursday, and at 4pm on Fri­
days. Annual pool renovations will take 
place during the period August 25-Septem­
ber 9. The summer recreational swim sche­
dule will be as follows: Adults (18 and 
over) lengths-7 :30am-9am, noon-1:30pm, 
4pm-6: 30pm; recreational swim-2: 30pm-4pm, 
7: 30pm-8 : 30pm. Children and teens (17 and 
under) 2:30pm-4pm, 7:30pm-8:30pm. 
Registration for all summer session swim 
instruction begins Monday June 11, in the 
Phys. Ed office between 9am and 4pm. Les­
sons are lOam-noon .on weekdays for child­
ren, and 6:30-7:30pm on weekdays for adu­
Its. There are four sessions from which to 
choose: session 1- July 2-13, session 2-
July 16-27, session 3-July 30-Aug .10, ses­
sion 4-Aug.13-24. 
For more information, contact Aquatics 
ext.3387. 

Brook critical essay contest winners 

And the winners are ••• Matthias Schmidt, 
Port Colborne H.S., Scott Allen, Sir Win­
ston Churchill S.S., Christopher Coy, Sir 
Winston Churchill S.S., and Athena Tsui, 
Ridley College. 

Welve got you covered 

Personnel Services would again like to re­
mind faculty and staff members travelling 
abroad that they are covered for emergency 
medical care under the University's supp­
lementary health care plan. 
This plan provides coverage to full-time 
faculty and staff for emergency treatment 
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while outside of Canada. Coverage is pro­
vided for hospital and medical expenses up 
to levels which are customary and reason­
able for the area where treatment is ren­
dered. When claiming for such expenses 
follow the steps outlined below: 
In most cases, you will have to pay the 
full amount of your bill when treatment is 
given. Be sure to obtain detailed receipts 
which clearly indicate the diagnosis , 
treatment rendered, dates of service and 
name of physician. 
When you return, make copies of all re­
ceipts, as OHIP does not return any of the 
originals. 
Send original receipts, along with a note 
that lists your OHIP number, your mailing 
address and gives a brief description of 
the emergency to: Out-of-province-claims, 
OHIP, 25 Main St. W., Hamilton, Ontario, 
L8P 4P9. 
When you receive your money from OHIP, 
compare the amount received against the 
amount submitted. If your costs have not 
been completely recovered, obtain a Confe­
deration Life claim form and return it to 
Personnel along with copies of your re­
ceipts and the OHIP cheque stub. 

Banquet to honor Gibsons 

The many friends of President Emeritus 
James Alexander Gibson and Caroline Gibson 
are planning a banquet in their honor and 
to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the 
founding of Brock University. The banquet 
will be held on Thursd~y, June 21 at the 
Yorkshire House in St. Catharines. For 
further information contact Prof. 
E.A.Cherniak, Chemistry, 3403. 
Members of the Brock community are invited 
to send anecdotes , stories etc. involving 
James and Caroline Gibson to 
E .A • Cherniak. 

Publications 

BOOTH, A.D., areviewofJ.N.Adams, The 
Latin Sexual Vocabulary (Baltimore 1982) 
in Phoenix 37 (1983) 362-364 



TOMOVICH, V.A., a biographical story of 
the well- known francophone sociologist 
Jean Charles Falardeau in the Internatio­
nales Soziologenlexikon, Bond 2, Stutt­
gart, 1984, p224. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Administrative Studies 
Management and Marketing 
ProLP. Yannopoulos presented a paper at 
the ASAC conference in Guelph recently. 
The title of the paper was "The Causal 
Theory of the Mind, Information Proces­
sing and Consumer Behavior" 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Glen Irons, Leslie Boldt and John Sivell 
gave an invited presentation on interme­
diate/advanced ESL video material to the 
G.O • P • S • E. P. group at TV Ontario recently. 
The presentation concerned the need for 
higher-level communicative skills. 

Chemistry 
Ian Brindle, senior demonstrator in the 
Chemistry department, has been elected a 
Fellow of the Royal Society of Chemistry. 

Classics 
ProLA.D .Booth delivered two papers re­
cently at the Learned Societies conference 
in Guelph. One was entitled "The Schooling 
of Julian the Apostate" and the other: 
"The Appearance of the School of Rhetoric 
and the Development of its Curriculum at 
Rome" to the Canadian Society for the His­
tory of Rhetoric. 

Computer Science 
Jack Sentineal, senior demonstrator in the 
department of Computer Science, attended 
the DECUS CANADA symposium held in Toronto 
recently and conducted a seminar on Sys­
tems Programming using VAX Pascal. 
Prof.P .A. V. Thomas presented apaper "Imag­
es of Fear, Images of Hope in Computer 
Science" at the CIPS conference held in 
Calgary last month. He was also a joint 
chairman at a session on "Very Large Scale 
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Integrated Circuits." 

College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak was a guest speaker at the 
Niagara Crippled Children's Centre recen­
tly. He spoke about an inviting approach 
to the helping professions. 

Fine Art 
R.B.Pritchard's recent work Escarpment 
(for computer realized tape) premiered in 
Montreal last month as part of the CECG. 
R.Creighton's mixed-media work Movement 
for slides and tape was performed in Mon­
treal at the CECG. The work uses images 
from his recent drawings, and music com­
posed by R.B .Pritchard on a commission 
from R. Creighton. 
At the meeting of the Canadian University 
Music Society during the annual conference 
of the Learned Societies in Guelph early 
this month, the following papers were 
given by members of the Music division of 
the Department of Fine Arts: "Textural Or­
ganization in the Music of Muddy Waters" 
by Matthew Vander Wooude, and "Shubert's 
'Unfinished' Symphony in the Light of a 
Mahlerian Aesthetic" by John Glofcheskie. 

Geography 
ProLH.J • Gayler presented a paper entit­
led: "Uncertainty in Planning and Develop­
ment on the Rural-Urban Fringe: the Nia­
gara Case after the Ontario Municipal 
Board Decision of 1981" at the annual 
meeting of the Canadian Ass{)ciation of 
Geographers held recently in B. C. He also 
chaired one of the three special sessions 
of the C.A.G. Rural-Urban-Fringe Study 
Group. 
Prof .A.B .Shaw recently presented an invi­
ted paper entitled "Approaches to Agricul­
tural Technology Adoption and Consequences 
of Adoption in Less-Developed Countries", 
at the IX Annual conference of the Carib­
bean Studies Association in St. Kitts, 
Eastern Carribean. He also partiCipated in 
discussions on the topic of "Adaptative 
Agricultural Technology". 

Information and Liaison 
Mike Nurse, liaison officer, will travel 



with the St. Catharines lightweight eight 
rowing crew as their coach for the Henley 
Royal regatta. They leave for England 
Friday, June 15. 

Philosophy 
Prof.D .Sinha chaired a literary-historical 
panel on "Interpreting Mediaeval Bengal" 
in the Bengal Studies conference held in 
St. Micheal's College at the University of 
Toronto recently. 

PoRtics 
Prof.D.Madar recently presented an invited 
paper at Harvard University's Center for 
International Affairs. The title of the 
seminar was "Trucking deregulation, 
protectionism, and Canadian-American 
interdependence. " 

Psychology 
Prof.J • Mitterer gave a paper entitled "Ig­
noring individual differences results in 
misleading theories of reading disability" 
at the Canadian Psychological Association 
conference held in Ottawa in June. 

Romance Studies 
Prof. M.J • Carty delivered a paper entitled 
"Diderot et la sexuaIite" at the annual 
meeting of the Association des Profes­
seurs de Francais des Universites et 
Colleges du Canada, held within the 
framework of the Learned Societies 
conference at the University of Guelph 
recently. 

Sociology 
Prof.V.A.Tomovich was inVited by the So­
cial Planning Council of Niagara Falls 
last month to talk to the Pornography/Pro­
stitution Study group. Prof. Tomovich's 
talk will constitute part of the report 
that SPC of N.F. will submit to the Fraser 
Commission. 

Urban and Environmental Studies 
Pr of .R. C .Hoover contributed a paper to the 
Geographer's conference in Nanaimo B .C. 
recently. In Prof • Hoover's absence, the 
paper entitled "Toward a Neo-Thunian model 
for the post-industrial urban country­
side" was read by Prof. Hugh Gayler of the 
Brock Geography department. 
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Classifieds 

For Sale: Four IBM Selectric type writer 
elements, various styles. Ext. 3476. 

Faculty member selling entire contents of 
three-bedroom apartment, including glass­
ware, china, small appliances and 21" T.V. 
Excellent condition. Call 688-1425. 

Power cuts are program cuts 

Remember that the power cuts that result 
from the installation of the new computer 
cancel whatever programming you may have 
in your 'phone when you leave for the 
weekend. Make sure that you re-program 
when you come back on Monday. 

Heart-Save-Nlagara 

There are still places left in the Heart­
Save-Niagara program the University is 
proposing to run within the next few 
weeks. The four hour long program (either 
8am-12noon, or Ipm-5pm) will involve two 
hours of lecture and two hours of mani~in 
practice in one-man CPR. There is no cost 
and the program will be open to as many 
members of the full-time staff and faculty 
as may be interested. For more informa­
tion, contact Personnel, ext.3274. 

Campus News is published. by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265. Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be June 
29; copy deadline is June 15, 3pm. 



BROCK 
UNIVERSITY Volume 22. number 24 

----------------------------------------------------------

CAMPUS 
NE 

Dinner held for Gibsons 

The friends of James and Caroline Gibson 
gathered at the Yorkshire House Thursday, 
June 21, for a dinner organized by Prof.­
E.A.Cherniak. Speakers included Vice-Pres­
ident W.A.MAtheson, Prof.E.A.Cherniak, 
Prof.McEwen, and Prof.M.Hornyansky. Fol­
lowing the dinner, the nearly 200 guests 
watched the presentation of a new port­
rait of President Emeritus Gibson by a 
Newmarket artist, which will soon be hung 
in the University. Caroline Gibson was 
presented with a gift by Florence Plint. 
The evening was a sharing of twenty years 
of Brock memories and concluded appropria­
tely with the singing of Auld Lang Syne. 

Annual meeting of the Board 

"I've always been impressed by the sense 
of duty that members of the Board of Trus­
tees showed toward their job. 11 said Bob 
Nairn. 
The Board honored Bob at a dinner follow­
ing the annual meeting of the Board. All 
former Board members were invited and a 
total of nearly 100 arrived to honor the 
University's former secretary. . President 
Alan Earp proudly introduced Earl Davey 
and James Gibs on , members of the founding 
Board of Trustees; and two former Univer­
sity chancellors. Cecil Shaver and Charles 
Sankey, who were in attendance as well as 
the current members of the Board and the 
University's Chanc<:'Uor, Ralph Misener. 

29 June, 1984 

In her annual report to the Board, the 
Chairman, Christine McMillan chronicled 
the year of the University and referred to 
the IIburden of growth that has fallen on 
the !?houlders of faculty and staff. 11 

Our last 'twelvers' 

Our last group of grade twelve students 
arrived on Saturday June 23. The 61 
students are the final phase of Brock's 
grade twelve summer program which. 
although popular, has had to be terminated 
for reasons of swelling enrolments. 
Despite the fact that it will be the last, 
grade 12 advisor Anne Smith is determined 
that the session will be the best. The 
students were welcomed with a barbecue and 
the Dean's mystery tour their first 
weekend. The rest of the program will 
include both a taste of university life 
and a social roster designed to break up 
the study schedule. Ms .Smith, herself a 
Brock student and former residence don, 
will be available to the students during 
regular office hours, and will also live 
in residence with them for the session. 

Let the computer do the searching 

The University librarian would like to 
bring you up-to-date on what's new and 
available to make your literature research 
easier and more efficient. Now you can 
search databases using your computer. 
Databases are computer files which may 
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contain bibliographic information, n umeri­
Gal data or entire journal articles. For a 
small fee ($35-$50 U.S.) you can get a 
password to use Knowledge Index or BRS 
After Dark which allows you to search over 
20 different databases in such fields as 
business, computer science, ed ucation, 
psychology, physics and chemistry. The 
limitations are that you must search 
between 6pm and midnight on weekdays as 
well as limited hours on weekends. All 
references or abstracts must be printed 
directly on your microcomputer or 
downloaded. No more typing I The cost to 
search a database ranges from $6 to $24 
US. 
If you would like more information or are 
interested in a demonstration call 
ext.3231 or inquire at Computer Search 
Services in the Library. 

Free us from these chainsl 

The warm weather has caused bicycles to 
bloom all over the University. Unfortuna­
tely. many bike owners choose not to leave 
their bikes in the racks provided and in­
stead chain them to trees, signs and lamp 
standards. This not only damages trees and 
causes great difficulty for the grounds 
crew who cut the grass, but also spoils 
the appearance of the campus. Effective 
immediately, Campus Police will be cutting 
the chains of any bicycles not left in the 
bike racks. Forewarned is forearmed; bicy­
cles belong in the racks. 

Criminals beware ••• 

Kathryn Gregor, a Brock judicial administ­
ration student is one of seven students 
hired by the solicitor-general's office to 
assist in their crime prevention and awa­
reness program this summer. The program 
will help home and property owners to pro­
tect themselves from loss through a system 
of marking goods with serial and social 
insurance numbers, and will attempt to es­
tablish a better rapport between the pu-
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blic and the police. 

Hurray for holidays 

The Easter Monday holiday· we didn't have 
has come back to us. Thursday, June 28, 
and Friday, June 29 will both be holidays 
to create a four day Canada Day weekend. 
Exams for Spring evening courses will be, 
held and both the Phys .Ed complex and the 
library will be open (The Phys.Ed complex 
will not be open on Sunday.) 

Basketball excitement 

The Canadian National Women's basketball 
team will play their Czechoslovakian coun­
terparts on July 4 at 8pm in Gym 1. The 
public is welcome to watch and tickets 
will be available soon. For further infor­
mation, call Phys .Ed., ext.3259. 

Super summer cinema series 

The Department of Fine Arts has a treat to 
roll out for movie lovers. This summer's 
cinema series will feature the wor ks of 
Martin Scorsese. One of the most innova­
tive American filmmakers of the late '60s 
and early 70's, Scorsese is. best known for 
his films Taxi Driver and Alice Doesn't 
Live Here Anymore, both of which will be 
featured in the cinema series. The season 
will also include a showing of Raging Bull 
and will conclude with Kin g of Comedy. two 
Robert Deniro films. Tickets for these 
films are available at the door only on 
the evening of the performance. Admission 
is $3.50 or $2.50 for students and seniors 
(with proper I.D.). For information, call 
the Department of Fine Arts, ext. 3550. 

Publications 

HENRY,J .A.C. and HOUSTON, A.H. "Absence 



of respiratory accIimation to diurnally­
cycling temperature conditions in rainbow 
trout. 11 , Comparative Physiology and Bio­
chemistry, Vol. 77A, 1984, p727-734. 

SINHA, D. IISome key definitions in Tarkasa­
mgraha-Dipika: a phenominological reexami­
nation. 11 , in South Asian Horizons, Vol. I, 
Canadian Asian Studies Assoc., 1984. 

CHAPMAN ,J.S. and SEGALOWITZ, S.J. 
"Birth stress, lateral performance and 
cognitive functioning in prematurely born 
five-year olds." in NurSing Papers(suppl.) 
1984, p373-386. 

KERNAGHAN, K. IIpublic service accountabi­
lity revisited 11 in Debats sur Pimputabi­
lite, Centre D'etudes Politiques et Admi­
nistratives du Quebec, 1984, pI3-25. 

CARROLL, T .G. IISecularization and States of 
Modernity 11 in World Politics 36:3 (April) 
1984, p362-82. 

HULL, W .H.N. 11 Captive or victim: The Board 
of Broadcast governors and Bernstein's 
law, 1958-68 11 in Canadian Public Adminis­
ration, vol.26, #4, (Winter) 1983, p544-
62. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Administrative Studies 
Pr of • P. Yannopolous received his Ph. D. from 
the University of Toronto recently. 

Biology 
Prof.P • Nicholls, Dr.A.P .Singh (visiting 
scientist from Benares University) and 
Brock graduate student S .Shaughnessy at­
tended the American Society of Biological 
Chemists' meeting held recently in St. 
Louis, Mo. They presented two poster 
papers: IIMagnitudes of .6H+, A'I} , A pH and 
A Jl.H+ formed by proteoliposomal cyto­
chrome.£ oxidase ll by S.Shaughnessy, A.P. 
Singh and P • Nicholls , and "Generation of 
pH gradients by proteoliposomal cytochrome 
.£ oxidase ll by E. Verghis and P • Nicholls • 

-3-

Classics 
Prof .Noel Robertson read his paper; "The 
true meaning of the 'Wooden Wall' to the 
Classical Association of Canada at the 
annual meeting of the Learned Societies at 
Guelph. 

Counselling Services 
Joan McCurdy recently ran a series of 
workshops on study skills for high school 
students at E. L • Crossley S. S • 

Fine Arts 
Monsieur G.Ducornet, visiting instructor 
in Studio Art, is participating in a group 
show called 'Amerives' at the Mexican 
Cultural centre in Paris during May and 
June. The show has been organized by the 
magazine "Ellebore" of which M. Ducornet is 
an editor. M. Ducornet will have a one­
man-show retrospective of his paintings at 
his gallery, Le Grenier De Villartre, in 
Bourges this Fall and a touring exhibition 
of his ceramics. 

Biology 
Prof.A.H • Houston , Dean-designate, Division 
of Mathematics and Science, has been 
appointed to the committee on Research 
Development of the Natural Sciences and 
Engineering Research Council of Canada. 

Politics 
The following papers were presented by 
members of the Politics department at the 
Learned Societies' meeting held recently 
at the University of Guelph: 
Prof.C.Barr with Prof.E.Barr of York Uni­
versity: "Using regulation to manage in­
terdependencies. 11 

Prof. W.H.N • Hull: "Back to the drafting 
boards: a re-examination of local content 
regulations in Canadian and Australian te­
levision." 
Prof. W • Mathie : "Reason, revelation and ju­
stice: Reflections on George Grant's ac­
count of the crisis of Liberal justice." 
Prof.J.Woodward (who will be teaching in 
Politics and the Liberal Studies program 
in 1984-85) presented: "A plea for theolo­
gical consid erations in Political Philo­
sophy." 



Psychology 
ProLS.J .Segalowitz organized a symposium 
entitled "Genetic determinism and develop­
mental psychology" for the Biennial Water­
loo conference on Child Development held 
recently. He also gave a talk entitled: 
"The concept of epigenesis and the bio­
logy/psychology interface. 1I 

Prof .Segalowitz also gave an address re­
cently on IILanguage organization in the 
bilingual brain 11 at the conference on Re­
search in Language and Cognition in Bilin­
gual Ed ucation • 
Prof. Segalowitz chaired a session at the 
recent meeting of the Canadian Psychologi­
cal Association in Ottawa, and gave a 
paper entitled "Left visual field domi­
nance in free-field viewing of ambiguous 
faces .11 

Prof .Segalowitz was a partiCipant at the 
recent symposium "Semiotics of the human 
face 11 at the University of Toronto and 
spoke on spatial frequency analysis and 
hemispheric models of processing. 

Romance Studies 
Prof.L .Rosmarin presented a paper at the 
Learned Societies (University of Guelph) 
entitled: IILa Libido sublimee: La Concep­
tion de l'amitie chez Saint-Evremond • 11 

Sociology 
A t the Learned Societies meetin g, held re­
cently at Guelph, Prof. V. Tomovich presen­
ted two papers: IIYugoslavia Today: A So­
ciological View 11 , to the Canadian Associa­
tion of Slavists and IISerbian Family in 
Canada: An intergenerational index of the 
socio-economic status ll to the Canadian As­
sociation of Sociology and Anthropology. 

Classifieds 

For Sale:1980 Datsun 200 SX, It. bl., 
AM/FM stereo, 4 speakers, s un roof , trailer 
hitch, exc. cond., good mileage. Call 
Dr.B • Barclay , ext.3393. After 6pm, 
935-7902. 

Roll-top desk, 2. 5h P boat motor, Intelli­
vision with 4 game cartridges. Call 
Ginger, ext .3318. After 6pm, 935-7902. 

-4-

New chairman for Geography 

ProLH.J • Gayler has been appointed 
Chairman, Department of Geography for a 
three year term commencing July 1, 1984. 

Bovey Commission asks questions 

The commission on the future development 
of the universities of Ontario has pubU­
shed and distributed a 50 question discus­
sion paper which invites responses and 
briefs for the public at large - uniVersi­
ties, business, industry and lab or • The 
questions address all aspects of the fu­
ture development of our university system 
and deal with such issues as enrolment ac­
cessibility, program quality control, tui­
tion, research funding and resource allo­
cation. Copies of the discussion paper are 
now available. For more information, 
please contact the department of Informa­
tion and Liaison, ext 3245. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be July 
13; copy deadline is July 6, 3pm. 



Showing off 

Members of the local media were treated to 
a demonstration of the capabilities of our 
new Burroughs computer, last Tuesday. They 
learned a great deal about our new system 
of which many of us within the Brock com­
munity may not be aware. Did you know that 
the new computer has four times the memory 
and disk capacity of the old system? •• 
that the new system has a database to al­
low information to be transmitted via 
terminals, eliminating the reams of paper 
used in the past? •• that the programming 
for the new computer is 4th generation, 
state of the art? •• that the new system is 
on average, eight times faster and ten 
times more powerful than the old? •• that 
the new computer, although able to handle 
a much greater workload, takes only one 
third the space of what we had in the 
past? You learn something new every day. 

They're coming to have a peek 

Clutching. uheir letters of acceptance, 
thunderingly enthusiastic hoards of 
prospective Brock students will arrive for 
Sneak Preview this weekend. Although the 
actual program begins at Ham on Saturday 
the 14, many will arrive on the Friday 
evening to spend their first night in 
residence. Saturday is an introduction to 
Brock, and includes a welcome by President 
Earp, presentations by Dean McGraw and the 
Brock Students I Union, a residence presen-
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tation, a campus tour, a session on "How 
to survive as a university student", and, 
for parents and guests, a discussion of 
changing relationships between students 
and thE}ir families. 

Alumni presentation 

You1ve heard the. phrase 11 Give of 
yourself 11 , but it isn't often that you 
hear of someone who does. Veneranda 
(Venie) Vabalis, a Brock graduate and 
professional artist, chose not to give a 
cash donation during a recent 'phonathon, 
but instead donated a piece of her own 
work, an oil painting showing an autumn 
view of the Scootamata River. Alumni 
officer, Ginny Gilbert, felt that the 
generous gift ought to be shared by the 
other alumni, and so drew a name from 
among those who had contributed to the 
'phonathons. The winner of the painting, 
Richard Hemphill, was presented with the 
painting by Veneranda on June 27 in the 
Alumni lounge. A coincidental note - both 
Venie and Rick graduated in 1975, she with 
a degree in Fine Art, and he, Education. 

Swimming medals 

Phil Mindorff, a first year honors Phy­
sics student, won two silver medals at the 
World Olympic Games for the Physically 
Disabled in Long Island NY, recently. 
Phil's medals were for the lOOm back­
stroke and the 400m relay. Congratulations! 



Move over, Arnie. Alphie's here 

Arnold Palmer, watch out. Alphie's is spo­
nsoring its first annual golf tournament 
at Brock Golfland, on Friday, July 20. Tee 
off is from noon until two olclock and 
dinner is at seven. Dinner for Brock's 
pros, will be barbecued steak and for the 
thirsty welll fill your troughs with 
wine. Dinner, green fees. wine and a prize 
for every golfer is included in the $20 
registration fee. The tournament is limi­
ted to 60 people, so register early. For 
more information, call ext.3535. 

Roll 'em! 

Donlt miss the Martin Scorcese film fes­
tival now on; it could make an exciting 
series of summer evenings. The films, in­
cluding Taxi Driver and Alice Doesnlt Live 
Here Anymore, are being shown on Wednesday 
evenings at 8pm in the Studio during July 
and August. For more information about 
specific films and showing dates, please 
consult your Campus News July calendar, or 
call the Fine Arts Department, ext.3553. 

Learning Latin 

Churchill once said that he was biased in 
favor of boys learning English- III would 
make them all learn En glis h : and then I 
would let the clever ones learn Latin as 
an honor and Greek as a treat. 11 Churchill 
would have been proud of the 200 grade 
five to eight pupils from Canadian Martyrs 
(St. Catharines) and Our Lady of Fatima 
(Grimsby) who recently participated in a 
course in Latin organized by the Brock De­
partment of Classics, and received their 
diplomas. Similar programs. open to ele­
mentary and secondary school students are 
conducted at Brock on Saturday mornings 
from September to April. For further de­
tails, contact Prof.A.D.Booth, ext.3321. 
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Good luck 

Brock will be well represented at the Sum­
mer Olympic games in Los Angeles. Stu­
dents, present and former, who will parti­
cipate in the games include Gail Cort, 
Cathy Lichty, Angela Schnieder, Kathy 
Lund, Greg Murphy, Rich Doey, and Tim 
Storm (rowing), David Shemilt (swimming), 
and Richard Deschatelet (wrestling). 

Elderhostel Returns 

There will be a new breed of student on 
campus during the next two weeks. During 
the weeks of July 15-21, and 22-28 Brock 
will be host to Elderhostel, a group pro­
viding educational experiences for 
seniors. While at Brock, the participants 
will stay in residence and attend sessions 
given by members of the Brock faculty 
designed to provide education and 
excitement.. • no exams. This year's 
sessions deal with: diet and activity, the 
Welland canals, an examination of the mass 
media in North America, and the Geology 
and Ecology of the Niagara region. 
Evenings include walks, tours and a trip 
to Alphiels trough. 

Publications 

KRASNOR, L. li MITTERER. J. IILogo and the 
development of general problem-solving 
skills 11 in Alberta J ounal of Educational 
Research, Vo!. 30, (1984), p133-144. 

SALES,C.A., LEVANONI,E., li SALEH,S.D. 
"Satisfaction and stress as a function of 
job orientation, style of supervision, and 
the nature of task ll Engineering Management 
International 2 (1984), p145-153. 

IRONS, G.H., a profile of the Centre for 
English Language Programs in TESL Contact, 
no.1, vol 11, Spring (1984). 



Faculty and staff notes 

Administrative Studies 
ProLC.A.Sales will be acting Chairperson 
of the Department of Management and Mar­
keting, School of Administrative Studies 
for the period July 1, 1984 to December 
31, 1984. 
ProL D .Austrom recently delivered a work­
shop 11 Managing smarter: Regaining the com­
petitive edge in changing times" in Win­
nipeg to the Graphic Arts Industries As­
sociation (Prairie Region). 
Prof. D .Austrom and Prof.E .Levanoni presen­
ted a paper entitled "Lifestyle differen­
ces and workplace attitudes and behaviors" 
at the Administrative Sciences Association 
of Canada conference held in Guelph. 

Chemistry 
ProLM.Richardson and Mr. Naresh Pandya 
attended the American Crystallographic As­
sociation meeting in Lexington Kentucky 
recently, where Prof .Richardson presented 
a paper "Searching the Inorganic Data­
base". She was also Program Chairman for 
the meeting which attracted 300 crystallo­
graphers to hear 179 presentations. 
Prof .Richardson also attended the Sixth 
Annual National Homebrew and Microbrewery 
Conference in Denver Colorado in June. In 
the Homebrew competition, her Continental 
Lager won second prize and her Wheat Beer, 
third. 
Prof.M.F.Richardson has been awarded 
grants by the Canadian Weizmann Founda­
tion and the Swiss National Science Foun­
dation to cover her living expenses while 
on sabbatical in Israel and Switzerland. 
ProLH.L.Holland presented a seminar at 
Carleton University on "Asymmetric Organic 
Synthesis 11 • He also presented a paper 
IISteroid Hydroxylation Mechanisms11 at a 
meeting in Washington D.C. recently. 
Professors E.A. Cherniak, D.C .Moule, J.S. 
Hartman, H.L.Holland and J.M.Miller and 
Roger Theberge. Elly Riemland, Mel Farqu­
harson and Cindy MacLaurin attended the 
annual meeting of The Chemical Institu-
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tute of Canada which was held with the an­
nual meeting of the American Institute of 
Chemists in Montreal. The following papers 
were presented: "Design and construction 
of new chemistry laboratories in a time of 
financial restraint 11 , J .M.Miller; "Studies 
of strong H-bonding to Flouride by FAB, MS 
and NMRII, J .M.Miller, J.H. Clark, H .Mondal 
and J .K.Puri; IINovel mixed-donor (R3N) 
(D)BF3+ Cations and R3.BF2Z ad­
ducts ", M. J • Farq uharson and J • S • Hartman; 
11 Microbial dehydroxilaltion of cortico­
steroids 11 , H.L.Holland and E.Riemland; 
"Reactions of epoxides with metal alkox­
ides 11 , H.L.Holland and S.Khan; "Microbial 
epoxidation ofA6 steroids 11 H.L.Holland 
and P. Ch. Chenchaiah; liThe conformational 
changes accompanying the a3A"~X1A1 
triplet-singlet transition in Acetalde­
hyde", D.C.Moule and K.H.K.Ng; "Rydberg 
and valence shell transitions in Thioace­
tone", A.E.Bruno, R.H.Judge, D.C.Moule 
and R. P • Steer. 

Classics 
Prof.D. W .Rupp, who assumed the position of 
Chairman of the Department of Classics for 
a three year term on July 1, gave a paper 
at the Classical Association of Canada me­
eting at the Learned Societies meeting en­
titled liThe re-emergence of the State in 
early Iron Age Cyprus". 
ProLD.W.Ruppwas also awarded $2,000 (US) 
by the American Philosophical Society for 
the study of the early Byzantine floor mo­
saics of the Eustolios complex at Kourion 
on Cyprus this summer. 

College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak conducted a two-day Depart­
ment Heads conference for Cedarbrae Col­
legiate Institute of Scarborough. The to­
pic for the conference was "Invitational 
learning-evaluation" • 
ProLJ .Novak was the keynote speaker for 
the Clarkson-Erindale Family of Schools of 
Peel County. The title of his talk was 
"Invitations to Life". 

Fine Arts 
Prof.R. C .Nunn presented a paper titled 
liThe interplay of action and set in the 



plays of David Fennarioll at the annual 
meeting of the Association for Canadian 
Theatre History held at the University of 
Guelph as part of the Learned Societies 
conference. 

Information and Liaison 
Don Rickers. liaison officer, has been 
chosen to play for a fourth year on a 23 
member lacrosse team which will take part 
in an International field lacrosse 
tournament in Los Angeles next week, just 
prior to the Summer Olympic games. Good 
luck, Don! 

Politics 
ProLC.Baar, with Toronto lawyer Jeff 
Sack, spoke on the topic IIrn defence of 
tenure" at the recent National Collective 
Bargaining conference of the CAUT held in 
Kim berley. Ontario. 

Psychology 
ProLL. Krasnor presented a paper entitled 
11 Observational methods in the assessment 
of social problem solvingll at the invita­
tional conference, "Research strategies in 
children's social skills training", held 
recently in Ottawa. 
Prof.S .Sadava was a participant in a sym­
posium on the psychological study of 
social issues in Canada at the recent 
meeting of the Canadian Psychological 
Association in Ottawa. His paper was 
entitled 11 Social issues and self-contained 
individualism: A Canadian perspective. He 
also attended the meeting of Chairpersons 
of Departments of Psychology in Canada. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Used Singer Fashion Mate 257 
sewing machine, blLin cabinet, excellent 
cond., $125. Contact Lesley, exL3249. 
For Sale: Complete teak dining rm set, 
round table. 5 pc bdrm suite, natural wd. 
Dresser Ii hutch, plus corner cupboard, 
dark oak color. Wooden exec. desk Ii mat­
ching chair, 2 single beds, 2 chests, 2 
carpets (9x12 and 9x14) rose velour ny-
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Ion, 2 teak bookcases (adjustable 
shelves), apt.sized washer/spin dryer, 2 
matching swivel rocking chairs (rose), 
coffee table. Telephone 688-1425. 

Switching off early 

There will be a switch on the board for 
July and August: switchboard hours will be 
8:30am to 4:30pm. Regular hours resume in 
September. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be July 
27; copy deadline is July 20. 3 pm. 



( BROCK 
UNIVERSITY 
CAMPUS 

We have a Hand in politics I 

Stand up and be proud. ·Even the Conserva­
tive and N.D.P. supporters among us will 
be pleased by the success of this Brock 
alumnus. Linus Hand, our 1983-84 Students' 
Union president won the St. Catharines 
riding Liberal nomination on Thursday, 
July 19. His defeat of veteran politician 
David Wiebe came as a surprise and a 
thrill to not only Lin us, but also to his 
faithful band of supporters who, with 
little money but lots of enthusiasm, 
handlettered banners, photocopied posters 
and boosted him to victory. 
Congratulations, Linus, and the best of 
luck in the coming election. 

Alphie's Aces 

Teed off because you missed the first an­
nual Alphie's golf tournament? You missed 
a great time if you weren't there to try 
for that elusive hole in one or to gorge 
on barbeq ued steak. The tourn~ment winner, 
with a low score of 64, was assistant ma­
nager of liquor services, Harry MacNaugh­
ton. Maria DiFillippo, a Brock alumnus and 
former Miss Niagara, took home Alphie's 
hind end for her high score of 157, but 
was given a bottle of creme liqueur in 
which to drown her sorrows. The 27 parti­
cipants came from all areas of the univer­
sity and beyond, including the 10th floor 
(the team of Boom Boom Goor, Smack'em 
Odell, Move Over White and Damn'em Wood-
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land must be noted specially L . the 
plumbing department, Carling O'Keefe 
breweries, visitors from -across the river, 
and of course some contestants right out 
of Alphie's trough itself • Everyone went 
home with a prize and a certificate for a 
complimentary meal at Barton's Inn - a 
gift from the golf-playing owner, Mr. 
Peter Brass. Putt some thought into 
signing up for next year's tournament! 

We'll be all heart soon 

We owe a vote of thanks to Personnel Ser­
vices for providing an important opportu­
nity for the University community. On 
July 25 and 26, from 8am-12pm, in the 
Phys.Ed. centre, interested members of the 
faculty and staff will be trained in Car­
dia-Pulmonary-Res uscitation. The program 
has generated both enthusiasm and 
registration and there are now a total of 
thirty participants lined up for the two 
sessions. The thought that we have ·staff 
and faculty members trained in C • P • R. 
should make us all breathe more easily. 

Tan time 

Monday, Aug. 6th is the Civic holiday and 
so the University offices will be closed 
for the day. Sports school will still be 
in session; therefore. the athletic 
complex will be open. Summer day classes 
will also be held and the library will be 
open for regular hours. Enjoy the summer 



while you can - tan, tan, tan. 

Bora Laskin National Fellowship 

The Prime Minister announced June 27 the 
establishment of the Bora Laskin National 
Fellowship in Human Rights Research to be 
awarded annually by the Secretary of State 
of Canada beginning with the 1985-86 aca­
demic year. The award was named for the 
late Chief Justice of the Supreme Court of 
Canada, and will take the form of a one 
year fellowship for research on themes and 
issues relevant to human rights in Canada. 
The objective of the fellowship is to en­
courage interdisciplinary research and the 
development of expertise in the field of 
human rights, involving the arts, humani­
ties, and the social sciences as well as 
journalism and law. Candidates should pos­
sess a graduate degree in one of the 
fields addressed by the research, five to 
fifteen years of proven experience in 
their field, and should be Canadian citi­
zens or permanent residents of Canada. 
More complete details concerning applica­
tion procedures will be available soon. 
The deadline for receipt of applications 
for the first award for the academic year 
1985-86 will be Oct. 31, 1984. 
For further information, contact B .Bel­
lows, ext. 3425. 

Club notes 

Luncheon-minded club members take note: 
the faculty and staff club luncheon ser­
vice will continue until the end of the 
Summer Day session on Aug. 10, after which 
it will be suspended until Sept. 4. The 
last happy hour was held on July 13, but 
cheer up, these too will resume on Sept. 
7. 
Memberships are now available for 1984/85 
from the Membership Chairman, Dr.M.S.Mano­
cha. A wine tasting for members will be 
held on Sept. 28, at which time member­
ships will be available at the door. 
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Turgenev display 

The Department of Germanic and Slavic 
Studies has on display in the Brock 
library showcase a presentation dedicated 
to Ivan Turgenev entitled "One hundred 
years after the death of IVan Turgenev." 
This display will remain in the library 
until Aug.15, 1984. 

A sneaky weekend 

Saturday July 14th saw the campus jammed 
with prospective students and their 
parents who came to take advantage of 
Sneak Preview and have a look around. 
The various information sessions were 
attended by close to 600 people, 
approximately 280 of whom were students. 
Student services personnel, faculty 
members and tour guides were all on hand 
to make certain that our guests were well 
cared for. 

In the last lap 

David Shemilt may feel a bit waterlogged 
by the end of the summer. Having qualified 
for the Canadian Olympic Swim team (a sil­
ver medalist in the 400M Freestyle, and a 
gold medalist in the 1500M Freestyle), he 
is now off to Los Angeles to compete Aug. 
2-4. 
We have other aquatic stars of whom to be 
proud. Aquatics manager, Herb deBray, has 
been named Head Men's Swimming Coach for 
the Canadian team swimming in the Austra­
lian Nationals and New Zealand Dual meet 
on Aug.19. Tammy Balkwill and Brian Wasy­
lowich. both second year students. will be 
participating in the Canadian National 
Swimming Championships in Vancouver Aug. 
14-18. 
More excitement - Brock has been awarded 
the 1985 Canadian Games Swimming trials 
(July 12-15) and will host the 1985 CIAU 
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Interuniversity Swimming and Diving 
Championships, Feb.28-March 2, 1985. 
We're really making waves. 

When the parade passes by 

When the Bicentennial parade passes by on 
Aug. 6, you won't be able to drive down the 
Glenridge Hill. This portion of Glenridge 
Avenue will be closed from 10am-12:30pm. 

Keeping in touch 

Effective July 16th, the following 
extensions will be renumbered: Dean 
Atherton, College of Education - ext.3710, 
and Mrs.P.Hodgson, Secretary to the Dean, 
College of Education - ext.3712. 

Publications 

MILLER, M.J. "Canadian Television Drama 
1952-1970: Canada's National Theatre" in 
Theatre History in Canada, vol.5, no.l, 
1984, pp.51-71. 

NUNN, R.C. "Sharon Pollock's Plays: a 
review article" in Theatre History in 
Canada, vol.5, no.l, 1984, pp.72-83. 

MITROVIC', B., SCHACHINGER, E., CARBOT­
TE J.P., "Thermodynamics of Superconduc­
ting Nb-AI, Nb-Ge, Nb-Sn and V-Ga", in 
Physics Review, Bll, (1984) pp .6187. 

DIRKS, G.E., "A policy within a policy: 
The identification and admission of 
refugees to Canada" in The Canadian 
Journal of Political Science, 17: 2 (June 
1984), pp. 279-307. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Physics 
Prof.B .Mitrovi6 recently gave a seminar 
talk at the Institute of Physics in 
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Belgrade Yugoslvia. The title of his talk 
was "Electron-Phonon interaction in high 
Tc A-15 compounds". 

Politics 
Prof. T • G. Carroll has been appointed to a 
three year term as Chairman of the 
Department of Politics, effective July 1, 
1984. 

Sociology 
Prof. V • Tomovich gave a talk to the Board 
of Directors of the Social Planning Coun­
cil of Niagara Falls on Human Sexuality. 
The Social Planning Council of Niagara 
Falls faces many problems associated with 
sexual behaviour, the most prevailing 
bein g prostitution. This was Prof. Tomo­
vich'e second appearance before this group 
in the last two months. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265. Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be Aug 9; 
copy deadline is Aug 3, 3pm. 
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Mayer wins NDP nomination 

Brock is doing very well in the political 
forum these days. Just recently we were 
pleased to hear of the success of a Brock 
student and now we applaud the election of 
one of our faculty members. Prof.J. Mayer, 
of the Philosophy department won the NDP 
nomination for the Lincoln riding on July 
24. Prof .Mayer is well known for his work 
in the Peace Movement and intends to base 
his campaign largely on this issue. We 
wish Prof .Mayer good luck, and will all be 
interested to see how our Brock people do 
in the coming election. 

Ray Woodfield remembered 

The Brock University community was sad­
dened this weekend, by the death of Ray 
Woodfield, the University's first emp­
loyee. When he retired in 1981, Mr. Wood­
field was Director of Physical plant. A 
funeral service held on Tuesday, Aug. 7 was 
well attended by Brock faculty and staff 
members. A Ray Wood field bursary fund has 
been established; donations are to be for­
warded to the Finance office. 

New Library acquisition 

The University has recently received a 
complete set of the Canadian pleadings in 
the case concerning the Delimitaiton of 
the Maritime Boundary in the Gulf of Maine 
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which was recently heard before the Inter­
national Court of Justice in the Hague. 
The fifteen volume set is the full docu­
mentation of Canada's case in the boundary 
dispute with the United States. Annexes 
to the three main submissions incorporate 
detailed geological, oceanographic and 
fisheries information as will as the texts 
of all official and diplomatic documents 
and correspondence related to the case. 
The last volume contains a detailed sub­
ject index and table of cases ~ The volumes 
are shelved in the Documents Collection, 
Call Number Z UN IC 82 D25. 

Take heart 

If you missed the last C.P.R. sessions of­
fered by the Department of Personnel Ser­
vices, you're getting a second chance. 
Depending on the numbers of people who in­
dicate an interest, one or two sessions 
will be offered during the final week of 
August. The courses will be held on week­
day mornings, from 8am-12pm. The program, 
offered through Heartsave Niagara, costs 
University participants nothing, and co­
vers both Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation 
and choking aid. If you are interested in 
taking this course, please contact Louise 
Wilding, ext. 3273, or Chris Elliot, ext. 
3274 before Wednesday, Aug.15. 

Russian Exhibit 

The Russian section of the Department of 
Germanic and Slavic Studies will mount an 



exhibit in the main floor library show­
cases, Aug .15-Sept .15. The theme of this 
exhibition is the Eastern Othodox reli-' 
gious tradition in the arts and architec­
ture of Russia. The main emphasis will be 
on Christian art and architecture, but at 
the same time, the exhibit will attempt to 
show how this tradition reverberates in 
modern times and in modern art. 

Get your caboose down that hill 

Tie on your runners on Sunday, August 26th 
and get ready to take part in a 2.7 mile 
fun run from Alphie's trough to the Cat's 
Caboose on Glenridge avenue. Enthusiastic 
organizers are gushing "It's the fastest 
course in the world ••• all downhill." Watch 
for, or better yet, be part of the Univer­
sity team. We grabbed third place in 1982. 
Volunteers are needed to help keep things 
running smoothly. If you can lend a hand, 
please contact John Yardley, ext.3423, or 
Pauline Coppard, ext.3592. 

Welcome Graham 

Saga Foods has appointed a new manager for 
the Decew residence dining hall. Graham 
Jones takes over his responsibilities in 
early August and looks forward to the 
challenge of providing service to more 
than 685 ravenous students. Graham is a 
graduate of Saga's management trainee pro­
gram and comes to us from the University 
of Toronto operation. 

Vacate your tote box 

Please note that all memberships in the 
Physical Education centre expire on Fri­
day, Aug.5, 1984. All members are reques­
ted to clear all of their personal belon­
gings out of the tote boxes, leaving the 
padlocks secured in their usual places by 
this date. Unfortunately, we have neither 
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the staff nor the space to retain your 
personal belongings after this date, and 
the University will not accept any re­
sponsibility for items left in tote 
boxes. 

Stretch your swim hours 

Beginning Aug.13, swim hours will be 
extended: Adult lengths 7: 30-10am, and 
Family Fun swim 1:30-4pm. The adult 
lengths have been extended one hour, and 
the Family Fun swim now starts one hour 
earlier. 

Do you have room for a student? 

Many students are now in the frantic pro­
cess of looking for a place to stay for 
the coming term. If you have a house, 
apartment, flat or room to rent, please 
call the University Housing office ext. 
3370. 

Fit yourself up for the coming year 

The 1984-85 memberships to the Physical 
Ed ucation centre for Faculty /Staff/ Alumni 
will go on sale after Aug.20, 1984 in the 
Ph ysic al Ed uca tion m ain office from 8: 30am 
to 4pm. They will not, however, be in 
effect until the start of the membership 
year - Sept.10, 1984. This year's rate for 
all Faculty/Staff/Alumni is $70 (Sept.'84 
to Aug.'85), and $35 fgr their spouses. 
Avoid the rush and buy early. 

Publications 

YACOWAR, M. "Ronnie Hawkins-The Hawkand 
Friends: Explicit and implicit structures 
in a Canadian TV documentary" in Words and 
Moving Images, Mediatexte, 1984, pp 
181-90. 



Faculty and Staff notes 

Biology 
ProLP .Rand was keynote speaker at the 
first international conference on 
hydration forces held recently at arenas 
castle in Sweden. Hydration forces were 
discovered at Brock eleven years ago and 
have now become the subject for 
theoretical explanation by several 
physical-chemical groups with divergent 
views about their origin. 

Chemistry 
Prof.S .M.Rothstein has recently received a 
grant on the Vector Computer Access 
program for a project entitled "Diffusion 
Monte Carlo simulations". 

College of Education 
Prof. Chodzinski addressed the Ontario 
School Attendance Counsellor Association 
annual convention held recently at the 
University of Toronto. The title of his 
paper was "New Directions in Training". 
A joint paper by R. Chodzinski and 
R.J .Samuda titled "Global Perspections in 
the Assessment of Minorities" will be pre­
sented at Acapulco, Mexico, for the annual 
Congress of the International Association 
of Cross Cultural Psychologists, Aug.30. 
Counselling 
Joan McCurdy chaired the Counselling Divi­
sion Program committee for the annual con­
ference of the Canadian Association of 
College and University Student Services, 
held recently at the University of Wind­
sor. 

Mathematics 
Prof. S. C. Chang recently gave a talk entit­
led "Replaceability and -uniq ueness" at 
the University of Trier. His visit took 
place at the time of the two-thousandth­
anniversary celebrations of the city of 
Trier. 
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Philosophy 
Prof.J .Mayer presented an invited paper on 
Creation in Athens, Greece recently. 
Following the conference, ProLMayer 
visited some classical sites and spent a 
week in Hungary. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: VIDMAR #245 small parts 
storage cabinet. Contact J.M.Ross, 
ext.3419 or W. Thiessen, ext.3277. 
For Sale: Baby's crib and mattress, 
$50. Bolex 8mm movie camera, film 
projector with misc. extras, $50. Portable 
typewriter (older model), good working 
order $20. Call ext. 3382. 
For Sale: Domestic Oriental wool rug, 
10'x12'; antique bevelled glass wall 
mirror; Paul Arno oil painting; also 
several items of antique furniture. Phone 
Malcolm at 685-1646, or 685-5745 
evenings. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz. Fleming. The next issue will be 
May 18; copy deadline is May 11, 3pm. 



Welcome Concordia 

Our new neighbors in the Concordia Luthe­
ran Seminary will be celebrating the offi­
cial opening of their doors during the 
week of September 10-22. A tour and recep­
tion for Brock faculty members will be 
held on Sept. 19, from 3-5:30pm, and an 
open house for Brock students, on Sept. 20 
and 21, 3-5: 30pm. 

Federal Co-operative Education Program 

Practical work experience, integrated with 
academic learning increases marketability 
of graduates entering a competitive labor 
market. 
The Federal Co-operative Education program 
will be launched in September 1984. The 
program is designed to defray the adminis­
trative costs of creating new co-operative 
education projects or the expansion of 
existing programs. Employment and Immig­
ration Canada will contribute 85 percent 
of such costs in the first year, and 75 
percent, 55 percent and 35 percent respec­
tively over the subsequent three years. 
If you are interested, additional infor­
mation is available by calling the Co-op 
Application Control Centre (819) 994-4699 
or by writing: 

Employment and Immigration Canada, 
Co-operative Education Program, 
140 Promenade du Portage, 
Phase IV, Room H-502, 
Ottawa-Hull, Ontario 
KIA OJ9 
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On with the shows 

Film, theatre, music. vis ual arts ••• the 
Brock Fine Arts department is creating a 
little bit of cultural heaven on earth 
this season. Five different film series 
will be screened - The English Channel: 
Films from the British Institute, the In­
ternational Film series, New Italian Direc­
tors' films, Melodrama on Film, and the 
Noon Hour Film series. Theatre patrons, 
look forward to trTen Lost Years u, tr She 
Stoops to Conquertr, trTonight We Impro­
vise", and uYankees at Yorkll. A continuing 
series of free concerts featuring Jane 
Hayes, William Aide. John Glofcheskie 
(piano); the Christmas Choral concert, 
student recitals and more will be given in 
The Theatre during lunch hours. During the 
academic year. there will be a series of 
workshops and lectures held on various 
media, such as sculpture, painting and 
photography. Again, there will be no cost 
to the participants. A Bach Symposium, a 
Canadian Colloquium (Where's Canada?), a 
multi-media event (Ten Years that Shook 
the World, a presentation in various media 
on revolutionary Soviet culture) and the 
Spring Arts Festival will round out the 
years' schedule. 

Bora Laskin National Fellowship 

Application forms for the Bora Laskin Na­
tional Fellowship in Human Rights Research 
are now available in the Deans' office. 
The deadline for applications for the aca­
demic year 1985-86 is Oct .31, 1984. 
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s and reception for students. 
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• Last day for fall term, half-credil 
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• 8 pm/The Theatre/Tune Twisters. mcert. Brock faculty. students. of instructor. 
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Studlol"Daisy (The • 8 pm/The Studio/Fanny & • 8pm/The Studio/Fanny & 
:elift)" INoon Hour Alexandrellnternational Film Alexandrellnternational Film 

Series. Series. 



Signing On 

Monday, August 20th saw a flurry of new 
parking signs installed in the various Un­
iversity lots. These signs indicate the 
type of parking available (free or per­
mit); look carefully and avoid tickets. 
In addition, there are some new traffic 
signs on campus; you should be on the 
1001cout for new stop, yield, and speed 
limit signs. 

Second Annual Colloquium 

The second annual colloquium at the Centre 
for English Language Programs will be held 
on Saturday March 2nd. 1985. The theme of 
the colloquium will be "Cultural Attitudes 
to Language Instruction". Individuals with 
proposals for possible presentations 
(talks, demonstrations, etc.) are invited 
to contact Dr.J.N .Sivell, ext.3374. The 
expected audience for the colloquium will 
be language teachers of all levels from 
the Golden Horseshoe area. 

Just our type 

Granny loves the homey touch of a hand­
written message from you, but we would 
prefer that you type. Handwritten ma­
terials leave room for errors in trans­
cription; . therefore, in the interests of 
accuracy, we ask that all submissions to 
Campus News be typed. Thank you. 

Overnighters 

Students who have not found spaces in our 
residences will soon be arriving to look 
for off-campus accommodations. If you 
would consider offering some temporary 
accommodations to students While they 
search, or would like to rent to a student 
for the school year. please contact the 
University Housing office, ext.3370. 
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Having a fling 

Therels been a lot of flinging going on 
around the campus lately Highland 
flinging that is. Brock is, for the sixth 
year, playing host to the Royal Scottish 
Dance Society who are conducting a two 
week long teacher's accreditation course. 
There are currently 160 dancers at the 
University, but this number will swell to 
220 on Saturday when other members of the 
society arrive for the closing ball. 

Publications 

CARDY, M., "Donls Diary", The Times Higher 
Education Supplement, (Aug.1984), pp4. 

GRANT,B., "Across the Great Divide: Cana­
dian Rock Music", Open City, Vol.l, no.5 
(July 1984), pp.33-35. 

TYSON, P.D.,OGILVIE,R.D., aHUNT,H.T., 
"Lucid, prelucid and nonlucid dreams rela­
ted to the amount of EEG alpha activity 
during REM sleep", Psychophysiology, 4, 
(1984). pp442-451. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Fine Arts 
Prof.B. Grant participated in the 
Elderhostel at Ridley College recently, 
teaching a class on "Classic Cinema". 

Recreation and Leisure Studies 
Prof .A. Guilmette presented a paper 
entitled "Predicting Player Lapses in 
Womenls Basketball" at the Pre-Olympic 
Scientific Congress held in Eugene, 
Oregon, last month. In addition, 
Prof. Guilmette chaired a session entitled 
"The anthropology of leisure and sport". 

Urban and Environmental Studies 
Prof.F .Berkes attended the Symposium on 
Common Property Resources at the 
University of Maine, Walpole recently. He 



made a presentation based on his studies 
on fishery resource management in the 
Canadian North. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Boy's 5sp. bike, CCM, good 
cond. Asking $75. Call Jim, ext.3419 or 
5fl3-4860. after 5pm for details. 
For Sale: Solid oak desk a swivel 
chair, ideal for computer. Excellent cond. 
Bdrm set, girl's white, twin beds, night 
table and double dresser with arborite 
tops, a mirror. Fair cond. Phone Adele, 
ext.3575 or 682-6720. 
For Sale: 470 sailboat, excellent 
cond. Asking $2,000 (negotiable), 682-2334 
after 5pm. 
For Rent: Furnished apt., centre of 
Niagara on the Lake. On two floors, two 
bdrms, brm, kitchen, lvngrm, own entrance, 
driveway. Available mid. October to end of 
April '85. $425 per month plus untilites. 
Phone 468-3414. 

The weekly editions return 

The lazy days of summer are drawing to a 
close and the University will soon be 
alive with activity. To keep you in the 
know, Campus News will begin making a 
weekly appearance on September 6. The 
deadline for submissions will remain 3pm 
the Friday before publication; feel free 
to call and discuss any announcements or 
news items that you feel ought to be in­
cluded. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Flem~ng. The next issue will· be 
Sept.6; copy deadline is Aug.31, 3pm. 
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Thorold BUB 

Live in Thorold? Dreading the battle for 
parking spots in the main lot come Sep­
tember? We have good news for you. Star­
ting September 10, the St. Catharines Tra­
nsit Commission will be running a bus bet­
ween Thorold and Brock. The proposed route 
will be from Thorold, starting at the 
Roadway Inn on Ormond St. to Beaverdams 
Rd. to Pine St. to Richmond St. to Col­
lier Rd. to St.Davids Rd. to Brock; the 
return run will follow the same course. 
The bus will leave the Roadway Inn at 8am 
and 9am and students along the way will be 
able to flag the driver to pick them up. 
In the afternoon, the bus will leave Brock 
at 4: 30pm and 5: 30pm. There will be no 
transfers allowed to and from this Thorold 
route and the fare will be single rather 
than double as in the past. The routing 
may change depending on the demand from 
other Thorold areas, and the service will 
run on a trial basis for the month of Sep­
tember. If there is sufficient use, it 
will contin ue for the remainder of the 
school year, so leave your car at home and 
forget the parking hassles. 

Finding more rooms 

Residence is a popular place to be these 
days ••• so popular that the University has 
had to rent 22 rooms at the Leonard Motel 
on St.Paul St. in an attempt to house at 
least a part of the overflow. The rooms 
have been modified slightly to include a 
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study area, and will accomodate 45 
students. Even with the addition of these 
rooms, nearly 400 students who have 
requested residence will not be assigned 
places. If you have a house, apartment or 
room to rent to a student, please contact 
the Housing office, ext.3370. 

Spectrometry facility 

Brock is to be one of six Ontario univer­
sities to share a new $692,000 high 
mass hig h resolution, mass s pectrometry 
facility to be installed next year at 
McMaster. The instrument has just been 
ordered after an evaluation trip to 
England by Jack Miller, (one of the 
principle applicants) and Mike Quilliam of 
McMaster. The $626,000 NSERC grant 
provides most of the funds for the new 
equipment which will be used to solve pro­
blems in chemistry, medicine, toxicology, 
pollution, geology and archaeology. 

A little praise 

Criticism comes cheap, but every drop of 
praise is golden. We thought you'd like to 
share this excerpt from a letter sent to 
the Development office recently. 
"Brock University is a great asset to the 
community and has been especially benefi­
cial to our local office of Thorne Rid­
dell. For the past several years, we have 
been hiring Brock Accounting Co-operative 
students in addition to regular Brock gra­
duates. We are very pleased with the cali-



bre of such students. and the program fits 
in very well with our staffing require­
ments" • 

Reports now available 

The University's response to the questions 
asked by the Bovey commisison has been 
submitted to the Commission. Copies have 
also been sent to members of Senate and 
the Board of Trustees; a limited n um ber 
are available in the Information Office. 
In addition, a copy of the OCUFA report 
and recommendations to the Bovey commis­
sion has been received and is available 
for anyone wishing to read it. 

Excellence in the eighties 

The School of Administrative Studies 
Speaker Series begins on September 18. 
Mr. G. S .Mitchell, Chairman and Chief Execu­
tive Officer of the Dana Corporation will 
speak on the subject of excellence at 
7: 30pm in the Pond Inlet. The public is 
invited and admission is free. 

We've got the stats 

Statistics Canada has recently begun a 
Small Area Data Program. The first publi­
cations of this program are Statistical 
Profiles of each of the 282 Federal Elec­
toral Districts of Canada. Each profile 
contains geographic, demographic. politi­
cal, social and economic data drawn from 
the Cens us and other Statistics Canada 
sources. The University Library has acqui­
red the profiles for the electoral distri­
cts of Erie, Lincoln, Niagara Falls, St. 
Catharines and Welland. They are availab­
le in the Documents Collection, call num­
ber DOC CAl DS04 S73. 

University Women's Club 

The University Women's Club of st. Catha-
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rines would like to extend an invitation 
to all women university graduates to at­
tend a wine and cheese party on September 
11, 8pm, at Rodman Hall. There will be an 
opportunity to register for various study 
and interest groups. 

The Twelve Trail 

Brock is now the home of a new nature 
trail intended to introduce visitors to. 
the flora and fauna of the area, and to 
help preserve a healthy environment for 
plants and animals. The Twelve Trail. 
which traverses the area from the Glen­
ridge Fill to the north end of the Univer­
sity, is an alternate route for the Bruce 
Trail and will connect it with the Merrit­
trail. The trail was named for the 
original settlement here (know n as the 
"Twelve") and was established by a group 
of Srock students under Environment Cana­
da's Environment 2000 program. and was 
sponsored by Brock University. Guides are 
available in both the Brock and the public 
libraries and from the Niagara Peninsula 
Conservation Authority. 

The key to the problem 

A reminder from Campus Police: In order 
for the key request system to work effi­
ciently, requests must be made on the 
special key request form available for 
general use and obtainable from the Campus 
Police office. Only in emergency situa­
tions, will a key request be honored which 
is not received on the correct form. 

Be alarmed 

We've become immune to the sound of fire 
alarms because so much testing and adjus­
tin g of the system went on last term. The 
testing will now be carried on at night in 
order not to disturb classes. Therefore, 
treat an y alarm you hear as the real 
thing. Be aware of the exit nearest you; 
use the stairs. not the elevator. 



New season pass 

The Niagara Artist's Centre is offering 
Brock faculty, staff and students a new 
season pass. For $50, the pass is good for 
admission to all the NAC events for one 
year. Some 50 events are planned, in art, 
film, music, reading and performance. The 
season pass is transferable and includes 
membership in the organization ($20 with­
out the season pass). For a pass and app­
lication for membership, see Joan Nicks, 
Murray Kropf or Barry Grant in the Depart­
ment of Fine Arts or Maurice Yacowar in 
the Deans' Office. 

Need a hand? 

Once again the Counselling Centre is of­
fering a variety of Learning Skills prog­
rams to help Brock students improve their 
confidence and competence as students. 
All of the following programs begin in 
either September or October: mature stu­
dent orientation; general st ud y skills; 
skills for seminar participation; Reading 
skills; re-entry mathematics; writing 
skills; essay/research clinics; basic 
grammar. Each department has been sent a 
notice detailin g the program contents, 
dates and times. As you identify students 
in your classes who might benefit from 
these programs, please let them know about 
these services. 

Noon hour films begin 

The Department of Fine Arts will present 
"Daisy" (The story of a facelift) on Tues­
day. September 25 at 11: 30 as part of the 
noon hour film series. Directed by Michael 
Rubbo, "Daisy" explores the cultural dis­
tortions behind the alteration of the h u­
man face. Admission is free; bring your 
lunch. The film will be screened in The 
Studio. Please note that all events origi­
nally scheduled for noon, will now start 
at 11:30 and run until 12:30 as a result 
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of the timetable being moved to 8: 30am. 

Run results 

Captains Coppard and Yardley would like to 
thank all the members of their team in the 
Cat's Caboose fun run. The Brock team fi­
nished a respectable fourth and won a tro­
phy. The effort was appreciated and a st­
rategy is already cooking for next year. 

Plannin g ahead 

In case you're already thinking about 
Christmas, here's the holiday run-down. 
The University will be closed during the 
Christmas/New Year's holiday from 4:30pm 
on December 21, 1984 to 8: 30am on January 
2, 1985 ••• the twelve days of Christmas. 

Thank you, Alphie 

A large round of applause was heard for 
Paul Dwyer at the final Alphie's b'bq on 
Thurs. Aug.30, as the lucky 120 munched 
their strip sirloin and mourned the end of 
the feasts for another year. Many thanks 
to everyone at Alphie's for making Thurs­
day our favorite day. 

Wine and sign 

Memberships for the Faculty and Staff club 
1984/85 are now available from the member­
ship chairman, Dr.M.S .Manocha, at a cost 
of $20. Memberships may also be obtained 
at a winetasting to be held on September 
28th. Happy hours re-commence on September 
14. 

Library hours 

During the week of September 4 -9, the li­
brary will be open Tuesday-Friday, 8:30am-



Bpm; Saturday, llam-5pm and Sunday, Ipm-
5pm. Regular hours resume September 10. 

Return to normal hours 

Summer hours ended on August 31st 1984 and 
staff members began observing the normal 
office hours of 8: 30am to 4: 30pm on Sep­
tember 4, 1984. 

Rhodes Scholarships 

Information and application forms for the 
1985 Rhodes scholarships are now available 
in the Office of the Deans of Humanities 
and Social Sciences. Candidates for these 
scholarships, tenable at Oxford for two 
and possibly three years, must be Canadian 
citizens or resident for at least five 
years, unmarried and between the ages of 
18 and 24 years. They should have comple­
ted at least three years of university 
training by October I, 1985, and must be 
students showing both high academic and 
personal standards. Students may not apply 
directly but must do so through a faculty 
member who knows their capabilities. No­
minations should be submitted to the Of­
fice of the Deans of Humanities and Social 
Sciences in time to reach the selection 
committees by October 25, 1984. 

Shastri Institute 

Applications are invited for grants tena­
ble in India for faculty research, faculty 
training, and performing arts fellowships. 
Please contact Prof.V.M.Fic, Department of 
POlitics, ext.3480. The deadline for grant 
application is September 10, 1984. 

SSHRC Fellowship grants 

Information and application forms have 
been received by the Office of the Deans 
of Humanities and Social Sciences concer-
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ning the following SSHRC fellowship grants 
for 1985/86: Leave Fellowship; Postdocto­
ral Fellowship; Special Postdoctoral Fel­
lowship for research on urban poverty in 
Canada. The deadline for all these awards 
is October I, but the Council wishes to 
receive applications by the end of Sep­
tember, if possible. For further informa­
tion, please contact the Office of the 
Deans of Humanities and Social Sciences, 
ext .3425. 

Publications 

CHANG, S. C. with BEEKMAN, W. of Fernuni­
versitat, Hagen, West Germany, "Replacea­
bility and -uniqueness - a unified app­
roach", C.R. Math. Rep. Acad. Sci. Canada, 
Vol. VI, No.3, (June 1984), pp1l3-116. 

DRAKE, F. C., liThe empire of the seas: a 
biography of Rear-Admiral Robert Wilson 
Shufeldt", USN. University of Hawaii 
Press, (August 1984), Vol.XV, pp468. 
illust. maps. 

HANRAHAN ,J .R. & KUSHNER,J., liThe City 
Hall case: Buy, lease or renovate", Cases, 
Readings and Exercises in Canadian 
Financial Management, ed. by A.L.Kahl & 
W.F .Rentz, (Holt, Rhinehart and Winston of 
Canada) • 

HOLLOS!, C., "Chekhov1s plays in 
contenporary Soviety criticism" Les 
Litteratures de Langues Europeennes ail 
Tournant du Sieele: Lectures * 
d'Aujourd'hui, Cahier I, (1984), pp23-32. 

HOUSTON,A.H., &KOSS,T.F., "Plasmaand 
red cell ionic corn position in Rain bow 
Trout exposed to progressive temperature 
increases 11 , Journal of Experimental 
Biology, Vol.llO, pp.53-67. 

OGILVIE,R.D. & WILKINSON, R.T., "Thede­
tection of sleep onset: Behavioural and 
psysiological convergence", Psychophy­
siology n, No.5, (1984), pp.510-520. 

REGE,U.P., "Accounting ratios to locate 
take-over targets", Journal of Business 



Finance and Accounting, Vol.l1 , No.3, 
(Autumn 1984), pp .301 312. 

TOMOVICH, V., IISerbs: Balkan Warriors in 
an Urban Setting",Polyphony, Vol.6, No.l, 
(Spring/Summer 1984), pp.95-98. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Biology 
Prof. W. Cade and Vickie Backus recently 
gave a paper entitled llSperm competition 
in the field cricket, Gryllus integer ll at 
the Animal Behaviour Society meeting held 
in Cheney, Washington. 

Centre For English Language Programs 
John Kooistra successfully defended his 
PhD dissertation at McMaster University 
recently. The title of the dissertation 
is Words and the word: Art and Christia­
nity in the later poetry of W.H.A uden. 

Chemistry 
Prof.J .Hartman presented a paQer entitled 
IISilicon-29 magic angle spinning Nmr: 
Feldspar minerals and Silicon carbide" , 
(coauthored by B.L. Williams, a recent MSc 
graduate of the Dept. of Geological Scien­
ces) at the Gordon Research Conference on 
Inorganic Chemistry held in Wofeboro. New 
Hamps hire recently. 

College of Education 
Cathy Henderson, a graduate of the MEd 
program has recently been appointed Dean 
of the School of Fashion Arts at Sheridan 
College. 

Fine Arts 
Video tapes by Brock students were broad­
cast on Cable 10 recently. The half hour 
program included a selection of narrative, 
experimental and music videos produced in 
the Fine Arts course: Introduction to Vi­
deo. Of the eight tapes shown, two were 
collective works and six were individual 
projects. one of which was Susan Yuzwak's 
award winning tape "Forever Distance". 

Philosophy 
ProL D. Sinha presented a paper entitled 
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IIPhilosophical cultures and the Indian 
mind: a case for self-understanding" du­
ring the seminar on Indian Philosophy at 
the International Research Conference for 
Asian and Comparative Philosophy "Interp­
retin g across boundaries 11 held in Hono­
lulu, Hawaii recently. 

Psychology and Child Studies 
Prof.M.Smith presented a paper entitled 
IIInheritance of wealth as human kin inves­
tment" at the annual jOint meeting of the 
Animal Behavior Society and the Interna­
tional Society for Human Ethology, held 
recently in Spokane, Washington. 

Recreation q Leis ure Studies 
ProLM.Laurence participated in a week­
long advanced adventure based counselling 
workshop at Project Adventure in Hamilton, 
Massachusetts recently, and taught a ses­
sion on "Developing scenarios for initia­
tive tasks". 

Sociology 
Prof. V • Tomovich attended a dinner to cele­
brate the releasing of the volume of Poly­
Ehony, in which an article of his appea­
red. The dinner. hosted by Susan Fish, 
Provincial Minister for Citizenship and 
Culture, was attended by the contributing 
authors 

Urban and Environmental Studies 
ProLR.Hoover chaired a panel entitled 
"Symposium on human systems and institu­
tions/policy design" at the Orwellian Sym­
posium and International Conference on Sy­
stems Research, Informatics and Cyberne­
tics in Baden Baden, West Germany. He also 
presented a paper, (coathored by N .M. La­
zarowich of the University of Waterloo) 
en titled: liThe red uction of goal dis place­
ment in community service systems ll

• While 
at the conference, Dr .Hoover was elected 
to a three year term as a member of the 
executive of the SOCiety for Applied Sys­
tems Research. 
Dr.A.Fielding. formerly of the faculty of 
our College of Education, attended the 
conference and presented a paper: "A model 
of teacher training using open system 
thinking". Dr.Fielding is presently on the 
faculty of the University of Wallongong, 



Wollongong, Australia and wished to have 
his best wishes sent to his former collea­
gues at Brock. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Commodore VIC 20 computer, 
complete with data cassette, 16k memory 
expander. manuals, joystick, programs q 
carrying case. Barely used. $200 or best 
offer. Call Don at 934-7206 after 5pm. 

For Rent; Furnished apt., centre of 
Niagara-on-the-Lake. On two floors, two 
bdrms. bathroom, kitchen, livin groom, own 
entrance, patio q driveway. Available 
mid-Oct. to end of April 1985. $425 per 
month. plus utilities. Call 468-3414. 

For Sale: Brown floral patterned sofa 
bed (dble), $450; dble bed mattress, box 
spring q frame, $275. Both 1 yr old, 
excellent condition. Call John, ext .3210 
or 682-0101. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Flemin g . The next iss ue will be 
Sept .13; copy deadline is Sept. 7, 3pm. 
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Fascinating figures 

The preliminary enrolment and course en­
rolment figures (based on money received 
during registration) are out. It is esti­
mated that we now have 343 more students 
than last year, and there have been 1751 
more course enrolments. News from residen­
ce: With the addition of the Leonard Motel 
residence, we now have accommodation for 
730 students: Decew-418, Shaver-31, Queen­
ston-236, Leonard-45. All of these spaces 
will be filled. 

New faculty and staff introduced 

The following new members of faculty were 
welcomed to the University by Prof. W. 
Matheson at the President's dinner, Fri­
day, Sept. 7: S. Cesar, College of Ed uca­
tion; M.Donnelly, Administrative Studies; 
J. Glofcheskie, Fine Arts; J. Hayes, Fine 
Arts; M. Howe, Administrative Studies; 
Z.Koustas, Economics; M.Laurence, Recrea­
tion; P.McLaren, College of Education; 
M.Miles, Philosophy; A.Mollica, College of 
Education; M.Morrisey-Clayton, Fine Arts; 
R.Pritchard, Fine Arts; F.Razavi, Physics; 
E.Riddell-Dixon, Politics; U .Rege, Admini­
strative Studies; G. Rush, Sociology; 
J.Sivell, C.E.L.P.; D.Kennedy, Ge~ogy; 
J. Woodward, Politics; D .Maskell, English 
(visiting professor); E.Cunningham, Physi­
cal Education; C .MacDonald, Physical Edu­
cation. The following new members of 
staff were welcomed on the same occasion: 
Father F. Wagner and Reverend S .Hershey, 
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Campus Ministries and C .Singleton, Library 
Services. Welcome! 

Where has the time gone? 

You may have noticed that nothing seems to 
operate the way, or rather, at the time 
that it used to. As a result of our inc­
rease in enrolment, additional time has 
been added to the day. Classes now begin 
at 8: 30 (so that's why you can't find a 
parking spot by 8: 20! ). Lunch hours now 
run from 11: 30-12: 30 or 12: 30-1: 30. With 
luck, this should ease the congestion in 
the cafeteria, but you should remember to 
expect changes in bank line-ups, court 
bookings and almost anything else that 
runs by the clock. 
*Cinderella's coach changed back into a 
pumpkin at midnight; we change back to 
hourly scheduling at 5: 30 each evening. 

Charles Bovey on campus 

On Monday, September 17, Mr. Charles Bovey 
will be at Brock to discuss the questions 
put to the University by his commission 
and B rock's response to them. The Commis­
sion is travelling to all universities to 
get first-hand information and input for 
this most important study. 

When is the library open? 

The Brock library is now operating on its 



regular hours: Mon-Thurs.8:30-11pm; Fri­
day 8:30-7:45; Saturday 11am-8:45pm, 
Sunday 1pm-8 :45pm. 

Political secrets 

The secret is out. We now know where 
everyone in Politics is: S.Brooks, A326, 
ext.3477; T.G.Carroll, A332, ext.3481; 
M.Hawes, A325, ext.3482; D.Madar, A331, 
ext.3587; J.P.Sewell, A330, ext.3587; 
J.Woodward, A328, ext.3477. 

Tired of your tire? 

Carrying a little spare tire around with 
you? Why not carry it over to the Phys.Ed. 
centre on Wednesday, September 19 between 
11: 30 and 1: 30pm and sign up for a fitness 
class? Registration will be for the begin­
ner and intermediate/advanced classes to 
be held from 11:30-12:30pm (daily); 4:45-
5: 30pm (Mon., Wed. aThurs.) and 7: 15-8am 
(Mon. ,Wed. a Fri.). The staff and faculty 
price is $30 for 10 weeks of classes, 
three times a week. Classes begin the week 
of Sept. 24. If you're tired of your tire, 
sign up! 

Speaker Series reminder 

Mr. G. B • Mitchell, chairman and chief execu­
tive officer of Dana corporation will be 
the first in the School of Administrative 
Studies' Speakers series. The public are 
cordially invited to attend this free pre­
sentation, which will take place in the 
Pond at 7: 30pm, September 18. 

An end to Telex 

Effective, Friday, September 28, the Uni­
versity library will no longer provide Te­
lex use. Over the last year, library use 
of Telex has declined dramatically whilst 
the small amount of traffic generated by 
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other University departments does not jus­
tify the expenditure of the relatively 
high rent for the Telex line and equip­
ment. Alternatives to Telex are cable or 
priority post; details of the latter ser­
vice can be obtained from Administrative 
Services. 

Club Memberships 

Those interested in joining the Staff and 
Faculty club can obtain memberships from 
Dr.M.S.Manocha, the membership chairman. 
The $20 memberships will also be available 
at the wine tasting to be held on Septem­
ber 28. A glad note: Friday afternoon hap­
py hours re-commence on September 14. 

Thank you, Saga 

Saga once again celebrated the opening of 
term with a lunch-time special on Monday, 
Sept.13. A glorious hip of beef was carved 
and served by President Earp, who proved 
very deft with the carving blade. Thank 
you Saga and President Earp for a great 
kick-off to the year. 

Tracking the journals 

The second stage of cataloguing and clas­
sification of serials in the University 
Library has been completed with the rear­
rangement in call number order of all the 
science journals located on floor 5 of the 
library. This rearrangement, which uses 
the same classification system as that 
used for the book collection, brings toge­
ther on the shelves firstly, journals on 
the same subject and secondly, all volumes 
of a journal which has been published un­
der different titles. Previously, holdings 
of such journals were shelved in various 
locations because of the alphabetical ar­
rangemen t by title. 
The call number for a jourl1al can be found 
by checking in the computer-generated Se­
rials Lists, copies of which are located 



on the 5th and 6th floors and in the refe­
rence department. Additionally, directio­
nal posters will be placed on the ends of 
the shelfranges to help users familiarize 
themselves quickly with the new layout. 
Library users having difficulty locating a 
journal should contact staff in the refe­
rence de partrn en t . 

Badminton, anyone? 

The College of Education gym has been re­
served for faculty and staff badminton 
players every Friday evening from 7: 30 to 
10: 30 starting Friday. September 28, 1984. 
Everyone is welcome, skilled players and 
beginners alike. Join in and have some 
fun. 

Savings Bonds 

Paid up 1983-84 Canada Savings Bonds are 
now available to be picked up in the 
Payroll department on the 10th floor. 

Publications 

F. C. DRAKE, The Empire of the Seas: A 
Biography of Robert Wilson Shufeldt, USN 
(University of Hawaii Press, August, 
1984) , xv, 468 pp, illustrations and 
maps. 

H.E.BELL, liOn power endomorphisms of the 
addditive group of a ringll, Math. Japonica 
29 (1984), pp. 419-426. 

GAYLER, H.J., IIStemming the urban tide: 
Some problems of land-use planning on the 
rural-urban fringe ll , in Barr, B.M.(ed.), 
Studies in Canadian Regional Geography, 
Vancouver, Tantalus, 1984, pp. 109-120. 

SINHA, D., IISubjectivity and Freedom - A 
metacritique in the Kantian-phenomenologi­
cal perspective ll in Kant and Phenomeno-
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l£gy, Current Continental Research, Center 
for Advanced Research in Phenomenology and 
University Press of America. (Papers pre­
sented at the Bicentennial Commemoration 
of Immanuel Kant's Critigue of Pure Reason 
Pennsylvania State University, 1981). 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Classics 
Prof. D. Rupp has given two invited papers 
recently. The first, entitled liThe Cana­
dian Palaipaphos Survey Project: a half­
decade of work ll , was given in early August 
at an Archaeological symposium in Nicosia, 
Cyprus, sponsored by the Cyprus American 
Archaeological Research Institute. The 
other was given on September 8 at the Mc­
Master University Ontario Bicentennial lo­
cal history workshop on IIPreserving our 
Industrial Heritage ll • The paper was entit­
led IIIndustrial Archaeology: The documen­
tation of our industrial pastil. 

College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak conducted a teacher's insti­
tute for the faculty and staff of the Kin­
dersley, Saskatchewan school system. The 
topic of the Teacher's Institute was liThe 
theory and practice of in vitational educa­
tion 11. In addition, he was also the key­
note speaker at the Chesapeake Virginia 
Public Schools' Preschool conference. The 
title of his keynote address was IIInvita­
tions to educational excellence 11 • 

Fine Arts 
Murray Kropf has accepted an invitation 
from the McMaster University art gallery 
to mount an exhibition of his recent pain­
tings entitled IIImposed orderll. The exhi­
bition details the artist's concern with 
the relationship between the local envi­
ronment and collective perception in terms 
of space, and runs September 4-24. 

Politics 
Prof. D .Madar was a discussant for a work­
shop on economic policy and regulation at 
the annual convention of the American Po-



litical Science Association in Washington, 
D.C. in early September. 

Sociology 
The newly appointed chairman and professor 
of the Sociology department is G.B.Rush, 
formerly a chartered member of faculty at 
Simon Fraser University. Professor Rush is 
also currently an associate editor of the 
Canadian Review of Sociology and 
Anthropology. 
P~of. V • Tomovich is the only St. Catharines 
resident to win one of the four Standard 
Summer Photo contest prizes for a color 
picture. In addition to the money prize, 
Prof. Tomovich1s photo will now automati­
cally compete in the Kodak International 
Newspaper Snapshot Awards. 

Concordia Open House 

Our new neighbor, the Concordia Lutheran 
Seminary, invites Brock faculty and staff 
to attend a tour and reception to be held 
on September 19, 1984, from 3-5: 30pm. 

A word from Campus Ministries 

Regularly scheduled worship sponsored by 
the Campus Ministries will be held this 
year in the Alumni Lounge. Mass will be 
celebrated on Sunday afternoon at 3pm; an 
Ecumenical Folk communion, open to all, 
will take place on Thursday at 12: 30pm. 

Classifieds 

For Sale Commodore VIC 20 computer, 
complete with data cassette, 16k memory 
expander, manuals, joystick, programs, a 
carrying case. Barely used. $200 or best 
offer. Call Don at 934-7206, after 5pm. 
For Sale 2 tickets for IISeparate Tab­
les ll at Stratford, Sept.29, 8pm, $21.50 
each or reasonable offer. Ext. 3501 or 
688-3123. 

-4-

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Sept.20; copy deadline is Sept.14. 3pm. 
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Bovey and Brock 

Four members of the Bovey Commission, 
F. Mustard, E. C. Bovey, P. Watts and D .Jamie­
son. were at Brock on Monday, September 
17. During the four hour meeting, held in 
the Senate chambers, various members of 
the University community, including 
Dr.Earp, Dr.J.A.Gibson and Dr.C.Barr 
presented briefs; the Commission members 
posed questions about the submission given 
them by Brock. The meeting drew faculty, 
staff and students as well as members of 
the press. 

New York, New Yorkl 

Pack your bags. Have we got a trip for 
you! Spend Thanksgiving in New York City. 
The trip. which lasts from Friday, Oct.5 
to Monday. Oct. 8. includes all bus and air 
fare from Brock to the hotel (return), ac­
comodations at the N. Y. Penta Hotel (for­
merly the Hilton), and a four and a half 
hour tour of New York City upon arrival. 
The prices are: four to a room - $210 US; 
two to a room, $245 US. For more informa­
tion, please contact Murray Kropf, Depart­
ment of Fine Arts, ext.3214. Act fast; 
numbers are limited. 

Care to make a comment? 

The CBC French service would like to com­
pile a list of academic resource people 
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for news commentaries. Interested, bilin­
gual faculty members who are prepared to 
comment on current events are asked to 
contact the Department of Information and 
Liaison, ext. 3245. 

Lost and Found 

Please remember that the only official re­
pository for found items is the Campus Po­
lice office where the Lost and Found sec­
tion is located. Campus Police should be 
notified immediately when objects - parti­
cularly valuable items such as rings wat­
ches and wallets - are turned in. An offi­
cer will pick the articles up. It is dis­
couraging for students to come to the Cam­
pus Police office repeatedly to look for a 
lost item when it is bein g held by another 
department. . 

Presenting •• 0 ! 

The Philosophy Society presents: "The Wis­
dom of Teilhard deChardin" by James Birx 
of Canisius College. in the Alumni Lounge, 
at 7:30pm, Sept.21. 

Same day service 

No longer do you have to wait a week to 
get your printed list of bibliographic ci­
tations from the Library's Computer Search 
service. A new. high speed printer termi­
nal has finally arrived and is operational 



With the new terminal working at 1200 
baud, the cost of printing online is often 
equal to or less than the cost of offline 
printing. Consequently, it is now economic 
to obtain your results on the same day as 
your search is completed. 

Minis't;!Y news 
J't 

A service of celebration and commissioning 
for the beginning of the new Campus Minis­
tries team will be held in the Alumni Lou­
nge at 12: 15pm on Thurs., Sept. 20. Rev. 
Frank Wagner and Rev. Steve Hershey extend 
an invitation to all members of the Uni­
versity to attend. 
A reminder: the mass will be celebrated in 
the Alumni Lounge at 3pm on Sun., Sept.23, 
and an ecumenical folk communion will take 
place in the Alumni Lounge beginning at 
12:30pm, Thurs., Sept.27. 
The Campus Ministries office is located in 
Decew residence, Room 216, 688-5550, ext. 
3373. 

Getting together 

Why not drop into the Alumni lounge for 
the foreign/Canadian student get-together 
next Thursday at 7: 30pm? Free coffee, tea, 
doughnuts, and good company combine to 
make memorable evenings. All members of 
the Brock community are welcome to attend; 
faculty members are asked to pass the 
invitation along to their students. The 
gettogethers are held every Thursday. 

The Orwellian year 

Professor Anatol Rapoport will address the 
Brock Science for Peace group on liThe Or­
wellian year" at 4pm on Thurs., Sept. 27 
in TH243. Professor Rapoport is the first 
holder of the chair of peace studies at 
University College, Toronto and the natio­
nal president of Science for Peace. All 
members of the University community are 
invited to attend this opening meeting of 
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the year. Refreshments will be available 
following Prof • Rapoport's talk. 

Library hours 

The library hours listed in the last issue 
of Campus News were misleading as the 
schedule given us was for circulation 
hours, rather than the hours of operation. 
In fact, the library is open: Mon.-Thurs. 
8:30am-ll:15pm; Fri. 8:30am- 8pm; Sat. 
llam-9pm; and Sun. 1pm-9pm. The circula­
tion desk closes fifteen minutes prior to 
the rest of the library. 

COU and the Bovey Commission 

A copy of the response by the Council of 
Ontario universities to the discussion pa­
per published by the Bovey Commission is 
now available in the University Library. 
Entitled Continuity and renewal: the de­
mands of excellence, it is shelved in the 
Documents Collection, call number DOC CA5 
CO P71 1984 no.7. 

Publications 

BENJAFIELD, J., "Anhistoricodevelopmental 
aspect of imagery", Canadian Journal of 
Behavioural Science, (1984), 16, pp.175-
180. 

BELL, H.E., liOn finiteness of near-rings If, 
Publicationes Mathematicae, 31, (1984), 
pp. 77-80. 

FISHBURNE, G.J. ij HASLAM, I.R., IIBrain 
growth and cognitive functioning" , Ele­
ments: A Journal for Elementary Education, 
Vol.15, no. 2, (Spring 1984), pp .13-15. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Fine Arts 
Norah Morgan with Juliana Saxton (Univer-



sity of Victoria) addressed the American 
Theatre Association in San Francisco 
recently. The title of their paper: 
"Expression and meaning: Two frames of 
dramatic experience". 

Physical Education 
Prof. V.J .Wilson was re-elected to a three 
year term on the Canadian Association for 
Health Physical Education and Rcreation's 
"School Physical Activity Program" commit­
tee. Prof. Wilson was also renamed to the 
CAHPER editorial review board. 

Physics 
Prof.B . Mitrovic gave a seminar talk at the 
National Research Council of Canada in Ot­
tawa recently. The title of his talk was 
"Far infrared absorbtion in V 3Si". 

Sociology 
Prof. D .Harrison was elected to the Cana­
dian Sociology and Anthropology Associa­
tion committee on Professional Ethics at 
the CS AA annual meeting held recently. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Baby's crib q mattress, $40. 
Bolex 8mm movie camera, projector, splicer 
and miscellaneous extras $40. Ext. 3382. 

For Sale: Commodore VIC 20 computer, 
complete with data cassette, 16K memory 
expander. manuals, joystick. programs q 
carrying cas. Barely used. $200 or best 
offer. Call Don at 934-7206 after 5pm. 

Wanted People who want to have their 
11 colors" done. Six or more people entitles 
us to a group rate of $65 per person. 
Pleas e call ext. 32 51. 

For Sale: 2 tickets for "Separate Tab­
les" at Stratford, Sept.29, 8pm, $21.50 
each or reasonable offer. Ext. 3501 or 
688-3123. 

For Sale: Boy's 5spd. bike, CCM. Good 
condition, asking $75. Call Jim, ext.3419 
or 563-4860 after 5pm for details. 
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Faculty and Staff Club 

Memberships are still available from Prof. 
M.S .Manocha, or ($20) at the door when you 
join in the revelry at the September 28 
winetasting. The wine enthusiast will be 
pleased to know that the wines to be ser­
ved were selected by a noted local expert. 
Peter Peach. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Sept.27; copy deadline is Sept.21, 3pm. 
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You'll be interested to know ••• 

The follOWing figures should interest you. 
In 1983, first year enrolment was 1265. 
In 1984, it stands at 1278. Full-time 
enrolment in 1983 was 3510; and is now 
3985. Adding full time graduate, and full 
time College of Education students brings 
our total number of students on campus 
each day to 4332. Total part time 
enrolment this year is 3503. In all we 
have grown at a tremendous rate - an 
increase of 80 per cent over four years. 

Campaign canvassers 

Brock University once again will lend its 
support to the United Way Campaign. De­
partmental canvassers for the 1984 cam­
paign are: School of A dministrative Stu­
dies, S.Broderick; Biological Sciences, 
R.L. Carlone; Brock Centre for the Arts, 
R .Monteith; Centre for English Language 
Programs, J • Kaethler; Chemistry, E.A. Cher­
niak; Classics, D.W.Rupp; College of Edu­
cation, J.Smith and S.E.Wilson; Computer 
Science, P.A.V .Thomas; Computing Centre, 
M.Banders; Economics, J.Kushner; English, 
K.M.McKay; Geography, J.Meeker; Geological 
Sciences, H.R. Williams; Germanic and Sla­
vic Studies, J.A.Michielsen; History, 
D .M.G.Sutherland; Instructional Media Ser­
vices, D .Scott; Library, K.Bowder and 
J .Burtniak;. Mathematics, J. Vrbik; Philo­
sophy, D.L.Goicoechea; Physical Education 
and Recreation, D. V • Geary; Physical Plant, 
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S.Odell, M.Fitzgerald, G.Grundy, C.Fisher 
and E.Carlson; Physics, B.Mitrovic; Poli­
tics J .Dreifelds; Psychology/Child Stu­
dies, J .0 • Mitterer; Registrar's Office, 
P.Cane and' W.;Fietcher; Romance Studies, 
L.A.Rosmarin; Sociology, M.Perlman;Stu­
dent Services,· V.Lowimberger; TechniCal 
Sl;lrvices', J .Vandenhoff; Urban and Environ­
mental Studies, G .Armstrcmg; Finance, Book 
Store, Language Lab, Personnel and Cleri­
cal Services, R.F .Anderson and C .Elliott; 
Administrative Services. W. Thiessen; Part 
Time Programs, Information and Liaison, 
and Development, R .Reynolds. 

BUFA schedule 

There will be . a BUFA general meeting on 
Tuesday, October 2, 1984 at 1: 30am in the 
Alumni Lounge, 13th floor, Schmon Tower. 
All future BUFA .general meetings for 
1984/85 will be held at 11: 30am on 
Tuesdays as follows: Dec.4, 1984; Feb.5, 
1985 and May 7, 1985. 

Globe and Mail cuttings 

Not able to find that news story or fea­
ture article you're sure appeared in the 
Globe and Mail recently? Info Globe, the 
Globe and Mail's computer data base, con­
tains the full text of the newspaper from 
November 1977 to today's issue. It can 
provide, on or off-line, either references 
to specific articles (which then can be 
read in hard copy or on microfilm) or the 
text of entire articles. Using the new 
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THIS MONTH 
AT 

SWlday 

7 

14 

• 10 am/Flelds/FACS sponsored 
FunRun. 

• 1 pm/Fleld No.l/Soccervs. 
Western. 

• 3 pm/The Theatre/Symphony 
Concert No. 1. 

• 3 pm/The Playhouse/Press 
Theatre "One Flew Over the 
Cuckoo's Nest". 

21 

• 1 pm/Fleld No. l/Soccer vs 
Guelph. 

• 9 ami Gym 2 & COE Gym/Fltness 
Clinic. 

• 8 pm/TH 2451 American 
Archeolo~lcal Institute of 
America ecture SerleSI"Famlly 
and Social Crises: Barbarians in 
Roman Art". 

28 

monday tuesck -

1 2 

• 11:30 am/" 
Departmer 
concert/lA 

8 9 

• 11:30 ami 
Departmel 
concert/J, 

• Thanksgiving ~/Unlverslty • 3 pm/Flel 
offices closedl brary closed. Waterloo. 

15 16 

• 11:30 a.m. 
Departmel 
pictures". 

22 23 
• 8 pm/Gyr 

Basketbal 
• 11:30 ami 

Days Befe 
• 11:30/The 

Departme 
Spraggon. 

• 7:30 pm/F 
Inlet/Adrr 
Lecture S· 
Economic 
Embassy. 

29 30 

• 11:30 ami 
Concert/J 
guitar). 



r wednesday thursday friday saturday 

3 4 6 

• B pm/The Playhouse/Theatre 

• 10 am/TH 248/Computer Science 
• B pm/The Playhouse/Theatre Beyond Words/"A West Coast 

Beyond Words/"A West Coast Tempest". 
Theatre/Music Colloquium. Tempest". • Last day for full course changes 
oon Hour • B pm/The Theatre/Film "The • 3 pm/Field No. 3/Rugby vs with the permission of the 
Im Aide (piano). Fiances". McMaster. Instructor. 

10 11 12 13 

• B am/Gyms 1,2 & COE 
Theatre/Music Gym/Brock Invltatlonal Volleyball 
loon Hour Toumament. 
Hayes (piano). • 12:30 pm/Flelds/Brock's annual • B pm/The Playhouse/Press • B pm/The Playhouse/Press 
J. 1/ Soccer vs • B pm/The Theatre/Film "Padre Invitational High School Cross Theatre "One Flew Over the Theatre "One Flew Over the 

Padrone". Country Meet. Cuckoo's Nest". Cuckoo's Nest". 

17 18 19 20 
• 12:30pm/Senate • B pm/Gym 1/Women's 

Chamber/Psychology Basketball vs Ryerson. 
Colloquium. • 1 pm/Field No. lISoccer vs 

• 1 pm/The Playhouse/Press Windsor 
Theatre "One Flew Over the • 9 am.lGym 2 & GOE 
Cuckoo's Nest". Gym/Fitness Clinic. 

• B pm/The Studio/Film "Uli • B pm/The Playhouse/Press • B pmIThe Theatre/Canadian 
• B pm/The Playhouse/Press Marleen" /International Film .Theatre "One Flew Over the Chamber EnSemble/Music 

Theatre "One Flew Over the Series. Cuckoo's Nest". Series. 
e Theatre/Music Cuckoo's Nest". • B pmIThe Playhouse/Press • B pm/The Studio/Film "Uli • B pm/The Playhouse/Press 
Im "Bach: A life in • B pm/The Theatre/Film "The Theatre "One Flew Over the Marleen"/Intematlonal Film Theatre "One Flew Over the 

Tree of the Wooden Clogs". Cuckoo's Nest". Festival. Cuckoo's Nest". 

24 25 26 27 
Women's 
Windsor. 
Studio/Film "The • Last day for withdrawal for 
~hristmas". fall/winter session In·service • 1 pm/Gym 2/ Alumni Volleyball. 
~atre/Music education courses with partial • 4 pm/Gym 2/ Alumnl Basketball. 
ecture/lan refund of fees (no refunds after • 2 pm/Field No. 2/Rugby vs 

j 
this date). Guelph. 

• B pm/Gym 1/Women's Volleyball • 3 pm/The Studio/Films from the • 2 pm/The Theatre/Green Thumb 
trative Studies vs Sheridan College. British Instltutel"SlIent Partner" Theatre/Children's Fall series. 
s/S. voge~esang, • B pm/The Studio/Films from the & "At the Fountainhead". • B pmlThe Studio/Films from the 
unsellor· S • B pm/The Theatre/Film "The British Institute/" A Walk Through • 7 pm/Gyms 1 & 2/Fall British Instltute/"DolI's Eye" & 

Night of the Shooting Stars". H" & "Crystal Gazing". convocation. "Pheollx". 

31 

StudiolNoon Hour 
Ithan Earp (classical • B pm/The Playhouse/Royal 

Winnipeg Ballet. 



high speed pointer located in the 
University library, Info Globe search 
costs have been reduced by about 
two-thirds. A simple search, resulting in 
the on-line printing of five medium length 
articles, costs approximately $7. For 
further information, contact Computer 
Search Service staff (ext.32311. 

Microcomputer lab 

This year, the Microcomputer lab (A204) 
will be open for general student and fa­
culty use during the following hours; 
Mon./Wed./Thurs. and Fri.-8:30-5:3Upm; 
Tues .-8: 30-lOpm; Sun .-2-5pm. 
During some of these hours, the lab will 
be reserved for specific courses as posted 
on the door. Others may use the lab during 
course hours if there is no disruption of 
the class and during all other open hours. 
A library of software is available in the 
lab, including word processing softwar~. A 
lab supervisor will be on duty at all 
times. Instructors may reserve the lab for 
regular or occasional classes by booking 
through Pat Cane in the Registrar's Of­
fice. For further information call Dean 
Soroka. 

Itchy phone finger? 

The Alumni Association is going to take a 
run at ralSmg the remammg $ III ,000 
needed for the Alumni Greenhouse, by 
holding a n phonathon n in Hamilton on 
Oct.22-24. The phoning will be done from 
McMaster and there will be cars driving to 
and from all three nights. If you would 
like to lend a hand, please contact 
G. Gilbert, ext. 3251. 

A West Coast Tempest 

Commedia dell'arte improvisation styles -
a source of inspiration for Shakespeare's 
play - will be used as creative tools in 
this 'scripting rehearsal' to be held on 
October 4 and 5. at 8pm in The Playhouse. 

The use of magic is a strong element in 
west-coast native culture and tradition 
and will provide a relevant setting for 
the play. Following the performance, there 
will be an informal discussion with the 
cast for all those who are interested. 
This work in progress is expected to be in 
full production by next year; be part of 
the birth of a pIa y • 

Best Badger 

The Badger Award is presented each year to 
the graduating student who has contributed 
the most to the extra-curricular life of 
the University and has, at the same time, 
maintained a satisfactory academic stan­
ding. Nominations are invited from all de­
partments and should be sent to Barry Joe, 
Student A wards-Scholarships, Prizes and 
Bursaries, Registrar's Office. 

Campus Ministry begins 

Thursday, September 20 marked the official 
investment of our two new chaplains, Fath­
er Frank Wagner and Reverend SteveH ersey. 
A non-denominational service attended by 
many members of the Brock community, sole­
mnized their commitment to the University. 
Welcome Frank and Steve. 

Scholarship information 

Information has been received by the of­
fice of the Deans of Humanities and Social 
Sciences concerning the following awards 
for 1985-86: Special MA scholarships 
(SSHRC) deadline-December 1, 1984; SSHRC 
Doctoral fellowships for applicants regis­
tered at a Canadian university, deadline 
November 19, 1984, for applicants not re­
gistered full time at a Canadian univer­
sity, deadline-November 15, 1984; lODE War 
Memorial scholarships for graduate work in 
Canada or other Commonwealth countries. 
The value of these scholarships is $8,500 
for study in Canada and $11,00 for other 
Common wealth areas. 



These scholarships are tenable in Canada, 
the U.K. or any other Commonwealth 
country. Deadline-December 1, 1984; 
The University of New England, Armidale, 
A ustralia offers scholarships for graduate 
work in MA or PhD programs. The applica­
tion deadline is October 31, 1984. 
Further information and application forms 
may be obtained from the Deans' office. 

Sharing an interest 

Recent years have seen the emergence of a 
new discipline called Cognitive Science. 
There are many psychologists, computer 
scientists, linguists, philosophers and 
others who see in the computer a 
compelling metaphor for studying man. Any 
faculty members who share an interest in 
Coginitive Science are asked to contact 
J • Mitterer , Psychology, ext .3467. 

Films for all 

"The Days Before Christmas": Candid eye, 
cinema verite, direct cinema - these terms 
define the mobile, free-style documentary 
that launched the international wave of 
new cinema in the '50's. "Caroline" : an 
ironic docu-fiction, this film is a fusion 
of film 'truths' in the manner of Jean-Luc 
Godard. Both films will be shown at 
11: 30am on October 23 in the Studio. The 
showing is free. Bring your lunch and 
enjoy. 

Sherrill to speak 

Dr. Claudine Sherrill, Texas Women's Uni­
versity. author and professor in the area 
of adapted physical education and recrea­
tion will be speaking on Monday at 8: 30am 
in Thistle 246 on the topic of "Fostering 
creativity in the handicapped". All mem­
bers of the Brock community are invited to 
attend this lecture. 

Computer Science colloquium 

The Department of Computer Science and In­
formation Processing presents guest spea­
ker, Prof. S. Srihari, from the department 
of Computer Science, SUNY Buffalo. Prof. 
Srihari will speak on the topic "Expert 
systems". The colloquim will be held Wed­
nesday, October 3 at lOam in TH248. All 
members of the University community are 
invited to attend. 

Psychology colloquium 

On Friday October 19, Barry Willer, Asso­
ciate Professor/Associate Director, Divi­
sion of Community Psychiatry, at SUNY Buf­
falo and visiting researcher at B rock will 
speak on the topic of applied Psychology 
in the 1980's. Professor WilIer will be 
the first speaker in the fall colloquium 
schedule for the Brock Psychology depart­
ment. 

Publications 

ADAMS-WEBBER, J .R., "Personal construct 
theory", Encyclopedia of Psychology, New 
York: Wiley Interscience, 1984. 

BARR, C., "Time limit legislation in 
criminal cases: A follow-up assessment", 
report prepared for the Department of 
Justice, Canada. 

HOUSTON, A.H. q KOSS, T.F., "Erythrocy­
tic H emoglobin, Magnesium and Nucleoside 
Triphosphate levels in Rainbow Trout ex­
posed to progressive heat stress", Journal 
of Thermal Biology, Vol.9 (No.3), pp.159-
164, 1984. 

LOVE, J., "Anti-American ideology and edu­
cation reform in 19th century Upper Cana­
da", Chapter 8 in An Imperfect Past: Edu­
cation and Society in Canadian History, 



Ed. J.D.Wilson, Vancouver, University of 
British Columbia, 1984. 

PRESTON, J .M., "Referentialcommunication: 
Some factors influencing communication 
efficiency 11 , Canadian Journal of 
Behavioral Science, 1984,1& (3). 
PP.196-207. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Counselling Centre 
Leslie Myers recently conducted half day 
workshops on liThe use of imagery in coun­
selling" and 11 Constructing the therapeutic 
metaphor" at the annual national confe­
rence of The Canadian Association of Col­
lege and University Student's Services. 

College of Education 
In Sept., R. Common conducted a two-day 
curriculum implementation in-service 
program for Superintendants and Subject 
Co-ordinators for the Board of Education 
City of Toronto. R.Common and D.Pratt of 
Queen's University jointly offered a 
two-day Curriculum Design Workshop to the 
Curriculum Consultants of the H alton Board 
of Ed ucation . 

Fine Arts 
R.B .Pritchard's work was premiered twice 
this summer during the Banff Festival of 
the Arts. Out of the Mouths, an orchestral 
work, was premiered by the Calgary Phil­
harmonic Orchestra under the direction of 
Victor Feldbrill, and the Banff Centre's 
1983-84 resident string quartet, the Cham­
ber A rts Quartet, premiered Pritchard's 
Classig ue 625. I n addition, his electronic 
work Escarpment was performed on the elec­
tro-accoustic music series, and Movement, 
a mixed-media work realized with R. Creigh­
ton, was presented as an installation. 

Management and Marketing 
Prof.B .Metcalfe was a key speaker at the 
32nd annual meeting of the Trust Companies 
Association of Canada, Ontario Section, in 
Toronto recently. The title of his address 
was "Marketing in the financial sector-an 
overview" . 

Physics 
Prof.B .Mitrovic gave a colloquium talk at 
McMaster University. The title of his talk 
was "Electron tunneling spectroscopy of 
superconductors 11 • 

Psychology 
Prof.J .Preston and Sonia Fiorucci presen­
ted a paper entitled 11 Second language 
aquisition: A preliminary study of psycho­
linguistic abilities and early vs later 
instruction ", at the recent meeting of the 
Canadian Psychological Association meeting 
in Ottawa. 
A t the recent International Congress of 
Psychology in Acapulco, Prof. S. Sadava 
chaired a symposium "Alcohol/drug use and 
the principle of interactionism ". He also 
presented a paper "Problem drinking in 
context" at that symposium. 

Registrar's Office 
Ainsley Towe was elected first vice pre­
sident of the Association of Registrars of 
the Universities and Colleges of Canada at 
the biennial meeting in June, 1984. 
Mr. Towe held the position of 
SecretaryTreasurer for the ARUCC from 
1980-84. 

Keeping score 

Volleyball enthusiasts are needed to keep 
score at the Brock Tournament on Saturday, 
October 13. Lunch will be provided. Apply 
in person to Karen McAllister, Room 214A, 
Phys .Ed. complex, or call ext. 3742. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Oct.4; copy deadline is Sept.28, 3pm. 
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Founder's portrait unveiled 

A portrait of the late Arthur Schmon, 
often called the founder of Brock 
University, was unveiled during a ceremony 
held on the evening of the 25th of 
September. The painting, by the well-known 
artist Cleeve Horne, was donated by Mr. 
Robert Schmon and his family. When an 
appropriate place has been chosen, the 
portrait will be hung in the lobby of the 
Tower. In addition to this very valuable 
piece of art, Mr. Schmon donated $130,000 
to the Brock Science Development Fund, on 
behalf of the Ontario Paper Company. 

Alumni Association Scholarship 

Nomination/application forms are now avai­
lable for the Brock University Alumni As­
sociation Scholarship. To be eligible for 
this $500 award the student must have com­
pleted a minimum of ten credits at Brock 
and have achieved an average of B in his 
major. He must, in addition, have made a 
meaningful contribution to the development 
of extracurricular life within the Brock 
community and must currently be a part 
time or full time student at Brock. Stu­
dents may be nominated by professors or 
may apply themselves. Nomination and 
application forms are available from the 
Alumni office, Th.265 and must be returned 
by Monday, October 29. For further 
information, please contact Ginny Gilbert, 
Alumni Officer, ext. 3251. 
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A Freiburg welcome 

llIt is a particular honor that the Rector 
Schupp, new chancellor of the Freiburg In­
stitute, should visit us at Brock during 
his first year at the post, 11 said Presi­
dent Earp during a reception held in honor 
of the Rector and Frau Schupp, and Herr 
Rams of the Freiburg Institute on Septem­
ber 27, in the Alumni Lounge. German and 
English blended as students of the ex­
change program. both past and present. 
German and Canadian, greeted the Freiburg 
officials and shared wine and memories. 

The opening show 

The Fine A rts committee is pleased to an­
nounce llThe First Show ll

, a display of work 
by artists Jane Ferguson and John Paul 
Frederick Gosen. The exhibit takes place 
October 1 through October 27. 1984 in The 
Gallery. from 10am-4pm. 

The old parking lot blues 

You don't need to be told that parking 
spaces have been at a premium in the main 
llA 11 lot on weekdays since the start of the 
Fall/Winter term. or that people parking 
in prohibited areas have been receiving 
violation tickets. What you do need to 
know is that there has been ample room to 
park every day in the llWI lot, located be-



tween Concordia Seminary and 11 G'I block. 
This general parking lot will soon become 
a pay lot when the gates (already ordered) 
arrive. Use this freebie lot while you can 
and avoid the nasty white citations. 

Visiting artists' lecture series begins 

Jan Melito will begin the visiting arti­
sts' lecture series for the Department of 
Fine Arts on October 25 at the Niagara Ar­
tists' Centre, 26 Upper Queen Street Ms. 
Melito will give a slide lecture of her 
work which exhibits curiosity in reli­
gions, philosophies. rit uals and ceremo­
nies in sculpture, painting and print­
making. The use of the found object, along 
with conventional artistic techniques con­
veys her interest in the mystic quality of 
the object and subject. The lecture, be­
ginning at 8pm, is free and open to the 
public. 

Vice-President Matheson ensconced 

Vice-President (Academic) W.A . MathesoIlcan 
now be found in his rightful office on the 
13th floor of the Schmon Tower. His tele­
phone extension is 3583. 

Get the right channel 

The Department of Fine A.rts will sponsor a 
series of British Films to be shown in The 
Studio on October 25, 26 and 27. Entitled 
liThe English Channel", the films selected 
show the more experimental vein of the 
British Film Institute. The films will be 
screened in the following order: Oct.25, 
8pm, IIA walk through H 11 and 11 Crystal Ga­
zing"; Oct.26, 3pm, "Silent Partner" and 
"A t the Fountainhead" followed by "DolPs 
Eye ll and 11 Phoelix ll at 8pm; Saturday 
Oct. 27. 3pm "Mirror Phase" and IIFinnegan's 
chin" followed by "The Falls" at 8pm. Ad­
mission is $2 per person/per program or $7 
for a pass. For further information, 
please call ext.3553. 
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Latin lives on 

Latin classes for interested elementary 
and high school students will begin at 
Brock on Saturday, October 13 at lOam. 
Anyone interested should contact Alan 
Booth, Classics Dept., ext.3321. 

Tacky behavior 

When you place your carefully lettered 
posters on campus bulletin boards, be sure 
to use thumbtacks and not staples. It has 
been University policy for some time that 
staples are not to be used to attach pos­
ters to bulletin boards. Protect your ef­
forts and your art work by using tacks; 
otherwise, you may find that Campus Police 
have posted your work in the garbage can. 

Publications 

BOOTH, A.D. Review of J.M. O'Flynn, 
Generalissimos of the Western Roman Empire 
(University of Alberta Press 1983) in 
Canadian Book Review Annual (1983) 340. 

RUPP, D. W., liThe Canadian Palaipaphos 
survey project: An overview of the 1982 
and 1983 seasonsll, Echos du monde classi­
gue n.s. 3:2 (1984), pp. 147-156. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Biological Sciences 
Prof. D. Ursino has been selected to parti­
cipate in the teaching seminar sponsored 
by 3M Canada lnc. to be held at the Uni­
versity of Western Ontario, Oct .11-13. 

Classics 
Prof.D .Rupp recently gave a talk and a pu­
blic lecture to the Lincoln County Sepa­
rate School Board's grade 7 enrichment 
class and others. His topic: IIS0 you want 
to be a field archaeologist, eh? 11 • 



At the Welland Canals Preservation Asso­
ciation's annual membership meeting, he 
gave a lecture entitled: liThe 'I' and the 
'A' in Industrial Archaeology 11. 

Fine Arts 
Prof. M .Morrissey-Clayton's work has been 
chosen by David Burnett, Curator of Con­
temporary Art at the Art Gallery of Onta­
rio and Olga Korper of the Olga Korper 
Gallery. to be exhibited in the Remy 
Martin National Exhibit which will go on 
display in Toronto during October. 

Sociology 
Prof.D .Glenday was the recipient of a 
$5,600 grant to systematically evaluate 
the surveys conducted in Canada over the 
past ten years on Canadian Youth (ages 13-
24) and their attitudes towards exercise 
and physical activity. 

Turkey time 

Remember that the University will be clo­
sed on Monday, October 8 for the Thanksgi­
ving holiday. The only facility open, 
other than residence, will be the Phys. 
Ed. building, which will be operating from 
noon until 1 Opm. 
Foriegn students would love an opportunity 
to share Thanksgiving with a Canadian fa­
mily. If you have room for a guest at your 
table, please contact J.Kaethler, at 
ext. 3732/3374. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Oct.ll; copy deadline is Oct. 5, 3pm. 
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Raffaele DeLuca 

The Department of Romance Studies, and the 
University as a whole, deeply regrets the 
loss of one of its colleagues, Prof .Raf­
faele DeLuca who passed away on Sunday, 
Sept. 30th at the age of 49, after a long 
struggle with cancer. Professor DeLuca, 
who was co-founder of both the Brock Ita­
lian Club and the Dante Alighieri Society, 
came to Brock in 1970 and could often be 
seen riding his bicycle to the University. 
The funeral mass for Professor DeLuca was 
held at St. Alfred's Church on October 
3rd. The family has requested that anyone 
wishing to make a donation in his memory 
should send it to the Roswell Park Memo­
rial Institute, 666 Elm Street, Buffalo, 
New York, 14203. 

Exciting ensemble 

The Brock Centre for the Arts opens its 
exciting 1984/85 music series with The Ca­
nadian Chambre Ensemble on Saturday, Octo­
ber 20 at 8pm in The Theatre. 
The Canadian Chambre Ensemble has been 
hailed as one of the finest and most sen­
sitive small orchestras in Canada. The re­
pertoire for this season is exclusively 
Bach, and features the Bradenburg Concer­
ti. Ticket prices are $10 for adults and 
$8 for students and seniors. Series 
tickets are still available at $24 for 
Adults and $18 for students and seniors. 
Reserved seating available at the Box 
Office. 
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On wisdom 

"What is wisdom? 11 will be Marcel Paquet's 
topic when he speaks at Brock on October 
12, at 7:30pm in the Alumni Lounge. His 
talk will be the second in a series pre­
sented by the Brock Philosophical Society. 
All are welcome to attend. 

Vogelgesang to speak 

The second speaker in the Administrative 
Studies Speakers Series will be Sandy Vo­
gelgesang, Economic Counsellor of the Uni­
ted States embassy in Ottawa. Mr. Vogelge­
sang will give an overview of US-Canada 
economic relations on Tuesday, October 23, 
at 7: 30pm at the Pond Inlet. The public is 
cordially invited and the admission is 
free. 

The Tree of the Wooden Clogs 

Film lovers awake! The New Italian Film 
series, sponsored by the Department of 
Fine Arts has a special treat in store for 
you. On October 17 at 8pm, liThe Tree of 
the Wooden Clogs 11 will be shown in The 
Theatre. The film presents a rich and 
detailed portrait of life in a village 
near Milan at the turn of the century. The 
price of a single ticket is $3.50 at the 
Box Office, or reserve yours by phone, 
688-5475 or 688-5476. 



One flew east and one flew west and ••• 

"One Flew Over the Cuckoo's Nest" is the 
exciting first offering of the Press Thea­
tre's 1984/85 season. This year's produc­
tions include "Special Occasions" by Ber­
nard Slade, "Dames at Sea" by George Haim­
sohn and Robin Miller, "Blood Relations" 
by Sharon Pollock and "A Day in the Death 
of Joe Egg", by Peter Nichols. "One Flew 
over the Cuckoo's Nest", by Dale Wasserman 
(based on the novel by Ken Kesey) begins 
on Friday October 12, at 8pm in The Play­
house. Tickets are available from the 
Press Theatre Box Office, 684-8644. 

Bach to basics 

The Department of Fine Arts is sponsoring 
a Bach symposium to be held at the Univer­
sity from Thursday October 18 until Sunday 
October 21. The program includes a series 
of five concerts, a delight for all music 
lovers. For more information, please con­
tact the Department of Fine Arts, 
ext.3214. 

A Homecoming reminder 

A dd one more item to your list of H ome­
coming events to attend: the Homecoming 
Swim and Dive meet to be held at the Uni­
versity at 7pm on November 2. Come out and 
see Brock swim the suits off Ryerson and 
Windsor. 

Double feature picture show 

Catch a double feature at the noon hour 
film series on October 23. "The Days Be­
fore Christmas" and "Caroline" will both 
be shown in the Studio at 11: 30am. Admis­
sion is free and you are welcome to bring 
your lunch. 

AIA lecture 

"Family and Social Crises: Barbarians in 
Roman Art" will be the topic of Prof.N. 
Kampen's lecture on Sunday, October 21 in 
Th.245. Professor Kampen comes to us from 
the Department of Art History, University 
of Rhode Island; her lecture is part of 
the American Archaelogical Institute of 
America Lecture Series. 

Publications 

WILLIAMS, H.R., "Field relations and che­
mistry of sapphirine-bearing rocks from 
the Bjornesund area, Fiskenaesset, West 
Greenland" , Canadian Minerologist ~, 
(1984), pp417-421. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Biology 
Prof.B .Barclay, Ginger Barclay and Michael 
Nagel presented a paper at the Twelfth In­
ternational conference on yeast genetics 
and molecular biology in Edinburgh, Scot­
land recently, entitled: "Characterization 
of the cloned dihydrofolate reductase gene 
(DFRI) from ~ cerevisiae". 

Fine Arts 
R.B .Pritchard and Murray R.Kropf are rep­
resented at the Arts and Sciences Festi­
val, North Bay, by the inclusion of three 
collaborative works. The Escarpment Se­
ries, a mixed media viewer-activated grou­
ping represents the prototypes of their 
latest research into the areas of visual 
arts, electronic music, and the consequent 
interrelationships. The festival, organi­
zed by Ms. Betty Speers, will examine the 
role of new technology within the arts, 
and its effects on society through perfor­
mance, exhibits, lectures, demonstrations, 
films and workshops. Believed a first, the 
festival will run until Oct.13. 



Politics 
Prof.D .Madar was an invited resource per­
son on the Canadian Institute for Interna­
tional Affairs study trip to Washington, 
D.C., last month. 

Registrar's Office 
R .Alex Reed has been elected to serve on 
the Board of Management for the Ontario 
Universities' Application Centre for a 
three-year term. 

Religious Studies 
Dr.Graham Scott, sessional lecturer, gave 
a lecture on "The Humanity of the Bible" 
to local clergy last month, in the St. 
George's Anglican Church Hall. His next 
lectures are "The Universality of Christ" 
on October 26 and "The Utility of the Pul­
pit" on November 23. For information about 
these upcoming lectures, please call Re­
verend M.McKinley, 684-2339. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Boy Scouts of Canada 1985 
calendars by Poirier. Lots of room to jot 
down reminders. Help yourself organize 
your time and do a good turn for the 
Scouts. Each $2. Call John Sivell, 
ext.3374. 

For rent: Sabbatical home available 
for 1985/86 in Amherst, Massachusetts. 
Contact ProLBell, ext. 3298. 

To Sublet: 1 bdrm apt., $385/mo., Se­
cord Woods area, adult building. Please 
call ext.3476 or 685-7506. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th2 65, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Oct. 4; copy deadline is Sept. 28, 3pm. 
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Fall convocation 

Brock's 36th convocation will be held on 
Friday, October 26 at 8pm. More than 440 
students will receive their degrees inclu­
ding the following Brock University emplo­
yees: Susan Judge, Politics secretary, 
will receive her BA, and Sid Fosdick of 
the Library staff will receive his BSc(Co­
mputer Science}. Congratulations Susan and 
Side 

DeLuca memorial 

In order to honor the memory of the late 
Professor Raffaele DeLuca, the Raffaele 
DeLuca Memorial Scholarship has been ins­
tituted to be awarded annually to an out­
standing student of Italian Studies. Those 
wishing to make a contribution may do so 
by contacting Prof.C.Federici, Chairman, 
Department of Romance Studies. 

Helping hands 

Your time, energy and skills are very va­
luable to several helping agencies in the 
St. Catharines community. The Campus Mini­
stries has been doing some investigating 
and has discovered the following agencies 
who are in need of assistance: Careline, 
the 24hr. telephone distress centre needs 
volunteers to help respond to calls (688-
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3711); The St. Catharines General Hospital 
Reach 0 ut program needs people to share 
their time with lonely patients (contact 
Campus Ministries); The St. Vincent de Paul 
House and Women's Place, shelters for bat­
tered and homeless women need volunteer 
staff (227-6436, and 684-8331 respec­
tively); The Mennonite Volunteer Service 
Friendly Visiting program (682-7010)' the 
Bestview Nursing Home (934-3321) and the 
Seniors Living in the Community program 
are all looking for volunteers to visit 
the handicapped, the elderly and the 
socially isolated. 
For further information about these orga­
nizations contact them directly or call 
Campus Ministries, ext.3373. 

For our convenience 

The switchboard hours have been changed to 
meet the demands created by our switch to 
earlier class hours. Effective Monday, 
October 29th, the switchboard hours will 
be as follows: Mon.-Thurs. 8am-7:30pm, and 
Fri. 8am-7pm. 

Save your pennies 

The new series of Canada Savings Bonds 
goes on sale shortly. A Payroll leaflet, 
calendar and purchase application will be 
included in the October 30 pay envelopes. 
Those who have not yet picked up their 
paid-up 1983-84 bonds should do so as soon 
as possible. 



Faculty Board meetings 

The meeting dates for the current academic 
year are September 26, October 25, 
November 28, January 24, March 27 and 
April 25. Meetin g time is 11 : 30am in the 
Alumni Lounge, 13th floor. 

A summer in Thailand 1 

The 1985 World University Service of Ca­
nada International will be held in Thai­
land. Applications for the three faculty 
positions are invited from Brock faculty 
members. Six weeks of travel, study and 
exploration of development projects in va­
rious regions of Thailand will provide a 
unique cross-cultural experience and oppo­
rtunities for research in areas such as 
economics, education, geograp h y , demog­
raphy and the social and health sciences. 
English is the working language of the se­
minar. but a familiarity with Thai would 
be an asset for faculty applicants 0 All 
travel, lodging and meal expenses would be 
covered for faculty members. The deadline 
for applications is November 1, 1984. For 
further information and application forms, 
please contact W.H.N oH ull, Department of 
Politics, ext. 3483 • 

Thumb great theatre 

The Brock Centre for the Arts is particu­
larly proud to open the Children's Fall 
Series with the Green Thumb Theatre's pro­
duction of liThe Bittersweet Kid" at 2pm on 
Saturday, October 27 in The Theatre. The 
play deals with the frustrations of a dia­
betic child coping with Hallowe'en and her 
own rebellious urges. What happens to the 
eleven-year-old heroine becomes a lesson 
to children in learning to take responsi­
bility for the differences in their lives. 
Series tickets for the three production 
Children's Fall Series are $12 for adults 
and $9 for children and seniors 0 Tickets 
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may be purchased at the Box Office 

Happy Birthday Johann 

In celebration of Bach's 300th birthday, 
the Brock Fine Arts Department is 
sponsoring a four-day Symposium of eight 
concerts. eleven lectures, a master class 
and a dance workshop. All events are free, 
with the exception of the five Guest 
Artists' Concerts 0 The Symposium begins 
Oct .18 and will conclude on the 21. For 
further information, please contact the 
Department of Fine Arts, ext.32140 

Pension plan meeting 

Members of the Brock University pension 
plan are invited to an open meeting sche­
duled for Thursday, October 25, 1984 at 
4:30pm in the Alumni Lounge, Schmon Tower. 
The University's actuary and the money ma­
nagers will be in attendance to review 
their roles and to res pond to queries. 
Questions should be forwarded in advance, 
in writing to Marlene Penner, 13th floor, 
Schmon Tower. These questions will be ans­
wered first before questions from the flo­
or are dealt with. 

Three days of flicks 

The English Channel, a series of films 
showing the more experimental vein of the 
British Film Institute, will be shown at 
Brock from October 25-27. The films will 
run in the following order: HA Walk Throu­
gh H 11 and "Crystal Gazingll on Thurs. at 
8pm; IISilent Partner ll and HAt the Foun­
tainhead 11 at 3pm Friday and IIDoll's Eyell 
and "Pheolix" at 8pm that evening; IlMirror 
Phase ll and IIFinnegan's Chin 11 , on Saturday 
at 3pm and liThe Fal1s 11 at 8pm. All films 
will be shown in The Studio. For further 
information regarding ticket purchase, 
please call ext. 3553. 



Gentle reminders 

Don't miss the following lectures: I1Family 
and Social Crises: Barbarians in Roman 
Artll, by Prof.N .Kampen of the University 
of Rhode Island, part of the AAIA lecture 
series, at 8pm in TB 245; An overview of 
the US/Canadian economic situation by San­
dy Vogelgesang, Economic Counsellor for 
the United States Embassy in Ottawa, on 
Tuesday, October 23 at 7: 30pm in the Thea­
tre, part of the School of Administrative 
Studies Excellence in the Eighties Speaker 
Series; Slide lecture of the work of Jan 
Melito, given by the artist on October 25 
at 8pm at the Niagara Artists' Centre, 26 
Upper Queen St. 

Slide presentation 

Everyone is welcome to attend a slide pre­
sentation given by Prof. and Mrs. Martin 
Gibson, on October 25 at 8pm in the Alumni 
Lounge. The title of the presentation is 
IINicaragua: Land of Sardino". Free tea, 
coffee, doughnuts and discussion to fol­
low. Please inform any students who may be 
interested. For more information, contact 
John Kaethler, 3732. 

Canadian Asian Studies Association 

The Canadian Asian Studies Association is 
looking forward to the visit of three 
Asian scholars to Brock next week. Two of 
the gentlemen are newspaper editors from 
Bangkok and Karachi, and the other is the 
Executive Director of the International 
Centre, Kwansei Gakuin University, Nishi­
nomiya, Japan. The three will participate 
in a seminar entitled liThe Media and deve­
lopment: An Asian perspective" on Tuesday, 
October 23, 9: 30-11: 30am. An informal lun­
cheon sponsored by the Brock Committee of 
World University Services of Canada will 
be held following the seminar; those at­
tending the luncheon will be asked to con-
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tribute by taking out a $1 membership in 
the local WUS C committeee. Both the 
luncheon and the seminar will be held in 
the Alumni Lounge, 13th floor of the 
Schmon Tower. 

Publications 

CRUX, S., "The Influence of Deweyan 
thought in Ontario educational docu­
ments", Ontario Education, (1984) Vol.16, 
No.4, October. 

H USAIN, M., 11 If ••• Then' and Aristotle's 
Syllogism", International Logic Review, 
No. 25, 1982, pp30-35. 

WILSON, V.J., "Help children deal with the 
stress factors found in competition", Mo­
mentum, Vol.9, No.1, 1984, pp26-29. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

Physical Education 
Prof.J .Evans presented a paper on IIA cri­
tique of assessment instruments used to 
evaluate the motor performance of children 
and adults ll at the Adapted Physical Educa­
tion and Recreation Conference held in To­
ronto recently. At the same conference, 
Prof.Evans also presented a workshop on 
"Music, rhythym and dance for special po­
pulations 11 • 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Girl's figure skates, 1 yr. 
old, Daoust, size 13, $25. Ext.3208. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Oct.25; copy deadline is Oct.19, 3pm. 
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Medalists selected 

Mrs. Shirley Bryson and Miss Dawn Marie 
Pottie will be presented with Vice-Chan­
cellor's medals at the 36th Brock convoca­
tion on Friday, October 26. The Psychology 
department should be proud; Mrs. Bryson 
will graduate with an honors degree in the 
SUbject, and Miss Pottie, with a three­
year degree. Both students achieved ave­
rages of 86 per cent, and are local resi­
dents. 

What's going on in front of the Tower? 

The old, pre-formed concrete steps in 
front of the Tower are being removed as 
they have proven to be a tripping ha­
zard. They will be replaced by poured con­
crete steps and a ramp for the handicap­
ped. A similar operation will be performed 
between Thistle and the Phys .Ed complex 
during the next several weeks. Watch where 
you. walk; Physical Plant is watching your 
step. ' 

Royal Winnipeg Ballet 

The Brock Centre for the Arts is proud to 
present the Royal Winnipeg Ballet in the 
Playhouse, on October 31, 1984. Reserved 
seats are $9 for students and seniors and 
$14 for all others. For information, con­
tact ext.3257/3338 or 688-5475, 688-5476. 
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Where's Canada? 

Members of the Department of Fine Arts are 
participating in a colloquium on the arts 
and media in Canada on Thursday, Nov. 1, 
from 7-10pm at the Pond Inlet. The collo­
quium will emphasize the making and mea­
ning of popular and traditional arts in 
Canada and will be open to both the public 
and the Brock community. There is no admi­
ssion chargei a cash bar is available. 

Tape Music Competition 

R.B • Pritchard has organized an internatio­
nal competition for electro-acoustic tape 
music. Through the assistance of various 
companies, the first prize offered is a 
Soundchaser Computer Music System and an 
Apple 11+ computer. The winning work and 
runners-up will be broadcast on CB C-FM's 
Two New Sours and will appear on the local 
IDektra Music Series. The deadline for en­
tries is February 15, 1985. For more in­
formation, contact R. B. Pritchard, Dept. 
of Fine Arts, ext.3214. 

Disarming ideas 

National disarmament week is being obser­
ved at Brock by the Campus Ministries 
team. 0 n Th ursda y, 0 cto ber 25, there will 
be an ecumenical service for peace at 
12: 30pm in the Dean's Meeting Room, featu-



ring the film "Gods of Metal", Reverend S. 
Hershey presiding. The same film will be 
shown at a Mass for Peace to be held on 
Sunday, October 28 in the Alumni Lounge at 
6: 30pm, Father Frank Wagner presiding. 

Lace up your runners 

--------------------
Rev up those runners for the Alphie's 
Trough 10K run to be held on November 17 
at 2pm. The famous 'Rolling California 
start' will be at the Phys.Ed centre; le­
vel and flat is the way the course is des­
cribed. The entry fee is $7 and the post 
entry, $8. Entries must be in by Wed. No­
vember 14; the first 250 entrants will re­
ceive a free racing singlet. Prizes will 
be awarded to the first three runners both 
male and female, but all those who manage 
to race, run, walk or crawl around the 
course are invited to a post-race party at 
the new Alphie's Trough. Entrants need on­
ly be 13 to compete, but those under 19 
should be aware that drinking age regula­
tions will prevent them from attending the 
post-race party. For more information, 
contact Al Pedler. ext.3276. 

Slide presentation 

Everyone is welcome to attend a slide pre­
sentation given by Prof. and Mrs. Martin 
Gibson, on October 25 at 8pm in the Alumni 
Lounge. The title of the presentation is 
"Nicaragua: Land of Sandino". Free tea, 
coffee, doughnuts and discussion to fol­
low. Please inform any students who may be 
interested. For more information, contact 
John Kaethler, 3732. 

--------------~------------

Coming home 

You can come home again. and that's just 
what our Brock alumni will do next week­
end. The weekend of November 1.2 and 3 is 
devoted to making our graduates feel wel­
comed and remembered. You can participate 
by joining in the many homecoming events 
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planned. The Alumni Fun Runs to be held on 
Saturday, November 3 at 11am are open to 
any interested runners • Each participant 
will be timed and placed and will receive 
a souvenir of the occasion. Choose either 
run (For the H ale and Hearty, 3.1 miles or 
For the Discreet, 1. 9 miles) and then join 
us at Alphies Trough for a post-race 
quaff. Also on Saturday's agenda is the 
Alumni Volleyball Challenge in Gym 2 at 
1: 30pm. Sign your team up now. The only 
restriction is that there be no more than 
two ex-varsity players on any team. For 
more information about Homecoming, contact 
our very busy Alumni Officer, Ginny 
Gilbert at ext. 3251. 

Fall Arts and Crafts exhibition 

,--------.:...-.-----
The Women's Committee of the Niagara Symp­
hony Association is holding its annual 
Fall Arts and Crafts exhibition and sale 
in the College of Education Gym. It will 
be held on Friday. November 2 from 12-9pm; 
on Saturday, November 3, from 10-9pm; and 
on Sunday November 4, from 1-5pm. Admis­
sion is $1 for adults, 50 for students 
and senior citizens. 

Clean out your closets 

The Scott Mission in Toronto badly needs 
used clothing, household articles, toys 
etc. for free distribution to the poor who 
come to them for help. Especially needed 
is warm clothing for children and teens; 
nothing is too old or shabby so long as it 
is useable. The delivery of a large ship­
ment to the mission is planned for Satur­
day, November 17 and all donations would 
be welcomed. To have your donations picked 
up, and for further information, please 
call Carol Vanecko, Room 214, Library, 
ext .3226. 

Publications 

MO RGA N, N .H • q SAXTO N, J • M. , Structures, 



Strategies, Techni9. ues : S_~ills 1.C!! __ the 
Drama Teacher, C. C. Y. D.A.- Drama Canada 
Inc. Winter Journal, pub. University of 
Lethbridge, Alberta, 1984. pp. 47-57. 

NOVAK, J .M., "Inviting research: Paradigms 
and projects for a theory of educational 
practice", Resources in Education, 
September, 1984. 

REGE, U.P., BRENNAN, W.J. 6 SILVESTER, 
W.H " "Current regulatory practices, 
corporate forecasts and take-over bids", 
The Intern~tional ,Journal of Accounting 
Education and Research, Vol.18, No.2, 
Spring 1983 (published A ug. 1984) 
pp.171-175. 

SHAW, A.B., "The impact of new technology 
on the Guyanese rice industry: Efficiency 
and equity considerations". The Journal of 
De"yelop.!!!lL Areas, Vol.18, No.2 (January, 
1984), pp.191-217. 

TINKLER, K.J., Review of "Quantitative 
Geography: Prospect and retrospect" edited 
by N. Wrigley and R • .I. Bennett, Routledge 
and Kegan Paul in Canadian Geogral?.her, 28 
(2), p.197-8. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Classics 
Prof. D. Rupp recently gave a public lecture 
in Buffalo entitled: "God, goddesses and 
heroes in the agora of classical Athens". 
The lecture was part of the series "Views 
of the ancient mediterranean" sponsored by 
the Albright-Knox Art Gallery and the De­
partment of Art and Art History of SUNY at 
Buffalo. 

College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak was the keynote speaker for 
the Virginia Educational Accociation's an­
nual regional conference in Fredricksburg, 
Virginia. His talk focused on the theme of 
the conference: "The subject is excel­
lence" • 
Prof. Novak was also the keynote speaker 
at the eleventh annual regional conference 
of the Council for Exceptional Children 
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held at the 0 picon in C haffey's Loc ks, 0 n­
tario. His talk dealt with the conference 
theme of "Meeting the needs of 
individuals" • 

Centre for English Language Programs 
Ernest H arris gave an invited presentation 
as part of Worldwise's community education 
program. The talk, entitled "The effects 
of tourism: Global perspectives - A Carri­
bean focus" was given at the Centennial 
Library recently. 

Registrar's Office 
R. Alex Reed has been elected for a two­
year term to the Ontario University Regis­
trar's A.ssociation Standing Committee on 
Admissions. 

Romance Studies 
A t a meeting of the Canadian Society of 
Eighteenth Century Studies held recently 
at the University of Manitoba, Prof.M.J. 
Cardy chaired a session on the theme "Des 
Romans au Roman". 

Classifieds 

------- ------------
For Sale! 1974 20' Mini Motorhome, 
$9,998.95 or best offer, 892-5889 or ext. 
3208. 

For Rent: Large, 2 bdrm. apt., begin­
ning Dec. I, at Pen Centre. For more 
info., ext.3484 or 684-3327 (evenings). 

Ride Needed: Visiting researcher would 
appreciate ride to Brock from Vineland 
station during next two weeks. If you have 
room, please contact W.Roy at 416-562-
7095. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next iss ue will be 
Nov.l; copy deadline is Oct.26, 3pm. 



SENATE SYNOPSIS 

At its 288th Meeting, held on Wednesday, Or.tober 17th, 
Senate: 

1. Welcomed, as a new member, Dr. E. Har.kman, the new 
ng esident of the Conr.ordia Lutheran Theologir.al 

Seminary. 

2. Heard a from the President whir.h inr.luded: 

(a) a statistir.al summary r.onr.ernjng the number of 
full-tjme r.ulty and staff as of July I, 1984 (573! 
and the approximate annual cost of benefits 
($3,648 per r.apital; 

(b) an announr.ement r.onr.erning the r.omposition of the 
Universi Committee on Promotions and Tenure 
[J.C.M. Lear.h (Chairman!, J. G. Benjaf Id, 
J. R. Evans and J. M. Miller] i and 

an announr.ement r.onr.erning the r.omposition the 
University Committee on Leaves and Sabbatir.als 
[Wo A. Matheson (Chairman), A. C. Bennett, W. H. Cade, 
F. C. Drake and M. L. PerlmanJ. 

3. Approved three amendments to the Far.ulty Handbook proposed 
by-fl1e-Commi t tee on Stand j ng, Examinat i.ons and Promotions: 

(a) For r.ourses whir.h do not have a final examination 
sr.heduled during the examination period, final grades 
must be submitted to the Registrar within seven 
working days after the end of the examination period; 

(b! When a student repeats a course, all requirements 
as listed on the grade distribution t must be 
met again; and 

(r.) g schemes should be initialled by the Chairman 
of department before being deposited in the 
Registrar's Office. 

A fourth proposed amendment, conr.erning the r.omputation 
of final grades, was ~a~~ed. 

4. the awarding of Undergraduate s at Fall 
, 1984 in the following numbers: 

Pass/Hons. B.A. - 193 (including 76 with distinction/ 
1st class honours! 

Pass/Hons. B.Sc. 63 (j.nr.1uding 20 with distinction/ 

Pass B.Phed. 
B.Adm 
B.B.E. 
B.R.L.S. 
B.Ed. 

1st r.lass honours) 
6 

39 (including 7 with 1st class honours! 
18 

9 (inr.luding I with distinction! 
12 

j"4Q 
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5. the awarding of Graduate s at Fall 
1984 in the following numbers: 

Master of Arts - ] 1 
Master of Divinity 1 
Master of Education - 64 
Master of Science - ] 0 

86 

6. Received a report from the Commjttee on Petitjons and 
its activities during 1983-84. The Committee 

considered 80 cases, supportjng 54 petitions or 
appeals and denyj.ng 26. 

P. Beard 
October 18, 1984 

Imp 
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Dollars by dial 

Most members of the University community 
never have the opportunity see the effort 
that goes into the fund raising drives, 
without which our new Alumni greenhouse 
would not have been built. Last week. a 
series of evening 'phoning sessions were 
held at McMaster University to canvass Ha-

~. milton area Brock graduates for contribu­
( Hons and we are now less than $6,000 away 
-- from our $100,000 goal. During the past 

year, Brock students. alumni and staff 
have participated in a number of such 
'phonathons, all orchestrated by our Alum­
ni Officer, Ginny Gilbert. Congratula­
tions. Ginny, for many jobs well done. 

Test your treads 

Test your treads on the Alphie's Trough 
10K run to be held on November 17 at 2pm. 
The famous 'Rolling California start' will 
be at the Phys .Ed centre. Reports have it 
that the course is level and very fast. 
The entry fee is $7. the post entry. $8 
and entries must be in by Wednesday. No­
vember 14. The first 250 entrants will re­
ceive a free racing singlet and prizes 
will be awarded to the 1,2 and 3 place 
runners both male and female. All racers, 
runners, and crawlers are invited to a 
post race party at the new Alphie's 
Trough. Entrants must be at least 13 to 

( compete. but those under 19 should be 
aware that drinking age regulations will 

Volume 22, number 37 

1 November. 1984 

prevent them from attending the post-race 
party. For more information, contact Al 
Pedler. Race Director ext.3276. 

Farewell to old friends 

A reception was held in the Pond Inlet 
last week to honor a number of Physical 
Plant 'employees who have or will be 
retiring from the University in 1984. 
W.Loveman and J .Ens have been with us for 
seventeen years, C. Young. for fifteen. 
A.Schmid. for fourteen. H.Rymer, for 
thirteen, and A .Macro for nine. They will 
all be missed by the staff. faculty and 
students at B rock. 

A pleasant exchange 

Senor Casanova. president of the Mexican 
university with which Brock operates an 
academic exchange program, visited Brock 
with his wife last Thursday. Present at 
a meeting presided over by Prof.Riddell­
Dixon of the Politics department, were our 
flagwaving 1984/85 Mexican exchange stu­
dents, a few photo-album-bearing Brock 
students who had studied in Mexico in past 
years and a number of excited. interested 
hopefuls for next year's program. 

Memorabilia madness 

Still have those go-go boots stashed in a 



closet somewhere? How about that peace 
medallion? What have you done with your 
Elvis Presley record collection? Ginn y 
Gilbert wants to know. If you have any 
marvelous memorabilia of the fifties and 
sixties that you would consider lending 
for supervised display at the Homecoming 
Sixties dance to be held in the Pond Inlet 
on Saturday, November 3 at 9pm, please 
call ext.3251. Beatles buttons, saddle 
shoes, and Mickey Mouse ears ••• come out of 
those closets! 

Swim honors 

Brock University has been selected for the 
Canada Games swimming trials to be held 
July 12, 13 and 14 to determine the Onta­
rio team to compete in St.John, New Bruns­
wick, August 20-24. In addition to this 
honor, Brock has also been selected to be 
the training camp for the 24 swimmers se­
lected to represent Ontario. The team will 
t~ain here from August 6-18, and will pro­
vIde a great opportunity for the Univer­
sity community to see some of Ontario's 
best swimmers hone their skills for the 
Games. 

Help out 

The Scott Mission in Toronto badly needs 
used clothin g, household articles, toys 
etc. for distribution to the poor who 
come to them for help. Clean out your clo­
sets and see what you can do to help out. 
A large delivery to the Mission is planned 
for Saturday, November 17. If you have any 
articles to donate, please contact C .Vane­
cko, ext. 3226. 

Make a pint of donating 

There are people who require blood trans­
fusions to live; you have the power to 
help. A ttend the Blood Donor Clinic at the 
Legion Hall, 111 Church Street, on Nov.6. 
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Blood is life, pass it on! 

War? Peace? 

Brock Campus Ministries invites members of 
the campus community to reflect on the si­
gnificance of Remembrance Day. On Wednes­
day, November 7. two one-hour films of the 
N.F.B. series llWar ll , with international 
affairs journalist and military historian 
Gwynne Dyer will be shown: llThe Road to 
Total War ll at 10: 30am and 12: 30am and 
llGoodbye War ll at 11:30am and 1:30pm. 
IIGoodby War will also be shown during the 
International Students' meeting on Novem­
ber 8. The Ecumenical service on November 
8 at 12: 30pm. and the Catholic Mass on No­
vember 11 at 6: 30pm will both deal with 
the theme of Remembrance Day and will both 
be held in the Alumni Lounge. 

Frantic? 

The Frantics of Toronto nightclubs and CBC 
Radio fame will kick off the Brock centre 
for the Arts comic series on Friday, No­
vember 9 at 8pm in The Theatre. Lloyd and 
Monty Boyd, Mr. Canoehead and Professor 
Wallaby Goldfarb are guaranteed giggles. 
Individual tickets are $10 for adults and 
$8 for students and senior citizens, and 
series tickets are available for $24 for 
adults and $18 for students and senior ci­
tizens. Tickets may be purchased at the 
Box Office or by phoning 688-5475, 
688-5476 or exts.3257. 3338. 

The "Just So Stories" 

Why is the rhino's skin wrinkled? It's 
just so. Rudyard Kipling's popular stories 
designed to ans wer the age old questions 
of children will be performed at Brock by 
the Mermaid Theatre company on Saturday, 
November 9 at 2pm. as part of the Brock 
Centre for the Arts children's series. 
Tickets are available at the Box Office 



Where's Canada? 

A last minute reminder: Members of the De­
partment of Fine Arts are participating in 
a colloquium on the arts and media in Ca­
nada on Thursday, November 1, from 7pm-
10pm at the Pond Inlet. The colloquium 
will emphasize the making and meaning of 
popular and traditional arts in Canada. 
"Where's Canada" is open to the public as 
well as to the Brock community. There is 
no admission charge; a cash bar is 
available. 

Our united efforts 

The Brock United Way campaign is all but 
over, although a few donations are still 
trickling in. Our total is now $19,101.20, 
which surpasses our objective of $18,950. 
Many thanks to all those who contributed 
and especially to those who canvassed. 

AdministratiVe Studies Speaker 

liNo company can be a great company unless 
it becomes a leader in technologyll says 
Frank Stronach, the next speaker in the 
Aminstrative Studies lIExcellence in the 
Eighties 11 speaker series. Mr. Stronach, 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of 
Magna International Incorporated, will 
speak at 7: 30pm, in the Playhouse on 
Tuesday, November 13. The public is 
welcome; admission is free. 

Child Studies Speaker Series 

The second guest in the Child Studies 
Speaker Series will speak at Brock on Fri­
day. November 9. Dr. Susan Goldberg. of 
the H os pital for Sick Children and the 
University of Toronto, will speak on IIGro­
wing up in the Nuclear Age: A survey of 
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student hopes and worries 11 • The presenta­
tion will take place in TH 246 from 11: 30 
to 12: 30 am. 

Homecoming lineup 

Don't miss the official opening of the 
Alumni Greenhouse on Saturday, November 3 
at 11am, part of the 1984 Homecoming fes­
tivities. Take a tour, sip some wine and 
take home a little plant as a souvenir. If 
you'd prefer some early morning exercise, 
participate in one of the two Alumni fun­
runs, also at 11am. Later on, volley a 
ball in the tournament in the gym and 
still later dance to your favorite oldies 
at the Sixties dance in the Pond Inlet. 
Feel free to join in the Homecoming fun. 

Publications 

METCALFE, H.B.W., IIForeign banks in 
Canada ll • Canadian Treasury Management 
ReView, Vol.1, ,No.1, Sept./Oct. 1984, 
pp .1-4. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Aquatics 
A t the recent annual meeting of the Onta­
rio Swim Coaches Association, Herb de Bray 
was elected chairman for a two-year term 
and was also appointed to the Ontario Tec­
hnical Committee of the Canadian Amateur 
Swimming Association and to the selection 
committee for the Ontario team to repre­
sent the province a the Canada Games. 

Economics 
Prof.M. Dore recently presented a paper, 
co-authored with Prof.J .Kushner and 
Prof.I.Masse, liThe optimal length of a pa­
tent with variable output elasticity and 
returns to scale in research and develop­
ment lJ at the Mathematics/Economics seminar 
at the University of Cambridge, England. 
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THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 

sunday 

4 

• 1 pm/Gym 111ntramural 
Badminton Tournament. 

• 1 pm/COE gym/Niagara Sym­
phony Association Arts and 
Crafts exhibition and sale. 

monday 

5 

• 10 am/The GallerylCaravan 
show and sale. 

11 12 

• 8:30 am/Aquatic Centre/Walker 
Invitatlonal swim meet. 

• 9 am/Gym 2/Brock Invitational 
Fencing Tournament, 

18 

• 8 pm/Th 245/ American 
Archaeological Institute of 
America Lecture Series/ 
"Archaeology and Ethnography 
In Greece: A question of 
parallels", by Harrle! Blitzer. 

25 

• 6:45 am/Gym 1/Wrestling Invita· 
lional Meet. 

• 3 pm/The Playhouse/Press 
Theatre/"Special Occasions", 

19 

26 

tuesda 

6 

• 10 am/The 
show and s' 

• 11:30 am/TI 
Recital! Jan 
Randl Schol 

13 

• 11 :30 am/TI 
dent Recita 
piano VOiCE 

• 7:30 pm/Th' 
of Admlnist 
Lecture Ser 
Chairrn"ln a 
Offl~ )''ug 
Inco el 

20 

• 11 :30 am/TI 
Plastic Sou 
Norman Mc 

• 8 pm/Gym 
Basketball , 

27 

• 11 :30 am/Tt 
"Universe 1! 
Labyrinth 1~ 

• 11 :30 amlTt 
Artist reclta 
Ensemble. 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 3 
• 9 am/The Playhouse/lnterna· 

tional Symposium on Wisdom 
• 10 am/COE gym/Niagara Sym. sponsored by the Philosophy 

Society. phony Association Arts and 
• 12 pm/COt:- Qym/Niagara Sym- Crafts exhibition and sale. 

phony Association Arts and • 11 ami Alumni Greenhousel 
Crafts exhibition and sale. Official Opening ceremony. 

• 7 pm/Aquatic Centre/Home- • 11 am/ Phys. Ed complexl 
coming Swim and Dive meet Alumni Funruns. 
(Windsor, Ayerson and Brock). • 1:30 pm/Gym 21 Alumni 

• 9 pm/ Alumni night at Alphies' Volleyball Tournament. 
• 10 am/The Theatrel Actor's Trough featuring Pat Hewltt (A • 9 pm/Pond Inlet/Alumni Dance, 

Trunk, "Aumpelstiltskins". part of Homecoming '84). Sixties theme. 

7 8 • 6 pm/ Lady Badger's Volleyball 10 vs Western. 
• 7 pm/ Alumni Lounge/ A slide 

lecture on his work by David 
Bobier, sculptor. Part of the 
Department of Fine Arts' 
Visiting Artists Lecture Series. 

• 8 am/Gym 2/Brock Invltational • 8 pm/The Theatre/BCA Comedy 

• 10 am/The Gallery/Caravan 
Series, The Frantlcs. Fencing Tournament. 

• 9 pm/Niagara ArUsts' Centre, 26 • 8:30 am/ Aquatic Centre/Walker 
ery/Caravan show and sale. Queen St. - upper floor/Niagara InvltaUonal swim meet. 

• 10 am/The Gallery/Caravan • 8 pm/ Alumni Loungel ASian Artists' Centre In co- • 2 pm/The Theatre/Mermaid 
heat re/ Faculty show and sale. Studies Lecture by Pro!. A.L. sponsorship with the Brock Fine Theatre, Just So Stories. 
Iyes, pi ano; • 8 pm/Gym 1/Lady Badger's Bash am: "Gypsies: their origin Arts Dep!. ¥resents a film: • 8 pm/Gym 1/Badger Men 
ng, violin. Basketball vs Nazareth. and place of history". "Shape of hings to Come". Basketball vs Aoberts Wesleyan. 

14 15 16 17 

layhouse/Stu· • 7 pm/Niagara Artists' Centre, 26 
)rks for solo Queen SI. - upper floor/A slide 
Issical guitar. lecture on his work by Tony 
iyhouse/School Urquhart, sculptor and painter. • 2 pm/p~s. Ed Centre/Alphle's 
e Studies Part of the Department of Fine Trough un Aun. 
Frank Stronach, Arts' Visiting Artists Lecture • 3 pm/Lady Badger's Volleyball 

:hj'" Executive Series. vs Windsor. 

'\ 'ional • 8 pm/Gym 1/Lady Badger's • 8 pm/Gym 1/Badger Men • 8 pm/ Lady Badgers Basketball 
Basketball vs Niagara University. Volleyball vs Waterloo. vs Laurier. 

-

21 22 23 24 
• 7 pm! Airport Lounge (Pond 

Inlet)/ A slide lecture on her 
work by Suzy Lake·Newman, 
photographer, painter and 
sculptress. Part of the Depart· 
ment of Fine Arts' Visiting 
Artists Lecture Series. 

• 8 pm/The Theatre/Drama Divi-
• 7:30 pm/ Alumni Lounge/Brock 

• 2 pm/Gym 1/Badger Men Philosophy Society presents 
tudio/Film: "The sion, "She Stoops to Conquer". "Wisdom Lost/Wisdom Found". Basketball vs Waterloo. 
and Images of · 8 pmlThe Studio/German Film • 8 pm/The Theatre/Drama Divi· • 8 pm/The Theatre/Drama Divi-
n". "The Cat Has Nine Lives". sion, "She Stoops to Conquer", sion, "She Stoops to Conquer". 
Idy Badgers • 8 pm/Gym 1/Badger Men • 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press · 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press 
ann on. Volleyball vs McMaster. Theatre/"Special Occasions". Theatre/"Special Occasions". 

28 29 30 
• 10 am/The Theatre/Carousel, 

"King Arthur's Christmas". • 10 am/The Theatre/Carousel, 
• 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press "King Arthur's Christmas". 

Theatre/"Special Occasions". · 1 pm/The Playhouse/Press 
• 8 pm/The Theatre/School of Ad- Theatre/"Special Occasions". 

tudio Films ministralive Studies and Im- • 1:30 pm/The Theatre/Carousel, 
& "In the perial Oil Canada Lecture "King Arthur's Christmas". 

• 8 pm/Gym 1/Lady Badgers Series/Northrop Frye, Canada's • 8 pm/The Studio/Film "The 
leatre/Guest Basketball vs Waterloo, most eminent literary critic. Draughtman's Contract". 
INY Percussion • 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press • 8 pm/The Studio/Film "The • 8 pmIThe Playhouse/Press 

Theatre/"Special Occasions". Draughtsman's Contract". Theatre/"Special Occasions". 

I 
I 



College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak has just been appointed edi­
tor of Insights, a publication of the John 
Dewey Society, beginning with the Spring 
1985 issue. 

Fine Arts 
Dean Maurice Yacowar conducted a workshop 
on "New directions in the electronic and 
film media ll at the International Council 
of Fine Arts Deans' Conference in Amster­
dam last month. 

Germanic and Slavic Studies 
Prof.J • Michielsen presented a paper entit­
led 1I0 ccupied Holland in the novels of 
Herman, Vestdijk, and Mulisch" at the 
annual Fall conference of the Canadian 
Association for the Advancement of 
Netherlandic Studies which was hosted 
recently by Calvin College at Grand 
Rapids, Michigan. 
At the CAANS annual meeting in Guelph this 
Spring, Prof. Michielsen was re-elected 
Vice- President of the organization. 

Romance Studies 
Prof.L.Rosmarin hosted the Fall meeting of 
the Association Des Departments d'Etudes 
francaises des Universites de l'Ontario" 
which was held for the first time at Brock 
University, last month. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Boy's skates, good condi­
tion, size 3, $10. Call ext.3251. 

For Sale 1974 Mini 
$9,998.95 or best 
892-5889 or ext.3208. 

Motorhome, 
offer. Call 

asking 
(416) 

For Sale 2 Revox A 77 stereo half-track 
tape decks. 7 1/2, 15 i.p.s., 7-10 1/2 
reels. $700 and $600. Latter needs new 
heads. Contact R.B.Pritchard at ext.3584. 

For Sale: 1979 Ford Ltd. Landau, 4dr., 
loaded, super shape, exec. driven, $4500. 
Call 688-3147. 
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Please find enclosed ••• 

A brochure from the Canadian Diabetes 
Association has been enclosed with this 
week's Campus News. 

Don't forget 

The Brock Philosophy Society presents an 
international Symposium on Wisdom on 
Friday, November 2 in the Playhouse, 
9am-9pm. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
N ov .8; copy deadline is Nov. 2, 3pm. 
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We made itl 

The Alumni Greenhouse fund reached its 
$100,000 goal just in time for the offi­
cial opening on Homecoming weekend. Alum­
ni, students, staff and faculty were on 
hand for the opening of the Greenhouse as 
well as for the many other homecoming fes­
tivities. The final event of the weekend 
was the annual meeting of the Alumni Asso­
ciation at which the following members of 
the Alumni Board of Directors were elec­
ted: President, Geoff Borland; Vice Presi­
dent, Charlotte Sutcliffe; Secretary Trea­
surer, Roslyn Kocot; Chairman Fundraising, 
Pat Smolak; Chairman Homecoming, Rob This­
tle; Chairman Long-Range Planning, Don 
Rickers; Chairman of the Board, Ed God­
den. 

Checkpoint Charlie 

Ninety people were on hand last Wednesday 
for a luncheon reception in the Alumni 
Lounge to honor Melva Denholm (alias Chec­
kpoint Charlie) who has retired after se­
venteen years in the University Library. 

Box Office swamped 

Tickets for the Royal Winnipeg Ballet 
couldn't be had for love nor money on Hal­
lowe'en night. The performance opened up 
for single ticket sales on Wednesday, Oc-
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tober 24 at lOam and by noon that day the 
house was completely sold out. The wise 
dance-lover will book early for the next 
two offerings in the Brock Centre for the 
Arts Dance series: The Danny Grossman 
Dance Company on February 16, at 8pm and 
the Ballet Eddy Toussaint de Montreal on 
March 8 at 8pm. Some good tickets are 
still available for these two evenings of 
dance. For more information, contact the 
Brock Centre for the Arts, ext. 3216. 

A Brock first 

On November 17, approximately 25 mentally 
handicapped adults from the St. Catharines 
area will be coming to the Physical Educa­
tion complex to spend a 12 hour day recei­
ving instruction in activities based on 
the participants' suggestions and on those 
suggested by community activity consul­
tants. 
This project is under the direction of 
Prof.J .Evans, assisted by Ms. 'Charlie' 
Johnson, an honors student in Adapted Pro­
grams in the School of Physical Education 
and Recreation. Instructors for the day 
will be ten third-year physical education 
students who have chosen this project as 
their field experience in PH ED 304 - Phy­
sical Education for the Exceptional Indi­
vidual. 
In addition to instruction in soccer, 
dance, orienteering and fitness, partici­
pants will see and be involved in break 
dancing, water games, and will silk screen 
their own Brock T-shirt. The day will 
close with a dinner in Brock's airport 



lounge funded by the participants and Arc 
Industries. 

Propaganda? 

A selection of Propaganda maps produced by 
students in GEOG.302, a third-year carto­
graphy course, is on display in the Uni­
versity Map Library (Room C306, Mackenzie 
Chown complex). They include the map by 
Paul Trietz, depiciting the effect on the 
Niagara Peninsula of nuclear strikes on 
Buffalo and Niagara Falls, that came se­
cond in the Canadian Cartographic Associa­
tion's President's Prize competition. 

Showing their fibre 

Velta Vilsons, Aito Suzuki, Frauke Voss, 
Laura Biscotto and Hey Frey will all have 
paper and fibre art works displayed at 
Brock in The Gallery from November 13 to 
December 10. These artists have had their 
works displayed in such places as Expo's 
habitat, the Royal Ontario Museum, the 
Harbourfront Art Gallery, the O'Keefe Cen­
tre, and the St.Lawrence Centre. Don't 
miss this facinating display, presented by 
the Brock Fine Arts Committee. Gallery 
hours are 10am-4pm, (closed during perfor­
mances in The Theatre). 

Inexpert systems 

On Friday, November 16 at 12: 30pm in the 
Alumni Lounge, Pat rick J. H ayes, Luce Pro­
fessor of Cognitive Science, University of 
Rochester, will speak on "Inexpert sys­
terns: Cognitive Science and Technology". 

Keeping us on the run 

Wednesday, November 14, is the deadline 
for entries for the Alphie's Trough fun 
run to be held on Saturday, November 17. 
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Get your $7 in now and avoid the $S late 
entry fee. 
After your spritely sprint over the finish 
line, wind down at the post race party at 
Alphies. On your marks, get set ••• go sign 
up! 

Growing up in the Nuclear Age 

Dr. Susan Goldberg of the Hospital for 
Sick Children and the University of Toron­
to will be the second guest speaker in the 
Child Studies Speaker Series. Dr. Goldberg 
will speak on the topic of 11 Growing up in 
the Nuclear Age: A survey of student hopes 
and worries", at 11:30am, on Friday, No­
vember 9 in Th246. 

Gypsies 

Professor A .L.Basham, the noted Indolo­
gist, now a visiting professor at the Uni­
versity of Toronto, will speak on "Gyp­
sies: their origin and place in history", 
on Thursday, November S at 3pm in the 
Alumni Lounge. All are welcome to attend. 
The lecture, accompanied by slides has 
been arranged by the Asian Studies prog­
ram. 

Ten lost years 

Barry Broadfoot's highly acclaimed book 
about the Great Depression is now a heart­
stirring play, originally produced by To­
ronto Workshop productions in 1974. Now, 
"Ten Lost Years 11 , comes to Brock in the 
Studio on November .15, 16 and 17 at Spm. 
The audience will be surrounded by origi­
nal music created for the play by Perth 
County Conspiracy, will wave to the hungry 
men journeying towards employment and 
self-respect as the women-folk keep the 
home fires burning. Advance reservations 
are recommended to avoid depression-like 
lineups. General admission is $2. "Ten 
Lost Years 11 is a production of the first 



year Theatre course in Fine Arts. 

When the employee grows ••• 

••• the company grows, according to Frank 
Stronach, Chairman and Chief Executive 
o fficer of Magna International Inc. Mr. 
Stronach will speak at Brock on Tuesday, 
November 13 at 7: 30pm in The Playhouse, as 
part of the Administrative Studies Speaker 
Series. 

The Canadian identity 

All interested members of the faculty are 
invited to attend a lecture to be given by 
Professor J.A. Gibson on liThe Constitution 
and the Canadian Identityll on Thursday, 
November 15 at 4: 30pm in the Alumni Loun­
ge. This is the first of the Social Scien­
ce Lecture Series presentations. 

Tools for peace 

"Tools to heal, tools to build, tools to 
make music. tools to build a better tomor­
row". 
On Wednesday, November 14 at 7pm in the 
Board Room, Brock Campus Ministries will 
sponsor a slide presentation concerning a 
project to support the reconstruction of 
the wartorn society of Nicaragua. "Tools 
for peace ll is a practical project for ma­
terial aid for Nicaraguans and an educa­
tional activity for us to understand their 
hope for a better tomorrow. 

KipUng at Brock 

Find a special small someone and give 
yourself an excuse to come out to see the 
Mermaid Theatre's production of Rudyard 
Kipling's famous Just So Stories on Satur­
day, November 10 at 2pm in The Theatre. 
Find out how the elephant got its trunk 
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and how the camel got its hump. Tickets 
are available at the Box Office at $6 for 
adults and $4 for children and senior ci­
tizens. 

Sculpture in slides 

David Bobier. sculptor, will give a slide 
lecture on his own work and development as 
an artist on Friday, November 9 at 7pm in 
the Alumni Lounge. Mr. Bobier's recent 
work deals with the integration of na­
ture's components and with the artificial 
world of human inventions, systems and de­
vices. The slide lecture is part of the 
Brock Fine Art's department's Visiting Ar­
tists Lecture Series. 

Always remember 

The services of worship this week, to be 
led by the Campus Ministries team. will 
focus on the theme of Remembrance Day. 
The Ecumenical service will be held at 
12: 30pm on Thursday and the Roman Catholic 
Mass. on Sunday at 6: 30pm. 

Keep up the good work 

The response to the plea for items for the 
Scott Mission has so far been terrific. 
Let's fill the van before it makes its de­
livery on November 17. If you have any 
used clothing, household articles. toys 
etc. to donate to the Mission for distri­
bution to the poor, please contact Carol 
Vanecko, ext.3226. 

Frantically funny 

We all need a laugh now and then. Why not 
now? The Frantics are coming to Brock on 
Friday. November 9 at Spm to perform in 
The Theatre. The collection of manic cha­
racters, hilarious sketches and extraor-



dinary songs is bound to amuse. Indivi­
dual tickets are $10 for adults and $8 for 
students and senior citizens, but series 
tickets are also available for $24 for 
adults and $18 for students and senior ci­
tizens. This comedy series, opened by the 
Frantics performance is presented by the 
Brock Centre for the Arts. 

Shape of Things to Come 

Prof. Barry Grant will introduce the se­
cond film in the Cinema of the Fantastic 
Series on November 9 at 9pm at the Niagara 
Artists' Centre, 26 Queen St. The film 
"Shape of Things to Comel! is a joint pre­
sentation of the Niagara Artists' Centre 
and the Brock Department of Fine Arts. 
Admission is $1; members are free. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Chemistry 
Profs.J.S.H artman and J .M.Miller and gra­
duate students Cindy MacLaurin, Mel Farqu­
harson and Jeff Nye attended the Ontario 
Universities Inorganic Discussion weekend 
at the University of Guelph last month. 
The following papers were presented: 
J.S.Hartman and B.L.Williams 1129 Si 
Magic angle Spinning Nmr: Feldspar Mine­
rals and Silicon Carbide"; J .M • Miller , 
"Inorganic Chemistry and the Regional Mass 
Spectrometry Centre". 

Fine Arts 
Pr of • M. Morriss ey-Cla yton has received an 
Ontario Arts Council grant. The grant was 
awarded through Robert F. Swain, Director 
of the Agnes Etherington Art Centre at 
Queen's University. 

Classifieds 

To Sublet Avail. Dec.15. 3 bdrm town­
house, Linwell IT Ontario, appliances. fa­
mily room, $520 plus utilities. After 6pm, 
call 934-8448. 
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For Sale Boy's skates, size 3, good 
condition, $10. Call ext. 3251. 

For Sale 1974 , 20' Mini 
$9,998.95 or best offer. 
892-5889 or ext.3208. 

Motorhome, 
Call (416) 

For Sale 1979 Ford Landau, 4dr., loa­
ded, super shape, exec. driven, $4,500. 
Call 688-3147. 

Don't you love surprises? 

Watch Campus News next week for something 
completely different. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Nov .15, copy deadline is Nov. 9, 3pm. 



Ta da! 

Campus News will never be the same again! 
All things change and so do we. We thought 
the news would look newsier on new paper 
so •••• 

Northrop Frye to speak 

Canada's most eminent literary critic. 
Northrop Frye will speak at Brock. Thurs­
day, November 29. 1984 at 8pm in The 
Theatre. Professor Frye's lecture liThe A u­
thority of Literature", is part of a se­
ries sponsored by Imperial Oil of Canada 
and Brock's School of Administrative Stu­
dies. The public is welcome to attend 
this free presentation. 

Better borrowing 

Under a recently established reciprocal 
borrowing agreement, Brock undergraduates 
may borrow material in person from the li­
braries of the following Ontario universi­
ties: Guelph. Waterloo, Western, Wilfred 
Laurier and York. When applying for borro­
wing privileges, a valid Brock ID must be 
presented; depending on the policies of 
the library visited, a local lending card 
may be issued. Students who use this ser­
vice are bound by the regulations of the 
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library from which they borrow and should 
therefore, familiarize themselves with ap­
plicable regulations. 
Graduate students, faculty and staff may 
borrow in person under this reciprocal ag­
reement. They are reminded that they can 
also borrow in person from other Ontario 
and Quebec universities but must obtain in 
advance of their visit, an Inter-Univer­
sity Borrowing Project (IUBP) card from 
the Circulation department at Brock (Bob 
Rossini, ext. 3727) • 

ISEP 

The International Student Exchange program 
could provide a unique educational expe­
rience for a special student. Studen~s no­
minated by Brock University for the ex­
change would have the opportunity to study 
in an American university for one year. 
They would be responsible only for those 
fees and expenses they would normally in­
cur at Brock and the U.S. host university 
would be responsible for any discrepancy. 
The only additional expense the student 
would have to meet would b~ travel and mi­
scellaneous expense money. 
There will be an informational meeting 
held on Thursday, November 22 from 
11 : 30am-12 : 30pm in room ST409, at which 
Dean Soroka and Vice-President Matheson 
will be on hand to answer any questions. 
All interested students are encouraged to 
attend. In addition, ISEP directories, 
containing information about the program, 



are available on reserVe in the Library and 
in the Dean's office, room 300A of Schmon 
Tower. 

A rebirth of interest in literacy 

The North Central conference of the Renais­
sance Society of America met at Brock on 
Homecoming weekend. The subject of the con­
ference was literacy and illiteracy in the 
Renaissance. Participants came from as far 
as Edmonton and New York city. 
Clara Hollosi, of the Department of Ger­
manic and Slavic languages, gave a paper on 
liThe Renaissance library of King Matthias of 
Hungaryll and Profs. J.McEwen andH.Schutz, 
both chaired sessions. The conference was 
organized by Prof. G. Cog gins with the assis­
tance of Sylvia Osterbind, Profs. A .Arthur, 
B .Bucknell and Mrs. Shirley Welstead, and 
was supported by a grant of $2,800 from the 
SSHRC. 

TESL Niagara newsletter 

A limited number of copies of the latest 
TESL Niagara newsletter are available for 
anyone on campus interested in keeping up 
with local TESL events. The newsletter con­
tains articles on L2 pedagogy and on lin­
gUistics, as well as an interview with so­
ciolinguist Paul Garvin and a practical ar­
ticle on teaching French as a second lan­
guage to children. For a copy, contact co­
editors J • Kooistra or J • Siv ell , ext .3374, 
Centre for English Language Programs. 

Marg Boyle 

The print shop will be lOSing a friendly, 
familiar face when Marg Boyle retires next 
month. A retirement party is to be held in 
her honor on December 13, in the Pond In­
let. Cocktails will be served at 6: 30pm, 
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and dinner, at 7pm. Tickets are aVc>ilable 
from Marg Murdough 3282, or Pat Buckland, 
3276 or Jenny Gurski at 3320. 

Checking us out 

During the month of October, 125,385 exits 
from the Library were recorded. This fi­
gure represents a 44 percent increase over 
that of October 1983 and is the highest 
monthly total ever. The highest figure 
previously recorded was 110,363 in March 
of this year. 

Parlez vous? 

Anyone interested in improving his French 
conversational skills is invited to join a 
group meeting Wednesdays at the 
St. Catharines Public Library. For further 
information, please phone Carol Vanecko, 
ext. 3226. 

Get ye to The Gallery 

You have until December 10 to visit The 
Gallery and revel in the fine display of 
works in fibre and paper by five artist. 
The show, featuring the works of five 
well-known artists, opened Monday and is a 
presentation of the Brock Fine Arts 
committee. 

The eye hears. the ear sees 

The plastic sounds and images of animator 
Norman McLaren are the subject of an au­
dio-visual presentation by Robert Prit­
chard and Joan Nicks, Department of Fine 
Arts on Tuesday, November 20, 1984 from 
11: 30am-12: 30pm in The Studio. The talk­
show format will include some demonstra-



tion of McLaren's animation practice. 

Ethical perspectives 

Professor Margaret Doxey of Trent Univer­
sity will speak on IlEthical Perspectives on 
International Sanctions". Friday. November 
23. from 11:30am to 1pm in room A319. 

Don't miss it 

Don't miss the first year. Fine Arts thea­
tre course production of IlTen Lost Years". 
based on the book by Barry Broadfoot in The 
Studio. November 15. 16 and 17 at 8pm. Re­
live and gain a new understanding of the 
Great Depression. through the intimate envi­
ronment of a non-traditional theatrical ex­
perience. Advance reservations are recom­
mended as space is limited due to seating 
arrangements. To avoid the depression of 
lining up. cBll the Box Office. ext.3257 
or 3338. 

Cognitive science 

On Friday. November 16 at 12: 30pm in the 
Alumni Lounge. Patrick J. Hayes. Luce Pro­
fessor of Cognitive Science. University of 
Rochester. will speak on "Inexpert systems: 
Cognitive Science and Technology". Anyone 
interested is welcome to attend this lec­
ture. 

She stoops ••• 

The Department of Fine Arts is pleased to 
present Oliver goldsmith's play "She Stoops 
to Conquer". the last mainstage senior pro­
duction of Gregson Winkfield. For the past 
five years he has taught acting. directing. 
and playwriting at Brock; in 1985. he will 
leave to return to a professional career in 
the theatre. 
"She Stoops to Conquer" is the story of a 
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young girl who tricks a modest young man 
into becoming a confident suitor and thus 
traps him into marriage. It is a 
delightful. humorous farce that has 
charmed audiences for two centuries. 
For information and tickets (a steal at $3 
per person). please call the Box Office. 
ext.3257 or 3338. 

This is it 

This Thursday afternoon at 4: 30. Professor 
J .A • Gibson will speak on "The constitution 
and the Canadian identity" in the Alumni 
Lounge. Dr.Gibson's lecture is a part of 
the Social Science lecture series. All are 
welcome to attend. 

Publications 

METCALFE. H .B. W •• "'Foreign banks' compe­
titive challenge in Canada". The Inter­
national Journal of Bank Marketing. Vol.2. 
No.2. 1984. pp.3-14. 

SUTHERLAND. D.M.G. (withLEGOFF.T.J.A. 
of York University). "Religion and rural 
revolt in the French Revolution: An over­
view". in Janos M.Bak and Gerhard Benecke 
(eds.). Religion and Rural Revolt. (Man­
chester: Manchester University Press. 
1984). 123-45. 

LEACH. J •• "Paul Almond's Fantastic Tri­
logy". "Second Images: Reflections on the 
Canadian Cinema(s) in the Seventies". and 
"The Sins of Gilles Carle". in Seth Feld­
man (ed.). "Take Two". (Toronto: Irwin 
Publishing. 1984). pp.58-68. 100-110. and 
160168. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

College of Education 
Prof.R.Connelly was the keynote speaker 
for the Mathematics Council of the New­
foundland Teachers' Association annual 



conference held in Marystown, Newfoundland 
recently. His talk was "Teaching Mathema­
tics: Knowing what, knowing how, and kno­
wing who". Professor Connelly also pre­
sented a general session on problem sol­
ving at the conference. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Boy's skates, good condi-
tion, size 3, $10. Call ext.3251. 

For sale: Kneissel skis, 190cm with 
Look GT bindings, $75. Also, Dynafit boots 
with shock absorber in rear. size 10-11. 
All in excellent condition. call 892-6884 

For Sale: Canell car ski 
condition, size adjustable. 4 
Call 684-5209. 9am-6pm. 

rack. 
locks. 

good 
$45. 

For Sale: 48k Apple+ with 16k ram 
card. disk drive and controller card, Ele­
ctrohome color monitor and programmable 
color card. Call J • Mitterer at 3467. 

Wanted: House to rent. over Christmas 
break by former st. Catharines couple. now 
in Calgary. Will care for pets. plants and 
house. Would trade. Call ext.3464 or 682-
0197. 

Law and Society 

The Department of Sociology invites all 
interested parties to attend a lecture to 
be given by Professor J. W .Mohr of Osgoode 
Hall Law School and Queen's University on 
liThe limits of law in response to devian­
ce" on Thursday. Nov.22 at 11:30am. in 
Th242. 

Campus News is published by the Infor 
mation and Liaison office. Th265. Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Nov.22; copy deadline is Nov.16, 3pm. 



Brock University 
SENATE 

-----------------------------------.. --~-~-----.. -

SENATE SYNOPSIS 

At its 289th Meeting, held on Wednesday, November 7th, 
Senate: 

1. Heard a report from the President which included: 

(a) a summary of October Student/Faculty Ratios for the 
past three years, along with a ten-year comparison. 
The Institutional SFR has increased to 20.7 (from 
20.3 in 1983-84); 

(b) an indication that the Bovey Commission was some two 
weeks behind schedule (which means the Commission's 
Report will not likely be made public until early 
in 1985); 

(c) an announcement on 1984 promotions as follows: 

To Associate Professor - A. Arthur, R. Chodzinski, 
D. Hughes, E. Levanoni and J. Mitterer 

To Assistant Professor - D. Siegel; and 

(d) an evaluation of the proposed re-alignment of the 
OUAA and OWIAA. 

2. Aeeroved a series of amendments to the Faculty Handbook, 
proposed by the Rules Committee, such that: 

(a) additional nominations for Faculty Representatives on 
the Board of Trustees must specify a term of office; 

(b) meetings of the Committee on Petitions and Appeals 
shall not be open to members of the Brock community 
and only agendas for open meetings of Senate 
Committees will be posted on the Senate bulletin board; 

(c) the position of Senate Reporter to the Students' Council 
was abolished and the Senate Reporter to Faculty Board 
will be named by the Faculty Board; 

(d) the Sub-Committee on Extradepartmental Studies was 
abolished; and 



Why pour concrete? 

You may have been wondering why workmen 
have been tearing up conrete blocks and 
replacing them with poured concrete. These 
blocks have shifted. over time, and have 
become a hazard to pedestrians. The gover­
nment chose this job from a long list sub­
mitted by the University and has provided 
the funds to complete it. 

Smoke gets in your eyes 

The City Council of St. Catharines has re­
ceived a recommendation from the Inter­
agency Council on Smoking and Health that 
the City's by-law regulating smoking be 
amended to include areas to which the pub­
lic has access, in the following establi­
shments: retail shops, banks, financial 
institutions, hospitals, municipal offi­
ces, theatres and other places of public 
assembly. As well, that organization has 
recommended that smoking be regulated in 
reception areas, elevators, service lines 
and school buses. This proposal has been 
referred to various organizations in the 
city which could be effected, in order to 
obtain comments. 
What do you think? If you wish to comment, 
please write to Rod Hollick, C.M.O., City 
Clerk, City H all, Box 3012, St. Catharines, 
L2R 7C2, by December 3, 1984. 
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Get into the Christmas spirit 

If you watch carefully from now until Decem­
ber 3, you may see Santa make an appearance 
in the Schmon Tower lobby. Every few days, 
well- known Brock personalities will don the 
red suit and beard to collect toys for a lo­
cal charity drive. Bring a new or used, un­
wrapped toy and put it in the bin; give a 
child a Christmas. 

Posting problems 

We all want to put our message across, but 
please remember not to put it across win­
dows, concrete walls or university sig­
nage. Posters belong on the bulletin boar­
ds, attached with tacks only, no staples 
and should be restricted to a few only -
we don't want wallpaper. Any signs that 
are posted in restricted areas will be ta­
ken down immediately and will not be re­
turned to the owner. Forewarned is forear­
med. 

Remember 

The first notice of the Christmas holiday 
schedule was given very early, so a reminder 
may be in order. The holidays will begin on 
December 21 at 4: 30pm and will end on Jan-



uary 2 at 8:30am. Now make your merry 
plans! 

New women's cinema/new German cinema 

The Departments of Fine Arts and Germanic 
and Slavic Studies are pleased to announce 
that special arrangements have been made 
with the Goethe Institute in Toronto and 
the German Embassy in Ottawa to bring six 
German films by women filmmakers to the 
Niagara region. 
Here is a chance to see some of the best 
films by German women filmmakes which of­
fer a fresh and lively look at life after 
the post-war economic "miracle" in West 
Germany. 
The series opens November 22, at 8pm in 
The Studio with a showing of "The Cat has 
Nine Lives" followed by "Erika's Passion" 
and "Do the Right Thing" on December 6. On 
December 13, "A Totally Demoralized Girl" 
will be screened, followed on January 17 
by "Years of Hunger in a Land of Plenty", 
on January 24 by "Sisters", and to con­
clude the series, IIMalou ll on January 31. 
Admission is free. For further informa­
tion, call the Department of Fine Arts, 
ext.3553 or 3214. 

A retirement party for Marg 

A retirement party is to be held on 
December 13, in honor of a long-time print 
shop employee. Marg Boyle, who will soon 
be retiring. The party will take place in 
the Pond Inlet; cocktails will be served 
at 6: 30pm and dinner at 7pm. Tickets are 
available from Marg Murdough 3282, Pat 
Buckland 3276. or Jenny Gurski at 3454. 

Last Brock production for Winkfield 

The Fine Arts department and all Brock 
theatre-lovers will be sorry to lose Greg-
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son Winkfield, who has been teaching 
acting, directing and playwriting at the 
University for the past five years. He 
will soon leave Brock to return to a 
professional career in the theatre. His 
last mainstage production will be "She 
Stoops to Conquer", a charming farce 
dealing with the universal topics of 
courtship and marriage. The play will run 
from November 22-24 in The Theatre arid 
performances will be at 8pm each evening. 
Tickets are only $3 and are available at 
the Box Office, ext.3257 or 3338. 

Cognitive Science 

The Brock Cognitive Science group will be­
gin to meet regularly after Christmas. As 
a first project, the group proposes to 
work through the arguments given in Zenon 
Pylyshyn's book Computation and Cognition. 
which concerns the foundations of Cogni­
tive Science. This should prepare the 
group for his visit to Brock next May. For 
more information, contact John Mitterer. 
ext. 3467. 

Brock WUSC to meet 

The Brock committee of World University 
Service of Canada invites any interested 
individuals or groups to attend a meeting 
to discuss a co-ordinated university-wide 
effort to raise funds in support of Ethio­
pean famine relief. The meeting will take 
place in the Deans' Meeting Room. A302 at 
U:30am on Thursday, November 22. 

Student to direct Brock show 

Paul Stontz is a fourth-year theatre stu­
dent who last year directed IIWhat the Cat 
Saw" for the Spring Arts Festival, liMy 
Foot/My Tutor" for the Fringe Theatre Fes­
tival, was the assistant director for 



"Waiting for the Parade", and is currently 
assistant director for this year's main­
stage production of "She Stoops to Con­
quer". Paul's next production will be liThe 
Maids" a play revolving around the swap­
ping of identities between two maids who 
maliciously dream of killing their seemin­
gly cruel mistress. "The Maids" will be 
performed for one night only, December 1, 
1984 at 7pm and 9: 30pm. Admission is $1. 
For further information, contact the De­
partment of Fine Arts, ext.3553. 

Motor behavior 

The School of Physical Education and Rec­
reation is pleased to announce the forth­
coming visit of Dr.G.E.Stelmach, Director 
of the Motor Behavior Laboratory at the 
University of Wisconsin, Madison, on Nove­
mber 30, 1984. Dr. Stelmach, an interna­
tionally known scholar in the field of mo­
tor control, will address third and fourth 
year students on major issues and trends 
in motor learning and motor control. A fa­
culty colloquium entitled "Implications 
and perspectives of generalized ability in 
motor performance" will be held from 1pm 
to 2: 30pm in the Senate Chambers. All in­
terested faculty are welcome to attend and 
may call Prof.P.Laurence, ext.3713. 

Senate meetings rescheduled 

Due to a lack of agenda items, the Senate 
meeting scheduled for Wednesday, November 
21 has been cancelled. The Senate meetings 
for the remainder of 1984 will be as fol­
lows: Wednesday, December 5 at 3: 30pm and 
Wednesday, December 19, at lOam. 

Frye at Brook 

Canada's most eminent literary critic, 
Northrop Frye will speak at Brock, Thurs­
day, November 29, 1984 at 8pm in The Thea-
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tree Professor Frye's lecture "The Author­
rity of Literature", is part of a series 
sponsored by Imperial Oil of Canada and 
Brock's School of Administrative Studies. 
The public is welcome to attend this free 
presentation. 

Print now. not later 

The Print Shop will be closed for the 
printing of examinations, December 4, 5 
and 6. 

Computer Tutors 

Dr .John Anderson of Carnegie-Mellon Uni­
versity will present two lectures at Brock 
in the coming month. At 7pm on December 6, 
Dr .Anderson will speak on "Cognitive prin­
ciples in the design of computer tutors", 
in Th. 244. The lecture will be followed by 
an informal discussion in the Mezzanine 
from 8: 15-9: 30pm. On December 7, at 
12:30pm, Dr.Anderson will speak on "Intel­
ligent tutors for LISP and geometry" in 
Th. 243. These lectures are part of the 
Brock University Cognitive Science Series, 
sponsored by a grant in aid of small uni­
versities from the Social Sciences and H u­
manities Research Council of Canada. For 
further information, please contact 
Dr.J • Mitterer, ext. 3467 • 

Lunch hour screenings 

The next two offerings in the Noon Hour 
Film series will be "Universe 1960" a vi­
sual trip into the galaxies, inspired by 
the special effects in Kubrick's "2001: A 
Space Odyssey", and IIIn the Labyrinth 
1979". Created by the renowned Unit B for 
Expo '67 as a multi-screen presentation, 
this film is said to reinvent the art in 
documentary filmmaking. Both films, 
presented by the Brock Department of Fine 
Arts, will be shown in the Studio at 



11:30am on Nov.27. Admission is free. 

Pulications 

COMMON, R.W. /iKNOOP, R., "Anewapproach 
to performance appraisal", The Canadian 
School Executive, Vol.4, No.2, June 1984. 

GRANT, B .K., Planks of Reason: Essays on 
the Horror Film: An anthology of essays on 
the horror genre, Metuchen , N.J.: 
Scarecrow Press, 1984. 

LEA CH, J., A Possible Cinema: The Films of 
Alain Tanner, Metuchen, N.J.: Scarecrow 
Press, 1984. 

MORGAN, N.H. /i SAXTON, J.M., IITeacher 
training in educational drama", National 
Association for Drama in Education, 
Australia, 1984, pp.17-23. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

College of Education 
Prof. R. Common was a speaker at the Federa­
tion of Women Teachers Association Annual 
Positions of Added Responsibility confe­
rence recently, and presented the follo­
wing paper: "Teacher evalutation - Evalua­
ting what counts". 

Fine Arts 
Prof.P .Feldman is directing a production 
of "Lunch Hour", a romantic comedy by Jean 
Kerr, at the Dunnville Community Theatre 
on November 22-24. The production is un­
dertaken through a grant from Theatre On­
tario. 

Physical Education and Recreation 
The School of Physical Education and Rec­
reation was honored to have Prof.J. Wall 
from McGill University as a guest lecturer 
on November 6 and 7. Well-known as both an 
educator and an author, Prof. Wall conduc­
ted a series of lectures/labs in the area 
of Creative Dance and Movement. 

Politics 
At the invitation of the Executive Direc­
tor of the Canadian Institute of Interna­
tional Affairs, Prof. D • Madar has prepared 
and presented an evaluation of the Insti­
tute's publication program. 
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Urban and Environmental Studies 
Prof.R.Hoover recently presented a paper 
entitled "Central places of neighbourhood 
and community in the post-ind ustrial age" 
to the Canadian Association of Geogra­
phers, Ontario Chapter, annual conference 
held at Waterloo University. 

Class1fieds 

For Sale: Coleco Vision /i cartridges 
(Smurf, Venture, Zaxxon, Subroc, Cosmic 
Adventures). Best offer. Call 935-7447 
after 6pm. 
Wanted to Rent: Houskeeping unit for 
commuting faculty member from January 
through March. Call Howard Prout, 
ext.3595, or leave message at 3356. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Nov.28, copy deadline is Nov.23. 3pm. 



Ten year celebration 

A number of Brock employees are celebra­
ting their tenth year with the University: 
K.McBride (Housing); C.Barr (Politics); 
M.Balsom (Computing Centre); S .Booth (Re­
gistrar's Office); I.Brindle (Chemistry); 
J. Chalcraft (Economics); R. Climenhaga (Fi­
'lance) ; J. Coote ( C olle ge of Ed ucation) ; 
.d..Crane (College of Education); M.Dickman 
(Biology); F • Fairbairn (Registrar's Offi­
ce); N. Fuller (Biology); J.H astie (Chemis­
try); S.H aynes (Geology); T .Jones (Chemis­
try); S. Kamad y (Language Laboratory); Ron 
McGraw (Registrar and Dean of Students); 
C.Paskey (Personnel); D.Rupp (Classics); 
A .Sawchuck (Physical Education); D .Scott 
(Media Centre); S .Segalowitz (Psychology); 
P.Sewell (Politics); D.Sinha (Philosophy); 
o .Slachta (Geography); S .Slade (English); 
A.Sommerville (English); D.Thorne (Centre 
for the Arts); L.Vincent (Library); K.Whi­
te (Stores); L.Baccaro (Custodial Servi­
ces) ; R. Gigliotti (Custodial Services) ; 
O.Krugel (Custodial Services). In addi­
tion, Dr.Earp is marking the tenth year of 
his presidency. A luncheon was given in 
honor of these employees on Thursday, No­
vember 22. Congratulations to all. 

Trespassing charges 

fhree Brock students charged with failing 
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to leave the lobby when requested to do so 
appeared in provincial court on Monday, No­
vember 19. Also present were members of the 
University's administration, faculty and stu­
dent body, many of whom were to testify as 
witnesses. A long discussion of the manner in 
which the evidence was to be heard held up 
the proceedings and the case has been reman­
ded to January 15, 1985. 

Phone lines instead of long lines? 

Brigham Young University and Georgia State 
University may have found a solution to the 
problems of registration day lineups and con­
gestion. The two universities are using a re­
gistration-by-telephone system that links 
pushbutton phones to computers. It is expec­
ted that the phone registration system will 
not only make life more pleasant for all in­
volved, but may also boost enrolment, parti­
cularly among part-time and non-credit stu­
dents. 

Music hath charms 

The Department of Fine Arts, Music Divi­
sion, has a spectacular Christmas gift for 
the University community - a series of Chri­
stmas choral concerts. The first will be held 
in The Theatre on Tuesday, December 4 at 
11: 30am and will consist of old and modern 
carols, Christmas motets and Vaughan Wil-



Hams' Fantasia on Christmas Carols. The 
program will be performed by the Brock 
Chamber Choir, featuring soloist John Nic­
kel, baritone. The Concordian Lutheran Se­
minary chapel will be the scene of the se­
cond program on Thursday, December 6 at 
12:25pm, this time featuring Chris Teeuw­
sen, organ. The selections will include 
16th century motets, modern carols and 
four chorales with chorale preludes from 
Bach's Orgelbuchlein. The final perfor­
mance will take place in the Ridley Col­
lege chapel on December 7 at 8pm. Old and 
modern carols, Christmas motets and Vaug­
han Willlams' Fantasia on Christmas Carols 
will all be a part of the evening's enter­
tainment. John Nickel will be the soloist 
and Peter Orme will play the organ. Ad­
mission is free to all performances. 

Study a bit longer 

University Library opening hours will be 
extended on Fridays and Saturdays in De­
cember in order to assist students stu­
dying for examinations and completing term 
papers. The revised hours are as follows: 
Fridays (Dec.7, 14, 21) - 8:30am-ll:15pm, 
Saturdays (Dec.8, 15) - 9am-9pm, and Sa-

,turday. Dec.22 - 9am - 7:15pm. 

B.O.F eA. 

A Brock University Faculty Association 
meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 
4, at 11:30am in the Alumni Lounge. 

C.O.P.B. 

The C. U .P.E. Christmas dance and dinner 
will be held this year at the Canadian Le­
gion on Church St. on December 15. Dinner 
is at 6: 30pm followed by danCing to the 
Stu Black Music Makers beginning at 9pm. 
All Brock staff are welcome to attend and 
may purchase tickets from the following 

-2-

members of our cleaning staff: Marjorie 
Fitzgerald in the Tower; lan Dunn in the 
Central Utilities building; Mary Berges. 
Mackenzie Chown complex, Lilllan Scot in 
the Phys.Ed. complex and Jean Ray in the 
DeCew residence. Please get your tickets 
before November 30. 1984. 

David Fennario 

Playwright David Fenario will read from 
his works on Tuesday, December 4 at 7pm in 
the Airport Lounge. This event is co-spon­
sored by the Department of Fine A rts and 
the Playwrights Union of Canada and is 
made possible by a grant from the Canada 
Council. Admission is free. 

Before and after 

The Brock Centre for the Arts is pleased 
to announce that their patrons can now 
take advantage of before and after theatre 
specials at the Keg Restaurant. By presen­
ting their Brock Centre for the Arts tic­
ket on the evening of a performance, the 
public will be entitled to a free appeti­
zer or dessert with dinner before the 
show. A ticket stub presented after the 
performance will en title a patron to the 
same special after the show. Make yours a 
complete evening on the town. 

Library loan periods 

Loan periods will be extended for books 
signed out from the University Library for 
the Christmas/New Year holiday. Stack 
books signed out from Friday, Dec.7 on, 
will be due back on Thursday, Jan.3, 1985. 
Reserve material signed out from Friday, 
Dec.7 on, will be due back on Thursday, 
January 3, 1985. Reserve material signed 
out on Friday, December 21 and Saturday, 
December 22 will be due back on Thursday, 
January 3, 1985. Non-Circulating material 



such as journals and reference books/docu­
ments may be signed out from Friday, De­
cember 21, due back on Wednesday, January 
2, 1985. 

New theatre supervisor 

The Brock Centre for the Arts is pleased 
to announce the appointment of Debbie 
Thorne as Theatre Supervisor for the Arts 
Centre. Debbie will be replacing Robert 
Monteith who leaves Brock to become the 
Assistant Manager for the University of 
Waterloo Arts Centre. The new appointment 
will take effect December 3. 1984. 

Anne of Green Gables 

Garden City Production's Christmas show 
this season will be "Anne of Green Gab­
les", based on the novel by L ucy Maude 
Montgomery. Directed and choreographed by 
Alan Lund, this musical offers entertain­
ment for adults and children alike. The 
play will run from December 6-15 at the 
Playhouse; tickets are available from the 
Box Office at 85 Church Street from 9am-
4pm, Monday-Friday. Phone 682-1353 and ask 
about special senior citizen and student 
rates on selected performances and mati­
nees. Group rates are also available. 

A thletic complex Christmas hours 

Want to work off all that mincemeat and 
turkey? You can use the Athletic complex 
to do it during the following times: Sa­
turday, Dec.22, 10am-5pm; Wednesday, 
Dec.26-SaturdayDec.29. llam-4pm; Wednes­
day, Jan.2, llam-4pm; Thursday, Jan.3 and 
Friday Jan.4, 9am-6pm; Saturday, Jan.5, 
10am-5pm and Sunday, Jan. 6, Ham - 5pm. The 
building will be closed on the following 
dates: December 23, 24, 25 and 30 and Ja­
nuary 1. Regular building hours resume on 
the 7th of January. 
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Frye at Brock 

Canada's most eminent literary critic, 
Northrop Frye will speak at Brock, Thurs­
day, N ovem ber 29, 1984 at 8pm in The Thea­
tre. Professor Frye's lecture "The A utho­
rity of Literature", is one of a series 
sponsored by Imperial on of Canada. The 
public is welcome to attend this free 
presentation. 

An ancient palace 

"Reconstructing an ancient palace: The 
North-West palace of Ashurnasirpal 11 
(884-859 B.C.) at Nimrod, Iraq" will be 
the subject of an AlA/Classics Department 
lecture on Sunday, December 9 at 3pm in 
Th.245. Prof.Samuel Paley of the Depart­
ment of Classics, SUNY Buffalo, will com­
bine information from Assyrian relief scu­
lpture and texts with archaeological evi­
dence at the site of the palace. 

UNI CEF cards 

The bookstore has a good selection of 
UNICEF Christmas cards available for all 
your holiday mailing. 

Ho, Ho. Hol 

Don't forget to bring an unwrapped toy 
(new or used) to place in the collection 
in the lobby. Make Santa happy and give a 
kid a Christmas. 

Publications 

GA YLER, H.J., Retail Innovation in Bri­
tain: The Problems of Out-Of-Town Shopping 



Centre Developement, Norwich, Eng., Geo. 
Books, 1984, iv + 143 pp. (ISBN 0 86094 
154 X). 

VRBIK, J., "Statistical properties of the 
number of runs of matches between two 
random stratigraphic sections" , Math. 
Geol. J. 17, #1 (1985), pp 93-101. 

VRBIK, J. (with DHALIWAL, R.S. and SINGH, 
B .M.), "Formulation of external circular 
crack by normal impact or by sudden 
twisting", Eng. Frac. Mech. 20 #1 (1984), 
pp 93-101. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Classics 
Prof.D .Rupp spoke last week to the grade 
11 Ancient History classes at Ridley Col­
lege on the topic of field archaeology in 
Greece. 

College of Education 
Prof.J .Novak was the guest speaker for the 
Scarborough Board of Education's committee 
for general education. The talk centred on 
the topic of working with the general le­
vel student. 
Prof.Novak was also an invited speaker for 
the Faculty of Education at Queen's Uni­
versity. His talk dealt with current thou­
ghts in invitational education. 

Psychology 
Dr.S.Segalowitz recently gave invited 
talks at a NATO-sponsored advanced re­
search workshop on individual differences 
in hemisphere specialization" recently in 
Maratea, Italy on "Statistical methods for 
evaluating the extent of individual diffe­
rences in brain lateralization" and to the 
Niagara Linguistics Society, recently in 
Buffalo on liThe brain's approach to lan­
guage communication and meaning". 

Sociology 
ProLM.Perlman presented a paper entitled 
"The evolution of marriage in Toro (Ugan­
da): A cybernetic explanation" at the an-
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ann ual meetin g of the American 
Anthropological Association held in Denver 
Colorado recently. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: For next to nothing! Gas 
clothes dryer, in good condition, complete 
with pipes. Call Peter, ext.3228. 

For Sale: For all your Amway products, 
order before Dec.l for Christmas delivery. 
Call D.Gann, ext.3430 or 227-5713. 

For Sale Gent's sheepskin coat, c len­
gth, brown, size 42, immaculate, $125. 
Call ext. 3200. 

Pension plan meeting 

Members of the Brock University pension 
plan are invited to an open meeting sche­
duled for Thursday, December 13 at 4:30pm 
in the Alumni Lounge. The University's ac­
tuary and the money managers will be in 
attendance to review their roles and to 
respond to queries. Questions should be 
forwarded in advance, in writing, to Mar­
lene Penner, 13th floor, Schmon Tower. 
These questions will be answered first be­
fore questions from the floor. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Dec.5, copy deadline is Nov.30, 3pm. 
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THIS MONTH 
AT BROCK 

sunday 

2 

• 3 pmlThe Theatre! Niagara 
Symphony Orchestra Masters 
Concert No. 2 

9 

• 2 pm & 8 &mlThe Playhouse/ 
"Anne of reen Gables", Garden 
City Players production. 

• 3 pm/Th 2451 L.ecture 
"Reconstructing an ancient 
palace". AAI.A. lecture series. 

• 7:30 pmlThe Theatre/Niagara 
Youth Orchestra concert. 

16 

• 8 ami Brock Aquatic Centrel 
Western Region Development 
meet. 

• 2 pm & 7 pm!The Studio/'The 
Magical Christmas". Ray 
Wickens. 

• 3 pm & 7:30 pmlThe Theatre! 
"King Arthur's Christmas", 
Carousel Players perlormance, 

23 

monday tuesctap 

3 4 

• 11 :30 am IThe 
Choir Concert. 

10 11 

--
17 18 

• 10 am & 1:30 pmlThe Theatrel • 10 am & 1:30 I 
"King Arthur's Christmas", "King Arthur'E 
Carousel Players performance, Carousel Play 

24 25 



r wednesday thursday friday saturday 
1 

• 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Special 
Occasions", Press Theatre 
production. 

5 6 • 12:30 pm/Th 243/ Lecture 8 "Intelligent tutors for LISP and 
geometr/', Cognitive Science 
lecture series. 

• 7:30 pm/ Alumni Lounge!"1 and 

• 7 pm/Th 244/Lecture "Cognitive 
Thou: Before Philosophy", 
Philosophy Society evening 

principles in the design of c('m· meditation. 
puter terminals", Cognitive • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Anne of 
Science lecture series. Green Gables", Garden City 

• 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Anne of Players production. 
Green Gables", Garden City • 9 pm/Nialjfra Artists' Centre, 
Players production. 26 Queen t.lFilm "Forbidden 

• 8 pm/The Studio/"Erika's Planet", Brock Fine Arts Oept. & • 2 pm & 8 pm/The Playhouse/ 
Studio/Christmas Passion" and "Do the Right Niagara Artists' Centre film "Anne of Green Gables", Garden 

Thing", German film series. series. City Players production. 

12 13 14 15 

• 2 pm & 8 pm/The Playhouse/ 
"Anne of Green Gables", Garden 
City Players production. 

• 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Anne of 
• 7 pm/The Studio/"The Magical 

• 2 pm/The Theatre/Sandra Beech 
Green Gables", Garden City in concert, a children's 
Players production. Christmas", Ray Wickens. performance. 

• 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Anne of • 8 pmIThe Studio/"A Totally • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"Anne of • 2 pm & 7 pm/The Studio/"The 
Green Gables", Garden City Neglected Girl", German film Green Gables", Garden City Magical Christmas", Ray 
Players production. series. Players production. Wickens. 

19 20 21 22 

• 10 am & 1:30 pm/The Theatre/ 

pm!The Theatre! 
"King Arthur's Christmas", 

• 10 am & 1:30 pm/The Theatre/ • 10 am & 1:30 pm/The Theatre/ Carousel Players performance. 
; Christmas", "King Arthur's Christmas", "King Arthur's Christmas", • University Christmas holidays 
ers performance. Carousel Players performance. Carousel Players performance. begin. 

26 27 28 29 



D OUGHT IN A RICA 
The meeting. held on November 22nd, to coordinate university wide efforts in support of 
Ethiopian famine relief decided to channel all funds raised through WUSC and Oxfam. The 
choice of these two agencies is based on the following: 

1. both agencies are respected 
2. both agencies support not only relief but also long term development 
3. Oxfam has field workers in the northern provinces of Ethiopia while WUSC 

has field workers in the southern provinces of that country. 

You will have already seen tables set out at various places throughout the university aimed 
at raising spontaneous donations. We hope that faculty and staff, when reflecting on the"' 
deteriorating situation in North Africa, will be prepared to make more substantial 
contributions. Your cheque should be attached to one of the two forms at the bottom of 
this page. For further information, ideas, offer of help, etc. please contact anyone of 
the following: 

Bill Hull, Politics 
John Kaeth1er, Foreigh Student Advisor 
Eric Muller, Mathematics 
Esther Sleep, library 
A1 Wheeler, College of Education 

YOUR HELP IS URGEN 
Please acknowledge my contribution to the Ethiopian Crisis Fund. 

YNEEDED 

MyName __________________________ _ My donation of $ _____ _ 

is enclosed. 
Address _______________ _ 

o cheque 

World University Service of Caneda, 
(WUSC), 

__________ Postel COde ____ _ 

wusc is 8 registered Ch~"1~8bje OfgaflltBllon lNo 0182162-21-131 
All donations are UI)I deduccible, recelpfs WII! be Issued prumpllv 

o money order 

o cash 

1404 Scott St., 
P.O. Box 3000, 
Station "CH. 
Ottawa. Onto K1Y 4MB. 

j-------------------------------------------------------------- -------1 
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Yes, I want to help the people of Eritrea and Tigray survive the 
clrought and build a self-reliant future. 

Enclosed is my donation of: 
S15 $25 $50 0 $100 0 $ 

Name 

Address 

City 

. Other 

: Prov. 
I 

Postal Code 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

TOLL FREE Phone 24 hours a day 

1-800268-1121 

OXFAM-CANADA 
251 Laurier Ave. West 

Ottawa K1P 5J6 

Cheque (~nclo::,cd 

Bill my crecllt card 
i I Masl(;rCmr! 

Account Nurnllcr 

Expiry Date 

Signnluro 

---------------------------------------------------- - - ---
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Thank you, Niagara Symphony Association 

The Science Development Fund got a boost 
from the Niagara Symphony Association re­
cently. President Earp received a letter 
thanking the University for the coopera­
tion of our staff and for the use of the 
facilities in the College of Education gym 
for the annual Christmas craft show. En­
-::losed was a cheque for $200 in support of 
our Science Development Fund. 

Candlelight 

On Monday, December 10 and 17 at 12pm in 
The Gallery, Campus Ministries will hold 
special A.dvent candle lighting services. 
The focal point of the service is an Ad­
vent wreath whose circle of evergreen 
branches and candles bear a special symbo­
lism for the Christmas season. The Univer­
sity community is invited to join in the 
services and share the joy of the season. 

When does the food stop? 

You'll need to know when your suppliers 
of Saga food are going to close down for 
the holidays. The Pond is the first to 
close on December 7, followed by the Tower 
stand, the Faculty and Staff Club and the 
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Concession stand on December 14. The Tower 
Cafeteria will. fade away on the 21, and the 
D ecew residence cafeteria, on the 22nd. 
Nothing will reopen until January 2, when the 
Tower will come back to life. From January 
2-4, however, the facility will only be open 
until 3pm each day. The rest of the food 
service facilities will reopen on January 7. 

Need help? 

Do your students need help in basic skill 
areas? If so, refer them to the Counsel­
ling Centre, Thistle 270, for the fol­
lowing Learning Skills programs to be of­
fered in January 1985: general study skills, 
effective reading, writing skills, "Let's 
Trancetl-for relaxation and memory techni­
ques. 

Researchers and where they are 

Often, it is difficult to obtain informa­
tion about researchers and research in Ca­
nada. The University library now provides 
access to two Canadian online directories 
which can give the location of a resear­
cher, check what research is being done in 
a particular field or give a quick list of 
publications by an individual. 
CANREG is a directory of Canadian social 
science researchers; 35 names in this da­
tabase are affiliated with Brock Univer-



sity. NRCPUBS provides information on all 
publications written by National Research 
Council of Canada staff and those written 
for the NRC. 
Other online biographical dictionaries to 
which the Library has access are the Mar­
quis Who's Who and American Men and Women 
of Science. 
Contact Computer Search Service for more 
information. ext.3232. 

Supplementary health care plan 

Personnel wishes to remind faculty and 
staff that the supplementary health care 
plan (i.e. drugs. eyeglasses. etc.) covers 
only expenses which are incurred during 
the current and preceding calendar years. 
Receipts which are dated 1983 must. there­
fore. be submitted before the end of 1984 
in order to be eligible for reimburse­
ment. 

We'll find them r 

Because of internal reallocation of secre­
tarial duties, there have been some chan­
ges in telephone numbers in the Regist­
rar's Office. The following people can now 
be reached at these extensions: 
Sheelagh Booth: 3441, 3744 
Barry Joe: 3445. 3744 
Michae1 Somerville: 3442, 3550 

Plan ahead 

Don't forget the meeting to be held on 
Thursday, December 13 at 4: 30pm in the 
Alumni Lounge for members of the Brock 
University pension plan. The University's 
actuary and the money managers will be in 
attendance to review their roles and to 
respond to queries. 
Be certain to forward your questions to 
Marlene Penner, 13th floor, in advance as 
such questions will be answered before 
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those from the floor. 

A Christmas treat for the children 

The Brock Centre for the Arts has a won­
derful treat in store for the children on 
Saturday, December 15 at 8pm in The Thea­
tre. Sandra Beech will entertain children 
and adults alike with her special blend of 
effervescent personality and lively tradi­
tional folk songs. Tickets are available 
at the Box Office: $6 for adults and $4 
for children and senior citizens. 

Playing the Palace 

"Reconstruction of an ancient palace: The 
North-West palace of Ashurnasirpal II 
(884-859 B.C.) at Nimrod Iraq". will be 
the subject of an A IA /Classics department 
lecture on Sunday. December 9 at 3pm in 
Th w 24 5. Pro!. Samuel Paley of the, 
Department of Classics, SUNY Buffalo, will( 
combine information from Assyrian relief·· 
sculpture and texts with archaeological 
evidence at the site of the palace. 

A home away from home 

That's what is needed for one female ex­
change student from Mexico. If you are in­
terested, please call Prof.P .Sewell at 
3587 for further information. 

Longer loans 

This a reminder that library loan periods 
will be extended over the Christmas holi­
days. Stack books signed out from Dec.7 
on, will be due back on Jan.7; reserve ma­
terial Signed out on Dec. 21 and 22 will be 
due back on Jan.3 and non-circulating ma­
terial such as journals and reference 
books/documents will be due back Jan.2. 



Get into the spirit 

You can start the Christmas season off in 
the right frame of mind by taking advan­
tage of a Christmas concert to be presen­
ted by the University Chamber Choir. You 
can hear the carols and adjust your holi­
day frame of mind on Thursday, December 6 
at 12: 15pm in the Chapel of the Concordia 
Lutheran Seminary. 

Marg 

Marg Boyle, a long-time employee of the 
Print Shop is taking an early retirement· 
/l pflrty for Marg will be held on Thursday, 
December 13 in the Pond Inlet; cocktails 
will be served at 6: 30pm and dinner at 
7pm. Tickets are still available from Marg 
Murdough 3282, Pat Buckland 3276 or Jenny 
Gurski 3454. 

What's the policy? 

Although the rules for inclusion of artic­
les in Campus News have changed very lit­
tle, it never hurts to remind people of 
just what they are. All entries must be 
typewritten as interpreting handwritten 
items can lead to errors in transcription. 
The limitations of space dictate that no­
tices for Faculty and Staff notes should 
be for papers presented or workshops 
given, rather than for attendance. In fu­
ture, no items of a commercial nature 
(e.g.advertisements for new products 
rather than used items) will be accepted. 
Should you have any questions about the 
eligibility of any articles, please phone 
Liz Fleming, ext.3247. 

Faculty and Staff Notes 

A dministrative Studies 
Prof.J .Edds recently presented a two-day 
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seminar on "Accountability and control" to 
students in the Performing Arts Management 
Program at Confederation College of 
Applied Arts and Technology (Thunder Bay) • 
This is a unique co-op program and 
attracts many students from outside 
Ontario. 

College of Education 
Prof.A • Mollica recently gave a workshop on 
strategies for expanding language across 
the curriculum to teachers of English as a 
Second Language at a Professional Develop­
ment day sponsored by the Halton Board of 
Ed ucation. He was also a speaker at a D uf­
ferin-Peel Roman Catholic Separate School 
Board Professional Development day. He 
spoke to elementary and secondary school 
teachers of French on activities to en­
courage communication skills in the French 
classroom. 

Prof. Mollica and Prof. J • B oyd , f acuity of 
Education, U. of Western Ontario, jointly 
presented a session on "The reading pro­
gram and authentic materials: Stimuli for 
creative writing activities" at the annual 
conference of the American Council on the 
Teaching of Foreign Languages (ACTFL) held 
recently in Chicago, Ill. 

Fine Arts 
Prof.M.Morrissey-Clayton's kimono etchings 
are currently on exhibit at the Art Gal­
lery of Ontario. The works are part of 
Portfolio '83 by the Company of Artists 
and Patrons. After a two-month stay at the 
AGO the portfolios will tour Canada. 

Prof. P .Feldman is the artistic co-ordina­
tor of Theatre Poems, an evening of ori­
ginal works by four Toronto writer-perfor­
mers, presented by The Theatre Centre at 
the Poor Alex Theatre, Bloor and Bruns­
wick, Toronto, on Mon., Dec.10 at 8: 30pm. 
This event is presented under the Centre's 
mandate (from various funding agencies) to 
present new Canadian work. 

Prof.M.J.Miller has been awarded a Social 
Sciences and Humanities Research Council 
grant of $8,950 to pursue her research on 
Canadian television drama and to help pre-



pare the manuscript for a book now in 
progress. 

Sociology 
Prof. D • Glenday presented a paper entitled 
"Canadian youth and physical activity: A 
review of the literature as it pertains to 
adolescence and young adults" at the Youth 
Marketing workshop sponsored by fitness 
Canada and the Canada Fitness Survey held 
recently in Ottawa. The workshop brought 
together representatives form the major 
marketing firms in Canada, academics and 
the Federal government in order to formu­
late a general strategy for the upcoming 
International Year of Youth (1985). 

Urban and Environmental Studies 
Profs. B .Krushelnicki and F .Berkes chaired 
sessions on "Acid rain" and "Natural re­
source management" respectively in the En­
vironmental Challenges 1984 conference 
sponsored by Environment Canada, held re­
cently. 

Classifieds 

For Sale: Sear's crib and mattress, 
padding, good condition, $50. Mesh-type 
playpen, $20. Child's backpacker $5. De­
vilbiss coolmist humidifier, $9. Call 
ext. 3392. 

For Sale: Sear's Bonnet bookcase desk 
hutch, never used, $45 (Reg. $124.98). 
Call ext·3262. 

Board brief 

At its second meeting of 1984-85, held on 
Tuesday, November 27, the Board of Trus­
tees: 

1. Received an in camera special report 
from the Building. Property and Facilities 
Committee. 
2. Approved the second draft of the 
1984-85 operating budget. reflecting a 
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surplus of $4.300 after allowing for a 
deficit reduction of $165.000, subject to 
the advice of Senate. 
3. Adopted a report from the Building. 
Property and Facilities Committee which in 
cluded authorizing the Vice President, 
A dministration, to enter into preliminary 
discussions with regard to the potential 
dis position of University property located 
at the northeast corner of St. David's 
Road and Glenridge Avenue. 
4. Adopted a report of the Faculty and 
Staff Relations Committee which included: 

a) the Board agreeing in principle to 
receiving submissions and proposals from 
BUFA on matters relating to terms and 
conditions of employment while continuing 
to receive advice from Senate on academic 
matters related to terms and conditions of 
employment (as per the Report of the Ad 
Hoc Committee on the Role of Senate); -

b) approval of revisions to FHB I: 1.8.5.E 
(IIDecisions of the President-Promotions") 
and FHB I: 1:11.1 (nSabattical Leaven), as 
recommended by Senate; and 

c) approval of a salary agreement with 
Local 1295 (Part-Time) of the Canada Union 
of Public Employees. 

This summary constitutes an unofficial 
record until such time as the minutes of 
this meeting are approved. 
P. Beard 
November 28. 1984 

We're closing for the hoHdays 

Please remember that all buildings. with 
the exception of the Phys. Ed. complex will 
be locked with lights out and heat off. 
during the holidays, Dec.21 to Jan.2. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Th265, Editor: 
Liz Fleming. The next issue will be 
Dec.12, copy deadline is Dec.7, 3pm. 



Brock tops the list 

A recent news release from the Ministry of 
Colleges and Education placed Brock at the 
top of the list for increased enrolment 
with a 10.38 per cent hike. Trent and 
Laurentian followed on our heels with in­
creases of more than six per cent. Part­
time undergraduate enrolment declined by 
.28 per cent across the system while full­
time graduate enrolment rolse by .42 per 
cent. Part-time graduate enrolment drop­
ped by 1.15 per cent. 

Canada Cup results 

David Shemilt, a leading light on the Bad­
gers swim team placed 4th in the 1500m, 
and 10th in the 400m races at the Canada 
Cup meet held Nov .30-Dec.2. Emile Morris­
sette won the consolation final in the 
200m breaststroke. 

Merry Christmas from our house ••• 

On Tuesday, December 4, a group of Brock 
resident students from the DeCew and Sha­
ver residences hiked across Glenridge A ve­
nue to the Niagara Children's Centre to 
put on their annual Christmas show and to 
present to the school a gift of $200 rai­
sed in a residence raffle. 
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Better watch out 

If you've been parking your car in K lot 
(directly behind DeCew residence) without a 
permit, your free parking days are numbered. 
Permits are being sold to students living in 
the residence in January. Beginning Feb .1. 
all cars without permits will be ticketed. 
Effective January 1. the Highway Traffic Act 
will be in use on campus. Although this will 
be bad news for those who speed. it should 
make our parking lots and roadways safer. 

Task force 

The Social Sciences and Humanities Re­
search Council has recently set up a task 
force on technology and research communi­
cation. The objectives of the group are to 
provide advice on the use of new techno­
logy, the design and implementation of a new 
Research Communication Technology Innovation 
Program and the funding of proposals submit­
ted for projects dealing with the application 
of new technology to research communication. 

We're number one 

Brock stands first in the Dec.l, Western Di­
vision of the Ontario Women's Intercollegiate 
athletic association basketball rankings. 
Good show Badgers! 



I.U. T.S. takes a holiday 

The Inter-University Transit System (lUTS) 
will be taking its usual Christmas break. 
The last pick-up date for IUTS mail is 
Wednesday, December 19. Should you wish to 
send anything by regular mail to Ontario 
and Quebec universities after this date, 
please make sure to use the full address 
and postal code. 

Courting? 

If you don't know the system. you could be 
disappointed when you try to book courts 
over the holiday season. From Dec.l0 on. 
court booking times will be different from 
the usual halfhourly system: 
Dec .10-22 - courts will be booked hourly 
from 9am-3pm. At 4pm, the bookings change 
to a forty-five minute system which lasts 
until the buildin g closes at 10pm. 
Regular hours apply on Saturdays and Sun­
days and the building closes at 5pm. 
Dec.26-29 and Jan.2 - courts will be 
booked hourly from llam-4pm. 
Jan.3 - Courts will be booked hourly from 
9am-3pm. The last two court times will be 
from 4-4:45pm and 4:45-5:30. 

To be more exact 

It has come to our attention that the gift 
given to the University by the Niagara 
Symphony Association recently came speci­
fically from the Women's Committee. A spe­
cial thanks to our benefactresses. 

Have a nog 

The President's annual eggnog party will 
be held in the Pond Inlet Refectory on 
Wednesday. Dec.19 from 3: 30-5pm. All mem­
bers of faculty and staff are invited and 
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there will be an opportunity to contribute 
to A frican relief. 

Live up to your resolutions 

Chances are that one of the resolutions 
you'll make in the warm glow of New Year's 
Eve optimism will be to exercise more. 
Campus recreation can help you live up to 
your promises. Fitness classes will again 
be offered for all levels of participants. 
weekdays from 11:30-12:30pm in Gym 2. be­
ginning Jan 14. General level classes 
will be held from 3: 30-4 : 30pm in the Dance 
Studio, Mon./Wed./Fri. 
Lessons in Raquetball. Squash. and Cross 
Country Skiing are available on Monday 
evenings at various times. beginning 
Jan.28. 
For more information on times and prices 
of the programs offered, please contact 
Campus Recreation ext. 3742. 

Eddy will do it twice 

The extraordinary popularity of the Ballet 
Edd y Toussaint de Montreal has prompted 
the Brock Centre for the Arts to make ar­
rangements for an additional performance 
on Saturday, March 9, 1985 at 8pm in The 
Playhouse. Tickets for this performance 
and the Friday. March 8 performance may be 
purchased from the Box Office, ext.3257 or 
3338. 

Some stocking stuffer! 

Buy a ticket and you could win a grand 
piano! For an inspired gift idea, give an 
aspiring Andre Gagnon or Louis Lorti a 
draw ticket for a 5'1" Kawai grand piano. 
Only 1000 tickets will be sold at $25 
each. Tickets are available from the of­
fice of the Niagara Symphony Association, 
685-7358. The draw will be held February 
24, 1985. 



An invitation from Campus Ministries 

Campus Ministries is in the Christmas 
mood. Drop by their Open House on Sunday, 
December 16 from 2-5pm in the Campus Mini­
stries office. 216 DeCew Residence. or at­
tend the lighting of the Advent Wreath 
each Monday in December in The Gallery at 
12pm. The Dean of Students and the Minis­
try is coordinating a cookie break for 
students studying in the library Dec .10-14 
and 17-21 from 8-10pm. If you would like 
to donate some cookies, please contact the 
Campus Ministries office, ext.3373. 

Thanks to all 

To all those who gave so generously, the 
Scott Mission sends a special thank you 
and best wishes for the holiday season. 
Our Santa tells us the van was full to the 
top. 

Swim times 

If you feel like a dip over the holidays. 
come and use the University pool. It will 
be open until 8: 30pm, Monday-Thursday, 
Dec.17-20 and until 4pm on Friday. Dec.21. 
After that the pool will be closed until 
Dec.26. From Dec.26-29 and Jan.2-6, adult 
swim times will be daily from llam-1pm and 
the public fun swim will be from 1-4pm. 

Toyland 

It's not too late. You can still drop off 
your toy donations for the "Give a kid a 
Christmas" campaign in the Press office, 
on the 4th floor of the Schmon Tower. Get 
yourself into the Christmas spirit and 
make a child happy. 
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Home for the holidays 

Most of our students will be heading for 
home once that last exam is written but 
not everyone is so lucky. For many of our 
foreign students. it is not possible to 
make a trip home for the holidays, and 
they face a lonely Christmas in a new 
country. If you have an extra place at 
your Christmas dinner table, please consi­
der including a foreign student. For more 
information, contact J. Kaethler • Foreign 
Student Advisor. ext. 3732. 

All the joys of the season to you 

This will be the last issue of Campus News 
for 1984. The first issue in January will 
be on the 9th, but we will get your calen­
dars to you on the 3rd. 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you 
and yours! 

Pu blications 

ROSMARIN, L., ''How to run a French contest 
and keep one's sanity 11 , Contact. Vol.3. 
No.3, October. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Administrative Studies 
ProLL.Ruvinsky who teaches Investment 
Analysis on a part-time basis, has been 
appointed Vice-President of Elliot and 
Page, one of Canada's largest investment 
counselling firms. 

Fine Arts 
Maureen McTeer, the Mayor of Ottawa, and 
the Minister of Culture of Quebec will cut 
the ribbons to open the travelling envi~ 
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